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COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl

May 17, 2019

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl. STATE OF

HAWAII, WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA O MAUl BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON FRIDAY, MAY 17, 2019, BEGINNING AT 9:01 A.M., WITH
CHAIR KELLY T. KING PRESIDING.

CHAIR KING: Good morning. To, today is May 17, 2019. I'm Kelly King, the Chair of the
Maui County Council and we are convening at 9:01, our Maui County Council regular
meeting of May 17. The, the meeting is now called to order.
And, Mr. Clerk, if you could call roll.

ROLL CALL

PRESENT:

COUNCILMEMBERS MICHAEL J. MOLINA, TAMARA A.M.

PALTIN, SHANE M. SINENCI, YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR KEANI

N.W.

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ

AND

CHAIR KELLY T. KING.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBERS G. RIKI HOKAMA, NATALIE A. KAMA,AND
ALICE L. LEE.

(Councilmembers Lee and Kama were not present when roll was called;
however, Councilmember Lee arrived at 9:02 a.m. and Councilmember Kama
arrived at 10:03 a.m. respectively.)

COUNTY CLERK JOSIAH K. NISHITA: Madam Chair, there are six Members present, one

absent, and two excused. A quorum is present to conduct the business of the Council.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Mr. Clerk.

Opening remarks today will be our Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I'm going to go up to the testifiers
podium.
(Councilmember Lee arrived at the meeting at 9:02 a.m.)

CHAIR KING:

And, \while you're doing that, we'll recognize the presence of

Councilmember Alice Lee.

Okay, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

OPENING REMARKS

The opening remarks were offered by Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.
CHAIR KING: Mahalo, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez; appreciate it.

Okay, all those present in the chamber, I would like to invite you, if you are so inclined,
to join me in the Pledge of Allegiance.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Members of the Council, and others in attendance, rose and recited the Pledge of
Allegiance.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Before we proceed with today's agenda, I just would like to
remind everybody that, to please silence your phones, or iPads, or any noisemaking
devices you may have. And, we will maintain decorum at all times.
We have, I want to welcome our, our Fire and Safety squad here. It's nice to see you
folks out here, especially good to see my guys from Kihei here.

And, I also want to inform Members and the public that the Office of the County Clerk,
in collaboration with the County Council and Office of Council Services, has begun a
pilot project providing closed captioning of Council meetings and public hearings. As
of now, closed captioning is only available on our webcast at mauicounty.legistar.com.
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The Office of the County Clerk and Akaku are working towards providing closed
captioning on a live, on the TV broadcasts of all of our meetings as well next fiscal
year. So, we're in the testing mode right now. And,they can't hear you clap, but thank
you....

The Office of the County Clerk welcomes any feedback you or Maui County residents
may have. And further information on this project will be available to the public in June.
And the Office of the County Clerk will be working with various groups to publicize to
and receive feedback from those with disabilities who have requested this service. So,

thank you for any feedback you can give us, whoever's out there and seeing the closed
captioning.

Okay,so Members, along with today's meeting, concurrently with our Council meeting,
we will, I will be convening the public hearing shortly, which was posted for 9:00 a.m.
today in the Council chambers. It's now 9:15. The public hearing is held concurrently

to satisfy any, any obligations for public hearings that may, may have possibly arisen
after today's meeting. And the Office of Information Practices was previously consulted
on this and their Sunshine Law compliant procedures will be followed in our meetings
today. So, we are now convened in public hearing.

MlNUIii
of the

PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON

THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF HAWAII, CONVENED A PUBLIC

HEARING ON FRIDAY. MAY 17. 2019 AT 9:15 A.M., IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER,KALANA
O MAUI BUILDING, WAILUKU, HAWAII, WITH CHAIR KELLY T. KING PRESIDING, FOR
THE PURPOSE OF RECEIVING TESTIMONY ON THE PROPOSED OPERATING BUDGET
AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM FOR THE FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2019 TO
JUNE 30, 2020.

CHAIR KING: The public hearing of May 17, 2019 will now come to order.
Mr. Clerk, please proceed.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maul
May 17. 2019
Page 4

COUNTY CLERK; Madam Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony on agenda
Items for the public hearing and Council meeting. We've established limited Interactive
communication that enables Individuals from Lanal and Molokai to provide testimony
from our District Offices. Individuals who wish to offer testimony, should now sign up
with District Office staff. Individuals who wish to offer testimony In the chamber, please
sign up at the desk located in the eighth-floor lobby just outside the chamber door.

Testimony at all locations is limited to the items listed on today's agenda. When
testifying, please state your name and the name of any organization you represent.
Please also identify to the Council if you are a paid lobbyist.

Currently, we have one testlfier waiting at our Molokai District Office. Molokai Office,
please Identify yourself and introduce your first testlfier.
MS.ZHANTELL LINDO: Aloha Chair.

CHAIR KING: Aloha.

MS. LINDO: This Is Zhan at the Molokal-

CHAIR KING: Aloha. Zhan.

MS. LINDO: -District Office, and we have one testlfier, Mahina Poepoe.
CHAIR KING: Aloha.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MS. MAHINA POEPOE ftestlfvlna on Committee Report 19-49):

Hi. This Is Mahina Poepoe. I'm testifying regarding the Pukoo Fire Station. We had
three meetings recently regarding the EIS for the new site. And I just wanted to share
a little bit about my experience. At the meeting, it kept being said that if significant
sites are found, that the project could possibly be adjusted to accommodate the site.
But then, you know, it showed a picture of a rendering of the potential station building
that is built on, or with a pohaku structure, a kauhale structure that goes right through
the middle of the building with the, the wall having to be destroyed to accommodate
the building. And It kept getting said, like, if significant sites are found, but, like, you
can literally see the significant sites with your eyes. Like, I can get out of my car and
look at them. So, there are significant sites. It's not up in the air of whether or not
they're there, because they are there.
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And I just wanted to kind of put It out there that there are cultural practitioners who do

derive their spiritual and cultural health that is directly dependent on the, on these
existing ancestral remnants. And that in order to protect and maintain these
manifestations of our culture, both the tangible and intangible, these pohaku kauhale

structures cannot be destroyed. And I would, I don't know if this is the appropriate
place to say this, but I would like a condition that recognizes that, and kind of says,
like, if the, if the fire station moves fonward, they will not alter or destroy any of these
pohaku structures.

Also, in regard to the EA, I just thought about this this morning, which was, I question
the appropriateness of, EIS sorry not EA, of doing an EIS on the piece of private
property, the Kalilikane property. I was just wondering if you actually would need the
owner's consent to do an EIS on their property. It's, it was for sale last month and it's
currently in escrow. So, I'm just wondering if you need their permission to do that?

And then the last thing was that the fire station where it is now, it's been made apparent
in these three meetings that it's in extreme disrepair and the County hasn't paid rent

there in over 20 years, or they've never paid rent since they've been there. So, I think
the least you could do would be to allocate money for repairs to the station so that it's
not such a safety hazard for them to be working there right now.
CHAIR KING: Is it-

MS. POEPOE: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Thank you, Ms. Poepoe. We have, we have a question for you from
Councilmember Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha, Ms. Poepoe. Mahalo for your testimony. I
have a question regarding significant sites. So, I was wondering if you would share
with the Council how you define significant sites?
CHAIR KING: Ms. Poepoe.

MS. POEPOE: Well, in that, for the ones on that, the 030 property or the kauhale, specifically
on the EIS parcels, pohaku aren't just, they're not just rocks. When kauhale were built,
they, the person who wanted to build it had to go to a kahuna. The kahuna prayed,
and the, the place for the house wanted to be built would reveal itself. Like, the house
would tell you where it wanted to be built. And with every pohaku, we believe that
there is, there are spirits in them and 'uhane and we, our ancestors would attach their,
their mo'olelo into the pohaku and create, kind of creating a familial, a familial bond

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maul
May 17, 2019
Page 6

with the pohaku. So we do consider the pohaku, you know, our ohana too. And so,

there is, there is a religious component to these types of structures.
CHAIR KING: Did that answer your question?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
MS. POEPOE: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Mahalo, Ms. Poepoe. Thank you for your testimony.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, currently we have ten individuals signed up to testify in the
Council chamber. The first person to testify in the chamber is Tom BlackburnRodriguez, testifying on Committee Report 19-49. To be followed by Artemio Baxa.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. And just for the record, we have no testifiers on Lanai?
COUNTY CLERK: No, not at this time. Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Mr. Blackburn.

MR. TOM

BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ. GO MAUL INC.

ftestifvina on Committee

Report 19-49L

Good morning, Chair-

CHAIR KING: Good morning.
MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: -Members of the Council. I must tell you that I have been

reflecting upon the remarks by the Councilmember, which I found extremely instructive
and quite beautiful. So, thank you very much for setting the tone for the day. As
John F. Kennedy once said, on this planet, on this earth, God's work must truly be our
own. And, I know it's a struggle every day to put that into practice. But, I would like to
thank the Committee, and the Chair, and all the Members, the staff, who have
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continued to struggle with the issues of affordable workforce housing and
homelessness.

My name is Tom Blackburn-Rodriguez. I'm representing Go Maui, as a consultant. Go
Maui is an organization which is focused on affordable housing, water, and
development in a healthy economy and a sustainable economy. Go Maui appreciates
and supports the affordable funding, the additional funding for the affordable housing
rental program. Rents are sky-high, and this is a subject that we very much appreciate
that you'll address.

We also support the increase to 2.1 million for the homeless programs. I live in Kihei.
Member King has been very outspoken and has played a leadership role in this. And
we know how serious a problem this is if we don't do something about it. But, we also
support, what we think is a bold and some would say radical move, to increase from
two percent to four percent the amountfrom real property tax revenue to the Affordable
Housing Fund which will then bring that total to 14.3 million. And as was pointed out
in an earlier testimony in the budget process by the Councilmember RawlinsFernandez, it was a minimum of two percent. So, we thank you very much for reading
the text of the law.

We also support the $2 million for the First-Time Homebuyers Fund. It is very important
and sends a message of hope to so many people. It is very clear, as you have
recognized, that land and water are critical issues when it comes to providing housing.
If we want to go below 80 percent to 50 percent to 30 percent, we want to do affordable
rentals, we have to have the land, the land has to be donated. That has to be taken
out of the cost or it won't work. And so, we must really remember land and water are
critical to affordable housing.

Affordable housing, we believe, is a basic human right. It's not a political issue. It's
nothing to be bandied about. It is a basic human right of existence. You have shown
that you believe that in the hard work that you have done. We also support the
Experimental and Demonstration Housing Project Fund you have provided.
And wanted again, thank you very much for your hard work. This is the long road and
you have taken many steps along that road. And Go Maui wants to tell you we
appreciate it. And I know that the affordable housing community also appreciates it.
Thank you very much.

CHAIR KING: Mahalo, Mr. Blackburn-Rodriguez. Any questions for the testifier? Okay, we
really appreciate you, your support. Thanks for being here.
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MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: Thank you very much. And thank you again for all your
hard work. I couldn't do it.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Artemio Baxa, testifying on Committee Report 19-50 and
Committee Report 19-51. To be followed by Jonathan Starr.

MR. ARTEMIO BAXA ftestifvina on Committee Reports 19-50 and 19-51):

Good morning, Honorable Council ChairCHAIR KING: Good morning.

MR. BAXA: -Kelly King, Honorable Members of the Council. As indicated, i, i am testifying
again for the confirmation of the nomination of Rowena Dagdag-Andaya for the
position of Director of Pubiic Works and Eric Nakagawa for Director of Environmentai
Management.

I initially testified at the hearing. I will not repeat what I said before. I know that they
are people of outstanding ability, experience, and integrity of character. Please confirm
them for the positions I have indicated. Thank you very much.
CHAIR KING: Thank you for your testimony. Any questions, Council?
MR. BAXA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Thanks for being here, Mr. Baxa.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Jonathan Starr, testifying on Committee Report 19-49. To
be followed by Cassandra Abdul.

MR. JONATHAN STARR. KAUPO COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION. INC.
Committee Report 19-49):

Good morning. Chair KingCHAIR KING: Good morning again.

ftestifvina on
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MR. STARR; -Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez. And I really appreciated the invocation, the
reminder that the Kumulipo talks about how, you know, life came from the Ko'a polyp

and we really need to be cognoscente of that, that our impacts on land do not wipe that
out and wipe us out at the same time.

I'm Jonathan Starr. I'm representing Kaupo Community Association. I'm a board
member. And, I just want to thank you, you know, express appreciation for efforts to
help us find a way to get our infrastructure done for the school restoration project. The
school restoration project will be completed in the next year, but we do need a
conforming septic system. So, we need to .. . the aquifer and also power and water

for the community. So, we're looking again for the assistance in implementing the, this
current year EDB 175 into the ongoing process.

I just want to say thank you, invite you all to come to Kaupo and our next quarterly
meeting is tomorrow. We'll be setting up tents later today, and anyone who wants to
join us is welcome at 10 a.m. Aloha and thank you. Our president is here too, Linda
Clark.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any questions? No questions. Thank you, Mr. Starr.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: One quick question.
CHAIR KING: Oh, one quick question we have.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Sorry.
CHAIR KING: Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo for your testimony, Mr. Starr. I just wanted
to confirm that you would be able to stay for the meeting in case anyone hasMR. STARR: Yea.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: -any additional questions today?

CHAIR KING: Does anybody have any objections to Mr. Starr being a resource for the budget
bill? Alright.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Thank you.
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MR. STARR: Yea.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Mr. Starr.
MR. STARR: I'll be available and also-

CHAIR KING: It might be a while, but we appreciate if you could hang around.
MR. STARR: I appreciate your work and the time you're putting in.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier Is Cassandra Abdul, testifying on Committee Report 19-49.
To be followed by Greg Jenkins.

CHAIR KING: And, Members, we have written testimony from Ms. Abdul as well.

MS. CASSANDRA ABDUL ftestifvina on Committee Report 19-49):

Good morning, ChairCHAIR KING: Good morning.

MS. ABDUL: -and Councilmembers. I know I'm here in front of you a lot as the Executive
Director of Na Hale O Maui. But today, I'm here as an individual testifying in support
of the increase in Affordable Housing Fund because this is a much bigger issue than

any one organization, any one sector of our economy, because it touches us all. And
I want to thank you and commend the Council.
We're incredible, you know, we're the only County that has an Affordable Housing
Fund. How far reaching and forward thinking is that? Thank you very much. We are
in the forefront and we're really in a position to be able to make a difference in
affordable housing. And, I know that everybody here that you touch appreciates it.
And we wouldn't be where we are today with the amount of affordable housing, without
you, so thank you very much.

You know, housing is a basic human right. We all need housing. It's so important, not
just housing, but secure, safe housing. And you know, everybody that has safe
housing contributes to our economy, to our community, and makes this a better place
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for all of us to live and to raise our children. Even some of the health organizations
have recognized this and they are starting to partner and invest in housing because

they know that it results in positive health outcomes, much better than the alternative
which we all don't want.

Increasing the Affordable Housing Fund from two to four percent of the real estate, the,
the real property taxes every year is going to be a tremendous boost. And it will help
us provide more housing for our workforce. And truly, it's our workforce. We need our
workforce, whether they are police officers, are firemen, nurses, teachers; they need
housing and they need housing that they can afford. And that's what you provide and
we, again, truly appreciate that.

I wanted to share that I've been affected by this. I work in affordable housing, but my

son and my two-year old granddaughter have left. She left when she was two, she's
going to be four this July. And It just breaks my heart. And I'm not the only family that's
going through this. And I just want to thank you again for those families that you do
help with the down payment assistance, with Affordable Housing Fund,for everything

that you do to help keep our families here in the islands where they belong with all of
their support systems. So, again, mahalo piha. Aloha.

CHAIR KING: Mahalo. Any questions? No questions? Okay, I'll just share with you that my
four-year old granddaughter is also off-island so, we, we are all working together to
bring them, bring our kama'aina kids home.

MS. ABDUL: Absolutely. It was not so bad when she lived in Honolulu, but it's hard to fly to
Las Vegas for the weekends.

CHAIR KING: Thank you so much for your testimony.
MS. ABDUL: Thank you. Aloha.
CHAIR KING: Aloha.

COUNTY CLERK: The next testifier is Greg Jenkins, testifying on Committee Report 19-49.
To be followed by Eric Nakagawa.

MR. GREG JENKINS. HAWAII FIRE FIGHTERS ASSOCIATION ftestifvina on Committee
Report 19-491:

Aloha, Chair King, Members of the Council.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maul
May 17, 2019
Page 12

CHAIR KING: Aloha.

MR. JENKINS: Good morning. My name is Greg Jenkins. I'm the chairperson for the Hawaii
Fire Fighters Association, Maui Division. First I'd like to thank Member Rawlins for her
words this morning regarding the kumulipo and our host culture and the importance of
protecting our endangered species, especially it being endangered species day.
National Endangered Species Day. So, thank you. As well as one of our missions of
our organization is to protect life, environment, and property, so environment is very
important to us. So, thank you.

I represent approximately 1900 professional and 800 retired firefighters throughout the
State, which includes more than 300 serving Maui County. As you see today, we have
a group of those present; your firefighters that serve the community and put their lives
and their livelihood on the line every day on and off-duty. You have submitted written

testimony from the Hawaii Firefighters Association that supports my written testimony
today and additional submitted by email from my membership.

I'm here in support, I'm testifying on Committee Report 19-49, item no. 9, which is the
first reading of your budget. Mahalo to those Members of the Council who supported
County Communication 19-189 for the BU-11 increases from the April 8, 2019 interest
arbitration award, again, that you passed 8-1 and moved into the FY 2021 Budget on
May 3, 2019. The arbitration award followed the criteria set forth in Chapter 89 of the
HRS and was supported unanimously by the employer group. The arbitration award
and the Hawaii Firefighters opinion was very well-written and considered the impacts
and benefits to the community, the employer, as well as the fire fighters.
The HFFA asks for your continued support for the BU-11 increases duration this first
reading of the FY 2021 Budget, again referencing Committee Report No. 19-49, item
no. 9. And, on behalf of the firefighters of Maui County, my membership, mahalo.
CHAIR KING: Is that your testimony? Any questions? I have a question for you, Mr. Jenkins.
And, I want to thank you all again for being here. It's my understanding, and I guess I
was told by a member of the Hawaii State Association of Counties, that all the counties
have to ratify this in order for it to go forward?
MR. JENKINS: That is correct.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Is there an issue with one of the counties not ratifying it?
MR. JENKINS: Not to my knowledge. I believe our membership and leadership of the
members around the State are attending our Council, respective Council meetings in

the various jurisdictions to address this issue. Each County, I think, handles the
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transmittal of the award through channels, if you will, to the Council in different ways.
But as I've heard so far, there has not been any Council that has not so far passed it,
at least up to first reading.

CHAIR KING: Okay, great. Alright, thank you. Any, no further questions? Thank you all for
being here, and especially taking time off from your, your probably precious day off to
be here; appreciate it.
MR. JENKINS: Thank you all for your support.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK:
Next testifier is Eric Nakagawa, testifying
Communications 19-224 and 19-225. To be followed by Rita Ryan.

on

County

MR. ERIC NAKAGAWA. ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT
ftestifving on County Communication Nos. 19-224 and 19-225):

Aloha, Chair, Members. I was going to joke that I am supporting myself, but I'm not;

just joking. My name is Eric Nakagawa and I'm the Acting Director of Department of
Environmental Management. And today I'm testifying on items CC 19-224, and
CC 19-225. I guess it's my understanding that these items are scheduled for Monday
on the GET Committee.

And I'm currently trying to prepare a,just a short presentation for this body, so that you
guys can have a clearer understanding of what, what it means to, to our Department
from an operational standpoint and potential impacts, you know, countywide. And so,
I just feel that this information is important, and will help this body before taking action.
And that's why I just kind of respectfully request that no action be taken on these items.
I think that's how, sorry I'm new to this, all this agenda stuff. But, I think that's how it,
not to take any action today and because it's scheduled for GET on Monday. And,
that's all.

CHAIR KING: Is that your testimony?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yea.

CHAIR KING: Okay, not sure. We have a question for you.
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha. Director Nakagawa
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Aloha.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo for your testimony. So.just wanted to clarify,

so you. you don't support your confirmation? Nah. just kidding. Just kidding, just
kidding. Mahalo for your testimony.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Thanks.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I have a question.
CHAIR KING: Member Paltin. Councilmember Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Thank you for your testimony, and thank you for
coming today. Thanks also for meeting with me yesterday. And I just wanted to clarify
yesterday when we met. did you say that injection wells were obsolete?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yea. so what i said yesterday

was basically to me. and going fonA/ard. kind of same as my confirmation, is really, the
new movement now nationwide is One Water. And One Water meant that we are all

going to. we view R-1 as a resource now. And we're not. it's no longer a disposal issue.
And so because water is so scarce now, we utilize, try to figure out ways on matching
different uses for that. So if you are going to drink, you're going to shower, whatever,
people are using potable water. I mean, right. And whenever we use either type of
irrigation, that kind of stuff, it's for your, we're trying to move towards there. So. reallyCOUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: My. my question was if you ever said that injection wells were
obsolete?

ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: No, I think it's they going to
be a thing of the past, that's what I said. You are always going to need it as a backup,

but going forward, like this body and our budget has presented, we're moving towards
more reuse, right? I mean,that's just nationwide. That's what everybody is doing, yea.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thanks for the clarification. Injection wells are a thing of the
past. Got it. Thanks.
CHAIR KING: I think it's a matter of semantics, maybe? So Mr. Nakagawa. I have a question
for you. If your, you made the statement that everything is One Water. So. do you
support the. the preposition that, you know, we are. the waters that go through our
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groundwater to, through, into the ocean are part of one system? Because I think that's
the issue at hand for, that you brought up earlier for the injection well lawsuit is that,
you know, if we go fonward with this lawsuit, we're saying that the groundwater is not
responsible for polluting into the ocean. So, do you want to clarify your position on
what One Water means?

ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Oh,okay. Yea,so One Water

just means it's a concept nationwide, once again, that they're looking at what the water,
the purpose of the water is for, and where you are going to get that source? It doesn't
matter if it's potable water. It doesn't matter if it's sewer that's cleaned to a high
standard that you can drink it or use it for irrigation. It, it doesn't, I don't think it relates
to how it's discharged and then kind of what you are talking about into groundwater
into the ocean kind of thing. It's more of a concept of how can we better utilize water
that's generated throughout the nation and what those purposes are for?
CHAIR KING: Okay.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yea.

CHAIR KING: Alright, well we can, if anybody's got any questions for, on this issue, otherwise
we can also bring you back up when we do the confirmation. Thank you for,for coming,
Mr. Nakagawa.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Okay, thanks.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Rita Ryan, testifying on County Communications 19-223
and 19-224. To be followed by Julia Sanchez.

MS. RITA RYAN (testifying on County Communication Nos. 19-223 and 19-224):

Aloha, Honorable Chair King and Honorable Councilmembers. My name is Rita Ryan
and I'm testifying today as an organization for the County Climate Coalition and as an
individual for the injection well lawsuit. On the County Climate Coalition, I'm with
350.org. I'm the Maui County organizer for 350.org and I'm also the climate reality
leader for the climate reality project. As an individual, I work as a volunteer in the
community with environmental organizations. I'm on the council of the Hawaiian Island
Land Trust. I'm on the board of Common Ground Collective. And I also work as a
volunteer outreach stem educator with the whale trust.
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So, regarding the County Climate Coalition, as you know, our administration, our
Federal administration has pulled out of the Paris Climate Accord. And unfortunately,
our State Legislature this year, did not pass most of the climate-related legislation.
Therefore, we are at the County level, it is incumbent upon us to protect the
environment. We have eleven years to reverse the amount of carbon pollution in the
atmosphere. It is now, Mauna Loa just gave out a statistic, 415 parts per million. We
need to get this down to 350 parts per million within the next eleven years or we will
see massive destruction and loss of lives.

We are, as, Councilmember Keani told us in the invocation this morning that was so

beautiful and elegant, we are in the sixth mass extinction. So, we're seeing the
extinction of so many species of wildlife and of plants. So, we need to work here at
the local level, at the County level.

The County Climate Coalition is a coalition of counties across the United States. First
county to sign into it was Santa Clara County. Twenty other counties have signed,
signed up for it since. Including Los Angeles County. And I would like to support the
adoption of the climate coalition, the County Climate Coalition here on Maui County as
the first County in Hawaii to support that. And also as an individual, I would like to
support the end of the lawsuit regarding the injection wells, and put thatCHAIR KING: Ms., Ms. Ryan, we can start the clock again since you're on your next item.
MS. RYAN: Oh, really? Cool. Okay. Wow, I got time. Sorry, I'm kind of rushing. So, if we
can take the money that the County is spending to defend itself against this lawsuit
and put it into practice to really defend the environment, what a beautiful way to turn
that money around and make it for good. So please vote to end this expensive lawsuit
that we as taxpayers and property owners are paying for unwillingly.

Regarding that, I know the Sierra Club has my back on that. I don't know if there's any
testifiers here today for the Sierra Club, but they are an environmental partner of ours,
and 350.org and the climate reality project works in sync with the Sierra Club. We
have many people other than me that are supporting both the climate coalition and the
injection well issue.

So, I urge all voting members to please vote yes on the climate, the County Climate
Coalition and join the movement. And basically, it's just a resolution to say that we're
going to lower our greenhouse gases. It is not, there's no money attached. It just puts
the focus on what we do at the County level to reduce greenhouse gases.
Governor Ige did provide support, however, the State Legislature did not back him up.
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So, at the County level, If we can show our support In our actions. In our thoughts. In
our political will, across all of the committees In Maul County to reduce the greenhouse
gases and to provide a safe and secure future for our keikl. Thank you all for your time
and consideration today. Mahalo.

CHAIR KING: Mahalo. Any questions for Ms. Ryan? Thank you so much for being here. I
have one question for you.
MS. RYAN: Yea.

CHAIR KING: I thought when, at the HSAC meeting where 350.org came In and presented,
that they mentioned that all, that this, this, the resolution that we're talking aboutfor the
climate coalition, the County Climate Coalition, had been presented to the other
counties. Is It In, in process in the other counties In Hawaii?
MS. RYAN: I don't have statistics on that. I'm sorry.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
MS. RYAN: So, but I will follow up with you. I'll find out today.
CHAIR KING: Okay, great. Thank you.

MS. RYAN: Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:
Next testlfier Is Julia Sanchez,
Communication 19-223. To be followed by Harry Cambra.

testifying

on

County

MS. JULIA SANCHEZ (testlfvino on Countv Communication 19-223):

Aloha. Good morning.
CHAIR KING: Good morning.
MS. SANCHEZ: Thank you all. Thank you for your beautiful words and setting the tone with
that prayer. My name Is Julia Sanchez and I'm here as an individual to support the
County Climate Coalition. As an individual and member of the human race, I feel and
truly believe that we need to start acting now. We see a lot of things happening, not

only in our Island, but throughout the world. And I better express myself through song.
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So, this is a song that I want to offer you all. It's from the Native Americans and given
to us to pray for the welfare of our mother.
(Ms. Sanchez sang the song "Mother I Feel You".)
Mahalo.

CHAIR KING: Mahalo. That was beautiful. Perfect timing as well. Thank you so much.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Harry Cambra, testifying on County Communication

19-220. To be followed by Greg Mebel.

MR. HARRY CAMBRA ftestifvino on Countv Communication No. 19-220):

Council Chair King, fellow Members of the CouncilCHAIR KING: Aloha.

MR. CAMBRA: -good morning. On behalf of the Maui 4-H Livestock Association, my name
is Harry Cambra and I represent four 4-H clubs here on Maui and all the keiki paniolos
wish you a good morning. I'm here to testify on 19-220, a resolution to support the
AgFest and the 4-H Fair that's going to be held June 1, at the War Memorial Stadium.
We just ask you guys to support this resolution and support the, the community, the
4-H'ers and all the participants in the AgFest. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay,thank you. Any questions. Council? No questions. Thank you for being
here.

MR. CAMBRA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Chair.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Greg Mebel, testifying on Committee Report 19-49. To be
followed by Sam Small.

MR. GREG MEBEL ftestifvlna on Committee Report 19-491:

Good morning.
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CHAIR KING: Good morning.

MR. MEBEL: Thank you everyone for going through the budget process with open minds
and, and hearts. I'm talking today about an appropriation for continuing the North
Shore Greenway, which is a bike/pedestrian path. So, there's a portion that is being
completed now, but in the budget, there is taking the momentum of that portion and
pushing it all the way to Ho'okipa.

So, I have not spoken with anyone in the community that does not support this, that is
the Surfriders, the Maui Bicycling League, the Paia Youth and Cultural Center, that is
the Paia Town Association as well. So, you know, I'm looking at the firefighters, I'm
thinking about the environment, I'm thinking about ways to, you know, help with traffic,
the environment, health, you know. It, it's just a wonderful thing that we could have
and I just want to thank everyone for supporting this in the, in the future.
And then on a, on another item, I don't think I'll need another three minutes, but I'd also

like to thank everyone. So, the, the County bought 267-acres out by the Peahi, right,
the Hamakualoa lands. And that was a beautiful thing to protect those lands. Now,
we need to put together a master plan to figure out how to use those lands and how
all the user groups, who really pushed for those in the beginning, pushed for making it
County land can be represented out there. So, I want to thank everyone for the support
and the monies that it will take to create the master plan there. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Mahalo nui.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next person to testify is Sam Small, testifying on Committee
Reports 19-49 and 19-51, and County Communication 19-228. Mr. Small is the last
individual who has signed up to testify at the Council chambers or at the District Offices.

MR. SAM SMALL ftestifvinc on Countv Communication No. 19-228 and Committee Reports
19-49 and 19-511:

Good morning. Council Chair-

CHAIR KING: Good morning.
MR. SMALL: -Council. As always it's an honor to be participating in the democratic process.

The budget that was proposed includes a roadway capital improvement project at
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Kahanul [sic] Bridge that has uncollected deferral agreements attached to it. By law,

the County must act to collect on those agreements when a CIP is funded. But there
is no process to assess or collect what's due. There isn't even a fund to put the money
into when it is recovered.

That's part of why Mayor Victorino is hiring Chris Salem to bring back the fairness bill
that Salem wrote in 2011, that Pat Wong quashed without any justification. Mr. Salem
brings his extensive infrastructure background as well as proposals like the one I
shared with you all a few weeks ago, from an independent consultant group that
specializes in assessment districts, fees in lieu, and debt recovery for municipalities.
This budget, by law, must account for amounts owed by developers that offset
expenditures of public funds. If you approve this budget without that, I believe you are
in violation of your duties under the Charter.
This bridge was part of Phase IV of Lower Hoanapili [sic] Road originally Council
funded 20 years ago. Over a million dollars was spent, it never got built, and the CIP
was killed, removed from the County's register without any explanation given.

Over and over again, Administrations of the past have requested funds for CIP's that
have not been shovel-ready, meaning the County had not secured the land rights in
order to build. Shovel-ready is another component of the fairness bill that eliminates
millions of wasted taxpayers' dollars, as well as State and Federal STIP funds.
It is clear that the Phase IV CIP got killed because there are 14 developer agreements
that are still uncollected, 20 years after Mr. Salem originally blew the whistle on the
mismanaged deferral agreements.

Contrary to what Acting Director Lutey wrote to the Council just last week,there will be
more litigations surrounding these deferral agreements. Especially when you consider
the fraud that will be revealed when the Auditor finishes his audit.

I have here nearly 2,000 signatures from Maui Causes petition that opens the door for
a class-action lawsuit to force Corporation Counsel to either remove the unspecified
encumbrances and liens from landowners' titles, or step aside and let the Council

embrace the Mayor and Mr. Salem and their plan to protect the public interests and
collect on the thousands of outstanding developer agreements in a fair and equitable
manner.

The bridge needs to be replaced. The flow capacity is low. Last year it flooded, it's
too narrow. Last year, a gentleman died hitting the concrete abutment. The risks are

real. Resolving this issue is going to take Corporation Counsel, the Mayor, his
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directors, you nine, and Council Services. We also need to change the Planning
Commission back under the control of this Council, and close the loopholes that

Planning and Public Works have been using, abusing for decades.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Small, you want to move on to your next item?
MR. SMALL: Gladly.
CHAIR KING: Okay, we're on 19-51.
MR. SMALL: Actually, CC 19-228.
CHAIR KING: Oh, 228. Okay.

MR. SMALL: Ms. Paltin's request will remove the secret giveaway to developers that was
manufactured by Corporation Counsel when they manipulated the 2015 Upcountry
water bill. Corp. Counsel's Ed Kushi testified that the proposed exemptions could only
be justified through a water bill because they were tied specifically to families on the
Upcountry water meter waitlist. Corp. Counsel's Jennifer Oana testified that only family
building homes, nothing commercial was involved.

None of the Councilmembers were aware at the time that the language that Kushi and
Oana approved for legality and form and inserted into Title 18 are the exact words that
the ordinance seeks to remove. No improvements required "for a subdivision into two
developable lots." They wrote in no specificity whatsoever for Upcountry, nor families
on the Upcountry water waitlist. That contradicts their own testimony and violates
County rules.

The whistle was blown in 2016 on this secret bait and switch by none other than Chris
Salem, who was, and just as Corp. Counsel continued to write new deferral
agreements for six years after it went public, that there was no program whatsoever to
collect on them. Public Works continues today to write roadway exemptions to
developers with two-lot subdivisions island-wide, even though everybody now knows
that the Council never intended that.

The abuse of authority goes even deeper. Last October, citizen Eric Paulson fired a,
filed a complaint against Kushi and Oana for procedural violations of County rules for
public notices, agendas. Council communications and for Sunshine violations. The
judge initially ruled only on the Sunshine aspect of the case saying it was beyond the
90-day window for Sunshine complaints. She never addressed the violations of County
rules that are not tied to Sunshine. And those aspects are today up for reconsideration
by the court.
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At his confirmation hearing, David Goode testified that Paulson's case was dead. Is
David Goode even remotely qualified to testify to this Council on the legal status of a
County litigation? The Corporation Counsel who is sitting next to David Goode, who
should have qualified Goode's assessment but didn't, was Ed Kushi, who is named in
the suit. Does anybody see the problem here?
Corp. Counsel wrote the deferral agreements and Corp. Counsel wrote the bogus
amendment to Title 18. Corp. Counsel is defending themselves against several
resulting lawsuits and at the same time, is advising this Council on these matters.
There's a whole cadre of lawyers working for Corp. Counsel today. The dinosaurs who
have been around long enough to have gotten dragged to insolvable conflicts of
interest and who cannot possibly any longer serve the public's interest. They all need
to be removed.

CHAIR KING: Okay.

MR. SMALL: I've got 362 signatures here that call for the Council to take the action that
Ms. Paltin is proposing.
CHAIR KING: Okay.

MR. SMALL: Moving on, thank you. Past Director of Public Works David Goode stated
unequivocally that regardless of the intent of the CouncilCHAIR KING: Mr. Small, are you on 19-51 now?
MR. SMALL: Yes, I am.

CHAIR KING: Okay.

MR. SMALL: Past Director of Public Works stated unequivocally that regardless that the
intent of the Council was only to accept roadway and fire suppression requirements for
families on the Upcountry water meter waitlist as long as the language of Title 18
continued to be as it is today, he would continue to write exemptions to two-lot, for twolot commercial subdivisions island-wide.

FOIA requests have been made to find out how many more two-lot commercial

subdivision exemptions Goode issued after he was denied the Director's position by
this Council but continued to serve under the Mayor's authority.
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I think it's reasonable to ask Public Work Director nominee, Ms. Dagdag-Andaya, what

her policy is regarding these exemptions. Is she issuing, and will she continue to issue
new exemptions to commercial two-lot subdivisions island-wide knowing full well that
it was never the intention of the Council for that to happen? If she is asked that today

and does not make a firm commitment to stop this abuse right now, she should not be
approved for the Director's position, as she obviously does not have the heart to serve
the best interest of the public. Thank you.
(Councilmember Kama arrived at the meeting at 10:04 a.m.)

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you for your testimony. Any questions? We have one question
for you.
Councilmember Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you, Mr. Small for being here today, and thank you for
your support on everything. I was wondering if your CC 19-49 testimony was sent in
a written form?

MR. SMALL: It hasn't, but I'd be glad to.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you.

MR. SMALL: I'll send the petitions as well.

CHAIR KING: Any other questions? Okay, seeing none, thank you for being here.
MR. SMALL: Thank you for your time.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there are no further individuals signed up to testify in the
Council chamber or at the District Offices. And we have re~

CHAIR KING: Okay, we, we do have one person coming down. So, Mr. Lau, if you could fill
out the form after you testify.

MR. JASEE LAU:

Yea, okay.
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CHAIR KING: State your name and—

MR. LAU: Jasee Lau from Kula. I appreciate, oh. aloha kakahiaka, everybody. Kakou, yea,
aloha kakou; thank you. So, thank you to Council Paltin for the inviting the guests
about the international law the other day; that was very interesting. And, I'm wondering
if there's been some kind of a letter to Uncle Donnie to see if he'll plead guilty. So,
probably not.

CHAIR KING: I'm not sure. Are you testifying on an item that's on the agenda?
MR. LAU: This is kind of like about the whole procedural, the flag behind you and stuff.

CHAIR KING: Well, it needs to be an agenda item. So, if you can identify the agenda item.
MR. LAU: Well, it's kind of like for the, for the Clerk's, it's a procedural, you know, likeCHAIR KING: If the procedure is that youMR. LAU: Point of order, that's what it's called.

CHAIR KING: You should have a agenda item that's, we're talking about today.
MR. LAU: Well, you know what I'm talking about. The point, I know you're kind of~
CHAIR KING: I don't know what you're talking about.
MR. LAU: -uncomfortable up there being in the captain's chair, but I wonder if Mr. Molina
would entertain putting that question on the government, govern committee. Thank
you for your time.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you.
I want to recognize Councilmember Tasha Kama. I'm sorry, I didn't see you sneak in
there. Thank you for being here.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Good morning. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there are no other individuals in the District Offices nor the

chamber who wish to offer testimony for the public hearing or Council meeting. And,
we have received written testimony for the public hearing and Council meeting.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, so Members, are there any objections to receiving the written testimony
into the record?

MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

THERE

BEING

NO

OBJECTION, WRITTEN

TESTIMONY

RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART OF
THE RECORD OF THIS MEETING:

1.

Cassandra Abdul;

2.

Hawaii Fire Fighters Association, Local 1463;

3.

Greg Mebel;

4.

Samuel Small;

5.
6.
7.
8.
9.
10.

Amy Anderson;
Albert Morairty;
Morgan Gerdel;
Tommy A. Noyes;
Larry Stevens;
Molly Stuemges;

11.

Marian Prosser and Daniel Coltart;

12.

Michael Spalding;

13.
14.

Dana Dawes Anderson;
Jesse Callender;

15.

Amy Muramatsu;

16.
17.
18.
19.

Matthew Murasko;
DeannaSalse;
Ilene Bellerue;
Irena Bliss;

20.

Denise Colgrove;

21.
22.
23.
24.

James Franzen;
Kendra Rose Hunter;
Kristin Markham;
Jim Wrzesinski;

25.
26.
27.

Eve-lynn Civerolo;
Teri Corpuz;
Grayson Bartok;

28.
29.
30.
31.
32.

Sharon Daniels;
Mark Deakos;
Marco Gutt;
Melissa Los Banos;
Robert Perkins;
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33.
34.
35.

Raquel Seales Sealea;
Jacqui Skill;
James Tolley;

36.

Colleen Curran;

37.

Gregory Felton;

38.
39.

La'akea Kaufman;
Robert Knourek;

40.

Jamie Kranberg;

41.
42.
43.

Scott Lacasse;
Richard Monarch;
Amanda Ploski;

44.
45.

Gabriel Roy;
Barbara Steinberg;

46.

Alfred Wolf;

47.

Douglas Berry;

48.

Mark Damon;

49.

John Eddy;

50.

Jonathan Irvine;

51.

Lucia Maya;

52.
53.
54.
55.

Sherri Mora;
Tia Pearson;
Karen Sheehan Pell;
Marisa Plemer;

56.

Kathy Shimata;

57.

Pete Wilson;

58.
59.
60.
61.
62.

Barbara Barry;
Robyn Blaisdell;
Jennifer Kahala Chrupalyk;
Anthony Fink;
Tom Gourley;

63.
64.
65.
66.

Leslie Hutchinson;
Sulara James James;
Daniela Minerbi;
Robie Price;

67.

Jerry Riverstone;

68.

Eva Roberts;

69.

Bill Staley;

70.

Lurline Bettencourt;

71.
72.
73.

Debra Billings;
Michaellyn Burke;
Beth Clapper;

74.

Orion Cruz;
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75.
76.

Arnie Kotier;
Teresa Kucinik;

77.
78.

John Naylor;
Kaui Pratt-Aquino

79.
80.
81.

Ken Stover;
David Worth;
Matti Christensen;

82.
83.
84.

Kevin Hagan;
Craig Lekven;
Stephanie Nelson;

85.
86.
87.
88.

Rob Weltman;
Mike Wills;
Robert Cole;
Debra Caswell;

89.
90.

Kerry Fitzgerald;
Stephanie Gilgoff;

91.
92.
93.
94.
95.
96.
97.

Joan Heartfieid;
Mika Waitze;
Lorraine Zane;
Ric Andrews;
Francis Cole;
Nicholas Prance;
Neil Frazer;

98.
99.
100.
101.
102.

Jeffrey Friedman;
Jill Greengrove;
Nancy Harter;
JohnA. Hugg;
Linda Lyerly;

103.

Brent Schlea;

104. Jason Kagimoto and Lyie Tabata, Department of Public Works, County
of Kauai;
105. Ashley Wilcox;
106. James Liam Gist;

107. Jeffrey Porter;
108. Jay Satenstein;
109.
110.

Rose Aranita;
Natasha Gronski;

111. Sam Magnotto;
112. Jennifer Day;
113. Jack Fisher;

114. Micheie Hailigan;
115. Suzanne Lahl;
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116. William Metzger;
117. Sherri Mora;

118. KathyPisoni;
119. Timothy Pisoni;
120. Bill Staley;
121. Aerie Waters:
122. Michael Daddario;
123. Debra Nix;
124. John Nix;

125. Char Schulenburg;
126.

R. MomiVee;

127.

Michelle Addington;

128. Trisha Anderson;
129. Paul Carter;
130. Eva Daniells;
131. Suzanne Fields;

132.

Kinee Hanson;

133. Barbara Kaneshige;
134. Judith Kapohakimohewa;
135. Serena Lamia;
136. Eric Moore;
137. Dennis O'Shea;
138. Paul Sandefur;

139. Lynda Sheppard;
140. Maren Sirine;
141. Linda Staton;
142. Thome Abbott;

143.
144.
145.
146.

Jeffrey Bronfman;
Angela Domingo;
Raymond Glauser;
Chi Guyer;

147. Eileen Naaman;
148. Koohan Paik;
149. Steve Slater;
150. John Blumer-Buell;
151. Edward Johnston;

152. Charles Lindsey;
153. Sandra Morey;
154. Jeanne Wheeler;

155. Tammy Bexton;
156. Inanna Carter;
157. Irina Constantinescu;
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158. Mark Koppel;
159.

Mllena Karl;

160. Marjorle Bonar;
161. Angelika Hofmann;
162. Genevieve Nelson;

163. Skyler Brown;
164. MIkeMoran;
165. Steven Dollar;

166. Craig Lekven;
167. Danielle Bennett;
168. Susan Gurewltsch;
169. Steve Holmes;

170.
171.
172.
173.

Ben PIttenger;
Malik Slosberg;
Monlka Slosberg;
Amanda Waters, National Association of Clean Water Agencies;

174. Anne Allison;
175. Nicole Bracken;

176.
177.
178.
179.

Sylvia Dolena;
Joy Gardner;
Marilyn Hlllman;
Timothy Hills;

180.

Ethan Kutzscher;

181. JayOlsen;
182. Julie Rayda;
183. Jun Shin;

184.
185.
186.
187.
188.
189.
190.
191.

Seraph DAIerta;
Walter Dudley;
lawn Keeney;
Delrdre MacAlplne;
Shelley Mack;
Megan Magdalene;
Lory Ono;
Arnold Padgett;

192. Tia Pearson;
193. Brent Schlea;
194. R. MomI Kami;
195. Joe Land!;
196. Andrew Dunne;
197. Lorl Felteira;

198. Robin Gaffney;
199. Patricia Gardner-Bougard;
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200. Marguerite Heart;
201. Pat B. Lindquist;
202. Sherri Mora;
203. Koana Smith;

204. Benjamin Rasa and Eassle Miller, Kennedy Jenks;
205. James S. Kumagai, Hans J. Krock, and Victor D. Moreland;
206. Barbara Steinberg;
207. Bette Belanger;
208. John Gelert;

209. Laura Gray;
210. Suzanne Lahl;

211. Lucia Maya;
212. Jon K. Nishimura, Fukunaga & Associates, Inc.;
213.

Kachina Palencia;

214. Mary Spadaro;
215.

Pete Wilson;

216. Shay Chan Hodges;
217. Christine Cruikshank;
218. Alexa Deike;

219. Andrea Guidry;
220. Ana Kalina;
221. Noel Kennett;

222. Aaron Kogan;
223. James Marcus;

224. Mary Masters;
225. Jessica Scott;
226. Joe-Alison Simmons;

227.
228.
229.
230.
231.
232.

Angelika Hofmann;
Walle Landenberger;
Adam Link, California Association of Sanitation Agencies;
Steve Sipman;
Jacqui Skill;
Colleen P. Doyle, Hunton Andrew Kurth LLP;

233. B.A. McClintock;
234. Winslow Richter;

235. Darren Unemori, Warren S. Unemori Engineering, Inc.;
236. Alex Beers;

237. Mark Hyde;
238. Chase Johnson;
239. Francis Kane;
240. Steve Slater;
241. Robert Wilcox;
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242. Chaz Huffman;

243. George Huffman;
244.
245.
246.

Michael Gach;
Valerie Weiss;
Elisa Plauche;

247. Kanani Higbee;
248. Maria Longoria;

249. Timothy Houghton, Department of Environmental Services, City and
County of Honolulu;
250. Jamie Kranberg;
251.

Chris Covert-Bowlds;

252. Mike Mullalley;
253.

Bobbie Best;

254. Sue Perley;
255. Christine Waara;
256. Ananda Stone;

257.
258.
259.
260.
261.
262.
263.

Lee Meyers;
Kalyani Johnson;
Cindy Lance;
Cory Harden;
Keri Zacher and Malcolm Mackey;
Robyn Blaisdell;
Roger Torres;

264. Afton Bennett;
265. Robert Johnson;
266. Anne Massie;
267. Sue Pollock;

268. Jodee Inouye-Agsalog;
269.
270.

Kanoa Shannon;
Nanea Lo;

271. Laurie Gray;
272.

Clifford Nakoa;

273. Cameron Rogers;
274. Steven Carlson;
275. Brooke Fleet;
276. Juan A. Rivera;

247. Wendy Wiltse, Oahu Waterkeeper; and
278. Pamela Tumpap, Maui Chamber of Commerce.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so ordered. And if there's no, if there's no objections, we will close
testimony.
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MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: Okay. And, Members, if you stay in your seats, I'll be adjourning the public
hearing first, and then we'll be continuing with the agenda for the Council meeting.
And, the public, so the testimony is closed for both the public hearing and the Council
meeting. And the public hearing is now adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT

The public hearing of May 17, 2019 was adjourned by the Chair at 10:06 a.m.

CHAIR KING: Okay, Mr. Clerk, please proceed with the Council, the regular Council meeting.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with county communications.

COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS
NO.

19-199

- TIVOLI 8. FAAUMU. CHIEF OF POLICE.

(dated May 3, 2019)

Transmitting a grant agreement with the State of Hawaii, Department of the Attorney
General for the Cybercrime Unit Enhancement grant in the amount of $84,980.
CHAIR KING: Okay, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. May I request you direct the Clerk
to also call up County Communications 19-200 at this time?
CHAIR KING: Okay, any, any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: Alright, Mr. Clerk.
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NO.

19-200

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated May 8, 2019)
Transmitting two reports on the settlement of claims as of March 31, 2019.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS 19-199 AND
19-200.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved

by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded

by

Councilmember Lee.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Mahalo, Chair. These communications are for

informational purposes only and do not require Council action. I therefore request they
be filed.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any discussion? If not, I'll call for the question. All those in favor say
"aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight to, eight "yesses", one "excused"; Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.
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NO.

19-201

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated May 6, 2019)

Transmitting 67 contracts/grants for April 2019.
CHAIR KING: Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ; Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS 19-201.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved by Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by

Councilmember Lee.

Any concerns, or anybody need contracts pulled out of this one? Seeing none, we'll
go call, we'll go ahead and call for the question for the filing. All those in favor say
"aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE. MOLINA.
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.

NO.

19-202

- MICHAEL P. VICTORINO. MAYOR.

(dated April 29. 2019)

Informing of a vacancy on the Council on Aging due to the resignation of Water James
O'Brien on April 1. 2019.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, Councilmember Mike Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. If there are no objections, may
we have the Clerk bring up County Communications 19-203 and 19-204?
CHAIR KING: Any objections? Okay, Mr. Clerk.

NO.

19-203

- MICHAEL P. VICTORINO. MAYOR.

(dated April 30, 2019)

Informing of a vacancy on the Board of Variances and Appeals due to the resignation
of Sandra Duvauchelle on April 15, 2019.

NO.

19-204

- MICHAEL P. VICTORINO. MAYOR.

(dated May 7, 2019)

Informing of the appointment of Patrick Ornellas to the Kula Agricultural Park
Committee, for a term expiring on January 2, 2023.
CHAIR KING: Okay, Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much. Madam Chair.
MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS 19-202, 19-203,
AND 19-204.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councilmember Molina, seconded by Vice-Chair RawlinsFernandez.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much. Madam Chair. 19-202 deals with the
resignation of Walter James O'Brien from the Council on Aging. And, 19-203 deals
with the resignation of Sandy Duvauchelle from the Board of Variances and Appeals.
And, I would like to thank both of these individuals for their service.
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And, 19-204 has to do with the Mayor appoint, the Mayor's appointment of Patrick
Ornellas to the Kula Agricultural Park Committee as a representative of the Office of
Mayor for a term expiring on January 2,2023. So,again, with regards to Mr. Ornellas's
appointment, this does not require Council approval. I would like to thank Mr. Ornellas
for his service on the Kula Ag Park. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any discussion? If not, oh, you have discussion, Ms. Sugimura?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, on Patrick Ornellas, he's a brand-new ag coordinator

in the Office of Economic Development, so I think his position in, in that office as well
as this Committee as well, well suited. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any other discussion? If not, call for the question. All those in favor say
"aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA.

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, the measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Mr. Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.

NO.

19-205

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated April 29, 2019)

Informing of the acceptance of a Warranty Deed for Road Widening Lot, Lot 3-E,
Richard Antone Subdivision, TMK:(2)2-7-002:078 POR.
CHAIR KING: Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Chair, may I request that County Communication Nos. 19-206,
19-207, and 19-208, also be brought up at this time?
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CHAIR KING: Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Mr. Clerk.

NO.

19-206

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated April 30, 2019)

Informing of the acceptance of a Warranty Deed for Road Widening Lots 11B & B,
Kihei Farm Subdivision, Kalama Commercial Project, TMK:(2) 3-9-003:045 POR &
072 POR.

NO.

19-207

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated May 6, 2019)

Informing of the acceptance of a Warranty Deed for two Road Widening Lots,
Lots39C-1-B & 39C-1-C, Kuiaha-Kaupakalua Homesteads, TMK: (2) 2-7-013:097
POR.

NO.

19-208

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated May 6, 2019)

Informing of the acceptance of a Warranty Deed for two Road Widening Lots,
Lots 166-B & 166-C. Peahi Hui Lands Partition, TMK:(2)2-8-005:088 POR.

CHAIR KING: Okay, Councilmember Lee.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NOS. 19-205,
206, 207, AND 208.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councilmember Lee,seconded by Councilmember Sugimura.
Any dis, oh, Ms. Lee.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, Members,these communications are for notification

purposes only. Section 3.44.015(H), Maui County Code, requires the Director of
Finance to notify the Council in writing of any acquisition or conveyance made to the
County pursuant to this Section.

County Communication 19-205 informs the Council that the County has accepted a
Warranty Deed for a Road Widening located in the Richard Antone Subdivision at
Kaupakalua Road.

And then 19-06 [sic] informs the Council that the County has accepted a Warranty
Deed for a Road Widening located, lots located in the Kihei Farm Subdivision, as
mentioned by the Clerk.

County Communication 19-207 informs the Council that the County has accepted a
Warranty Deed for two Road Widening Lots located in Kuiaha-Kaupakalua
Homesteads.

County Communication 19-208 informs the Council that the Council has accepted a
Warranty Deed for two Road Widening Lots located in the Peahi Hui Lands Partition.
I ask for the Members support to file County Communications Nos. 19-205, 206, 207,
and 208.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Ms. Lee.

Any discussion on these issues? Otherwise I'll call for the question. All those in favor
say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed.
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.

NO.

19-209

- JEFFREY T. PEARSON. DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY.

(dated May 6, 2019)

Transmitting the Department of Water Supply's Monthly Source and Groundwater Use
Report for the month ending April 2019.
CHAIR KING: Councllmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Chair, may I request that County Communication No. 19-210 also
be brought up at this time?
CHAIR KING: Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: Okay, Mr. Clerk.

NO.

19-210

- JEFFREY T. PEARSON. DIRECTOR OF WATER SUPPLY.

(dated May 8, 2019)

Transmitting the State of Hawaii Commission on Water Resource Management water
use reports for March 2019 for all registered well reporters in the County of Maul.
CHAIR KING: Councllmember Lee.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

I MOVE TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION NOS. 19-209
AND 19-210.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councllmember Lee, seconded by Councllmember Molina.
Ms. Lee.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: County Communication No. 19-209 is a monthly report submitted
by the Department of Water Supply, relating to source and groundwater use for the
month ending April 2019. This report is routine, routinely submitted to the Council for
informational purposes.

County Communication 19-210 transmits water use reports pursuant to
Section 2.90A.050A, Maui County Code, from the State Commission on Water
Resource Management for the March 2019 report for all registered well reporters in
Maui County.

I ask for the Members support to file County Communication Nos. 19-209 and 19-210.
CHAIR KING: Okay, any discussion?
Councilmember Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair. I just want to know what it, at what point are
we able to take a look to see or hear from the Director as to what the report says? I

know it's a written report and I probably haven't read it, but would there be some
opportunity at some time for them to come and actually do a live summary of what it is
the report says?
CHAIR KING: Well, I'll, I'll let Councilmember Lee answer it~

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KING: -as the Chair of the Water and Infrastructure Committee.
Ms. Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, Member KamaCOUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: -what we could do is not file the communication. And we could

refer to Committee and that way we can ask the Director to give us a report.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Thank you, Ms. Lee. I'd appreciate that.
Thanks, Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay, reversing everything I said. I would like to not file County
Communication 19-209 and instead refer this matter to the Water and Infrastructure

Committee. I, I don't, I didn't hear anybody ask about the State Commission on Water
Resources. Did you want that report too?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yes, please.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay. So, I am now asking that county communicationCHAIR KING: Just, you want to just withdraw your, your motion?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

YEA, I'M WITHDRAWING MY ORIGINAL MOTION ON 209 AND
210, AND INSTEAD, MOVING TO REFER THESE TWO ITEMS
TO COMMITTEE.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Well, they'll, they'll get referred automatically as part of this list.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay.

CHAIR KING: So, you just have to withdraw your motion to file.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

I WITHDRAW MY MOTION TO FILE.

CHAIR KING: Do we have a withdrawal from the second? Mr. Molina. Okay.
Okay, moving on.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair.

County Communication Nos. 19-209 and 19-210 were referred to the Water and Infrastructure
Committee.

CHAIR KING: Moving on. Members. Thank you, Ms. Kama.
The,the items, the Communication items 19-211,212, and 213, it's been requested by
the Chair of the, the Economic Development and Budget Committee to take these up

with the Economic Development and Budget committee report later on in the agenda.
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So, If there's no objections, we will move these to a later time in the agenda. Any
objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Alright, moving onto County Communication 19-214.
Mr. Clerk.

NO.

19-214

- KEANI N.W. RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. CHAIR. ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT AND BUDGET COMMITTEE.

(dated May 10, 2019)
Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING THE COUNCIL CHAIR
TO CONTRACT FOR A FISCAL AND PERFORMANCE AUDIT OF THE MAUl
REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY".

CHAIR KING: Okay, I have a note for Council VIce-ChaIr Rawllns-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
MAY I REQUEST THE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 19-214 BE
REFERRED TO YOUR ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND
BUDGET COMMITTEE?

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Is there any other discussion? Moved by Council Vice-Chair RawllnsFernandez, seconded by Councllmember Lee.
No objections. All those In favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
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CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

NONE.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, measure passes eight"ayes", one "excused"; Councilmember Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.

County Communication No. 19-214 was referred to the Economic Development and Budget
Committee.

NO.

19-215

- KELLY T. KING. COUNCIL CHAIR.

(dated May 10, 2019)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING THE HAWAI'I STATE
ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES' OFFICERS, AND NOMINEES TO THE NATIONAL
ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES AND WESTERN INTERSTATE REGION BOARDS
OF DIRECTORS FOR FISCAL YEAR 2020".

CHAIR KING: Okay, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I

MOVE

TO

ADOPT

THE

PROPOSED

RESOLUTION

ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 19-215, AND TO
FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 19-215.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, been moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by

Councilmember Lee.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. The proposed resolution would have,

would approve the slate of officers to the Hawaii State Association of Counties, HSAC,
for Fiscal Year 2020, pursuant to Section 5 of the HSAC Bylaws.
Representing the Maui County Council as HSAC Treasurer is Council Chair Kelly King,
Kelly T. King and CouncilmemberTamara Paltin as the alternate. The resolution also
approves nominations to National Association of Counties, NACo, and Western
Interstate Region Board of Directors, pursuant to Sections 5A and 5C of the HSAC
Bylaws. Representing the Maui County Council to serve as the Western Interstate
Region Board of Director is Council Chair Kelly T. King.
The HSAC Bylaws require each Council to act on the proposed slate of HSAC Officers
and Board of Directors nominations to NACo meeting in June 2019. I respectfully ask
the Council's support. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any other questions or discussion? Just to let folks know that the, the
nominees to NACo include one Member from each island. And, Mr. Hokama, as a

Past President of NACo is automatically on the Board of Directors. So, we actually
have two Members from Maui that are on the, one for the Board of NACo and one for
the Western Region.

And I want to thank Ms. Paltin for attending our, our meeting this month at NACo. It
was quite lively, usually don't go that long and usually not that controversial. But, we
had a previous version of the, these NACo appointments that did not get approved by
Kauai. And, every, by, by HSAC rules, every County has to approve this slate. So,
this is a new slate because the previous one didn't get approved by Kauai.

So, yea, I urge Members to support it because this actually has to be done by the end
of the year. So, any, if there's no other discussion I'll call for the question. All those in
favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA. LEE. MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, measure passes eight "ayes" and one "excused"; Councilmember
Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 19-90.

NO.

19-216

- MICHAEL J. MOLINA. CHAIR. GOVERNANCE. ETHICS. AND

TRANSPARENCY COMMITTEE, (dated May 9, 2019)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "RELATING TO THE APPOINTMENT OF
WILLIAM CAMERA TO THE REAL PROPERTY TAX REVIEW BOARD FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUI".

CHAIR KING: Okay, Councilmember Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, if there are no objections, may we have the
Clerk call up County Communications items 19-217 and 19-218?
CHAIR KING: No, any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: No. Okay, Mr. Clerk.

NO.

19-217

- MICHAEL J. MOLINA. CHAIR. GOVERNANCE. ETHICS. AND

TRANSPARENCY COMMITTEE, (dated May 9, 2019)
Transmitting the following proposed resolutions entitled:
1.

"RELATING TO THE APPOINTMENT OF STACY OTOMO TO THE PUBLIC
WORKS COMMISSION FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI"; and

2.

"RELATING TO THE APPOINTMENT OF JOHN BLANCHARD TO THE
PUBLIC WORKS COMMISSION FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI".
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NO.

19-218

- MICHAEL J. MOLINA. CHAIR. GOVERNANCE. ETHICS. AND

TRANSPARENCY COMMITTEE, (dated May 9, 2019)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "RELATING TO THE APPOINTMENT OF
ALEXANDRIA DOMINGO TO THE COMMISSION ON CHILDREN AND YOUTH".
CHAIR KING: Councilmember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Madam Chair.
MOVE TO DISCHARGE THE GOVERNANCE, ETHICS, AND
TRANSPARENCY
COMMITTEE
FROM
FURTHER
CONSIDERATION OF THE PROPOSED RESOLUTIONS
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION ITEMS 19-216,

19-217. AND 19-218.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councilmember Molina, seconded by Councilmember Lee.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Madam Chair. The reason for the

discharge of these items is due to the due date for the Council to make a decision
which is May 19. So, this discharge is needed in order for us, the Council to act on
these items today. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. And just to add that we did discuss this in Committee, so
we, we've had the Committee discussion, just not the Committee action.
So, all those in favor of the discharge say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

SINENCI,

KAMA,

LEE,

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed.
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much again, Madam Chair.
MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF COMMITTEE

REFERRAL AND REPORT PURSUANT TO RULE 7(G)OF THE
RULES OF THE COUNCIL.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

CHAIR

KING:

Okay, been

moved

by Councilmember Molina, seconded

by

Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, thank you very much, Madam Chair. Approval of this
motion by a two-thirds vote of the entire membership of the Council will enable the
Council to consider the proposed resolutions for the related communication items that
have been mentioned earlier.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Thank you. Any discussion? If not, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed.
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Councilmember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Madam Chair.
MOVE

TO

ADOPT

THE

PROPOSED

RESOLUTIONS

ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION ITEMS 19-216,
19-217, AND 19-218.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: And to file the communication?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes. ma'am. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay. Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

OH,SECOND.

CHAIR

KING:

Okay,

moved

by

Councilmember

Molina,

seconded

by

Councilmember Sugimura.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, MadamCHAIR KING: Any further discussion?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Madam Chair. As you so eloquently mentioned
earlier, we had discussed the nominations of these individuals; Mr. Cambra to the Real

Property Tax Review Board, Mr. Otomo and Mr. Blanchard to the Public Works
Commission, and Ms. Domingo to the Council on Aging back on our May 14 meeting.
I would ask all of the Members to support these individuals and I want to thank these
individuals for volunteering their time. Thank you.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. And I also really appreciate that they all showed up at the
GET meeting for, and gave statements.

Okay, any discussion? If not, I'll call for the question. All those in favor of the motion
on the floor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed.
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: For the record, relative to County Communication 19-216, that's
RESOLUTION
19-91.
Relative to County Communication 19-217,
RESOLUTIONS 19-92 and 19-93. And relative to County Communication 19-218,
that's RESOLUTION 19-94.

NO.

19-219

- MICHAEL J. MOLINA. CHAIR. GOVERNANCE. ETHICS. AND

TRANSPARENCY COMMITTEE, (dated May 9, 2019)

Transmitting the following proposed resolutions entitled:
1.

"APPOINTMENT OF A MEMBER TO THE BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY FOR
THE COUNTY OF MAUl"; and

2.

"APPOINTMENT OF A MEMBER TO THE MAUl COUNTY CULTURAL
RESOURCES COMMISSION".

CHAIR KING: Councilmember Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Madam Chair.
MOVE TO DISCHARGE YOUR GOVERNANCE, ETHICS, AND
TRANSPARENCY
COMMITTEE
FROM
FURTHER
CONSIDERATION OF THE PROPOSED RESOLUTIONS
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION ITEM 19-219.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councilmember Molina, seconded by Councilmember Lee.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Madam Chair. As previously stated, the reason
for this discharge is to allow the Council to act today because of the May 19 deadline
for us to act on this. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any discussion? If not, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed.
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Mr. Hokama.
Councilmember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Madam Chair.
MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF COMMITTEE

REFERRAL AND REPORT PURSUANT TO RULE 7(G)OF THE
RULES OF THE COUNCIL.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councilmember Molina, seconded by Councilmember Lee.
All those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA.

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Councilmember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much. Madam Chair.
MOVE TO ADOPT THE FIRST PROPOSED RESOLUTION

ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 19-29 [SIC],
RELATING TO ANTONETTE EATON'S APPOINTMENT TO
THE BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, which includes filing the communication?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Correct, Madam Chair. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councilmember Molina, seconded by Councilmember Lee.
Any discussion? All those inCOUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR KING: Oh, Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Sorry.
YES, I'D LIKE TO ASK FOR AN AMENDMENT TO THE
PROPOSED RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE NOMINATION
OF ANTONETTE EATON BY ADDING THE NAME OF THE

BOARD, THE NAME OF THE NOMINEE, AND THE PHRASE
"TERM EXPIRING ON 3/31/24" TO EXHIBIT "B".
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Are you amending this?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: That is correct. Member Lee.

CHAIR KING: For some reason the name didn't make it on there so we're adding the name.

Any discussion on the amendment? If not, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Mr. Hokama.
Back to the main motion. All those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

SINENCI,

KAMA,

LEE,

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
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CHAIR KING; Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

MADAM CHAIR, I'D LIKE TO MOVE TO ADOPT THE SECOND
PROPOSED

RESOLUTION

ATTACHED

TO

COUNTY

COMMUNICATION 19-219, RELATING TO MARY WAGNER'S
APPOINTMENT

TO

THE

MAUl

COUNTY

CULTURAL

RESOURCES COMMISSION, AND TO FILE THE COUNTY
COMMUNICATION 19-219.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councilmember Molina, seconded by Councilmember Lee.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much. Madam Chair.
I ALSO WOULD LIKE TO AMEND THE PROPOSED
RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE NOMINATION OF MARY

WAGNER BY, AGAIN, ADDING THE NAME OF THE BOARD,
THE NAME OF THE NOMINEE. ALONG WITH HER FIELD,
ARCHITECTURE, AND THE PHRASE "TERM EXPIRING ON
3/31/24" TO EXHIBIT "B".

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.
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CHAIR KING: Okay. Moved by Councllmember Molina, seconded by Councilmember Lee.

We're voting on, any discussion on the amendment? Okay, all those in favor of the
amendment say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Amendment passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Mr. Molina, we're back to the main motion. Did you want to speak to the main motion
or?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea.

CHAIR KING: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'll just say I want to thank to, thank both of these individuals

for volunteering their time respectively to the Board of Water Supply and to the Cultural
Resources Commission. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Main motion, any discussion? If not, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

SINENCI,

KAMA,

LEE,

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: For the record. RESOLUTIONS 19-95 and 19-96.

NO.

19-220

- RIKI HOKAMA. CHAIR. HEALTHY FAMILIES AND COMMUNITIES

COMMITTEE, (dated May 7, 2019)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF A
PERMIT WITH GREATER DURATION THAN FIVE CONSECUTIVE DAYS FOR USE
OF THE WAR MEMORIAL COMPLEX FOR THE 2019 MAUl AGRICULTURAL

FESTIVAL AND 4-H LIVESTOCK FAIR PURSUANT TO SECTION 13.04A.100(D),
MAUl COUNTY CODE".

CHAIR KING:

Okay, in the absence of the Chair, we have the Vice-Chair,

Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. This is going to be our three-part; discharge,
waive, and the motion.

SO, ON

BEHALF OF THE HEALTHY FAMILIES AND

COMMUNITIES COMMITTEE AND CHAIR HOKAMA, I MOVE

TO DISCHARGE THE HEALTHY, HEALTHY FAMILIES AND
COMMUNITIES
COMMITTEE
FROM
FURTHER
CONSIDERATION OF THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 19-220.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING:
Okay, been moved by Councilmember Sugimura, seconded by
Councilmember Lee,to discharge the item from the Healthy Families and Communities
Committee, which I believe that you did hear this in Committee?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Any discussion? If not, all those in favor say "aye".

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

SINENCI,

KAMA,

LEE,

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

NONE.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Ms. Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Let's see.

MOVE, I

MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF

COMMITTEE REFERRAL AND REPORT PURSUANT TO

RULE 7(G) OF THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL.
I need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Ms. Sugimura, seconded by Councilmember Lee.

Ms. Sugimura, did you want to speak to it or should we just take the vote?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Take the vote.

CHAIR KING: All those in favor say "aye".
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN.

SINENCI.

KAMA.

LEE.

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed.
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. The main motion.
CHAIR KING: Councilmember Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I move, yea, thank you.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION
19-220,
INCORPORATING ANY NONSUBSTANTIVE REVISIONS. AND
TO FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 19-220.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councilmember Sugimura,seconded by Councilmember Lee.
Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, the healthy, your Healthy Families and Communities
Committee met on May 13, 2019, to discuss the Maui County Farm Bureau's request
to use the County's War Memorial Complex special events arena and baseball fields,
gymnasium and stadium parking lot from May 27 through June 3, 2019. for the Maui
County Agricultural Festival and 4-H Livestock Fair.

The Maui County Farm Bureau is partnering with Maui 4-H Livestock Program and this
year's event merging the livestock component of the Upcountry Fair with the AgFest.
The event will showcase a central role of, that agriculture plays in our community and
provide youth with a more thorough understanding of the agriculture industry, including
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where our food comes from. Some people thought that chocolate milk came from
brown cows.

So, I urge the Council's support of this resolution and support for this event. Thank
you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Ms. Sugimura. And, did, did you want to just speak to why
we needed to discharge?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh.
CHAIR KING: Of the timeline.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: The reason is because of the, the event doing their setups

for the June 1 event that's going to be requiring this special Council approval.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: The duration of time.

CHAIR KING: So, we're under a time deadlineCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes.

CHAIR KING: -to get this through the Council? Any discussion? Okay, all those in favor of
the motion say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA. LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA. VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Members.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: For the record, RESOLUTION 19-97.

Madam Chair, proceeding with county communications for referral. The following
county communications are recommended for referral to the following Committees as
noted.

NO.

19-221

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated May 1, 2019)

Transmitting a report on short-term investments for the quarter ended March 31, 2019.
The recommended action is that County Communication No. 19-221 be referred to the
Economic Development and Budget Committee.

NO.

19-222

- SCOTT K. TERUYA. DIRECTOR OF FINANCE.

(dated May 9, 2019)

Transmitting the Director of Finance's Quarterly Report for Fiscal Year July 1, 2018 to
June 30, 2019 as of March 31, 2019 and the Capital Improvement Projects Report as
of March 31,2019.

The recommended action is that County Communication No. 19-222 be referred to the
Economic Development and Budget Committee.

NO.

19-223

- KELLY T. KING. COUNCIL CHAIR.

(dated May 10, 2019)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "JOINING THE COUNTY CLIMATE
COALITION AND AFFIRMING THE COUNTY OF MAUI'S COMMITMENT OT THE
PARIS CLIMATE AGREEMENT".

The recommended action is that County Communication No. 19-223 be referred to the
Environmental, Agricultural, and Cultural Preservation Committee.
CHAIR KING: Mr., Mr. Clerk. We're going to, we're just, we're going to entertain a motion by
Mr. Sinenci, Councilmember Sinenci-

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair.
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CHAIR KING: -on this one.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

CHAIR, I

MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF

COMMITTEE REFERRAL AND REPORT PURSUANT TO

RULE 7(G) OF THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Members. I wanted to-

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Coundlmember Sinenci, seconded by Vice-Chair RawlinsFernandez.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Back to Mr. Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you, Chair. Members. I wanted this resolution to be
considered on the floor today for a couple of main reasons. First. Maui County. State
of Hawaii, and our entire honua has been in a midst of a climate crisis for many years
now.

Second, if this body adopts the resolution today, we'll be able to present Maui County's
commitment to the County Climate Coalition in efforts to a more sustainable future at
the Hawaii State Association of Counties conference this Council will be hosting in

June. In making these commitments. Maui County would be setting a precedence in
the fight against climate change.

Chair, may I please request that the Clerk read the resolution in its entirety?
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

(The resolution was read in its entirety.)
CHAIR KING: Thank you. Mr. Clerk.
Mr. Sinenci.
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COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Yes. thank you. Clerk.

Madam Chair, the resolution before us speaks for itself.

As stated in the

countrywide [sic] policy plan, the County has, the Countywide Policy Plan, the County
has established a policy to reduce Maui County's contribution to global climate change.
By taking a step further and joining the leadership efforts of Santa Clara County and
over 20 other county members, this resolution would support our membership in the
County Climate Coalition, mark our commitment to the Paris Climate Agreement, and
support the first Climate Reality Project Chapter in the Asian-Pacific. Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Mr. Sinenci.
Discussion? Mr. Molina?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea. thank you very much. Madam Chair. Actually, it's more
of a point of clarification. We heard from a testifier this morning stating that. I guess
up at the State Legislature, there were some concerns about the. the Paris, you know.
Climate Agreement. Are you aware of any?

CHAIR KING: No. I think the testimony was that there were several bills proposed that had
to do with climate solutions that were not passed. They weren't directly related to the.
this agreement or the Paris agreement.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you for that clarification.

CHAIR KING: And we do. and Members, we do have Ms. Rita Ryan in the audience still If
you have any direct questions of her. from her earlier testimony.
Any other questions, or? Councilmember Kama.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: What is the Paris Climate Agreement?
CHAIR KING: Would you like to. me to bring Ms. Ryan up~
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Please.

CHAIR KING: -so she could explain that?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you.
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CHAIR KING: Okay. Ms. Ryan would you be willing to come up if there's no objections for
the, okay.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you for your indulgence, Councilmembers.

CHAIR KING: Okay. I could try to explain it to you, but I think she can do a better job of it.
MS. RYAN: Aloha. So, the Paris Climate Agreement was passed in 2016. And it was a
coalition of countries who came together to recognize that climate change was real,
based on the IPCC, the International Panel of Climate Change, which is sponsored by
the United Nation Report, report at that time that showed that all of the statistics on
climate change and how it would negatively affect, you know, the climate, economies,

and, and welfare of people around the world, especially people in marginalized and
lower socioeconomic countries. So many, many countries across the globe came

together and agreed to put real, a real framework together to reduce greenhouse
gases. So, it was a commitment from countries, and we followed that commitment for
two years until our, our administration pulled out of the agreement due to pressures
from the fossil fuel industry.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Thank you for the question.
Councilmember, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo Chair.

CHAIR KING: Followed by Member Paltin.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Since we have Ms. Ryan up; thank you for staying
on. In your testimony, you identify yourself as a climate reality leader?
MS. RYAN: Yes.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: The resolution calls or encourages the creation of a
Climate Reality chapter in Maui County. So, your, it's just you as the leader?
MS. RYAN: Well, no. I was, being a Climate Reality leader, it's a training that Climate Reality
leaders go through. And, Vice-President Al Gore holds these trainings around the
globe. I was trained last year in Los Angeles along with 2,000 other Climate Reality
leaders. And, as a Climate Reality leader, there's a commitment that I make to, you
know, working locally, to promote the campaigns of the Climate Reality Project.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo for that response. So, is it safe to assume

that you would likely be spearheading the creation of a chapter here in Maui?
MS. RYAN: Yes. We also have charter members. We have, I believe, eight charter

members, who have also signed on to the creation of the Hawaii Chapter.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo for your clarification.
MS. RYAN: Sure.
CHAIR KING: Councilmember Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Followed by Councilmember Lee.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you for being here today, and your work on the climate
agreement. I just had like a, I guess, a procedural question. If we make a commitment
to the Paris Climate Agreement with the United Nations, what is the consequence of
not abiding by that?
MS. RYAN: It, there, there's no consequence. We can still pass, you know, legislation to

reduce greenhouse gas emissions. But what it does is it, it's a, it's a public statement
to the other counties of the United States and to the rest of the world that we are

committed despite what our current Federal administration has done. That we are
committed to this agreement, and we will not back down, and withdraw from that
agreement.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, it's kind of like you're responsible to honor your own word
and to empower and encourage the people here to use that as a additional reason to
take these actions?

MS. RYAN: Yes. And, and also sets our political will I believe here in Maui County that we

are committed to doing our part. And what the, the climate groups that I'm involved
with, the environmental groups, all agree that the only real change will come at the
local level. It won't come at the Paris Climate Accord Level. It won't come at the

Federal level. May not come at the State level. But any real change is going to be
done on the ground grassroots at the local level. And so, here on Maui County, we
want to step up, and we want to tell the State, the nation, and the world that we're in.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you for the clarification and thank you for your work on
this matters.

MS. RYAN: My pleasure.

CHAIR KING: Thank you, Member Paltin.
Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I would imagine that the Paris Climate
Accord consists of a number of pages. How many pages?

MS. RYAN: I don't know how many pages. It's a, it's a commitment. It's non-binding. It's a
non-binding commitment, and I think it's, it's ceremonial, perhaps, in nature. And that's
what we, we want to do today here in Maui County; is to recognize our commitment to
climate reality and to reducing greenhouse gas emissions and to moving towards
100 percent renewable energy.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay. So, is there a deadline for this?
MS. RYAN: No deadlines have been set. If other resolutions are passed, we can refer to this
commitment to support those resolutions. For instance, if we decide that we want to
be, you know, 100 percent committed to renewable energy by 2040,then we can pass
that. But there is no, there's no date set. There's no 2035, 2040, 2045. There's no

date set, although there have been commitments by, I think the previous Mayor,
regarding when we will be 100 percent committed. So, none of those agreements have
been made. So, it, it's nonbinding.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay. Well, you know, thank you for that information. Thank you.
I just wanted to say, Madam Chair,that I am in support of the notion of a climate change
accord in general, but I would prefer to have this matter discussed in Committee. So,
on the floor vote this, this morning, I will vote no. But, if you were to refer this to
Committee, I would vote yes. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair, I have some information for Member Lee. The
agreement looks like it's about 27 pages long.

CHAIR KING: Okay.

MS. RYAN: Thank you.
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CHAIR KING: Thank you for that information.
Member Pal, Member Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair. So, is there a membership due if we're going
to be a member in the County Climate Coalition?
CHAIR KING: Ms. Ryan.

MS. RYAN: No,there's no membership dues. There's no,there's no financial obligation. It's
just joining, you know, a coalition of counties across the United States, who have
decided to continue with their resolutions and agreements to move fonward towards a
renewable energy future.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you very much. Thank you, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay, and also, to let Councilmembers know, there will be a launch of
the Climate Reality Project Hawaii Chapter. It's normally a, a County coalition that they
look for, but because of the uniqueness of Hawaii and how we're so separate from the
rest of the country, they allowed Hawaii to have a statewide chapter. And so, that, that
launch will happen at the HSAC Conference. So, if we get this resolution passed, we
will be the leaders of that conference in terms of climate change as well.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Chair, if I may. So, so is this, with this coalition, I guess, be a
subcommittee or a sub-whatever of the, of NACo?

CHAIR KING: Do you want to answer that, Ms. Ryan?
MS. RYAN: I'm sorry, I didn't hear. A sub-committee of?
CHAIR KING: It's not, it has nothing to do with NACo.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Okay. Okay. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. This is not, this is a, a separate climate issue, separate from NACo,
relative to what other counties have done in terms of expressing their commitment to
climate change solutions.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair. Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Chair.

CHAIR KING: Mr. Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Yes,just to reiterate, right, it's not a, we're not joining the, or
we're not signing up to the Paris. We're just, our commitment to it, but we're just
supporting the first Climate Reality Project here on, on island. So, thank you. Just
wanted to make that clarification.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Alright, now it's been so long, I forgot what the motion on
the floor was. Are we still at the, at the waiver? Okay. Okay, so the motion on the
floor is to, you have another comment, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I was just going to say that I, I'll be voting in support
of this. The urgency is that it's, it's, we would like to have this passed for the June
conference,for the HSAC conference is that, is that correct?
CHAIR KING: Correct.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Right. So, I recognize the urgency of, of passing it

now. So, I'll, I'll, I'll be voting in support of passing this on the floor. As Member Sinenci
clarified, it's not that we'll be signing the 27-page Paris Accord Agreement, it's, it's that
we would be encouraging the formation of the Climate Reality chapter.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. And just to clarify as well for the State. The State, several
years ago, did make a commitment to 100 percent renewable energy in the, in our
utility energy. So, that, their date for that to happen is 2045. So, there is support at
the State for, for climate change solutions, and for renewable energy. There were just,
I guess, a lack of will to pass certain types of legislation that were in this last legislative
session. So, I want to give them a little bit of a shout-out for that, because that was a
really bold statement that president Ige made, or president, Governor Ige made at the
beginning of his first term.

Okay. So, if there is no other, we'll call for the question if there's no other discussion.
All those in favor, say aye?
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, MOLINA, PALTIN,
SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR RAWLINSFERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
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CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:
EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER LEE.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, measure passes seven "ayes", one "no", one "excused": Member
Hokama.

Mr. SInenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you, Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ENTITLED "JOINING THE COUNTY CLIMATE COALITION
AND AFFIRMING THE COUNTY OF MAUI'S COMMITMENT TO
THE FIRST CLIMATE REALITY PROJECT CHAPTER IN THE
PACIFIC".
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, it's been moved by Member Sinenci, seconded by Vice-Chair RawlinsFernandez.

Any discussion? If not, I'll call for the question. All those in favor, say aye?
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA. MOLINA, PALTIN,
SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR RAWLINSFERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:
EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER LEE.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay; measure passes seven "ayes"; one "no". Member Lee; and one
"excused". Member Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you.

CHAIR KING; Thank you, Mr. SInenci.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, if we could just get clarification as to the disposition of the
item. Would Councilmember Sinenci would like to file this item?

CHAIR KING: Oh. Did, did you want to include the filing of the item?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Yes, please.

CHAIR KING: Okay. We'll just take another motion on this just to be clear.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

I MOVE TO FILE ITEM 19-223.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Sinenci, seconded by Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
All those in favor of filing, say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA.
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, for the record, RESOLUTION 19-98.

Continuing with the county communications for referral.
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NO.

19-224

- KELLY T. KING. COUNCIL CHAIR.

(dated May 10, 2019)

Relating to County Communication 19-178,from Council Chair Kelly King, transmitting
a proposed resolution entitled "REQUIRING SETTLEMENT OFFERS IN HAWAII
WILDLIFE FUND. ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUL RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER

ACT. TO BE TRANSMITTED TO THE COUNCIL FOR APPROVAL OR
DISAPPROVAL".

The recommended action Is that County Communication No. 19-224 be referred to the
Governance, Ethics, and Transparency Committee.

NO.

19-225

- KELLY T. KING. COUNCIL CHAIR.

(dated May 10, 2019)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING SETTLEMENT OF HAWAII
WILDLIFE FUND. ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUL RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER
ACT".

The recommended action Is that County Communication No. 19-225 be referred to the
Governance, Ethics, and Transparency Committee.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Mr. Clerk. Let's just stop there.

I, I'm going to entertain a motion to file these two communications, because these were
placeholders In the event that we didn't get quorum for the GET Committee, which we'll
be taking up these Items on Monday. And, thank you, Councllmember Molina for
scheduling that.
So, If I can have a motion to file 19-224 and 19-225.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

SO, MOVED.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved

by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded

by

Councilmember Molina.

Any discussion? If not, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama. Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

(County Communication Nos. 19-224 and 19-225 were filed.)

COUNTY CLERK: Continuing with county communications for referral.

NO.

19-226

- YUKI LEI SUGIMURA. COUNCILMEMBER.

(dated May 7, 2019)
Relating to Walkability Action Institute.

The recommended action is that County Communication No. 19-226 be referred to the
Multimodal Transportation Committee.

NO.

19-227

- YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA. COUNCILMEMBER.

(dated May 10, 2019)

Relating to parking near the Kalana O Maui campus.

The recommended action is that County Communication No. 19-227 be referred to the
Multimodal Transportation Committee.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maul
May 17, 2019
Page 71

NO.

19-228

- TAMARA PALTIN. COUNCILMEMBER.

(dated May 7, 2019)

Transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
SECTION 18.20.040, MAUl COUNTY CODE. RELATING TO EXISTING STREETS".

The recommended action is that County Communication No. 19-228 be referred to the Water
and Infrastructure Committee.

COUNTY CLERK: And, Madam Chair, I just would also note for the Members,earlier in your

discussion regarding County Communications 19-209 and 19-210, those were also
recommended at that time for referral to the Water and Infrastructure Committee.

CHAIR KING: Right. Okay, any objections to the referrals as read by the Clerk.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: Okay. If not, do we need a motion? Okay, we'll just go ahead with the referrals
as read by the Clerk.

And, it's 10:54, Members. I think this is an appropriate time to take a morning break.
We will reconvene at 11:10. Okay, we're In recess now until 11:10.

(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 10:55 A.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 11:11 A.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT FOR
MEMBERS HOKAMA AND PALTIN, EXCUSED.)

CHAIR KING: Okay, the regular Council meeting of May 17 will come back to order.
It's 11:11.

And we are at committee reports. And the first one is a Committee Report for the
Affordable Housing Committee.

Mr. Clerk, can you please proceed?
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, proceeding with committee reports.
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COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORT

NO.

19-48

- AFFORDABLE HOUSING COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:

1.

That Bill 27 (2019). entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING
THE MAYOR OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl TO ENTER INTO AN
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH THE HAWAII HOUSING
FINANCE AND DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION REGARDING THE
CONSTRUCTION OF EMERGENCY HOUSING AT THE UNIVERSITY OF

HAWAII, MAUl COLLEGE. DORM SITE," be PASSED ON FIRST READING
and be ORDERED TO PRINT; and

2.

That County Communication 19-179, from the Acting Director of Housing and
Human Concerns, be FILED.

CHAIR KING: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.
Councllmember Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair.
I
MOVE TO ADOPT THE
COMMITTEE REPORT 19-48.

RECOMMENDATION

ON

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.

(Councllmember Paltin returned to the meeting at 11:13 a.m.)

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Kama,seconded by Member Sugimura. Is that who?
I heard two seconds, but I'll give it to you.
Member Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair. The proposed bill authorizes the Mayor to
enter Into an Intergovernmental agreement with the State of Hawaii Housing Finance
and Development Corporation, under Section 2.20.020, Maul County Code, regarding
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the construction of emergency housing at the University of Hawaii, Maui College, Dorm
Site.

Your Committee expressed concern about various aspects of the proposed project.
Your Committee concluded, however, that approval of the project was justified by the
County's priority to expand housing opportunities for residents and the ability to receive
State funding.

Your Committee voted 5-2 to recommend passage of the proposed bili. Thank you,
Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Member Kama. Discussion?
Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, I would like to extend my support for this project; the
UHMaui College, Dorm Project. I think the HHFDC is providing us $5 million in DURF
funding, which is after the 15-year threshold of the agreement, it will become a grant
to us and it's not a loan. And, and the wrap-around services that will be provided
through the Governor's Ghana Project, and to help those people in need with those
services with additional funding. So, I, I would like to urge my Members to also support
this project.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you Member Sugimura. Any other discussion?
Member, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahaio, Chair. I have some amendments to the bili.

CHAIR KING: Okay.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Before I propose my amendments, I would like to ask
Corporation Counsel to clarify which document would rule if one was clearer than the
other; the resolution, or the MOU? As I, as I under, as it was explained to me, it's the
resolution that would supersede the MOU.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Kushi?

DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL EDWARD KUSHI, JR.: Madam Chair, what is the

question again?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I would like to make amendments to the MOU.
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DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL KUSHI: The amendment?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ; And, my understanding is that the resolution, if there,
if there, if the resolution is clearer where the MOU is vague, that the resolution would
rule between the two documents?
CHAIR KING: Mr. Kushi.

DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL KUSHI: Let me respond as this way. I'm not too sure

about your question because I wasn't involved at the Committee hearing. But the
resolution, I believe, incorporates the MOU. Is that what you're asking?
CHAIR KING: I think maybe the first question, is it possible to make amendments to the
MOU?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No.
CHAIR KING: Oh.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I'm not proposing amendments to the MOU. As I
understood it, we are under very tight time constraints. And proposing amendments
to the MOU would effectively kill our efforts in doing what we're doing. And I was
advised to instead make amendments to the resolution, which the MOU is attached to.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so the question is if there's a conflict between the resolution and the
MOU, which one prevails?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, not necessarily a conflict, but if the, if the
resolution is clearer? That the resolution would rule where the MOU is not as clear.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Mr. Kushi, will you respond to that?

DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL KUSHI: If I may respond in this fashion, and again I
wasn't at the Committee meeting, I'm not sure what the MOU says. But, in any MOU
is an agreement between parties. In this case, I believe it's with the HFDC or, and,
and as well as the college. I'm not sure but.

Again, if it amends the MOU,then the MOU needs to go back, and the parties need to
agree to it. However, if it's just for purpose of clarification, and I'm not sure what the
clarification is, maybe you can discuss it at this time?
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CHAIR KING: And, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez, so what we're looking at is a bill, not a resolution
at this time.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Sorry. Thank you. Chair.
DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL KUSHI: I stand corrected. It's a bill for an ordinance,

because it's an intergovernmental agreement.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.

SO, I MOVE TO AMEND THE PROPOSED BILL BY ADDING

(1) A NEW SECTION TO SECTION 3, BY ADDING (1)ADDING
A

SECTION, A

ADDITIONAL

NEW

SECTION

3, IMPOSING

REQUIREMENTS

AUTHORIZATIONS,

AS

FOR

FOLLOWS:

TWO

COUNCIL

"ADDITIONAL

PROVISIONS. THE COUNCIL AUTHORIZATION OF THE
MAYOR'S EXECUTION OF THE MOU IS ALSO CONTINGENT

UPON THE FOLLOWING ADDITIONAL PROVISIONS. OR
SUBSTANTIALLY SIMILAR PROVISIONS BEING INCLUDED:
1. THE PROJECT'S UNIT MUST BE AFFORDABLE TO

HOUSEHOLDS AT 80 PERCENT OR BELOW THE U.S., THE
UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN
DEVELOPMENT'S AREA MEDIAN INCOME IN PERPETUITY.
2. THE PROJECT'S DEVELOPMENT REQUIRES DEMOLITION

OF THE EXISTING STRUCTURES."; AND

(2) ADDING A COMMA AND THE FOLLOWING PHRASE AT
THE END OF SECTION 2: "SUBJECT TO THE ADDITIONAL

PROVISIONS LISTED IN SECTION 3."; AND
MY LAST AMENDMENT IS RENUMBERING THE EXISTING
SECTION 3 TO SECTION 4.

These proposals have been distributed to the Members.

CHAIR KING: Okay, is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, and seconded by

Councilmember Molina.

And, Members, you should have a hard copy of the proposed amendment that is dated

today. And at the top it says, "MAUl COUNTY COUNCIL Amendment Summa^
Form". So, it looks like this. It was just distributed to all Members. Okay, we're in
discussion on the amendment now.
Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. Madam Chair. I'm seeing this for the first time, and I'm
wondering if the Chair of the subject-matter Committee has comments?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair, as the movant, would I be able to explain my
rationale for-

CHAIRKING: Okay. Yea, that's right.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: -the movement?

CHAIR KING: I didn't go back to you, sorry, after the second.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That's okay.
CHAIR KING: So, it's been moved and seconded. So, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez, if you'd like
to share your, your explanation of the amendment.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Yes.

And then, as Member Lee, hoping the

Affordable Housing Committee Chair can comment. The affordability threshold set in
the MOU is at 140 percent AMI for 30 years. This does not meet the level of
affordability for our neediest residents and the project's targeted population. The
amendment lowers the threshold to 80 percent AMI and extends the duration of
affordability from 30 years to in perpetuity.

Further, the UHMC Dorm Project Inspection Report describes the extensive damage
to the existing structures, including foundational cracks in the Buildings A and C,
asbestos in flooring and under roof shingles, in addition to mold intrusion, termite
damage and water damage in all buildings. This report demonstrates the renovating,
that renovating the existing structures may create potentially hazardous conditions for
residents and workers, as well as liability risks for the County.
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And I remember the Affordable Housing Committee Chair mentioning that she would

prefer 80 percent AMI and not the 140 that's set in the MOU. And so, I just, I wanted
to put that in writing, you know, in support of that idea. Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you for that explanation. And we, I'm going to go next to
Councilmember Kama, but also, we have the Deputy Director of Affordable Housing

and Human Concerns, or Housing and Human Concerns Department here. So, if, if
anyone has any questions about, you know, her perspective, we can also ask her to
come down.

But, Member Kama, you have some comments?

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair. Thank you, Vice-Chair of our Council for
these amendments.

So, this, these are my comments.

My understanding is

140 percent doesn't necessarily mean that that's who is going to be in there. These
are homeless families so they may be at zero percent. So, wherever these homeless
people are at, this is where we're going to take them. But, I don't have any opposition
to amending the bill as long as it doesn't interfere with the timing. And, I think that's
what Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez is also wanting to get at. So, I just wanted to make that
statement.

But also, I did go and visit the dorms with the Lieutenant Governor the other day. And
it was really difficult to tell from the inside. Some places are good,some look bad. But
we also need to make sure that we can get an engineer in there to take a real good
solid look with the eyes of an engineer. I'm not one. I mean,everybody that was there
wasn't one. So, we know that, you know, we have to go and get an engineer in there
to take a good solid look to really see what we can do. And if it means taking off the
walls because maybe the bones is not solid enough,then we'll do that. But if the bones
are solid, then we'll just take off the walls.

But whatever happens, if we change the foundation, then we definitely are dead in the
water. But as long as all we're going to take and have to remove, if the engineer says,
is to take off the walls and the bones of the building and leave the concrete foundation
as such, then we'll be okay. So, that's my understanding of where that place is at right
now.

CHAIR KING: Okay, and, and just to let you know. Member Kama, in the previous Council
term, we did authorize funds to hire an engineer consultant. So, that, that information
should be there. But if the Members are okay, we could ask Ms. Munsell to come down
and just comment on the amendments.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
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CHAIR KING: Is everyone okay with that? Okay, Ms. Munsell. Thank you for joining us. If
you could just state your name and position for the record. And then give your
comments on the amendments. Do you have a copy, a hard copy of the amendment
that's being proposed?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS LINDA MUNSELL: Yes, I
do.

CHAIR KING: Okay.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Yes,thank you. Thank you

for the opportunity to come speak to you this morning. My name is Linda Munsell. I'm
the Deputy Director for the Housing and Human Concerns Department.
The, there was an assessment done of this. Okay, so two things, thank you for not
amending the MOU because that definitely would affect the timing of this. It would not
be possible to, to get this done in the timeframe that we need to have it done. We did
talk about the amendments with HHFDC very briefly. But because the terms of the
MOU are so broad, they are actually leaving all of the control, all ofthe decision-making
in our hands. And we have an opportunity at some other point, it doesn't have to be
today, to decide the future of this project.
So, a few years ago, in actually 2018, we had a property assessment done. And this
wasn't an engineer that came in. It was a real estate investment, or a real estate
assessor. So, it's the same kind of person that if you were to go and buy a house
today, that person would come in and they would actually look at your property, and
determine what condition it's in. And they advise you as to what is damaged and what
needs to be replaced. And that's exactly what this individual did for us. He went
through, and he noted all of the things that would need to be done to bring this property
back. And at the end of the day, he did not say that these buildings were a teardown.
In every case they said, he said that they needed to be, you know, when he noticed
there were things that needed to be replaced or repaired. And then at the end of the
assessment, he actually provided us with an estimate cost for repairing all of those
things.

The last thing he also did for us was say, if you are at all uncomfortable with what I'm
telling you in my assessment, then I really encourage you to hire a structural engineer
to come in and do this assessment. And that's exactly what we're doing now. So,
we've all driven around our neighborhoods, right? And we've driven by houses that
we think are absolute messes, they're absolute teardowns. And then suddenly, we
drive by again, and somebody has taken that piece of property and they have actually.
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they've renovated it. So, what I'm saying Is although these, this property looks like it's
In really tough shape, we don't know that yet.
So, what we would like to do is have the engineer go In and look at the property. And
what the engineer is going to do Is he Is going to assess It. Let's see, let me find my
notes. Because there is, there's three things or four things that he's going to do for us.
So, the architect and structural engineer, they are going to go In and they are going to
determine whether the buildings are structurally sound and worth saving. They are
going to estimate the cost of repair and renovation for that project. Also, as an
alternative, because I want to give you guys choices, they are going to actually
estimate the cost to demolish and dispose of the structures and determine what the
cost would be to build equal structures brand-new. So, once that assessment Is
finished, I'll be coming back to you and we'll be presenting this, this project so that you
can take a look at It.

As far as the AMI thing, I mean, as long as we're controlling that, I don't have issue.
The trick with all of these projects is you have to make sure that they are financially
able to support themselves. So, we did a proforma. And we ran various Income-levels
and how those, that, that project would be supported. If you are talking about
80 percent for these 12 units, I don't have a, I don't have a problem with It. It, we will

have to Invest some money later on, because at 80 percent AMI, It wouldn't be selfsupporting long-term and we're In this for 30 years with them. So, I, I don't have a
problem with where we're trying to go with this at ail. But the MOU Itself is trying to
give us broad control so that we can determine at some point, whether it's today or
later, what we want to do with the project.

CHAIR KING: Thank you for that input, that's valuable input. Any, any questions or
discussion?
Counclimember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, thank you. Madam Chair. Just for clarification from

Ms. Munseli. So, you mentioned giving the County broad control. Because, I guess,
initially when I looked at the language and it seems like the State is dictating what we
want to do with our own property, so that's kind of where I had a ilttie bit of a hang up.
So, when you state broad control based on the language in the MOU, can you cite
specifics?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Sure.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munseli.
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DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Thank you. Yea.theDURF

money, you know,any time you are getting money from somebody, it comes with limits,
right? So the DURF money is 140 percent AMI or less. And we're obviously, our intent
is going to be much less. But they put in 140 percent because that's the upper
maximum limit.

Also, this, you know, UH, the agreement with UH is they're supposed to turn it over to
us, right, in, in a certain condition. By having this mechanism, we're actually going to
control the construction, you know, we're not, they're not going to be coming in and
doing some slipshod work that we're going to end up having to take care of and take
over eventually from them. We're actually going to control it. We're going to go in and
determine whether those buildings need to be demolished or whether they can be
renovated just as our Vice-Chair is concerned about. I, you know, we are able to
determine that the cheap way may be to do renovation and we may not want to do
that. So, we have that control now.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, they definitely turned it over in, you know, in condition,
bad condition. They've, they've violated the terms of the agreement. So, you believe
that five million is enough to, for us to address all of the, the repairs needed for this
building? I guess, you know, you had mentioned the assessment study that you're
going to make, yea? So, you know,just to be honest, I'm still kind of on the fence with
this. But, I'll leave it at that. I'll yield the floor. Madam Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: So, Ms. Munsell, your objection would be, "2. The project's
development requires demolition of the existing structures."
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Actually, yes. I think that
you folks should have the opportunity to make that decision when we have more
information.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: So, is that your only objection, number 2? Or do you object to
anything else on, as proposed?

CHAIR KING: Deputy Director. She's referring to the Section 3, number 1. The first
amendment.
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DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: I don't think it's necessary

to put the 80 percent in either, because, again, when the project is finished, you guys
will, will be able to determine that. One of the things that I'm always concerned about
is whether we're going to force this Council into financially supporting a project, you
know, in perpetuity. I, I have issues, I'm concerned about perpetuity itself because I
think what we're trying to achieve is actually long-term affordability.
So, when you say perpetuity, if you have been married, I mean,forever is a very long
time. And, and 100 years ago, what we needed was very different than what we need
today. A100 years from now may be different than what we, you know, need today as
well. So, when you say forever, forever is forever. I mean that's long time. But I, I
understand what she's trying to achieve and that's one of the goals that we're going to
be working towards, is how do you achieve long term affordability without tying the
hands of future Councils?

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you, Ms. Munsell. I will have you know that I was married
for 12 years and that certainly felt like perpetuity. I wonder if there is any compromise
available here? Anyone?

CHAIR KING: Maybe I could follow up on that. Member Lee, if you're asking the other, the
rest of the Council. Because I, when I first looked at this ohana zoning, I've been

testifying to the State Legislature on this issue that what they should have done rather
than prescribe things like how many acres it had to be in, and it had to be a site-specific
that they should have done was describe the end goal we're trying to get to. Because
to me, this was addressing homelessness. That's what this was originally meant for.
And anybody who is homeless is definitely going to be making less than 80 percent
AMI as was stated earlier.

But they, they made, they prescribed it more as a process rather than as an end goal.
And what they should have done, in my opinion, was to set an end goal, say this is
what we want you to, you know, house 50 people by the end of the year or provide
certain services to homeless people. And then let us figure out how we're going to do
that when we make these proposals. But, because it's prescriptive, to me, this is the
way we, we make it prescriptive for the homeless sector, because the homeless sector
are the ones that are less than 80 percent. And, that was my original understanding
of ohana zones. So, can you, you know, maybe speak to that?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Thank you for your

comments. Actually, it's two different sources of funding. We are, for the construction
of this project, we're using DURF funding and that's the subject of the MOU. And you
know, so, the 140 percent and those, 30 years, those are the parameters of the DURF
funding. In addition to the DURF funding, we have submitted a proposal to receive
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ohana zone funding for the operation of it. So, when I talk about making sure that the
project can afford to support itself financially, the way that we're going to do that at less
than 80 percent, well probably less than 30 percent, is because we're also going to
receive ohana zone funding that would allow us to support the operation of the project.
And so, that's, that's the difference there, so.

CHAIR KING; Okay. Okay, and then the other side of that too, when you say we'll be able
to, you know, I mean, it's, it's going to be over two years before we get to the point
where we're actually making those decisions. And it may or may not be this current
Council. So, I think the decisions that this Council makes on, on, you know, how we

move forward with this is going to be important, and whether we see this as a project
for the homeless or we see it as another affordable housing project. Would you like to
respond to that?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Thank you. I mean, part

of our goal here is to do this very quickly. So, we should know the answer to whether
it's going to be a teardown or a renovation before the end of the summer. So, that will
definitely be this Council.

Our goal is also to do things in, concurrently rather than in parallel, which will allow us
to do the construction more quickly. And so, we're hoping that this, we'll be able to
start moving people in, in about November of 2020 for the first phase, for the first
12 units.

CHAIR KING: Okay. And then you intend to put more units on top along with that? That will
take additional funding?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: That, that is the hope.

Depending on what the numbers come back for the renovation or the reconstruction of
this project. We're hoping to also have enough money to do the planning for an
additional phase. And that is going to take longer. We think probably Summer of 2023
is what we're looking at for that.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Okay, any other questions or discussion?
Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Thank you for explanation. It kind of clears
up the two funds. And, I think you're important that we don't make changes to the
MOU, because we were told by HHFDC that, that if we did, if they, if we did then they
would have to take this back to the board and then therefore, then we would not meet
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the deadlines that we're trying to meet. So, those were kind of precautionary words
that we received at the Committee meeting with Chair Kama.

So, regarding UH, I just want to speak to it, because when Chancellor or Dr. Hokoana
was here, he mentioned that the reason why the college didn't do all the renovations
and whatever is because they stopped using it. And, I think this was HHFDC or the
State with their gift, so to speak, of the five million to us is a way then that the dorms
can be transformed to something else. So, I just wanted to speak to that because I
don't want listeners to think that UH didn't do what they were supposed to do. But this,

I think was in partnership with the State trying to figure out what to do with this and how
to make it a win-win for us and, and the college and State in general, HHFDC.
So, can we go back to the motions? And, I understand where Keani RawlinsFernandez is coming from. So, can you make a statement then what would happen if
we tried to put these units in for perpetuity? Or, I think you explained that, right? It
would, we would not meet the cost factors.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair, point of information. I just wanted to make
sure.

CHAIR KING: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I just wanted to make sure that Member Sugimura
understood that my proposed amendments were not to the MOU.
CHAIR KING: Right.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It's to the bill that's attached to the MOU. Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea,so I'm glad we're not making changes to the MOU.
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Chair.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: The, the thing about, the

reason that I would like to start talking about long-term affordability rather than
perpetuity, because I know where Vice-Chair Rawlins is trying to, what they're trying
to achieve. It's my goal as well. The trick is the properties generally have a life span,
and at some point, in order to continue the use, you are going to have to put additional
funding into that property.
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Often, they talk about a 6G-year life span and that assumes that we're, you know,
maintaining it, and doing things. At the lower AMI levels that becomes more difficult
that you are not investing the funds in the reconstruction. So, if you are saying
perpetuity, what you are doing is telling a future Council that I, that they must,that they
must invest the money to redevelop this.

What you are seeing across the State right now is HHFDC actually selling their projects
because they don't want to, or releasing or redeveloping their projects, because they
don't want to put the funding back into it. Because we own the land, we will have
complete control in perpetuity, as long as we own the land of what happens to this
project. So, I'm not sure that, that saying it has to be 80 percent in perpetuity actually
will achieve the goal of the Council 65 years from now or 100 years from now. I, but I
do absolutely understand what she's trying to achieve and, and we share that goal.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Councilmember Sugimura.

Let me ask you, Director Munsell, the legislation that we're considering today, the, the
main motion refers to the draft MOD. And so, what's attached is a draft. Is that likely

to change? Or is that, will our passage of this, will that harden that MOD, so that it
can't change again?

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: The original MOU was
written before the Governor had extended his proclamation. So, I think that there's a

date that's incorrect. At this point, we believe that's the only change that will be made,
non-substantive.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So, basically, this, this is, this is the MOU,just, you're, you have non
substantive changes? Okay, corrections.
Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, I'm wondering if there is going to be, Ms. Munsell,
there's going to be two sources of funding? One for the renovation and construction,
and one for operations. Okay,so, the one for the renovation and construction already
has sort of ingrown constraints and requirements, because it's the DURF fund. And
the DURF fund has, has all of these conditions. But what we're really concerned about
in the end is the operational funds. Now, where are those funds coming from again?
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.
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DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Thank you. Those are

actually ohana zone funding. So, that's a three-year funding, or three year, it's a threeyear experimental thing that, that the State has, has put in place. It's got pretty broad
definitions of what it can be used for. And, in our case, what we've applied for is
operations, and wrap-around service support for the project.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Can at that time, we put, you know, our own conditions on the use
of those funds?
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Because thenCHAIRKING: Doesthat-

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: -then you are talking about who you could rent to and, you know,
the AMI and, and so forth. You know, those, those kinds of conditions apply at that
time for those monies. Would you agree?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: The ohana zone is targeted

specifically at homeless. So, that AMI is, you know, they're, maybe they're working,
but maybe they're not. But they are extremely low-income people. And so, through
that receipt of those funds, it's, it's going to be understood that we're, we're serving
homeless families.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: So, this is pretty automatic then. It's going to almost automatic
that it's going to be below 80 percent on medium, median income, right?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Or less, yes,far less.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: And, and those funds, do they require affordability in perpetuity or
they, do they give a specific timeframe?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: It's a three-year, right now

it's a three-year experimental project. So,those have a three-year, it will be two years,
I think, because it's going to take us a year to construct. We're receiving, or we've
applied for two years of support for that.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay.
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CHAIR KING: And, is that five million?

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: No. We have applied for,

for operations and wrap-around services, I think it's, you know, almost 900,000.
There's a second project in Maui County called . . . Project. I don't have the details
that they've also applied for ohana zone funding. And I understood that there was a

third project as well. Part of the reason that they wanted to, to do the DURF for the
construction and the ohana zone to do operations and wrap-around services was
because we would have eaten up the entire pot of money that was available to Maui

County if we had structured it that way. This way we've got the potential of getting
three projects rather than just one.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: And for the ohana funds you'd have to come back to the Council
for acceptance, right?
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I see. Alright, thank you. Thank you. Madam Chair.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Ms. Lee. Any other-Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Okay. Aloha, Ms. Munsell. Mahalo

for being here. Okay,so my first question is regarding the organization that conducted
the report on March 28, 2018. You, you said they were, like, kind of just real estate
and that their recommendations weren't as, what's the word? Not reliable, but I guess
to that effect, as a structural engineer.
(Councilmember Paltin was excused from the meeting at 11:46 a.m.)

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So,that's the professional real estate inspectors who

conducted the property condition report. And that they are really board-certified master
inspectors, and ICC certified building and electrical code inspectors, a nationally
certified company that performs home inspections, property conditions, assessments,
property condition reports, building and electrical code compliance inspections. And
that these professionals, who we should listen to, not just some run-of-the-mill real
estate inspector as it kind of sounds like.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.
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DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: I'm assuming you're asking

whether I think that they were competent in doing their assessment? And the answer
to that is yes. I think that they did a good job for us.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: They didn't do the

structural, which is, I mean I'm just like you, I've got eyes. I look at those buildings and
I want to make sure that if we're moving families in, that it's going to be safe to do so.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, the recommendation from them was that the

current condition of the buildings support demo, demolishing them completely? That,
and that the cost of renovation would actually be too high? And, you're saying thatDEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: I'm sorry-

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: -renovating would be cheaper? But, their, their
recommendation was that the-

CHAIR KING: What page? Do you have a page for Ms. Munsell?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: This was on a communication from Department of

Corporation Counsel to former Chair of the Housing Committee, Stacy Crivello, on
June 12, 2018.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS:

I don't have that

communication with me, but I do have a copy of the assessment that was done by the
professional. And, it does not say that it should be demolished.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. I guess this came from Corporation Counsel
to the Chair of Housing and it says that that was their read, that the current condition
of the buildings supports demolishing them completely, and that the cost of renovation
is too high to consider.

Okay, so my second question is, so there's asbestos and there's black mold. And
perhaps asbestos would be, you'd be able to remove all the asbestos. But my
understanding is black mold can never be removed completely.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.
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DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Whenever you start to

consider renovation, you always have all of these studies done. I mean part of the
idea is to identify what the hazards might be. So, the idea of the asbestos certainly is
so that we can give an, a heads up to the construction workers to make sure that
they've got the proper training. And, we would have to do that whether It was
renovation or demolition. So, we've, we've taken that, that step has already been
taken. We've already identified those things.

As far as the black mold, if you look at, I'm not an expert, I won't pretend to be, if you
look at the real estate assessment, however, everywhere he's encountered mold, his

recommendation was to remove and replace. So, once you stop the infiltration of the
mold or the water into the building that's causing the mold,then you can take the further
steps of remediation. And I know that there's a whole process. Risk Management has
worked with, throughout the County on mold remediation projects for ourselves and so
they are much more expert at this than I am.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. So, because the spores of black mold you
cannot necessarily detect and so you could possibly miss some, and it could continue
to grow.

Okay, so, my fourth question is that, wouldn't the life span of a new building be longer
than one that is renovated and therefore, a better investment of our money?
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: It depends on the, the

quality of the renovation, obviously. The, we have, we are required to make sure that
this property is in good condition for a minimum of 30 years. In addition to that, when
we do a proforma, we look at what it's required to maintain a property. So, you, as
long as we're making those investments, we're maintaining the property. Typically,
they're talking about a 65-year life span. We're talking about replacement of a great
deal of some of the material here. So, you know, again, it's hard to estimate how long
a building would last because it's completely dependent on how well we maintain that
building.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Thank you. So, wouldn't demolishing reduce our
liability?
CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell.
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DEPUPi'DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: I have no way of knowing
that.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, earlier you mentioned that our goals are aligned

and that in 30 years we may want to sell this property, or other properties have been

up for sale similar to what we're trying to build here. That's not my goal. I would like
to see this be servicing the people that It's Intended to service, like well into the future.
So, I just wanted to clarify that.

CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell, would you like to comment on that?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Only that we own this land.

We own this property. This Council, future Councils, will get to make that decision.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, mahalo. Chair.

CHAIR KING: So, are, we are vote, we have the amendment on the floor and we need to
make a decision on the amendment. Does everybody have the hard copy of the

amendment proposed by our Vice-Chair? Okay, If there's no otherOh, Councllmember Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair. I just had some questions. Maybe to
Corporation Counsel or to Ms. Munsell.
CHAIR KING: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: So, a couple of the verbiage that we're talking about here. In

perpetuity, and you mentioned about, you know, having future Councils be adhered to
perpetuity. Do we have that right to, my question Is do we have that right to obligate
future Councils?

CHAIR KING: Well, I'll let Corp. Counsel, but, you know, we, we pretty much obligate future
Councils any time we pass a bill.
(Councllmember Paltin returned to the meeting at 11:52 a.m.)
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Okay.
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CHAIR KING: So, you know, but if Corp. Counsel would like to respond.
Ms. Lutey.

ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL MOANA LUTEY: Thank you, Chair. Member Sinenci,

are you asking whether or not the future Councils can eliminate perpetuity?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: That would be, yea, part of that question.
ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: I believe so.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Okay. And then my second question was, I know Member
Rawlins-Fernandez mentioned in number 2 of Section 3 that the demolition of the

existing structures, and the discussion we had that if we did any ground disturbance
that we would initiate an SMA which would probably take it out of the timeline, correct?
CHAIR KING: Ms., Ms. Munsell?
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: Yea. the, the concern is, I

mean a typical, a typical construction process would be that you would go through the
change in entitlement process, including the EA and SMA and all of those things. And
we're willing to, under the Governor's proclamation, to do those things in parallel,
instead of in serial like you usually do. And normal construction means that this would
be finished in, I don't know, we think 2023 perhaps. But because we're not going to
disturb the ground, then we feel like that it's, we're confident that we could do this
construction without getting into, you know, difficulties. But the moment we start talking
about disturbing the ground to any extent, then I want to do the EA and SMA first.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Okay. Thank you. Thank you for those answers.
CHAIR KING: Thank you for the questions.
Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you, Madam Chair. You know, I appreciate the work that
Member Rawlins-Fernandez has done on this. And I think she raises some very valid

points, but I believe they may be more applicable to future funding that we will need to
approve regarding this project. But for now, I think this, some of these proposed
amendments may hand, actually handcuff the MOU going forward. So, I'll be voting
no on this amendment.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maul
May 17. 2019
Page 91

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Member Suglmura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. I appreciate the work and thought put in by
our Member Rawlins-Fernandez on this, as we all know her passions for the people.

And, but I'm also going to be voting no on It. I think that based upon what the
departments has expressed, and the explanations, I think that we have control over
some of these things. And as it comes forward to the Council, as the project rolls out,
I look forward to the engineering report for the structural. And I do not want to handcuff,
handcuff the project to say that we will be doing demolition if not necessary. So, I'm
going to be voting no. And I want to thank Member Rawlins-Fernandez for your
thoughtful process in this. But, thank you.
CHAIR KING: Thank you. Member Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yes, thank you, Chair. And I am always amazed at how detailed
our VIce-ChaIr Is. So, I'm very grateful that she is our Vice-Chair. But, you know, I am
not going to be able to support this amendment, or amendments, because I just think
that all the Information I understand to be true, to be good,to be right is what I'm making

my decision on. So, while I may not support today's amendments, I will probably
support a later amendment. But, thank you very much for the consideration and your
attention to detail. Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.

Member Rawlins-Fernandez, did you have a comment?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes, mahalo. Chair. I have a later amendment.
Mahalo, Councilmember-

CHAIR KING: Do, do you want to withdraw your current amendment and make a different
amendment?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: And, I wanted to thank Councilmember Sugimura

and Lee, and Member Kama for your encouraging kind words. I, I cannot do this alone.
I, I, I am very grateful to have a strong, competent, effective team.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 17. 2019
Page 92

BUT. YES. I WOULD LIKE TO WITHDRAW MY MOTION AND
SEPARATE THEM.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Member Molina concurs.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, so I'll take it up in four different parts.
THE FIRST WILL BE. I MOVE TO INSERT THE LANGUAGE
"THE PROJECT'S UNITS MUST BE AFFORDABLE TO
HOUSEHOLDS AT 80 PERCENT OR BELOW THE UNITED
STATES DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN
DEVELOPMENT'S AREA MEDIAN INCOME".
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

SECOND.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved

by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez. seconded by

Member Sinenci.

Would you like to speak to your motion?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes. I think we. we discussed this enough as a

motion together and it sounds like there is support for. possibly support for the
80 percent AMI and maybe not necessarily for the language "in perpetuity." So, that's
my rationale for taking it up separately.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Ifthere'sComment by Councilmember Lee?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I can support that.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay, there's no other comment. I will just give my comments that I
fully support that as well. And. I think that's right in line in. and because we don't have
the ohana zone money yet. we are not pre-prescribed for homelessness until we get
that. So. I think this is a good provision in here and I fully support it.
Mr. Clerk.
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COUNPi'CLERK: Madam Chair, and just to be clear on what the Council will be voting on.
Would this also include that additional language about establishing additional
provisions in the bill; that the Mayor's execution of the MOD is contingent upon the
additional provision that was presented about 80 percent or below of the area median
income?

CHAIR KING: Okay, that's, that's the language leading into it after Section 3.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea.

CHAIR KING: So, we would Just change the wording to "additional provision" and eliminate
the "s" since this is one provision that we're voting on.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Perhaps I can include that in my second motion.

CHAIR KING: Well, we've got one motion on the floor so, if we include this first language,
let's make is "additional provision".
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Alright.

CHAIR KING: And then we can, you can make your next motion.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
CHAIR KING: So, you can put, okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Alright.

CHAIR KING: Okay, I think we've, this is definitely, want to say a dead horse, but I think
we've, we've talked about this a lot and we, I think we have our, our, everyone should
know how they feel. So, I'm going call for the question. So, the motion on the floor is
to amend the, the main motion to include after Section 3, Additional provision 'The

Council's authorization of the Mayor's execution of the MOU is contingent upon the
additional, the following additional provision, or substantially similar provision, being
included:". And then the provision is,"The project's unit must, units must be affordable
to households at 80 percent or below the United States Department of Housing and
Urban Development's area median income." That's the motion on, that's the, the
question on the floor.

Do you have another question, Ms. Sugimura?
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, curious just to hear what the Department has to say

about that? I, we may not have the ohana zone funds now, but we're doing it
simultaneously so that we will have it. So, I'm just curious what the Department has to
say about that.

CHAIR KING: I think she's answered this, but we'll, we'll let you respond again.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: The ohana zone funding is

really is targeted towards homeless, so I don't see a conflict there at all. We have run
a proforma on this, and we can support the project at80 percent and below. I'm always
concerned, I'm a business person, I'm always concerned about having to come back
to ask for funding if something changes, but I'm okay with this.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.

CHAIR KING: Alright, call for the question. All those in favor, say aye?
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes, eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Okay, so, do we have another amendment, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I do. I do.

I MOVE TO, BELOW, I MOVE TO ADD LANGUAGE. THE
PROJECT'S

DEVELOPMENT;

"2.

THE

PROJECT'S

DEVELOPMENT
REQUIRES
DEMOLITION
TO
FOUNDATION OF THE EXISTING STRUCTURES."

THE

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 17. 2019
Page 95

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay,the motion has been made by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded
by Member Molina.

Ms. Munsell, so, you, so the motion was to require demolition to the foundation of the,
is that correct.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So that it wouldn't affect the MOD in doing any~
CHAIRKING: I think-

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: -earth, earth-disturbing.

CHAIR KING: Yea, I think that that was what she was saying, that if we did disturb the
foundation that would affect the MOD. We'll let Ms. Munsell.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No,the demolition to the foundation without affecting
the foundation.

CHAIR KING: Ms. Munsell, do you want to speak to that?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Clarify.
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: 1. 1 think what you're saying
is demolition of all the vertical structure down to the foundation.

CHAIR KING: Oh, I see. Okay. That's a directional too.
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: And I, is that, you know?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That's correct.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So,just to clarify, the motion is to require demolition, I guess to clarify
would be everything except the foundation. Is that what the motion is?
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

WOULD IT HELP IF I SAID TO THE FOUNDATION,"KEEPING
THE FOUNDATION INTACT".

CHAIR KING: So, required demolition. If you just, if you just add to your existing motion the
project's development requires demolition of the existing structures keeping the
foundation intact. That would clarify, I think. Because when you say foundation, yea,
demolition to this, the foundation, that sounds like you want to demolish the foundation.
Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
CHAIR KING: So, the motion, is there a second?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I think Councilmember Sinen, oh, Councilmember
Molina seconded.

CHAIR KING: Okay,so motion by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Molina
to add the amendment number 2,"the project's development requires demolition of the
existing structures, except for the foundation."
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea, keepingCHAIR KING: Or how did we say that? Keeping the~

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I think you said the project's, the project's
development requires demolition of the existing structures keeping the foundation
intact.

CHAIR KING: Okay. And would you like to speak to that motion? Or do you feel like you
already have?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea, I think I did.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay, that one I don't think I can support. Okay, because I mean
what if the project doesn't require demolition of certain areas? Then what? I mean, I
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can see If you said the project development may require demolition of the existing
structures Is fine. Cause, you know, cause It may and it probably does, but once you
require demolition for an area that doesn't need demolition, to me,takes this issue out
of the realm of reality and moves It Into this vast area of speculation and makes this
provision of the ordinance very confusing, and difficult to Implement So,those are my
reasons. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Councllmember Lee.
Councilmember Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you, Chair. I'm not going to be able to support this either,
because my whole sense Is that we don't know. We have no Idea If the buildings can
stand on its own bones or not and If It might impact costs or if It might Impact moving
dirt. I think we should just allow the structural engineers to get Into there and do their
report and then we can make a determination after that. And so, I could not support
this amendment.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you.
Councllmember Suglmura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea, I also can't support this. I, I really would like the
Department to take the expert advice that they are trying to secure for us, make the
best decision, come back and talk to us, and not, not split hairs like this. So, I think
we're fine without this. Let's wait.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
Councllmember SInenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: I'm just wondering If we could Involve some verbiage about
having the structural engineer's input?
CHAIR KING: We actually do. We already have that.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: We already have that. Okay. Alright, thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Any other comments?
I think the Chair Is Inclined to agree with the, the Committee Chair, that I, I don't want
to be the one, I'm not a, I'm not a construction expert, I'm not an engineer, so I don't
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want to be the one to prescribe what we're going to do with this building until we get
that expert advice. And so, I'm willing to wait until we get a report back from our
Department on exactly how we're going to go about renovating this, this project.
Councilmember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Madam Chair. 1 guess, call me a prude, I mean,
you know, the history of this building how it's deteriorated and with the mold, and just
for me, I'd prefer to start fresh. We move our citizens into something that's new. And

you just never know. I mean, yea, let's say the assessment, you know, I guess allows
for, you know, let the bones stand, so to speak. But, you never know who might move
in there. Then someone gets sick and they going say, oh you know, they're going to
claim some form of sickness. And guess who's on the hook? It's us. And, I'm tired of
lawsuits. I mean, there's that potential. So, I may be pulling the cart before the horse,
but it's just my personal preference we knock that thing down and start fresh from the
foundation on up. So, my thoughts. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you. Thank you. Member Molina.
Okay, I think we've, we've gotten all the comments on this one. So, I'llVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.
CHAIR KING: Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: You, in response to Member Sinenci's question
about the Administration and returning to the Council after the engineer does its study
to present the recommendations. Where in the reso, sorry, not resolution, the bill does
that say that?

CHAIR KING: Does it say that, that, that we're going to have another, anotherVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That after the engineer does the assessment, that
they would return to the Council.

CHAIR KING: Okay, I'll let Ms. Munsell answer that.
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND HUMAN CONCERNS: I can guarantee that we
have to return to the Council, because we don't have the money yet, we don't have the
money yet. So, we will be bringing that back.
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And plus, also, I do care about what you guys think and what you want. It's very
possible that when we get all of the numbers back, that we will also need financial,
additional financial support, too. So, we will be back. We will make sure of that,
because I don't, you know, I don't, this is going to be a long process. We've got a lot
of housing to build together and it's a partnership. So, I will be back.
CHAIR KING: Thank you, Ms. Munsell.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo for that clarification.

So, you know, just expounding on Member Molina's thoughts on liability, because
that's, you know, we want to protect the, the County from lawsuits. And, and it's even
more than just about liability. After seeing the report, I would never put my own child
in, in there; I would never put my own child. And I think it's, it's, I, I, I think it's, I don't
know, shameful that we would want to put other children, other people's children in, in
that structure. Like I said, I would never put my own child and yet, we would want other
people to put their children in there.

So, that's, that's why I'm pushing so hard for, you know, demolition of the vertical
structure, cause a lot of, a lot of the people that would be benefiting from this are not

here. They, they don't come to testify. And so, I'm trying to be their voice and make
sure that, you know, their concems are heard. But, it sounds like everyone's ready for
the question.

CHAIR KING: Okay. There's no more discussion. So, we're on the second amendment. All
those in favor, say "aye"?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Aye.
CHAIR KING: All those opposed. No.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: No.

CHAIR KING: I think we need, we'll take a roll call, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

AYE.
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COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Alice Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

CHAIR KING:

ABS OR EXCUSED.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Presiding Officer Pro Temp Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair Kelly T. King.

CHAIR KING:

NO.

AYES:

COUNCILM EMBERS MOLINA, PALTIN, SINENCI,
AND VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.

NOES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, SUGIMURA,
AND CHAIR KING.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, there's four "ayes", four "noes", and one "excused": motion
fails.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, last motion.

CHAIR KING: We got one more amendment?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea. last one.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

OKAY. I MOVE TO ADD LANGUAGE "THE ADMINISTRATION
MUST RETURN TO THE COUNCIL WITH PLANS FOR
APPROVAL VIA A RESOLUTION AFTER THE ENGINEER
COMPLETES THE STUDY."

CHAIR KING: Okay. Can you just repeat that one more time?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: The Administration must return to the Council with

plans for approval via a resolution after the engineer completes the study.
CHAIR KING: Okay, do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Second by. okay, moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez. seconded by
Member Sinenci.

Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez. would you like to speak to the motion?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea. I just, you know, as Member Lee and other

Members have stated, you know,that we would like another opportunity to ensure that,
you know. at. at another time if Members feel so inclined that we. you know, add in the
language that failed and make that decision. I know Deputy Director did say that the
Administration would have to return for budget approval. But. yea. so. after the
engineer's study is completed.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Councilmember Lee.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Boy, she's persistent. Gosh. Okay, did you say return to the
Council?

HOW ABOUT REPORT BACK TO THE COUNCIL?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I'll accept that.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: And then I can~

CHAIR KING: Friendly amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: ~l can support you if this is the last one.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: This is the last one.

CHAIR KING: Did you want to make that amendment?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: A friendly amendment. I'll accept that.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay, so if you could read the amendment one more time, and then we
can vote on it.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: The Administration must report to the Council with
plans for approval via a resolution after the engineer completes the study.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Member Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: I just wanted to read a part of the MOU that says to identify the
scope of work. It says, "Together with the Service Provider, identify the necessary
scope of work for renovating of the existing Housing Facilities and/or construction of
new facilities for development of the Project." So, I just wanted to reiterate and allow
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez to know that I do support her, her amendment, and so
does the MOU. So, thank you.

CHAIR KING: Alright, thank you. Thank you. Member Kama.
Any comments from Ms. Munsell, from the Department? Okay. Okay, if there are no
other comments or discussion, all those in favor of the amendment on the floor, say
"aye".
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes, eight "ayes", one, one "excused"; Member Hokama.
And so, we are back to the main motion. And, I'm going to add into the main motion

all non-substantive changes, because then we can change the section after Section 3
to be plural, since there are now two provisions. And the, and the filing is already in
the main motion. So, any comments about the main motion?
Member Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, Madam Chair, if I could ask Corporation Counsel. So, if
this Council passes this, does this pretty much it's a wash for the State? Now, will this
have to go through, for one more reading? Okay.
CHAIR KING: It, it is a bill, so.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. It is a bill, yea, okay. So, does this, say for second
reading everything goes good, I mean, this totally absolves the State of everything,
right? Or is this the end all for us? I mean, we get the monies, the five million, but
that's it, the State is off the hook then?
CHAIR KING: Ms. Lutey.
ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: Once we get the money. Member Molina, it's ours to

do based on whatever our MOU requires of us. But from what Ms. Munsell is saying,
that's pretty broad.

CHAIR KING: So, I think the question is, is there any liability on the part of the State?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea.
ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: No.
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CHAIR KING: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So, their hands are totally washed clean of any liability and,
okay, thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Any other questions or discussion? If not, we're back to the main
motion. I'll call for the question. All those in favor say, of the main motion as amended,
say "aye"?
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
KAMA, LEE, PALTIN,
SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR RAWLINSFERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:
EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Motion on, okay, motion passes; seven "ayes"; one "no", Member Molina; and
one "excused", Member Hokama.

Okay, we are at 12:16. So, we're going to head into your lunch break and then come
back and finish the, the Budget Committee Reports with all the various amendments.
What I would like to offer Members, because we don't know how long this is going to

take, but there are upwards of 20 amendments that have been proposed by Members,
and we have, we have multiple bills that have to be passed as part of the committee
report for EDB. So, I'd like to come back, take our, our normal hour-and-a-half lunch
break, come back and finish that.

If, if the Members so choose, we can defer the two, the two department director
appointments till May 28, depending on how long it gets. But, just, you know, if, if we
want to make that decision now, we can let them know they don't have to hang around.
Or other-

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Member Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, I would like to proceed with the directors confirmation,
because I, I bet you it's, it's something that's very important and then they can proceed
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with their responsibilities and not have the acting role hanging over them and they can
proceed and get back to work. So, I really would like us to take it, take this up.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, Madam Chair, if at ail possible, I would prefer to take
action on them today.
CHAIR KING: Member Paitin.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Cause I know waiting can be agonizing.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Member Paitin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Just a point of information, could you call for the question right
now and us vote, or no?

CHAIR KING: I can, I can ask for, I can ask for a motion to defer the last two items on the
agenda to May 28.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: No, I want to take it now if we could, is what I'm saying.

CHAIR KING: No. I'm, we're, we're talking about a motion to defer those two items. And if
there's not a motion, then we'll just keep them on and we'll see how late it gets. But,
you know-

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.

CHAIR KING: We'll just, the idea is if we defer, if we know we're going to defer it we can tell
them not to, they don't have to hang around all night. And it may get, if it does get late,
we may get to a point where we want to defer it anyway. So, I'm just giving you the
option to do that now if you, if someone wants to make a motion.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, 1 think a lot of us want to wait, and because we

really would like to vote on it and on the two people.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: And, I'm, I trust that our Budget Chair will just whip through all
these amendments.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Some of them are yours. She's not the only one making amendments.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Only two.

CHAIR KING: Okay,then we'll go ahead and we'll, we'll take our lunch break. It's 12:20, well,
12:19, so we'll return at 1,1:45. Okay, we're in recess.

(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 12:19 P.M., AND WAS
RECONVENED AT 1:47 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT MEMBER
HOKAMA, EXCUSED.)

CHAIR KING: Good afternoon. This is the regular meeting of, regular full Council meeting of
May 17, 2019. We're reconvening at 1:47 p.m. and continuing on with our agenda.

We're actually onto the Economic Development and Budget Committee Report. And,
we're going to start with the three county communications that were actually referred
from earlier in the agenda to this section of the agenda. And, we'll, we'll go ahead and
ask Mr. Clerk to continue on with the agenda.

COUNTY CLERK: Thank you, Madam Chair. Relative to Committee Report 19-48, for the
record, that's BILL 27(2019).

NO.

19-211

- MICHAEL P. VICTORINO. MAYOR.

(dated April 30, 2019)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING COST ITEMS FOR
BARGAINING UNIT 01, NON-SUPERVISORY, BLUE COLLAR EMPLOYEES".

CHAIR KING: Okay, Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez. Good afternoon.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Good afternoon. Okay, I move to~

CHAIR KING: Let me, let me just announce before you start that, that we have a, we have
eight Members with Mr. Hokama,excused, as we continue on. Thank you. Go ahead.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 17. 2019
Page 107

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF COMMITTEE

REFERRAL AND REPORT PURSUANT TO RULE 7(G)OF THE
RULES OF THE COUNCIL APPROVAL OF MY MOTION BY A
TWO-THIRD VOTE OF THE ENTIRE MEMBERSHIP OF THE
COUNCIL WILL ENABLE THE COUNCIL TO CONSIDER THE
PROPOSED RESOLUTION TODAY
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR

KING:

Okay, moved

by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded

by

Councilmember Sinenci.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Okay. I move to adopt the proposed
resolution attached to County, oh, sorry. We have to vote first.
CHAIR KING: Just,just speak to your waiver.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, this, this is the Bargaining Unit 01. We put
funding in it, the $230,000 that we put funding in for. And so, we just, we need to pass
it with the budget.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Any discussion on this item? If not, I'll call for the question. All those
in favor of the waiver say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR KING; Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

OKAY, I MOVE TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION
ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 19-211, AND TO
FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATION 19-211.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved

by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded

by

Councilmember Lee.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. During discussions on the Fiscal

Year '20 Budget, your Economic Development and Budget Committee was informed
of the amounts associated with the cost items for Bargaining Unit 01, non-super, non-

supervisory, blue-collar employees. And those costs were incorporated into the
operations appropriations in the Fiscal Year 2020 Budget Bill. Your Committee did not
have the proposed resolution at the time. And I ask the Members support of the
proposed resolution.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any discussion or questions? If not, all those in favor of the proposal
on the floor, say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

SINENCI,

KAMA,

LEE,

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR KING; Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: For the record. RESOLUTION 19-99.

NO.

19-212

- KEANI N.W. RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. CHAIR. ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT AND BUDGET COMMITTEE.

(dated May 10, 2019)

Transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "ADOPTING THE FUEL TAX RATES FOR
THE COUNTY OF MAUI, EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2019".
CHAIR KING: Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. May I request the Clerk also call up
County Communication 19-213?
CHAIR KING: Any objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Mr. Clerk.

NO.

19-213

- KEANI N.W. RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. COUNCIL VICE-CHAIR.

(dated May 10, 2019)

Relating to an amendment to the proposed Fuel Tax Resolution.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Looks like the first one needs a waiver, but the second one doesn't, so,
I don't know. Do we need to take those up separately, Mr. Clerk?
COUNTY CLERK: No, Madam Chair. Just matters what motions-

CHAIRKING: Okay.
COUNTY CLERK: -Councilmember Rawlins-Fernandez intends to make.

CHAIR KING: Okay, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO WAIVE THE REQUIREMENT OF COMMITTEE

REFERRAL AND REPORT PURSUANT TO 7, RULE 7(G) OF
THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so you're waiving the Committee requirement for 19-212?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved

by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded

Member Sinenci.

Any discussion? If not, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

KAMA,

LEE,

SINENCI, SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I

MOVE

TO

ADOPT

THE

PROPOSED

RESOLUTION

ATTACHED TO COUNTY COMMUNICATION 19-212, AND TO
FILE COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS 19-212 AND 19-213.

by
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CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Sinenci.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO AMEND THE FUEL TAX RESOLUTION BY:

(1) STRIKING "BIGG" ALONGSIDE BIODIESEL AND LEAVING
THE ZERO, -GGG RATE INTACT AND; (2) STRIKING
"BIODIESEL BLEND (OTHER THAN BIGG)" AND THE
ASSOCIATED RATE OF "G.115".
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR

KING:

Okay, moved

by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded

by

Member Sinenci.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. Okay, so I won't go too much into it, since I
promised Member Lee that we'd be quick, and we talked about this a lot during the,
during budget session. But, basically, I believe that we should continue to allow our
biodiesel industry to, to grow and not stifle them before they even have an opportunity
to, you know, get anywhere more than where they are right now. And so, for that
reason, I believe in all the good work that the biodiesel industry does in removing the
grease from the landfill, preventing it from going into the ocean and the groundwater.
You know, growing biodiesel here so we can have our, our own fuel here and not ship
it from somewhere else that's drilling and destroying the environment somewhere else.
And, it, it's, it's a really big-picture thing and, you know, I, I think I kind of summed it up
in my opening remarks this morning that we have to remember that we're all connected
and as humans, like, we're really impacting other life forms and we should stop doing
that. Mahalo, Chair.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, mahalo, Vice-Chair. And then, Members, just to kind of reiterate my
conflict of interest, I will recuse myself from this vote.
Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, I will vote no again, as I did, excuse me, during the

Budget Committee discussions and deliberations. I am concerned that we never really
got a straight answer on the proportion of fossil fuel and biodiesel. And it makes a big
difference, because these, these vehicles that are using this, this mixture are using our

roads just, just as much as any place else. And if there is a high content of fossil fuel
in this mixture, I don't believe that a, not charging them, or an exemption is warranted.
Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Member Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, thank you. Madam Chair. I will support this with
reservations. And only, I know strange as it sounds, I hope your, the biodiesel prospers

so we can potentially tax you next year to some contributions. I mean, I know it's sort
of weird saying that, but, you know, I'm I'll, I'll let this go for this year but I'm hoping
next year, this type of fuel continues to prosper. And then of course, there's the issue
of or perception of fairness with, you know, the taxation of the other fuels. So, that's
kind of where I stand on this. So, I'll support it with reservations. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Mr. Molina. And just to let you know that I think every year
I've been on the Council so far, we've gone through this and we talk about, as we did
with the tax, the real property tax, we talk about creating a TIG in the next year or two,
make a long-term plan for how to tax renewables. And we haven't done it yet, so
hopefully this year we can do that before the next budget session.
But, you know, we, we said the same thing about real property taxes every time we get
into budget session. We, we have new ideas, but they have to be worked out. So,
yea, it's good to take stock of where we're at with these various proposals and work
them out throughout the year so that they make sense and they involve all
stakeholders. Thank you.
Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. So, I just would like to again state what I've
said for the past two years, and this will be my third, but I, I cannot support zero tax.
As I said unless if you are George Jetson and don't use the roads, then zero tax would
be appropriate because you are not going to have any wear and tear of the roads.
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I know that In the past, concerns were brought up by Maui Disposal, that they were a
big customer of Pacific Biodiesel. And that I think we, not I think, we received a letter
April 3, 2019 from Maui Disposal basically saying that they know that the, and it's, it's
in, was sent to the Budget Committee,so it's in Granicus if you want to pull it up. And,
but what basically what they said that, now that the, we are charging electric vehicles
and hybrids, that he said that it would be time for them to be charged also. So, Maui
Disposal, who is I would imagine a big user of the biodiesel, is saying that they would
be, you know, agreeable to be, to be taxed because they think it's fair since the other
two components are, were being taxed the last, the last term.

So, I, I do believe that we support the environment, we support, you know, science and
everything else but this is a, a tax to be used on roads for the users. And I just would
like to again say that I'm going to be voting no on that amendment for those reasons.
Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Alright. And, I'd just like to also, I did read that. I don't know if you read the
entire testimony, because it did say in that testimony that they, they suggested zero or
at the most three percent, three cents in that testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: But he conceded because of the others getting taxesCHAIR KING: He suggested zero.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Well, he also suggested more, which never came forward
before.

CHAIR KING: Member Kama. Did you have a comment? I thought I saw your hand up.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: No, Chair. I'm just listening to the conversation. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay, thank you. Alright, any other comments or questions?
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I understand usage fees. But it's not
like it's the only way that the owners of vehicles that use biodiesel are taxed and
contribute to all the things that we, all the services that the County provides. I think

even this year, we included some general funds to help offset some of the special funds
and I, I can't remember if highway funds was one of them. But I think that we need to
broaden our, our scope, and not just look at this as a usage fee. Or, or I understand
that all vehicles use the roads, but it's, we also have to incentivize this kind of, of, of

use. And I think only taxing it based on the rationale of usage is too narrow.
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CHAIR KING; Okay, Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. I too would like to support this.
You know, when thinking about it, I don't see where people that use the biofuels it's
like hey, I'm going to go, it's they're taking the road less so to speak, less traveled
because it's not like everybody else who are using the road there. They're doing this
for, I, I think to help the planet, help the environment, and I know a big part of it is.
Cause and so I think if we can help them promote that idea and promote a sustainable
and a healthy environment, I would like to support that. So, thank you.
CHAIR KING: Thank you. Member Sinenci.

Okay, if there's no more discussion, we'll call for the question. All those in favor.
Oh, Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I just had one last comment on this matter, and I would highly
suggest all of these who vote "aye" for zero tax on, on this fuel, biofuel, biodiesel, I
suggest that all of you use this fuel in your cars. Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay, all those in favor, say "aye".
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Aye.

CHAIR KING: Oh, I'm sorry, I'm recusing myself. I got so used to all of us voting "aye".
All those opposed.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: No.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: No.

CHAIR KING: Okay, measure passes with five "ayes", one recusal, two "noes".
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Three "noes".

CHAIR KING: Ms., oh, I'm sorry. Did Ms. Kama vote no?
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COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay, let's do a roll call.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

AYE, WITH RESERVATIONS.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Alice Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

CHAIR KING:

EXCUSED.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Presiding Officer Pro Temp Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

And, Chair, you have abstained from this
vote.

CHAIR KING:

Right.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 17, 2019
Page 116

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS MOLINA, PALTIN, SINENCI,
AND VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.

NOES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA.

LEE,

AND

SUGIMURA.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA AND CHAIR KING.

COUNPk' CLERK: That's four "ayes", three "noes", one "excused", and one "abstention";
motion fails.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So, where are we, what are we back to then?
COUNTY CLERK: We're back to the main motion unamended.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Do we need, if we're not amending it, do we need a motion?
COUNTY CLERK: Yea, Madam Chair, the main motion is to adopt the fuel tax rates for the
County of Maui, the resolution entitled that.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, need a motion?
CHAIR KING: There's a, the motion is on the floor.

Okay, back to the main motion.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I was wondering if we, if anyone

knows that we received any information on how much we'd expect to generate by
having this tax?
CHAIR KING: Ms. Yoshimura.

BUDGET DIRECTOR MICHELE YOSHIMURA: Chair, when we proposed the budget at, it

was based on 37,000 gallons, I believe. We projected $44,000. I need to go back and
check and be sure on that.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, for your estimation, Budget Director.
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CHAIR KING: Okay. Does, and, and Ms. Yoshimura, was that with the current rate of usage
so that, because the usage is likely to go down? So. you're projecting that at the
current rate of usage. Is that correct?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: We just took what the monthly usage was times the rate that we had
proposed. I could take a look atCHAIR KING: No. I just wanted to know if that was the current rate you were, you were, were
you projecting. Okay.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: We were using, yea, current usage.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo for that clarification. Yea. 44,000. That's

great. Mahalo. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Main motion. Call for the question.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Can l~

CHAIR KING: Oh. I'm sorry. Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: -propose an amendment?
CHAIR KING: Pardon. The amendment failed.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: No. but can I propose a different one?
CHAIR KING: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

TO TAX IT AT THE THREE CENTS
RECOMMENDED BY THE WASTE DISPOSAL.

THAT

WAS

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, been moved by Member Paltin, seconded by Vice-Chair RawlinsFernandez. Discussion?
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Just based on the information that Counciimember Sugimura
brought to the tabie, it seemed like three percent was what, or sorry, three cents was

what was recommended by the disposal folks, and so seeing if that's amenable to
Members.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Well, do you want to clarify the, what the three cents would be on?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Biodiesei.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Blend.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: The blend.

CHAIR KING: The blend. Okay. Okay, so moved by Member Paltin, seconded by ViceChair Rawlins-Fernandez.
Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. Madam Chair. I'm still going to be voting "no", because
no matter what, they're still using the roads. But, I did have a question on, I don't have
the information in front of me. Director, Budget Director. How much will everybody else
be paying for the, for the fuel tax?
CHAIR KING: Director.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, the current rate right now is 23 cents per gallon on fuel tax and
diesel. We also implemented a electric vehicle charge of $100 per year and a hybrid
vehicle charge of $50 per year for highway improvements. And I do stand corrected
on the information I provided you earlier. On the biodiesei, it's $45,000 annually based
on 12 cents per gallon at 360,000 gallons per year. That was provided to you in a
response from Public Works during the budget session.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay. Did you say that the regular users are charged at 23, did
you say 23 cents?

BUDGET DIRECTOR: 23 cents per gallon.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: 23 cents. And what the Mayor proposed was?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: 12 cents.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: 12 cents. So, almost half?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: A little over half.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: So, so now we're talking about three cents?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: So, I guess now the proposal is three cents.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I see. Okay. And then, one last question. How much do we have
in, in the Highway Fund every year? Roughly.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Generated by the fuel tax?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yea, generated by the fuel tax.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: I'll get that information for you.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay. Is that going to take you a while?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Just a couple of minutes. Let me pull up a worksheet.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay.
CHAIR KING: Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, while we're waiting, is it alright if I ask a question?
CHAIR KING: Sure.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Chair, I was wondering if you knew how much fats, oils, and
greases that everyone that uses gasoline would be keeping out of our waste stream?
CHAIR KING: Zero.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay, just checking. Did you know the estimated cost of
keeping all that fats, oils, and greases out of our waste stream?
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CHAIR KING: Per gallon? It's hard to say. I can tell you that the, the restaurants were

originally paying one to two dollars per gallon to have their used cooking oil hauled off
before Pacific Biodiesel started picking it up for free. But, it was hauled off to go into
the landfill. And so, now all of that stays out of the landfill.

The,the grease trap that went into the landfill caused, back in 1999, an EPA fine of 1.9
million, I believe. But, and there was a consent decree, and so we were at, so Pacific
Biodiesel was asked by the County of Maul to collect trapped grease and keep it out
of the landfill. And that alleviated that fine. So, we didn't have to pay that. So, that
was, that consent decree, I'm not sure what will happen when we, you know. Pacific

Biodiesel stops collecting that trapped grease. But, that will be, probably go back into
the landfill.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, in theory, a profit of 45,000 could end up costing more in
another area?
CHAIR KING: Correct.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay,just wanted to know.
CHAIR KING: Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. I'm, I'm trying to separate business from personal,
yea. This is not personal.
CHAIR KING: Right.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I, I spoke to a representative of your company lately and I thought
he said that you are no longer going to be collecting the greases and so forth.
CHAIR KING: We were no longer going to be collecting it by truck, but we are the only
licensed processor of trapped grease in the State of Hawaii. SoCOUNCILMEMBER LEE: And is it, isn't it done on the Big Island.

CHAIR KING: -what we do is we, we get it from the other truckers and then we process it.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: And then it's processed on the Big Island?

CHAIR KING: No, it's processed, well, it, it's, it's separated here and then it gets shipped offisland because we are not allowed to process at the landfill anymore, per the County
of Maui.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: So, you are going to continue providing that service?
CHAIR KING: We're not sure.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: That's what I thought. This is just like irrelevant. But, I just wanted
to bring it up because I think people are trying to help you and not realizing that you
may not even have this service anymore.
CHAIR KING: Well.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: That's all, that's all I'm saying.

CHAIR KING: Right. Right. And it maybe, it, it probabiy is a lot dependent on the tax issue.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. Madam Chair. I think the Director has the information
now.

CHAIR KING: Director.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, for Fiscal Year 2020, the projected fuel tax revenue was
calculated at $15.8 million.
CHAIR KING: Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair, I just wanted to make a correction on the
record. I know we're super collaborative and we really want to help each other and the
community, but my effort in amending the biodiesel blend tax is not to help any specific
entity. It's, it's to help the industry which helps the environment, and therefore us,
because we're all connected. So, I just, I just wanted to make that clear that I, i am
personally not trying to help any entity. It's the aina that I try to be a champion for.
CHAIR KING: I appreciate that, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez. And I feel exactly the same

way. If I were not involved personally, I would be voting on this and I would be voting
with you. And I would be recognizing the fact of all the environmental benefits that this
industry has brought to the island. And, and I do find it unfortunate that others don't,
but I think it's a, it's a focus on the environment versus a focus on helping any one
business. So, I appreciate that you also feel that way.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR KING: Member Paitin.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN; I just wanted to clarify, I was just trying to help the landfill.
CHAIR KING; Okay. Thank you.

Okay, we'll go ahead and let's, we're, we're on the amendment to the motion. We'll go
ahead and do a roll call vote, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

AYE. WITH RESERVATIONS.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Alice Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

CHAIR KING:

EXCUSED.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Presiding Officer Pro Temp Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

And then. Madam Chair, you have abstained
from the vote.
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS MOLINA. PALTIN. SINENCI,
AND VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.

NOES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE.

AND

SUGIMURA.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA AND CHAIR KING.

COUNTY CLERK: That's four "ayes", three "noes", one "excused" and one "abstention";
motion fails.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So, we're back to the main motion. Mr. Clerk, what happens if the main
motion fails, fails to get five votes?
COUNTY CLERK: Well, Madam Chair, at the, at the end of the day, you guys are going to
need to pass a. a fuel tax reso or else, I'd possibly defer to Corporation Counsel on
this, but my understanding is that the previous rates as adopted would stay in effect
until superseded by additional resolution. But. I'm not positive on that.
CHAIR KING: Previous. Previous rates.

COUNTY CLERK: Yea. so what you adopted in for FY19 Budget. I believe that that would
stay in effect, but I would defer to Corporation Counsel on that.

CHAIR KING: Ms. Lutey, do you have, can you give us an opinion on that? Or Mr. Kushi.
ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: Chair, could we please have a short recess?
CHAIR KING: Okay. Recess at the call of the Chair.
(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 2:15 P.M., AND WAS RECONVENED
AT 2:22 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT. EXCEPT MEMBER HOKAMA,EXCUSED.)

CHAIR KING: Members, I think Corp. Counsel has conferred enough with our Council as
well. So. I will let Ms. Lutey explain the situation.
ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: Thank you. Thank you for that recess as well. And
thank you for loaning us one of your attorneys. After review of the documentation and
so forth, and what's applicable under the County Code in this matter, if the current reso
does not pass, then the last resolution will go into or remain in effect. So. Fiscal
Year 2019's rates will be in effect.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, so everyone's clear on whatQuestion, Member Paitin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Sorry, I'm not familiar with what fiscal year rates were, this
fiscal year's rates.
CHAIR KING: Okay, Ms. Lutey.

ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: Member Paitin, are you asking for biodiesel?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: For all of them.

ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: It's gasoline and diesel oil is 23 cents. There's a, hold
on, hold on.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Sorry, Chair. So, the gasoline and diesel oil is 23 cents, or that's the
current rate; 23 cents. Ethanol, methanol and liquid petroleum is at 11 and a half cents,
and there's currently no biodiesel fuel tax.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. So, basically, it's the same thing.
Every, everything else is the same except for what we had,the Mayor had proposed a
biodiesel tax and we zeroed that out, and then we proposed the biodiesel blend. And
those were the two differences from what we currently have for Fiscal Year '19. So,
there would be no change.

CHAIR KING: Ms. Lutey.
ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: Thank you. That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So, Member Lee.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Also, I wanted to mention that the Mayor would have the

opportunity to veto, line item veto this, this item. And, so anyway, I, that's also a
possibility. Or, another person could vote to change the balance. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Lutey.

ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: I believe you need two people to change. You need
five, you've got three, right, or four? Oh yea, you're right, one more. You need five,
sorry. Wrong aisle, five.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay, thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, is everybody understanding where we're at? Okay. So, we'll go ahead
and take a roll call vote on the main motion. Main motion on the floor is, is to approve

the, the, maybe you can, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: The main motion on the floor is to adopt the proposed

resolution attached to County Communication 19-212.
CHAIR KING: Okay, on the fuel tax. And the, the amendment 19-2013 /s/c/failed, so we're,
on the main motion is 19-212.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Chair, so the biodiesel is zero, right, is what we're looking
at? And, or, the biodiesel blend is going to be 11,11 and a half.
CHAIR KING: That's the motion that's on the floor.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Right.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Roll call vote, Mr. Clerk.
Oh, Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Can, can we have further clarification on that, what we're voting

on? Did you say biodiesel zero and biodiesel blend is 11 cents?
CHAIR KING: I think it was .115,115.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, I'll just read it for the Members. I know that there was a
couple of amendments that were brought up, but none of them passed. So, basically
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what you're voting on is the resolution as posted. And, it's 23 cents for gasoline and
diesel, zero cents for biodiesel BIGG, 11 and a half cents for biodiesel blend other than
BIGG, 11 and a half cents for ethanol, 11 and a half cents for methanol, and 11 and a

half cents for liquified petroleum gas. So, as, as the resolution is posted on the agenda
currently, that's, that's what this vote is going to be on; whether to pass that resolution
or not.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Is this different from what we passed in Budget, in the Committee?
CHAIR KING: This is what, what was passed in Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: This was passed in Committee?
CHAIR KING: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay.
CHAIR KING: So, that's what we're voting on for.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay. Any other questions? Did we confuse everybody enough?
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Alice Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

AYE. That's the previous one, right?

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

CHAIR KING:

EXCUSED.
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COUNTY CLERK:

CouncilmemberTamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Presiding Officer Pro Temp Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

YES.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

NO.

Chair Kelly T. King, you're abstaining from

COUNTY CLERK:

this vote.

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA. LEE, SINENCI, AND
SUGIMURA.

NOES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

MOLINA.

PALTIN,

AND

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA AND CHAIR KING.

COUNTY CLERK: That's four "ayes", three "noes", one "excused" and one "abstention";
motion fails.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Chair.
CHAIR KING: Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Sorry, I didn't get that. Did I reconsider this, my vote?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: The motion failed.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Well, he could reconsider.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: He's not on the prevailing side.
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CHAIR KING: You have to be on the prevailing side to, there's no prevailing side actually.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: There is no prevailing side.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: I'm on the prevailing, I'm on the prevailing side.
CHAIR KING: So,there so no consider, reconsideration.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, according to Robert's Rules, there is a prevailing side in
this, and that's the individuals who are voting "no" on the measure. Since the motion
failed, that's considered the prevailing side.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, yea, he voted "no".
CHAIR KING: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea, so he wants to reconsider.

CHAIR KING: I think Mr. Sinenci voted "aye", so you're not on the prevailing side. No, but
it's noted that you're, there was some confusion. Okay.

ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: But, Chair, could I justCHAIR KING: Ms. Lutey.
ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: -make one statement? Thank you. And, that is I
think that as the motion maker, that you can't vote against the motion.
CHAIR KING: She, she made the motion and she made an amendment.

ACTING CORPORATION COUNSEL: I see. Okay.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, I believe what Acting Corporation Counsel Lutey is referring
to is a section of the rules. And, and I can look it up real quick. But, I believe what it
says is that the maker of the motion cannot speak against the motion but may vote
against the motion. I believe that's maybe what she was referring to.
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CHAIR KING: I think you're right. Yea, I think you're right, Mr. Clerk. So, I think it's, you, you
are not supposed to speak against the motion that you make, but you may vote against
it.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, what are the resultsCHAIRKING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: -of the vote?

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, Rule 9(F), speaking on motion, and it says during a Council
meeting, it has some language in between that, then the movant shall not be permitted

to speak and reply to arguments of other Members until every Member choosing to
speak has spoken and at any meeting, the movement shall, the movant shall not be
permitted to speak in opposition to the motion, although the movant may vote against
the motion.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Can you repeat the results of the vote again? And what it was for.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK:

Madam Chair, the results of the vote was four "ayes"; that was

Councilmembers Shane Sinenci, Alice Lee, Yuki Lei Sugimura, and Tasha Kama. And
the "noes" were Councilmembers Mike Molina, Tamara Paltin, and Keani Rawlins-

Fernandez; with Councilmembers Riki Hokama "excused" and Chair King abstaining
from the vote. And the vote was on the motion to adopt the resolution attached to

County Communication 19-212, "ADOPTING THE FUEL TAX RATES FOR THE
COUNTY OF MAUl,EFFECTIVE JULY 1,2019"; and to file the county communication.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair.

CHAIR KING: Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: But, the main thing was the fuel tax, which one? I mean,the biofuel
was 11 cents, that's the blended one; and the pure one was zero cents, right?
COUNTY CLERK: Yes, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR KING: Good with that answer? Okay.
Member Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, just again, further clarification. So, what's on the, and
I'm looking at the Granicus, what's been, I don't know if it's a bracket out of biodiesel
blend other than B100 with some bracketed out .115 and then there's biodiesel B100

at zero. So, was that, we just voted on that?
CHAIR KING: No.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNPr' CLERK: Madam Chair, I believe what Councilmember Molina Is looking at is

County Communication 19-213, which is the Amendment Summary Form, which
brackets out those items. The Amendment Summary Form to that would remove the
B100 classification and the separation between the biodiesel blend and B100, as well

as removing the 11 and a half cents. But, that, that was voted down earlier. So, what's
attached to County Communication 19-212 was essentially what was passed out of
the Committee and posted on the public hearing notice that we had last Friday.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, does that, is everybody clear as mud here? Okay, so, I guess there's
no more action to be taken, Mr. Clerk, on this?

COUNTY CLERK: Yea, I mean. Madam Chair, unless there's other Members wanting to
make motions to that. That motion failed, so as of right now,the fuel tax rates will stay
in effect from FY19.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: So,that changes any increases that we,did we have any increases
in the fuel tax rates?

CHAIR KING: No.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Other than-

CHAIR KING: There were no other increases.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: No other increases. So, no balances will change? Alright, thank
you.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair. Chair, to address Member Lee. Because the biodiesel fuel tax

now is zero, you would have to make that reduction in the fuel tax estimated revenue
based on $45,000.

CHAIR KING: Member, Director, the, the change was made in Committee, so that should
have, that should have estimate the, the estimate should have gone down, because it

wentfrom a proposed tax to zero for biodiesel. And then the tax was only on the blend.
So, you should have adjusted that after Committee. So, there should be, there should
have been a new number put in there for estimated revenues.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I, I think she meant the, the budget bill that I proposed
as the Committee Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: lt~

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, yes, on the budget bill, you would have to make further
reduction to the fuel tax on the charges for current services to address zero biodiesel
fuel tax revenue for Fiscal Year 2020.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so the, so the, the amendment that went, that made it through
Committee didn't get addressed in the budget bill? Is that what you're saying?
Because the original amount was 12 cents for all of the biodiesel. So, then it went to,
then out, we, we changed it in Committee and it went to zero for 100 percent biodiesel
and there's blend.
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. It's because our Committee adopted
the resolution that added the biodiesel blend for 11 and a half cents. So, the 45,000

was generated from that estimated, that rate, that estimate, what came from that rate.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: And then-
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CHAIR KING: Because I was under the impression that the 45,000 was generated frorn the
first proposal which was 12 cents.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: So, the, yea, the 12 cents was in there, right. When the Mayor
proposed his budget, he used $45,000 for the estimated revenue. The Committee
didn't take action on the fuel tax reso in Committee but had made a recommendation
to decrease it down to 11 and a half cents. Whether or not there was a reduction in

your final bill that's before us today, with the reduction in the revenue from 12 cents to
11 and a half cents, I'm not sure. So, when we get to the budget bill, I think there needs
to be a further reduction now to make it down to zero.

CHAIR KING: Okay. It should have been, it should have been redu, because it didn't get
reduced from 12 cents to 11 and a half. It got reduced to zero for the 100 percent and
then only 11 and a half on the blend. So, the reduction after that Committee action
should have been whatever 11 and a half cents was on just the blend. So, that would
have been a portion of that 45,000, a, a much smaller portion.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Yes, Chair. But, just looking at the estimated revenues on the budget
bill, I don't know what number was used to calculate the new estimated revenues for
fuel tax. I, I can't tell just by-

CHAIR KING: Okay, maybe, maybe it just didn't get recalculated, so we were using the old
number.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: I'm, I'm not sure what number you're using.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. So, I, I believe that the 45,000 was

incorporated, so, when we get to the budget bill, then we'll, we can make adjustment.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Alright.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, Chair.

CHAIR KING: So, we can go on.
Member Sugimura.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA; Can I make a, can I amend or is it too late? I'm trying to
find a solution for this. So, I'd like to make a motionCHAIR KING; No, we have a, the motion died, so the motion, so the, the, what we're looking

at is the previous. So, are you, you want to, you want to make, I'm notCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I'd like to amend it, so.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, is your amendment related to the fuel tax reso?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes.

COUNTY CLERK: Okay, well, that was voted down already. And, Councilmember Sugimura
was not on the prevailing side of it. We would have to have a reconsideration of that
to take up the fuel tax reso again.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
MOTION TO RECONSIDER.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: You, okay, there's been a motion by Mr. Molina to reconsider, seconded by
Councilmember Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, I yield the floor to Councilmember Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. So, you know, I would like us to solve this. I
want to give you a little history. During the recess, Mike Molina asked me about this.
So, I will tell you what I shared with him. First year in, in office, just a history for the
new people, this came up. Of course, the Mayor at that time was Arakawa, proposed
a fuel tax for biodiesel and we left it at zero for the exact same reasons, Ms. Rawlins-

Fernandez, that you said.
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Next year, which was last year, came up, and what happened last year, which never
happened before, first time, was a tax on electric vehicles. The proposal, I believe,
was $200, it went down to 100. And then, for hybrid, which I drive, and I know, I fill
gas, I get tons of mileage, I have, I drive all over the place, I, you know, I love that car.
But, we get charged $50, okay, so it was fair. $100, $50, finally, these people are
getting taxed is what I read in the paper and, you know, what people were saying. But,
again, biodiesel remained zero.

And last year, what we said as a body of which not all of us are here, but we said, okay
this is the last year, this is the last year. Next year, we're going to address it, cause it's
not fair for those people who buy gas, and who pay the tax, and then biodiesel is zero.
So, here we are again, right, talking about the same thing and we're saying, okay, for
the environment, for whatever. But, really, who drive, this is a, this is a tax so that we

can pay for our highways and our roads. And, I appreciate, you know, it's hard because
our, our Chair, and this her personal business, she benefits.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: What, what's your proposal?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh okay, I want to-

CHAIR KING: Well, there's no proposal yet. There's a, there's a motion to reconsider. We
haven't voted on that reconsideration. So, there's no motion to amend yet. But she's
speaking to theCOUNCILMEMBER LEE: History.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, you want my-

CHAIR KING: She's speaking to the motion to reconsider.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: You want my, okay.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: As soon as we do this vote, then you can tell us.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay. Alright.

CHAIR KING: But I will say that my recollection is we didn't say we were going to raise it.
We said we were going to work on a formula for when it makes sense, because there
was a recognition that biodiesel is providing local jobs, is keeping landfill, grease out
of the landfill, is solving some very important environmental issues. Electric cars do
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not solve those same issues, but you know, they are beneficial to the environment.
But, if they're not, there's no local jobs attached to thatCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.

CHAIR KING: -there's no, there's no, so that was what was said, that there, there should,
and I think there should be some sort of a TIG so that we can go forward and decide
when and if we tax renewables.
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I think this is a point of information, like a question. Is it possible
to tax biodiesel $100 per vehicle?

CHAIR KING: It's not possible because there's no, there's no such thing as a biodiesel
vehicle. There's a diesel vehicle and many of them still use diesel fuel. So, it's, it's a
different, sort of a different, I mean, electric vehicles get free parking on Oahu, they get
free HOV lane, they get free, they get free parking at our airports.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair.
CHAIR KING: Thatisnot-

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Point of order. Can you let us vote on the reconsideration?

CHAIR KING: I can. I'm answering her question, a informational question that was asked.
So, so, you know, there's a very specific, for electric vehicles, there's a very specific
delineation and for biodiesel there is not, cause it's, it's too transparent. It's too easy

to go back and forth between the two fuels.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay,so, we're actually on whether or not we're going to reconsider this issue.
And, the motion was made by Councilmember Molina, seconded by Councilmember
Sugimura.

And, I think we're going to have to take a roll call vote on this one as well whether we
reconsider.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

AYE.
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COUNTY CLERK;

Councilmember Mike Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Alice Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

CHAIR KING:

EXCUSED.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Presiding Officer Pro Temp Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair Kelly T. King, you're abstaining.

CHAIR KING:

EXCUSED.

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

SINENCI,

KAMA,

SUGIMURA,

LEE,

AND

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.
NOES:

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA AND CHAIR KING.
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COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, that is six "ayes", one "no", one "excused" and one
abstention; motion passes.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So, we're, we're back to the main motion, reconsidering the main motion
now.

COUNTY CLERK: Yea, we're back to the motion to adopt the resolution attached to County
Communication 19-212, and to file the County Communication 19-212 and 213.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Let's see, go ahead and take a vote or?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, my amendment.
CHAIR KING: You have an amendment?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Amendment.

CHAIR KING: Ms. Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

SO, I WOULD LIKE TO AMEND THAT THE BIODIESEL BE FOR
BLENDS OTHER, BIODIESEL BLENDS OTHER THAN B100,
BE AT TEN CENTS.

And, the reason is, because if, I don't even know if there is 100 percent biodiesel. I
went to check the, you know, the, the gas pump and it does have percentages next to
it. It's biodiesel 20, or biodiesel 40, or 80, or whatever it is. So, it's not 100 percent,
but it is a blend, so it tells me it does use some diesel, or you know, whatever you use

to do the blend. I don't know if you sell, I shouldn't be asking you because you have
to be, you can't be a part of this discussion, but I believe that, I still believe strongly-CHAIR KING: You can ask me for information. You have, if you have a informational
question, you can ask me.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea, so I believe strongly that there needs to be some

fairness in this. And if, you know, 11 and a half cents is too high, then I would like to
propose the biodiesel to be at ten cents.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Under discussion?
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CHAIR KING: No, we don't have a second yet. Do we have a second? No second? Motion
dies.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, I'd like to make an amendment.
CHAIR KING: Councllmember Lee.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

I PROPOSE THAT WE USE THE NUMBER OF SIX CENTS.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, motion to amend the, the, for the blend?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: For the blended one, yes.

CHAIR KING: To six cents, to six cents, seconded by, made by Councllmember Lee,
seconded by Councllmember Molina.
Discussion? Do you want to speak to your motion?

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: There's no particular rationale for this. It's, It's an attempt at a
compromise. And that's, that's almost half of what was proposed originally. So, I'm
hoping that this will be fair enough for most people so that we can move on. Thank
you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Chair.
CHAIR KING: Councllmember SInencl.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: So, can, just point of clarification. So, six cents would be for
the biodlesel blend, ethanol, methanol, and the liquefied petroleum gas?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: No.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: No. Oh, so this Is just for biodlesel?
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yes.

CHAIR KING: And, actually those other ones don't exist at the pump. So, those numbers
don't really, I don't know if they contribute anything. Is there any revenue. Director
Yoshimura, is there any revenue projected for ethanol, methanol, and liquefied natural
gas?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, no.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So, those are just sort of placeholders. Those, those fuels don't exist.
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

I appreciate everyone's, you know, attempt at

collaboration. And that's really what this, I believe, the budget session was about. And
as the Chair, I was really proud of all the efforts that everyone made to collaborate and
be as fair as possible. So, with the estimation of 360,000 gallons at six cents, it would
generate $21,600.

CHAIR KING: I think you have to look at, that's the total amount, so this is just on the blend.
So, we would have to get a figure for how much of that is just the blend.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, it would be less?

CHAIR KING: It would be probably about half of that.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. I, I don't know what the impact would be on
it, on the industry. I, as you suggested, I would like to look further into this and maybe
I can create, not a TIG, but maybe an item in the committee. And we can bring in
experts, so we can learn more about it for all the points that I previously made and that
Member Paltin made about the cost-savings in other areas that is not being
considered, that is, is more than what we would generate by adding a tax to it needs
to be considered. And I think a lot of Member perhaps don't have all that information
and maybe it would be helpful to have that information. So, I'd be willing to schedule
an item like this in, in, in my Committee.

And, I, you know, we talked about it earlier. You know, I'm not held to anything that
any previous Council said that they would do in the next year. They're not here, I'm
here. And, if I was there last year, I wouldn't have voted for it then. I'm here now and
I, you know, I don't want to vote, I don't want to tax biodiesel. I think that's the direction
we need to go. And, next year, I'll feel the same way. And the following year, I'll feel
the same way because of the good that it does for our aina.
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But, for the biodiesel blend, you know, it, it does incorporate fossil fuels. And, I don't
know if a tax like this would encourage whatever industry is, is, or whatever company

is, is blending it. Again, I don't have enough information. But, in the spirit of
collaboration, I, I would support a compromise of six cents.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you.
Councilmember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, thank you. Madam Chair. And I think it's a healthy
compromise. I appreciate Member Lee, and also the comments of our Budget
Chairperson. You know,just for the, it may seem a manini amount that'll be generated,
but nonetheless, every little bit helps. So, and I thank you, Chair, for understanding
because it is a, kind of sounds, you feel like you caught between a rock and hard place,
yea?

So, and, you know, with the TIG that Member Rawlins is talking about, maybe we can
see what the research will show. And, you know,so this seems to be a debate between
fairness versus promoting an industry that helps to protect our environment. So, with
that said, I believe six is a, six cents is a healthy compromise. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Thank you.
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Just real quick.
Point of information for
Member Molina. It wasn't, a fuel tax was not in the scope of work for the TIG that we

just created. But, but, I, I offered to create an item and then we can have an item and
discuss it as a Committee.

CHAIR KING: So, it was real property tax was the TIG.
Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I wonder if this should just be a biodiesel fee, straight
biodiesel and not have the, the blend. So, it would be six cents for the biodiesel, for
discussion.

CHAIR KING: That's, that's not the motion on the floor, so.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay, well, I would, I think it's just easier if you just make
it biodiesel if we're not going to do the, you know, the different rates for zero, and from
zero to whatever the next one is. Straight biodiesel would be my preference.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ; I'm not sure what Member Sugimura is talking about.

It's just, it's, it's one straight tax. So, what we currently have on the resolution is 11 and
a half cents. And so, biodiesel B100 is zero, biodiesel blend other than B100 is

currently at 11 and a half cents on the resolution. And, what Member Lee proposed
was to amend the 11 and a half cents to six cents. And it would just be six cents per,

per gallon. And so, there, there's no, there's, I'm not sure about the rates, or I'm not
sure.

And, I, I would definitely not vote in support of a straight biodiesel tax. The blend
incorporates fossil fuels. So, gasoline or diesel. Yea. diesel. So, that would be the
reason I would be willing and open to taxing that portion of it.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Good.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I hope that's clear.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Got it.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Or, mahalo.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Let's do this.

CHAIR KING: So, we have an amend, well we, well, we still have two more votes to take.
So, we have an amendment on the floor and we'll be, I think along with this, we'll be

asking the Director if this passes to adjust the, the proposed revenue.
All those in favor of the amendment say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
AND
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.
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CHAIR KING; Those opposed.
NOES:

EXCUSED:

CHAIR KING:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA AND CHAIR KING.

Okay, measure passes seven "ayes"; one "excused", Mr. Hokama;

one "recused"; myself.

CHAIR KING: Okay, we're back to the main motion as amended. The main motion as
amended. All those in favor say "aye".
SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ANALYST DAVID RAATZ, JR.: Madam Chair. I'm sorry.
CHAIR KING: Yes.

SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ANALYST: This is David Raatz from the Council staff. Just

calling to the body's attention to Rule 19(C) of the Council Rules, which says, if a
resolution is amended, final action on the resolution should be deferred until the next

meeting, unless that Rule is waived by a two-thirds vote.
CHAIR KING: Oh,final action? Okay. Which means we can't vote on the main motion?
SUPERVISING LEGISLATIVE ANALYST: That's correct. Unless there's another motion to

waive the Council Rules for this purpose.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

SO, MOVED.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Second.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: So, moved, yea.
AND. I SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Moved by, moved by Member Lee [sic], seconded by Member Sugimura [sic].
Okay, so, so we're, we're asking to waive Council Rules and it takes six votes.
All those in favor say "aye".
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI,
SUGIMURA,
AND
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.

CHAIR KING: All those opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Okay, measure passes seven "ayes"; one "excused", Mr. Hokama; one
"recused", myself.
So, now we're onto the main motion, correct? As amended. So, if we, we don't have

an issue with amending it at this, at the first reading, do we, Mr. Clerk?
COUNT/ CLERK: Madam Chair, the resolution to adopt the fuel tax rates is a resolution, so
it only requires one reading.
CHAIR KING: Okay.

COUNTY CLERK: So, since you just waived the Rules of the Council related to that, then the
final vote on this will be~

CHAIRKING: Okay.
COUNTY CLERK: -the final decision-

CHAIR KING: And we don't have to go back out to public hearing?
COUNTY CLERK: No.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay. Final, the main motion as amended. All those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN,
SINENCI.
SUGIMURA,
AND
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ.

CHAIR KING: Opposed.
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NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Motion passes seven "ayes"; one "excused", Mr. Hokama; and one "recused";
myself.
And, I think that we should also consider. Director, that there'll probably be a zero
revenue on that one. because I think the, the blended pumps will close down. So, I

would not, I would not add any revenue onto, for that tax, just based on what the, the
few blended users have said.

Okay, Mr. Clerk. Or, I think we're onto the first item under CR 19-49.

COMMITTEE REPORT

NO.

19-49

- ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND BUDGET COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:

1.

That Bill 28 (2019). entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH
THE EXPERIMENTAL AND DEMONSTRATION

HOUSING PROJECTS

FUND," be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

2.

That Bill

29 (2019), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING

TITLES, MAUl COUNTY CODE, TO ESTABLISH A COST-RECOVERY
POLICY FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING," be PASSED ON FIRST
READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

3.

That Bill

30 (2019), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING

SECTION 2.44.015, MAUl COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO SALARIES OF
DEPUTIES CORPORATION COUNSEL AND DEPUTIES PROSECUTING

ATTORNEY," be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

4.

That Bill 31 (2019), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO
SALARIES OF EMPLOYEES OF THE LEGISLATIVE BRANCH." be PASSED
ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

5.

That Bill 32 (2019), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING
THE MAYOR OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl TO ENTER INTO AN
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR A LOAN FROM THE STATE OF
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HAWAII'S WATER POLLUTION CONTROL REVOLVING FUND FOR THE
WEST MAUl RECYCLED WATER SYSTEM EXPANSION,FISCAL YEAR 2020

BUDGET ORDINANCE," be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED
TO PRINT;

6.

That Bill 34 (2019), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING
THE ISSUANCE OF FIFTY MILLION, NINE HUNDRED THIRTY-NINE

THOUSAND DOLLARS ($50,939,000) AGGREGATE PRINCIPAL AMOUNT
OF GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl FOR THE
PURPOSE OF PROVIDING FUNDS TO PAY ALL OR A PART OF THE COST
OF APPROPRIATIONS FOR PUBLIC IMPROVEMENTS OF AND FOR THE

COUNTY OF MAUl; FIXING THE FORM, DENOMINATIONS AND CERTAIN
OTHER FEATURES OF SUCH BONDS AND PROVIDING FOR THEIR SALE;
AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF FINANCE TO DETERMINE CERTAIN

DETAILS OF THE BOND; AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE AND SALE OF A
LIKE PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF GENERAL OBLIGATION
BOND
ANTICIPATION NOTES IN ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE AND SALE

OF SUCH BONDS; AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF REFUNDING
GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS OF THE COUNTY; AND PROVIDING FOR
OTHER ACTIONS RELATED TO THE ISSUANCE, SALE AND DELIVERY OF
SAID BONDS." be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO
PRINT;

7.

That Bill 33 (2019), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE DETERMINING
THAT PART OF THE PROCEEDS OF GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS OF
THE COUNTY OF MAUl HERETOFORE ISSUED IS IN EXCESS OF THE
AMOUNTS REQUIRED FOR THE PURPOSES FOR WHICH SUCH BONDS

WERE INITIALLY ISSUED, OR MAY OR SHOULD NOT BE APPLIED TO
THOSE PURPOSES, AND DIRECTING SUCH PROCEEDS TO OTHER
PUBLIC IMPROVEMENTS OR AUTHORIZED PURPOSES OF THE COUNTY

OF MAUl," be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

8.

That Bill 35 (2019), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO
THE CAPITAL PROGRAM FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2020,"
be PASSED ON FIRST READING and be ORDERED TO PRINT;

9.

That Bill 36 (2019), entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO
THE OPERATING BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUl FOR THE FISCAL

YEAR JULY 1, 2019 TO JUNE 30, 2020," be PASSED ON FIRST READING
and be ORDERED TO PRINT;
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10.

That Resolution
19-101 . entitled "URGING THE PUBLIC-EMPLOYEE
UNIONS AND PUBLIC EMPLOYERS THROUGHOUT THE STATE OF
HAWAI'I TO IMPLEMENT THE PRINCIPLE OF PAY EQUITY," be ADOPTED;

11.

That Resolution 19-102 . entitled "AUTHORIZING THE COUNCIL CHAIR TO
CONTRACT FOR A PERFORMANCE AUDIT OF THE COUNTY'S OVERTIME

CONTROLS," be ADOPTED.
12.

That Resolution 19-103 .entitled "APPROVING THE PAY RANGES AND PAY
LEVELS FOR OFFICE OF COUNCIL SERVICES STAFF," be ADOPTED;

13.

That the matter relating to experimental and demonstration housing projects be
REFERRED to your Affordable Housing Committee;

14.

That the matter relating to swapping outstanding real property taxes in arrears
and penalties owed by State Department of Hawaiian Home Lands beneficiaries
on existing homestead lands for a lease of Hawaiian home lands for the creation
of an affordable housing subdivision, be REFERRED to your Affordable
Housing Committee;

15.

That the matter relating to the creation of a County housing authority, including
a feasibility study, be REFERRED to your Affordable Housing Committee;

16.

That the matter relating to conflicts between Chapter 2.96, MCC, relating to the
Residential Workforce Housing Policy, and Chapter 3.35, MCC, relating to the
Affordable Housing Fund, be REFERRED to your Affordable Housing
Committee;

17.

That the matter relating to the proposed Kai Mauka Ike Nui Apartments project
in West Maui (for acquisition and predevelopment site costs to produce 84 total
rental units, 59 units rented at or below 60 percent of the area median income,
24 rental units rented at market rate, and one unit reserved for an onsite

property manager), be REFERRED to your Affordable Housing Committee;

18.

That the matter relating to the establishment and operation of an Individual
Development Account home ownership program be REFERRED to your
Affordable Housing Committee;

19.

That the matter relating to highway improvement fees for electric vehicles and
hybrid vehicles be REFERRED to your Economic Development and Budget
Committee;
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20.

That the matter relating to tax reform, including the possibility of forming a
temporary investigative group to investigate the matter pursuant to
Section 92.2.5(b), MRS, be REFERRED to your Economic Development and
Budget Committee;

21.

That the matter relating to an increase in the home exemption for real property
tax be REFERRED to your Economic Development and Budget Committee;

22.

That the matter relating to overtime controls for premium pay be REFERRED to
your Economic Development and Budget Committee;

23.

That the matter relating to countywide cultural and education grant funding,
including the selection process for grantees, be referred to your Economic
Development and Budget Committee;

24.

That the matter relating to a cultural designation for Hanakao'o Beach Park be
REFERRED to your Environmental, Agricultural, and Cultural Preservation
Committee;

25.

That the matter of assigning and affixing Hawaiian place names to bus stops
and shelters be REFERRED to your Multimodal Transportation Committee;

26.

That the matter relating to the Department of Management's coordination of
affordable housing developments among the Department of Housing and
Human Concerns, Department of Planning, and Department of Parks and
Recreation, be REFERRED to your Affordable Housing Committee;

27.

That the matter of relocating the Molokai Police Station, including land

acquisition, planning, and design, be REFERRED to your Economic
Development and Budget Committee;

28.

That the matter relating to security measures at the Kalana O Maui campus be
REFERRED to your Governance, Ethics, and Transparency Committee;

29.

That the matter relating to adding personnel in the Department of Management,
Information and Technology Services Program, be REFERRED to your
Governance, Ethics, and Transparency Committee;

30.

That the matter relating to the progress of CBS-1209, War Memorial Complex
Paving Improvements, be REFERRED to your Healthy Families and
Communities Committee;
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31.

That the matter relating to a status update on the FY 2019 grants under the
Department of Parks and Recreation, Administration Program, to Lo'iloa for the
repair and construction of a traditional Hawaiian hale and to Bahay Kubo
Heritage Foundation for the repair and construction of a traditional Filipino hut
at the Kepaniwai Heritage Gardens, Wailuku, Maui, Hawaii, be REFERRED to
your Healthy Families and Communities Committee;

32.

That the matter relating to camping permit fees and ordinances relating to
camping permits and camping fees (including Sections 13.04A.210 and
13.04A.220, MCC) be REFERRED to your Healthy Families and Communities
Committee;

33.

34.

That the matter relating to the motor vehicle weight tax, including the tax for
(1) passenger vehicles, and trucks and noncommercial vehicles not exceeding
6,500 pounds; (2) per pound of net weight for all other motor vehicles;
(3) minimum tax for any motor vehicle; and (4) penalties for delinquent tax for
passenger and other vehicles, and funding for road repairs, be REFERRED to
your Multimodal Transportation Committee;

That the matter relating to increasing the permit fee for advertising inside County
transit buses be REFERRED to your Multimodal Transportation Committee;

35.

That the matter relating to establishing a Kihei advisory committee to the Maui
Planning Commission (similar to the Hana Advisory Committee authorized by
Section 2.28.060, MCC)be REFERRED to your Planning and Sustainable Land
Use Committee;

36.

That the matter relating to a water conservation pilot project be REFERRED to
your Water and Infrastructure Committee;

37.

That the matter relating to the results of an engineering feasibility study to
increase drought resiliency using storm water be REFERRED to your Water and
Infrastructure Committee;

38.

That the matter relating to the Kihei-Makena Sewer Expansion project be
REFERRED to your Water and Infrastructure Committee;

39.

That the matter relating to the Central Maui Landfill Land Purchase project
(CBS-3567) be REFERRED to your Water and Infrastructure Committee;
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40.

That the matter relating to a County facility maintenance manager to coordinate
capital improvement projects on County facilities be REFERRED to your Water
and Infrastructure Committee;

41.

That County Communication 19-61,from Council Chair Kelly T. King, be FILED;
and

42.

That County Communication 19-158, from Mayor Michael P. Victorino, be
FILED.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Mr. Clerk.
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I will be taking this up in multiple
steps requiring separate motions.
MY FIRST MOTION WILL RELATE TO THE BILLS NOTED IN

RECOMMENDATIONS ONE THROUGH FIVE, AND SEVEN ON
TODAY'S AGENDA.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

SO, I WOULD MOVE TO ADOPT RECOMMENDATIONS
1 THROUGH 5. AND 7 IN COMMITTEE REPORT 19-49.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: And, Member Lee seconded.

CHAIR KING: Moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Councilmember Lee.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. These recommendations relate to

passage on first reading of the following bills: (1) a bill to establish the Experimental
and Demonstration Housing Projects fund;(2)a bill to establish a cost-recovery policy
for the Department of Planning; (3) a bill relating to salaries of Deputy Corporation
Counsel[sic]and Deputy Prosecuting Attorney [sic]-,(4)a bill to address the pay ranges
for employees of the Legislative Branch;(5) a bill to authorize the Mayor to enter into
an intergovernmental agreement to finance the West Maui Recycled Water System
Expansion project; and (7) a bill to reauthorize the use of lapsed bond proceeds.
CHAIR KING: Okay, any discussion? Is everybody ready to vote on this, these bills?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay. No questions? Alright, I call for the question. All those in favor of the
motion on the floor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA.
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

CHAIR KING:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

Bill passes, bills, or these bills pass eight to zero, one excused;

Member Hokama.

Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

I MOVE TO ADOPT RECOMMENDATION 6, 8. AND 9 IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 19-49, TO PASS ON FIRST READING
A PROPOSED GENERAL OBLIGATION BOND BILL, THE
PROPOSED CAPITAL PROGRAM BILL, AND THE PROPOSED
BUDGET BILL ALLOWING STAFF TO ADJUST ANY TOTAL,

TOTALS, LANGUAGE OR NUMBERING AFFECTED BY
AMENDMENTS THAT PASS AT TODAY'S MEETING, IF ANY,

AND IF THE FUEL TAX, OH, AND THE FUEL TAX, SINCE WE
AMENDED THAT.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE;
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, it's been moved and, moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez,
seconded by Councilmember Lee to adopt the recommendations in CR 19-49, item 6,
8, and 9. And~

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: And, to amend Appendix B to the Budget Bill to
reflect the amendments that we made to the fuel tax resolution.

CHAIR KING: Okay. And then. Members, these are, this includes the, the Budget Bill. And
so, this would be the appropriate moment for anyone who has amendments.
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I have an amendment. It's written out and maybe the staff
could distribute it at this time. But, basically, my proposed amendment removes

"Concurrent Processing" as an "Exception To Fees" within the Department of Planning.
And, I was contacted this morning by members, employees of the Department of

Planning, basically requesting that page 31,Appendix B of the Budget Bill be amended.
What this paragraph does Is it gives 50 percent off of the normal fee of applications for
additional applications to the extent process at the same time as the first application.
And, the employees of the Planning Department informed me that it's having theVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Chair, would

Member, oh sorry.

Would

Member Paltin like to make the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Sure.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: And we can second for discussion, then you can
explain your motion.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, okay. Sorry.
I MOVE TO AMEND THE PROPOSED BILL BY STRIKING
CONCURRENT PROCESSING AS AN EXCEPTION TO FEES

WITHIN THE DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING, PAGE 31,
APPENDIX B OF THE BUDGET BILLS.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Moved by Member Paltin, seconded by Member Rawllns-Fernandez.
And, thank you, Vice-Chair for reminding me there was a motion on the floor.
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, the reasoning for this is, you know, it's not any less work

for the Planning staff if they get the applications at the same time, that they would
charge half off, like a buy one, get one free kind of deal. For example, Winward Hotel,
with the SMI CIZ CPA,they got 4,950 discount even with a 25 percent increase in cost
based on the study mentioned by Member Sinenci. We still not, will not cover
1 GO percent of permitting costs. And even with this elimination of the buy one, get one
free, or buy one, get one half off, it still will not cover ICQ percent of the costs. But, it
gets us closer and recognizes that just because permit applications are processed
concurrently, our County employees don't do any less work.

And, I can speak to what the Department information has given me would make the
change in this. Based on the current rates, it would save between 25,000 and 50,000,
which, which is the amount less we get with the 50 percent reduction. Because the
proposed Fiscal Year '20 fee structure is 25 percent higher, then this range would
change to 31,250 to 62,500 for Fiscal Year '20. So, it's hard to pin down an exact
number, cause it depends on how many applicantsCHAIRKING: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: -turn in their permits concurrently.

CHAIR KING: Okay,so, but is your estimate then increase in revenues between $25,000 and
$50,000?

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Well, if the 25 percent higher fee structure for a planning that
Councilmember Sinenci recommended gets put in place, it would be a savingCHAIR KING: I think we would, I think we just want your, because his should have been
factored in already. So, with this change, is there like an~
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: It would be 31,250 to 62,500.
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CHAIR KiNG: More?

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: That we would increase the revenue by.

CHAIR KING; Okay. Okay, any other discussion?
Vice-Chair Rawiins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I speak in favor of this motion to

amend this section, page 31 of Appendix B. I never understood it when I was reviewing
it. It, it made no sense to me to give a 50 percent discount when the amount of the
work is the same. We're, we're trying to figure out how to recover costs. And this
allows for more of a discount. So, I, I think it's a, it's a good amendment to make and
I'll be voting in support of it.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any other comments?
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I just wanted to add that, you know, like if the applicant turns

in all their permit applications at the same time, it's reaily a benefit for them to get their
stuff done faster. And it's not necessarily a benefit for the Planning Department. They
still need to do all the same amount of work. So, it kind of doesn't relate in the equity
factor, and you know, I think the goal is to get things to be paying for themselves and,
and not be covering costs from the General Fund for these types of things.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Great. Any other comments? I will just say that I, I appreciate you
bringing this forward. Member Paitin. And I appreciate the members from the Planning
Department contacting you, because I think this is, these are the kinds of things that
we don't know about unless someone steps forward. So, I will be supporting this
amendment as well.

And, Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair. I too will support this, if we can get more
cost recovery, then we can support that. Mahaio.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Member Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you, Chair. Thank you. Member Paltin for bringing it forth,
because I can already see where a lot of our affordable housing deveiopment projects
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will be moved; sooner, faster, and we'll get housing built. So, thank you for this. So, I
will be voting in support.

CHAIR KING: Okay. I'll call for the question. Amendment on the floor, under, to eliminate
concurrent processing under exceptions to fees. All those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

SINENCI,

KAMA,

LEE,

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Thank you, Member Paltin.

Okay. Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. Madam Chair. I have two amendments to propose.
I MOVE TO AMEND PAGE 26 OF THE BUDGET BILL,
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING, ADMINISTRATION AND

PLANNING

PROGRAM.

GENERAL,

TO

RESTATE

PROVISO (IV) AS FOLLOWS: "PROVIDED, THAT $75,000
SHALL BE TO UPDATE THE PERMIT COST RECOVERY

PLAN,AND FOR TRAFFIC AND DEVELOPMENT IMPACT FEE
STUDIES".
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, been moved by Member Lee, and seconded by Vice-Chair RawlinsFernandez.

Member Lee.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 17, 2019
Page 155

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Again, this was a, actually a suggestion of the Planning Director.
And I did check with Councilmember Sinenci and I assured him that, that what I'm

adding on as a proviso will not interfere with his original proviso, and that the permit
cost-recovery plan was really an update. So, that's all I have.
CHAIR KING: So, it's just basically changing the wording?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yes.

CHAIR KING: To word update.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: No. Adding, he had the traffic and development impactfee studies.
The Planning Director didn't feel that $75,000 was, was more than enough. It wouldn't
even cost that much. So, she suggested that, "shall be to update the Permit Cost
Recovery Plan", those words were added to that $75,000 appropriation. So, there are
two provisos on that $75,000 appropriation. But, his is a study, and mine is just an
update.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Well, it looks like the words "Plan", it looks like "and for traffic and
development impact fee studies" were added by you.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: No.
CHAIR KING: Oh.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: He, no, that was his.

CHAIR KING: Oh. It's showing as your amend, as the amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Mine was the Permit Cost Recovery Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Oh. I'm sorry.
CHAIR KING: Yours is I think the traffic and development impact studies.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I got it the other way around. I'm sorry. Yea, for traffic and
development impact fee studies.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Chair.
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CHAIR KING: Is that, is that, okay. That was moved by Member Lee and seconded by
Member Rawlins-Fernandez. So, the, your second, you're okay with the, the motion?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay,so the motion is to add the words "traffic and development impact
fee studies" onto the~

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yes.

CHAIR KING: --$75,000 proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yes. Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Any discussion?

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Yea, thank you. Chair. Thank you. Member Lee. Yes, she
mentioned to me that the Planning Director did not need 75,000 just to do the permit
cost. And so, the extra cost would, would go towards a traffic and development impact
fee study.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. And, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I would just like to have on record
that I, I support, I'll be voting for this. I just wanted to make sure that the Planning
Department takes care of the first Permit Cost Recovery Plan before spending any of
the 75,000 on any traffic and development impact fee studies.
CHAIR KING: Okay. I'm not sure how we make sure that that's going to happen, unless you
want to make an amendment that specifies that.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I think, I just wanted that on record. And, I think
Member Lee and Member Sinenci have been working in collaboration with the
Planning Director and will work to ensure that that happens.
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CHAIR KING: Okay. So. that's not an amendment proposal?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. And, thank you. Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
Because her, her comments just now emphasized the intent of that appropriation and
that's exactly how we expect it to be spent. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay, and again, I appreciate the Planning Director coming fonward
and making the best use of that 75,000.
Okay, all those in favor of the amendment, say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Amendment passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Okay, Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. My last amendment.
MOVE TO AMEND PAGE 24 OF THE BUDGET BILL BY

ADDING A PROVISO UNDER THE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR,
GRANTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR WATER AND
ENVIRONMENTAL
RESOURCE
PROTECTION
AND

CONSERVATION, ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION TO READ

AS FOLLOWS "(4)PROVIDED,THAT $700,000 SHALL BE FOR
THE ERADICATION OF LITTLE FIRE ANTS".
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Lee, seconded by Vice-Chair Ra\A/lins-Fernandez.
Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I think all of the Members are aware of the dangers of the little fire
ants. And, Councilmember Tamara Paltin asked me to add this certain proviso
regarding the little fire ants.

CHAIR KING: Okay. And then. Member Lee, is that money already in there?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so we, we're not adding any additional fundsCOUNCILMEMBER LEE: No.

CHAIR KING: -to the, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: No.
CHAIR KING: Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yea, I just wanted to speak in support of it. I grew up in Hilo,
and we have coqui and little fire ants and miconia and pretty much all their, all the, all
of the harmful invasive species. And, you know, I can certainly understand the concern
with coqui frogs, but the concern with little fire ant is on another level than the concern
with coqui frogs. And I think that the threat is serious enough that I, I approached
Councilmember Lee because it's in her district and asked if we could do this. And I

think it's, it's a prudent move for, you know, our growing agriculture industry, and also
for our tourism industry. This could really devastate economic development here on
Maui, so I'll be supporting the amendment.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you. Member Paltin.
Director, you have a comment?

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, thank you. I believe I stated in Committee, during the
discussion on the environmental protection, that although it's not listed as a line item
grant, MISC usually gets $895,000 out of this one, out of this pot. And so, by putting
the proviso here for 700,000,that would reduce the amount that MISC could potentially

get for environmental protection programs. Just, just as a note to you.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Director.

Member Lee, would you like to amend your amendment?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: No.

CHAIR KING: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Just wanted to let you know, Director, that we're well aware of the
services of MISC. And actually, they're the ones that are working on the fire ants,
number one. But number two, we also want to wait until the results of the audit come

in before we start, you know, actually appropriating any more monies. Because, I think
the Council, as a whole, wants to appropriate more, but we're just waiting for that, for
the audit and, and a chance for us to discuss it. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: So, Director, would you, are you, I'm not sure what, if you were suggesting
that we change the amount or that we put in a minimum of 700,000 to be, and we can
adjust it later? This doesn't limit us to putting more in later on, right? Just saying it's
700,000?

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Well, Chair, I just wanted to let you know that out of this pot is where
MISC usually gets their money. And so, when making your provisos and allocating the
funds, that it, by putting in the provisos that you did, comes out to, maybe about a
$600,000 balance left unappropriated or unspoken for.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair. Question for the Budget Director. So, so
we had proviso'd some monies for, would that be in this, for miconia. Is miconia in
another section? Oh, we have the 400 right here; for under 2, provided 400 shall be.
So, this, we still have that in.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Mr. Sinenci.

Okay, so are we moving forward with this amendment? And, and just to let
Councilmembers know too, that the, the report did come in, so the, the audit is
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completed. So, we will send that to Committee as soon as possible. Okay, no further
discussion on this item? Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I just wanted to assure or reassure the Administration that we have
such a wonderful relationship with, with you guys, that if we have to make adjustments
to the, the budget at some point, you know, I'm sure we can work things out, whether
it's this item or another. Because, you know,the budget is, as you know, is a projection,
it's an estimate, so things change. And so, you know, we all have to be flexible and
I'm sure you will be going fonward. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Now, no, you're allowed to deliberate when there's a motion on the
floor, so that's fine. Okay, and you're right about being flexible because the revenues
projected will change as well.
So, all those in favor of the motion on the floor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Motion passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama. And we don't
have, I don't think we have any, we had anything in writing on this. So, did you have
a, a written out report on this?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea, it was just distributed.
CHAIR KING: Member Lee. I didn't see it.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It was just distributed by staff.
CHAIR KING: Oh.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: The two, two of Member Lee's amendments were
distributed.
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CHAIR KING: Okay. I didn't get it. Okay, that's alright. I have, I have a stack here, but I
didn't see it in there. Okay. Alright, where are we at now?
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO AMEND OUR BUDGET BILL TO INCREASE
CARRYOVER/SAVINGS FROM THE GENERAL FUND IN THE

AMOUNT OF $475,000, AND BY INCREASING TOTAL
ESTIMATED REVENUES IN THE AMOUNT OF $475,000; ON
PAGE 23, AMEND SECTION 3 AS IT PERTAINS TO

SECTION 3.B.9.C.(3), OFFICE OF THE MAYOR, ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT
PROGRAM,
GRANTS
AND
DISBURSEMENTS FOR CULTURE,ARTS,AND TOURISM, BY
ADDING

AN

APPROPRIATION

FOR

THE

KAUPO

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC. UNDER CATEGORY B

(OPERATIONS) IN THE AMOUNT OF $475,000 FOR THE
CONSTRUCTION OF INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS

AT THE OLD KAUPO SCHOOL PROPERTY; ON PAGE 40 OF
THE
BUDGET
BILL, AND
TO
ADJUST TOTAL
APPROPRIATIONS BY $475,000.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Second.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Sinenci.
Member Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. This amendment would allow the

Kaupo Community Association and the Administration to have more time to process
the grant application than it would be by doing an amendment to the Fiscal 2019
Budget as we discussed yesterday. And I want to thank the Kaupo Community

Association members for staying on this long; they've been here all day. So, 1, 1, 1 hope
Members will support this motion.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

Members, we had a pretty full discussion about this yesterday. And the, the option
yesterday was to amend the current budget and put it in the current budget, which
would have put this project up against a very tight deadline for applying for this, these
funds. So, we opted to wait until we were addressing the budget and do the budget
amendment for, for Fiscal Year 2020. So, that's where, that's this proposal.

The folks from, for this project are here, but I think we, we pretty much discussed it to
death yesterday. So, I, if there's no further discussion, I would like to call for the
question. No objections?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: Okay, all those in favor of the motion on the floor for the 475,000 for the Kaupo
Community Center say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

SINENCI,

KAMA,

LEE,

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Motion passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Congratulations. Thank you for waiting this out.
Okay. Okay, it's 3:21. We actually convened, we actually have been back in session
for about an hour and a half. Did Members want to take a break, or you want to keep
going?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, I support taking a break, but can I, I have an
amendment, quick.

CHAIR KING: Okay, we're going to take one more amendment, then we'll take a ten-minute
break.

Member Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much, Madam Chair. This has to do with the
Liquor Department, had a proviso.
BASICALLY, THE MOTION IS TO MOVE TO REVISE THE
LANGUAGE IN THE LIQUOR CONTROL PROGRAM
PROVISO'S 2 AND 3 INTO ONE PROVISO TO READ AS

FOLLOWS: "PROVIDED, THAT AIR TRAVEL IS CAPPED AT

27,000 AND NON-REPORTABLE PER DIEM IS CAPPED AT
23,000 AND AIR TRAVEL AND NON-REPORTABLE PER DIEM
TO MOLOKAI AND LANAI SHALL NOT FALL BELOW LEVELS
HISTORICALLY EXPENDED". THAT IS THE MOTION. MADAM
CHAIR.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Molina, seconded by Member Lee.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much. Madam Chair. I'll be real fast with this.
The proposed bill in the committee report revised the language for this Item, which. In
my opinion, changed the intent of the original proviso which was agreed upon In
Committee. The EDB Committee approved that language in the motion for this proviso,
so this revision makes the proposed bill consistent with the language passed during
the EDB Committee deliberations.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so we're amending changes that were made after the Committee?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea. The, the language was changed to read as follows:
"Provided, that conference travel expenses shall be capped at 27,000 and used for the

training of Liquor Control Enforcement Officers", which Is different from what, what I
just proposed, which was the orlglnal-CHAIRKING: Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: -proposal proviso. So, that's basically what it Is.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, do we have any questions or discussion? If not, I'll call for the question.
All those in favor of the motion on the floor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
And, we will take a ten-minute break. Well, 3:25, let's come back at 3:40, I'm sorry,
3:35.

(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 3:23 P.M., AND WAS RECONVENED
AT 3:37 P.M.. WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT,EXCEPT MEMBER HOKAMA,EXCUSED.)

CHAIR KING: Okay, Members,thank you for, it's 3:37, we're reconvening the regular meeting
of the Maui County Council; May 17, 2019. And we are currently on amendments to
the Budget Bill. So, I'm going to, I think what we'll do is I'm going to, because we've
had some Members, I want to make sure we call on other Members with their proposal.

So, we're on. Member SinencI, you have a proposal?

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair.
YES, I MOVE TO AMEND PAGE 18 [SIC] OF THE BUDGET
BILL, DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS, ENGINEERING
PROGRAM - GENERAL FUND, BY INCREASING THE

CATEGORY B TOTAL BY $100,000; AND (2) PAGE 8 OF THE
BUDGET BILL, DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE, UNDER
FINANCIAL SERVICES PROGRAM. COUNTYWIDE COSTS,

THE POST-EMPLOYMENT OBLIGATIONS, BY REDUCING
THE CATEGORY B TOTAL BY $100,000.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, been moved by Member Sinenci, seconded by Member Lee.
Member Sinenci, you want to speak to your motion?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair. Yes. According to the Director of Public

Works, funding is needed to facilitate the proviso for the title search and survey for
Lower Nahiku Bridge, including an assessment update of the existing structure, and
an estimate for infrastructure upgrades. And,just as a reminder, the Committee voted
on the proviso.

CHAIR KING: Okay, do you want to speak to why we're putting money in this?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Because we have the proviso in there already, correct?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Correct. And, this was the, in the Water and Infrastructure

Committee dated February 20 on the 2018, the Department of Corporate Counsel
transmitted a proposed resolution entitled "URGING THE MAYOR TO TAKE THE
STEPS NECESSARY TO ACQUIRE AND REPLACE THE LOWER NAHIKU
BRIDGE".

CHAIR KING: Okay, but we, we put the proviso in there, but there's a reason why we're
asking for the actual additional funds to cover that proviso.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Yea. And so, the Director said that they didn't have that
money to do that, the, the study, the title search, and the survey of the Bridge.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Is that what you're asking?

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you. Any other discussion or questions?
Oh, Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Yea, Madam Chair, just for the record, according to the Amendment

Summary Form distributed, that first part of the amendment is to page 28 of the Budget
Bill, not page 18.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Oh, Sorry.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 17, 2019
Page 166

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you for the correction. It does say that on your form. So, page,
amending page 28 of the Budget Bill, Department of Public Works, Engineering
Program - General Fund.

Okay, is there any question or concern? If not, I'll call for the question. All those in
favor of the motion say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you, Members.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Let's see. I think everybody else is, I'm just going to go down and
every, let everybody do their one amendment if they have one.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

OKAY, MADAM CHAIR, THIS IS RELATED TO, ON YOUR
BEHALF WITH REGARDS TO THE SUNDAY LANDFILL, TO
AMEND AND TO PRIMARILY HAVE IT STAY OPEN FOR
GREEN WASTE ONLY AND TO REDUCE THE SIX

PERSONNEL TO, DOWN TO TWO PERSONNEL RESULTING
IN A COST SAVINGS OF 470,994.
SO, I GUESS IT READS CURRENTLY: "596,789 AND
REDUCED TO 125,795 FOR NINE MONTHS".
AND
RESULTING IN A COST SAVINGS THAT I JUST MENTIONED.

SO, AND ALSO FRINGE AND OVERHEAD TO READ AT
74,428. AND THEN PAGES 5 THROUGH 64, FOR PREMIUM
PAY CAPPED AT $10. PAGES 5 THROUGH 67 FOR TIRES
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AND TUBES AT 500.

AND PAGES 5 THROUGH 68 FOR

SERVICES CONTRACTS. 9,379.

SO, THAT IS THE

EXTENDED AMENDMENT ON YOUR BEHALF, MADAM
CHAIR.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Molina, seconded by Member Lee.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, I'll yield the floor to you for additional comment.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay. This amendment Is coming, basically, from Solid Waste Division
and they were very concerned about the proposal to stay open one day, one Sunday
a, a month, which was going to result In over $800,000 worth of cost for the first year.
And, because of the need to hire six additional personnel for that one day. So, their

suggestion was If we make It green waste only, we could go down to two personnel,
get rid of a lot ofthe equipment expenses. And so, we have the savings that Mr. Molina
just expressed.

And, and also, staying open on Sundays was not going to increase revenue, because
basically all It was going to do Is take the Saturday, kind of split of them In half, and
half of them would come In on Sunday. So, this Is going to save, I was having a
heartache over, heartburn over this because of the amount of taxpayer dollars It was

costing for one day, one day a month staying open. And this Is a good compromise.
It still allows the landfill to stay open, but just accept green waste. So, that's the
proposal.
Member Rawllns-Fernandez, followed by Member Paltln.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I speak In favor or In support of this

amendment. I think, you know, when It was announced that Sundays,the landfill would
be open on Sundays, I think the intention was to open every Sunday until the price tag
was realized. And, then It was changed to one Sunday a, a month, as to not go back
on a promise regardless of the cost which is not very fiscally responsible. It was going
cost almost $800,000 for once a month. And, I, I don't think If residents realized how

much that once a month Sunday was going to cost them In taxpayer dollars, would
they support It? And so, I think, I think this amendment really does everyone the favor
by removing this, this, and perhaps sending It to Committee for further discussion later.
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I WAS ALSO WONDERING IF. BECAUSE I ALSO HAD
AMENDMENT TO THIS. AND IF THE MOVANT, MEMBER LEE.

I'M SORRY, MEMBER MOLINA WOULD BE OPEN TO ALSO
ADDING THAT "THE COUNTY COUNCIL SHALL RECEIVE A
QUARTERLY REPORT ANALYZING ACTUAL USAGE

AGAINST THE COST.AGAINST COST TO DETERMINE IF THE
ADDITIONAL DAY PER MONTH JUSTIFIES THE ADDITIONAL
EXPENSE".

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No objections.

CHAIR KING: Okay, a friendly amendment. Alright.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Molina. Okay, mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I just was, point of information, wondering if there was a written
part to Mr. Molina's portion of the amendment or if it was just audio?
CHAIR KING: Do we have a. do we have a printed, this was sort of a. we don't have a written.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Audio. Okay. I was not sure if I had to try find the paper.

CHAIR KING: Oh yea. no it's not. It kind of was a. one of those last minute things, sort of
like yours was. But, you were, you were a little more efficient; got yours in print.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, thank you very much. Madam Chair. My apologies to
Member Paltin and the rest of the Committee. It was a spur of the moment. But. I also

want to give kudos to the Mayor, because yea. I know it was maybe initially proposed.
There was some discussion and concerns about how are we going to do this, and the
cost. But. I give him and the Administration credit. At least they were listening to some
folks out there who looked at having Sundays open. So. I think this a. a compromise,
where we realize some cost savings, but at the same time providing an opportunity for
our citizens to use the landfill on a Sunday, especially for green waste.
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So, again, you know, we got to kind of share the love a little bit too, yea. We cannot
always be too hard on Administration. We need to work together. So, so thank you to
the Administration and, you know, this is a good cost savings realization. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Mr. Molina.
Mr. Ueoka.

DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL JEFFREY UEOKA: Thank you. Chair. Just for the

record, since we don't have the provisos in front of us to see, can we, Corp. Counsel
reserve comment on them until after this meeting, also? Because, hard on the floor
just audio. So, thank you. Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Yea, no, I agree. The, the, the dollar amounts and the changes, the
options, came from the Director of Department of Environmental Management to me,
to my staff. And then Mr. Molina agreed to propose it on the floor. So, but it was, it
was, you know. It was sort of last minute because it was coming through Solid Waste
and we, I don't know if you under, if you know that we had a, head of our Solid Waste
Division had a pretty bad accident last week, and so he's been incapacitated. So,
that's slowed that thing down. So, anyway, we'll go ahead and vote on the motion on
the floor.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Thank you. Madam Chair. Just for the record,just wanted to note that the
language as proposed by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez that was incorporated into
the amendment proposed by Councilmember Molina would be placed on page 4 of the
Budget Bill as it relates to the Department of Environmental Management, Solid Waste
Administration Program - Solid Waste Fund, General, as a sub-item 2.
CHAIR KING: Okay. The~
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.
CHAIR KING: The referral to the report requirement? Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Great. Alright, all those in favor of the motion on the floor say "aye".
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA. LEE. MOLINA.
PALTIN. SINENCI, SUGIMURA. VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Motion carries eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
CHAIR KING: Mahalo. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Done.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Ms.. Councilmember Lee is done.
Move to Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Chair. I'll start with an easy one.
OKAY. SO. I'D MOVE TO AMEND ON PAGE 14 OF THE
BUDGET BILL, APPENDIX B. BY:(1) DELETING THE RATE OF
".037" PER POUND OF NET WEIGHT FOR PASSENGER

VEHICLES. AND TRUCKS AND NONCOMMERCIAL VEHICLE.
VEHICLES NOT EXCEEDING 6,500 POUNDS. AND
INSERTING THE RATE OF ".035"; (2) - AND THIS IS THE
VEHICLE WEIGHT TAX-(2) DELETING THE RATE OF ".0556"
PER POUND OF NET WEIGHT FOR ALL OTHER MOTOR

VEHICLES. AND

INSERTING

THE

RATE

OF ".0536";

(3) DELETING THE RATE OF "$16" FOR THE PENALTY OF
DELINQUENT TAX FOR PASSENGER VEHICLES. AND

INSERTING THE RATE OF "$8"; AND(4)DELETING THE RATE
OF "$40" FOR THE PENALTY FOR. FOR THE PENALTY FOR
DELINQUENT TAX FOR OTHER VEHICLES. AND INSERTING
THE RATE OF "$20".
CHAIR KING: Is there a second?
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COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved

by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded

by

Member Sinenci.

Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Mahalo, Chair.

So, when I was chairing the

Committee and we were preparing to post the vehicle weight tax, I believe the
discussion was to increase by .002 cents for posting purposes only, and had not
intended the amendment to be reflected in Appendix B. And so, I, I, yea, I clearly
remember everyone saying for posting purposes only.
Further, the potential increase that the .002 cents would have generated was not
incorporated into the, the balanced budget that we have before us. And so, it, it kind
of underscores the fact that we don't need this additional revenue.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Thank you. Member Rawlins-Fernandez. So, the, the, the figures that were
incorporated were the original figures; the .03, .035, and .0536, and the $8 for
passenger vehicles for the penalty?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: $8 and $20,so back to flat.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay, the, the $40, was that an existing rate already?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No, the motion was to double the $8-

CHAIR KING: Oh, okay, so it was originally 20?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: -and double the 20.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, and those are the original figures that are in the balanced budget? Okay.
Any other discussion on this?
Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yes, thank you, Madam Chair. Member Rawlins-Fernandez, did
we have an in-depth discussion on this matter? We did?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes. It wasn't as long as our discussion on the fuel
tax, but it was a discussion on the amount that we would want to post on the resolution.
And so, the thought was, it was a motion by Member Kama,and we discussed whether
it was two cents or two-tenths of a cent, and so those were the, the vehicle weight tax.

And then for the penalties, that was motion by Member Molina at the time. And I
remember everyone saying that it was just for posting purposes because we can
amend it to be less then what we posted, but we cannot exceed the amount that we
post.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay, so what happened at that time was we didn't make any
changes?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That is correct.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay, so no, no financial impact?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay. Alright, thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. And I do remember that specifically, that we wanted to have that
flexibility if we needed it, but it was for the posting, it was to give us that option, kind of
like what we did with the range for property taxes, real property taxes.

Any other comments or? Councilmember Molina, you got your hand on the button?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, yea, no, no, cause yea, I, just following up on Budget
Chair Rawlins-Fernandez. I was the one that mentioned about the penalty rates.
CHAIR KING: Right.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And, the proposal for the, to increase, it was more to deter
people from being late. So, my, my thought process at that time was to let's increase
the penalty, this is what you're facing if you're late, to deter people. And, I think we got

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maul
May 17, 2019
Page 173

a numberfrom the Department of Finance, how much was collected in delinquent fees.
So, I would prefer that people be on time with their, with their payments for their vehicle,
you know, vehicle fees and what not.
I'LL THROW OUT AS A COMPROMISE. HERE WE GO WITH

COMPROMISES AGAIN.

SO, THE $16 PENALTY FOR

DELINQUENT TAX, I'M WILLING TO AMEND THAT TO $12.
AND FOR THE PENALTY FOR DELINQUENT TAX FOR

OTHER VEHICLES TO $30. CAUSE, YOU KNOW, MEMBER
RAWLINS HAS A POINT, SOME PEOPLE ARE ON A FIXED

INCOME. BUT AT THE SAME TIME, I THINK WE NEED TO
ALSO SEND A MESSAGE TO THE FOLKS THAT YOU STILL

GOT TO BE ON TIME AND, YOU KNOW. AND COST OF
THINGS GO UP AS WELL. SO, I'LL, I, I AMEND-

CHAIR KING: You're proposing to amend the amendment?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

THOSE, AMEND THE AMENDMENT,YES.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: There a second? Okay, moved by Member Molina, seconded by Member
Sugimura.
And I think you already spoke to itCOUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea.

CHAIR KING: -unless you have anything else to say. Any other discussion?
Member Sugimura.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I think we had this discussion earlier and, and I know none

of us would ever pay our, we would be delinquent, right? We have these great
penalties or high penalties, so it wouldn't matter.
CHAIR KING: Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair. I, you know, I know that there was some
additional testimony about kupuna and some of the rural areas that have larger
vehicles. So, I would like to, you know, revert back to the original one. And, and my
office has also received some phone calls for some, by my constituents about this very
item. So, thank you.

CHAIR KING: Are you speaking against the motion?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you.
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I, I guess point of information again. If, isn't it, the funds
supposed to balance out and so if we increase the delinquency amount from what the
flat was, then we'll have not a balanced fund, or?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That's correct.

CHAIR KING: Well, the rates and fees. Director, do you want to explain the rates and fees
and the revenue proposal?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Or would that offset the six cents from biodiesel that we're not

going to get?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Don't bring it up.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Sorry. My bad. Joking.
CHAIR KING: Director, do you want to address that question?

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, I, I believe the penalties will go into the Highway Fund. And,
because there were a lot of additions to the Highway Fund, that was one way of
offsetting it along with the vehicle weight tax. But, I think now the proposal is to just do
a General Fund transfer to the Highway Fund to make up the shortfall.
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CHAIR KING; And the, and, and Director, correct me if I'm wrong, but the revenue is never
a set deal because we don't know how many people are going to come in late with

penalties, so revenues go up, revenues go down, we're just, these are just general
estimates of what the revenue will be. Could be, it could be higher if there are a lot of
people who come in with, you know, with late, you know, late on this. And it could be
lower. So, those are the adjustments we make throughout the year with budget
amendments. And sometimes we have overages and carryover/savings and we spend
it on other things.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair. Yes, correct. The, the revenues are all based on estimates
based on prior year collections.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. Thank you for that intel.
CHAIR KING: Thank you.
Okay, Member Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I wanted to speak a little bit more to

Member Paltin's question. So, right now, the budget that we have before us has
revenue, estimated revenues, the rate of $8 for the penalty and $20 for the penalties.
And, I don't have the numbers for the proposed $12 and $30. So, I don't, I don't know
if, you know, when voting, you want to take that into consideration.
Also, you know, I would support increasing the penalty for the delinquent tax. I think
that people should pay on time, but I think it also, also should be easier. So, I would
support increase, an increase after kiosks are available in all the districts. So, let's do
that first and make it easier for residents. And once they have no other excuse,
because we've made it so convenient for people to be able to, to pay, because I've,
I've gone to the DMV to try to pay and there's like a line, and I don't have time. And
you know, I procrastinate, and you know, it's not for me. But, you know, I know a lot

of people do that and that's why there's a very long line at the end of the month. So, I,
I think, you know, I think after we set up kiosks to make it easier for people to, to pay
that, then I would be supportive of, of increasing it.
And I don't think it's only, you know,the matter of convenience. You know,sometimes,

you know, those that don't have, you know, the kind of funds that they're choosing
between, you know, feeding their child and paying for registration, that's the kind of
choices some people have to make.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Any other comments?

Member Sugimura, you had a, oh, okay. I'm really keen, I'm looking keenly at these
lights, so if you don't have a question, you can turn your light off.
Okay, so we, we are on an amendment to the amendment. So, the amendment
proposed right now is to increase the penalty for delinquent tax to $12, and the penalty
for other vehicles to $30.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair. Upon hearing the suggestion from Member

Rawlins-Fernandez with regards to the kiosks, I think that's a fair consideration. So,
with that said, I'll withdraw my amendment to the amendment and we go back to what's
proposed.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay, and you'll withdraw, withdraw your second? Okay. I thought she
made a good point about, you know, we should have the same equal services available
on all islands before we start phasing across the board.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Molina.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So, the amendment is to make the motor vehicle weight tax flat with
the previous year rather than doing these increases that are, are listed here. And
that's, and the, the flat rate was, is what, what is projected in our current budget.
Okay, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Alright, measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.

Thank you, Member Rawlins-Fernandez.

Member Paltin, do you have anymore?
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN; No more.

CHAIR KING: No more amendments? Okay.
Member Suglmura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So. I'm, I would like to just thank Alice Lee.
THIS ONE IS JUST KIND OF A CLEANING UP LANGUAGE ON

HER WAILUKU

POT, WHICH SHE'S ALLOWED

NISEI

VETERANS MEMORIAL CENTER TO HAVE $2,000 FOR THE
NISEI VETERANS MEMORIAL CENTER FOR THE KIRK

KUROKAWA MURAL PROJECT; AND THIS IS ON, I DON'T
HAVE THE PAGE NUMBER HERE, BUT IN OFFICE OF THE
MAYOR ON, UNDER THE OFFICE OF ECONOMIC
DEVELOPMENT AND IT WOULD BE THE WAILUKU POT OF
WHICH MEMBER LEE WAS VERY GRACIOUS ENOUGH TO
PROVIDE THIS FOR THE NISEI VETERANS MEMORIAL
CENTER.

So, thank you. That's, that's the motion.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Do we have a second?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved by Member Suglmura, seconded by Member Rawllns-

Fernandez.

Member Suglmura, do you have another?
Oh, I'm sorry, Mr. Clerk, do you have a question?

COUNTY CLERK: Thank you. Madam Chair. Just, since Councllmember Suglmura
referenced It, It's on page 18 of the Budget Bill.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, Member Suglmura, do you want to speak to your motion or did you?
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea. I'm, it was discussed during our deliberations and I

just wanted to put it in the bill. And again, thank, thank you to Alice Lee, our Wailuku
Councilmember,for doing this for them. And they've already expressed their gratitude,
including Kirk Kurokawa. I'm sure he will be grateful. So, thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Member Lee, do you want to, since this is coming out of your district
fund, do you want to speak to this motion?

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I'm just happy to accommodate all these good causes. And, and
of course, thank Councilmember YukI Sugimura for bringing this to our attention.
Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. I do want to point out too that, you know, just everybody should be
aware that, and I don't think this has necessarily been followed in the past, but there is

a requirement for these pots of money when people apply for them, for them to have
insurance. So, that may be something, what you want to discuss with folks that you
are referring monies too, because that's something that was not necessarily required
last year is being required this year.

Okay, all those in favor of the motion say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Motion passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Member Kama, do you have any?

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: I don't have any amendments actually.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Then we're going to go back and start all over again with Mr. Sinenci.
Do you have any more amendments?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: No more. Chair.
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CHAIR KING: Okay. Mr. Molina. No more? Okay.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, I got like five more.
CHAIR KING: Okay.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: But, I'll just do one and then whoever else can go
next.

CHAIR KING: Well, we only, I think the oniy two that have any ieft are, are the two of you.
So, we'li just back and forth.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. Alright.
I MOVE TO AMEND PAGE 23 OF THE BUDGET BILL BY

ADDING A PROVISO UNDER THE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR,
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM. GRANTS AND

DISBURSEMENTS FOR VISITOR INDUSTRY, MAUI COUNTY
VISITOR ASSOCIATION. TO READ AS FOLLOWS

"(2) PROVIDED,THAT 25,000 FOR WAILUKU FIRST FRIDAYS;
25,000 FOR LAHAINA SECOND FRIDAYS; 25,000 FOR
MAKAWAO THIRD FRIDAYS; 25,000 FOR KIHEI FOURTH
FRIDAYS; AND 10,000 FOR THE LANAI FIFTH FRIDAYS
SHOULD

BE

USED TO

HIRE

HAWAIIAN

MUSICIANS,

ARTISTS, AND PRACTITIONERS TO SPREAD HAWAIIAN
CULTURE IN THE FORM OF MUSIC, HULA, LANGUAGE,AND
OTHER ARTS."
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved

by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded

by

Member Sinenci.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. As we went out to the different

districts, I remember receiving testimony from those who helped to organize the
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different Friday block parties. And,they expressed so much gratitude for this, this grant
that was allocated, or there was, there was like $300,000 that was allocated or

proviso'd out of MVB's allocation. And it was, I guess, up to their discretion how that
$300,000 would be used to promote Hawaiian culture. And they chose to use
$110,000 to encourage the Friday block parties to hire Hawaiian, Hawaiian musicians
that play Hawaiian music, artists, practitioners, you know, to help to promote the
Hawaiian culture.

And, I, I think that, that was something that was in last year's budget. And in juggling

all the components of the budget, I, I, it didn't make it into this budget. And so, I wanted
to make sure that there was an opportunity for discussion on, on this item and
opportunity to vote to put it back into this year's budget, the Fiscal Year '20 Budget.
Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Thank you. And, we'll go to the, I think you seconded the motion, Mr., oh no,
it was Mr. Sinenci. We'll go to the, the Member who seconded the motion then we'll
take the other comments.
Mr. Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI; Thank you. Chair. I just had a question for clarification. Does
the First Fridays, they normally receive monies, but these monies are specific for
Hawaiian culture in the form of music, hula, language, and other arts?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That's correct.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Okay.
CHAIR KING: This, this would be in addition. And, and~

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Addition to what they-

CHAIR KING: The monies for First Fridays that certain Members have put into the provisos
from their district funds will pay for the things like security and the, the basic things;
not, not necessarily all Friday events have that first 25,000. But this is specifically for
this purpose.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Yes, I'd like to support this. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Member Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA; Yea,thank you, Madam Chair. Just a clarification maybe from
Corporation Counsel. Because we're using, I believe these are public funds, and we're
targeting a specific ethnic group, any issues with regards to potential discrimination or
ACLU if we keep the word "Hawaiian" in there as it ties into public funds, to proviso
this? Any, I mean, I support it, but I just, I want to make sure we're okay in the eyes of
the courts and-

CHAIRKING: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And because it's public funds I presume.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Ueoka.

DEPUTY CORPORATION COUNSEL: Thank you, Mr. Molina. While that is a concern, I
believe you guys would have a, supporting information on it. You're trying to promote
local culture through this funding, so it's not like discriminating, like, you cannot have
this type, or you cannot have that type. Being that you're just asking for Hawaiian
musicians, artists, and practitioners to spread Hawaiian culture. And, I don't know if
she means ethnicity has to be Hawaiian or just they're promoting the Hawaiian culture.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Or could we also add in maybe the host culture? And then

that way it might be a little safer, so we don't get entangled-CHAIR KING: I think, well, I think the question is, I meanVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It's not-

CHAIR KING: If we took the, if we took the word Hawaiian out, we can say "used to hire
musicians, artists, and practitioners to spread Hawaiian culture". I think that's your
issue is, is, is specifying Hawaiian musicians. And does that mean, Member RawlinsFernandez, does that mean Hawaiian ethnicity? Or, you know, we heard from a, an
expert the other day in the Planning Committee that Hawaiian to him meant residency.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Hawaiian subject. So, I, I took this language out of
the MVB's annual report that they submitted. The, I don't think their intention, or I'm
not going to assume what they were thinking.

My intention was to promote Hawaiian music, artists, practitioners. 1, 1, 1 cringe at the
word "host culture", so I, I ekala mai, but I, I wouldn't be open to including that. I would
be open to, you know, putting "used to hire" and then just striking the word "Hawaiian"
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before "musicians, artists, and practitioners", since that seems to be the, the area of
concern.

CHAIR KING: Okay. That, and that makes sense to me because we are trying to spread the
Hawaiian culture, which is our host culture, but we're not going to call it that. We're

going to call it the Hawaiian culture. And we're not going to specify the ethnicity of the
musicians, artists, and practitioners that we would hire to do this.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea. Yea, Madam Chair, I think that's a goodCHAIR KING: In case we can't find them.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea. Just so we avoid any legal challenges.

CHAIR KING: Right. No, I understand. I think that's a, that was a good suggestion. Thank
you.
Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. Madam Chair. I would like to amend the motion.
I WOULD LIKE TO MOVE THAT 25,000 FOR WAILUKU FIRST
FRIDAYS BE DELETED. AND, I CAN MAKE A PROVISO
UNDER MY DISTRICT FUNDING FOR THAT. SO, DO I HAVE
A SECOND?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Lee, seconded by Member Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yea, I just want to use, I really don't want to take any more money
for the Visitor's Association. So, I would transfer that $25,000 to the district funding
over EOD.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so it will be an additional 25,000 under your, your-

Oh, I'm sorry. Director Yoshimura, you have a comment on that? Whether we can do
that?
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BUDGET DIRECTOR: Sorry, Chair. So, you already have a $25,000 appropriation. We're
going to increase that to 50?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yes, because this one has to do withCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Entertainment.

CHAIR KING: So, I think whatCOUNCILMEMBER LEE: -Hawaiian culture entertainment.

CHAIR KING: So, I think what we're doing is adding this 25,000 for this purpose to the
Wailuku Economic Develop, Economic and Cultural Development Fund, and removing
it from the MVB fund.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: And, Chair, I'll accept that as a friendly amendment.
I know there's a motion and a second, butCHAIR KING: It, it's, let'sVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: If it would make it easier.

CHAIR KING: -take this one first and then we'll go back to your amendment because it's
kind of complicated.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
CHAIR KING: Member Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

SO, I WOULD LIKE TO DO THE SAME THING, IF I COULD DO
ANOTHER FRIENDLY AMENDMENT. SO, TAKE MAKAWAO
AND YOU CAN PUT THE 25 TO MY POT UPCOUNTRY.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so the motion is to the amendment to the amendment is to remove the
25,000 for Wailuku First Friday and the 25,000 for Makawao? No. Makawao First
Friday? Makawao First Friday, Third Friday, I mean.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Upcountry Third Friday.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Makawao is not part of your district.
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CHAIR KING; It's, it's actually called Makawao Third Friday.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: It's Upcountry.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Is Makawao part of Member Molina's district?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes.

CHAIR KING: So,so that is actually Member Molina's district.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So~
CHAIRKING: Are~

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: --just, just because I keep on adding things to his pot, you
can please take it from mine. Upcountry is Makawao, all of the above. It just so
happens that the event is in Makawao.

CHAIR KING: Okay,so we're going to take 25,000 from the Upcountry Economic and Cultural
Development Fund for this purpose, for the Makawao Third Friday?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Ambassadors of Aloha for entertainment.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay. So, so right now because there isn't, there isn't a 25,000 pot, so
there's just this 25,000 for this, this purpose. Okay.

Any other? Well, let's, okay, this is an amendment to the amendment. Let's do this
first. Okay,this is these two Friday events that are going to just switch where that extra
$25,000 comes from.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: So, any questions about that? Director, do you have any concerns about that?
Okay. And, we have enough in those pots to? Okay. All those in favor of the
amendment to the amendment say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE. MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
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CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", and one "excused"; Member Hokama.

Okay, so we're back to the original amendment, which now reads that, let's seeCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: 60,000.

CHAIR KING: Adds a proviso under the Office of the Mayor, Economic Development
Program, the Grants and disbursements for Visitor Industry, Maul County Visitor
Association, to read as follows "(2) Provided, that 25,000 for Lahaina Second Fridays;
and 25,000 for Kihei Fourth Fridays; and 10,000 for Lanai Fifth Fridays shall be used
to hire musicians, artists, and practitioners to spread Hawaiian culture in the form of
music, hula, language, and other arts." Okay, are we all clear on what that is?
Alright, all those in favor of the motion say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA.

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMUfRA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:
EXCUSED:

NONE.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, motion passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Okay, Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Chair, I, something just came up. I'd like to change my
terminology and do a verbal amendment--

CHAIRKING: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: -instead of audio.

ON PAGE 29 OF THE BUDGET BILLS, FUNCTIONS AND
PROGRAMS
IN
PUBLIC
WORKS,
HIGHWAYS
ADMINISTRATION PROGRAM, HIGHWAY FUND. GENERAL,

NUMBER (1), GENERAL (II), PROVIDED THAT 120,000 SHALL
BE FOR ONE CRACK SEALER HOT POT AND ONE
REPLACEMENT CREW CAB UTILITY VEHICLE FOR WEST

MAUI; IF I COULD PLEASE MOVE IT DOWN THE PAGE TO, I
GUESS ITS ON PAGE 30, UNDER SUBSECTION F, ADDING

A NUMBER (4) TO THAT AND MOVING THOSE FUNDS TO
CATEGORY C, WHICH WOULD BRING THE TOTAL TO 2.547
MILLION. IT'S, ITS NOT CHANGING THE, THE BALANCE.
ITS

JUST

MOVING

IT

TO

A

MORE

APPROPRIATE

SUBSECTION.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Director Yoshimura, do you have any comments? Is that clear?
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, yes. Thank you, Councilmember Paltin.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so we're moving item, (ii), small (ii) on page 29, under Highways
Administration Program, Highway Fund to page 30, what section again?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: 30, it's under Subsection f, small f. And, it's going to be
number(4)in that subsection.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so we're adding number(4), bringing over the 120,000 proviso.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Currently it's 2,427,000. And if I did my math right, it's going
to be 2,547,000.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so that 120,000 goes under Equipment, correct?

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yes, C. Category C - Equipment.
CHAIR KING: Okay, any questions on that? I'm sorry, did we get a second on that?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:
SECOND.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Second.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay, moved by Member Paltin, seconded by Member Sugimura.
And, this is the 120,000 for the crack sealer. We're just moving it to another section.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yea, that was a, kind of a priority item.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Do you have a comment on that?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea, I just wanted to stateCHAIR KING: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: -for the record that it's moving it, that it's using

Highway Funds and it's moving it to another section that also is covered by Highway
Funds. Mahalo.

CHAIR KING: Okay. There's no other discussion. All those in favor of the motion say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI. SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, motion passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Okay, we'll go back to Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. So, I wanted to take up the DOT. I have two
items for that. And one came up because we discussed their marketing program
yesterday in my Multimodal Transportation Committee of which Marc Takamori was
there and we were talking about how to market. And the conversation that came up,
we realized that $50 per card per month amount was too stringent.
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SO I WANTED TO MOVE ON PAGE 47 OF THE BUDGET BILL.

APPENDIX B, BY: DELETING THE RATE OF "$50 PER CARD
PER MONTH": AND REPLACING IT WITH AN ANNUAL RATE
OF 30,000."
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member SugimuraCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: -seconded by Member Paltin.
I'm sorry, what page was that on?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: It's on page 47 of the Budget Bill, Appendix B.
CHAIR KING: Oh, Appendix B. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Got it?

CHAIR KING: Okay, so we're changing the advertise, yea, so actually this was one I was
going to talk to you about yesterday, so I'm glad you came up with this. So, we're
changing the advertising inside County transit bus, buses from $50 per card per month
to $30,000 per year?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes. And, what we learned from the meeting. Chair, and

you can add in, cause I think you and I both were thinking the same thing, is that by
putting it at the rate that we had, it would put constraints onto the Department. And
the example was in comparison to the City and County of Honolulu, their rate was $13.
And-

CHAIR KING: 13,000 per month.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: But the rate was $13 dollars or something per, but they
have 500 buses, so it's quite a different story. But, the, from what the Director
explained that he would then have the leverage of putting this out for RFP. His current

vendor pulled out beginning of this year, so this was timely to finalize this for the
Department for having advertising inside County transit buses. And again. Members,
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you remember that non-profits remain no, no charge providing there's space. So, I
would ask for your support in this.

CHAIR KING: Member Sugimura, can we, can we make a friendly amendment just to say
"contract for a minimum of $30,000 per year"? Cause I think the intent is to put this
out to contract.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.

CHAIR KING: And, and get bidders on it. And we may get some who are, would bid higher
than 30,000. But, we want, this is the minimum that we're asking for. And then we
leave it in the hands of the vendor to decide their marketing program and, you know,

size of everything and all that. So, if we can just add "contract for a minimum of
$30,000 per year". Any questions from anybody who wasn't at the Committee
meeting?
Okay, Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I was the one who proposed the initial

increase from $25 per card to $50 per card. It sounds like there was better discussion
in the Committee, and this may be a better route to go. So, I speak in support of this
motion.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Thank you. The original $25 a card, I think wasn't understood when we
discussed that, was it, that's the rate that we charge the vendor. And the vendor has
to charge above that to make money. So, when we raised it to 50, then they have to
charge above 50 to make money. And that would probably result in nobody bidding
on our contract. So, that was one of the concerns. It wasn't really clear what the

marketing structure was, so, we just talked about in Committee yesterday. As, as
Member Sugimura said that be better just to have them put an RFP out for a contract
and get a company to bid on it that would then go out and sell the advertising for
however much they could get above whatever they bid on the contract for. So, anyCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Members, if I could?
CHAIR KING: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

So, Members, the, the $30,000 did come from the

Department based upon their analysis, so I would urge you to support this. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: And the most we've ever made off this contract was $25,000 per year, so this

is actually a little more than, than what we made in 2018. So, it's a good, it'll be a good
deal for us and hopefully will, will go up from there.
All those in favor of, I'm sorry, Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair,just for clarification, for the record, I, I know you guys talked
about doing a friendly amendment to that motion to state "contract for a minimum of
$30,000 per year" but would that also remove the language about the language about
the $25 per card per month? OrCHAIRKING: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes.

COUNTY CLERK: Okay.
CHAIR KING: 50.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: $50.

CHAIR KING: It says 50 right now,so we can remove it.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you very much.

CHAIR KING: We're replacing that language.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you for that clarification.

CHAIR KING: Okay, we're keeping in the non-profit advertising?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Statement. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yes.

CHAIR KING: Okay, all those in favor of the motion say "aye".
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

SINENCI.

KAMA.

LEE.

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA.

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one, one "excused": Member Hokama.
Okay, moving on. I think we're goingCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Chair.

CHAIR KING: -backto-

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I wonder if I could continue on DOT, cause I have one
more.

CHAIR KING: Oh. you have one more for DOT?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea. I do regarding them.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, on. if. if you would allow me to do this regarding their,
their bus stops and shelters. This came up in CIP and I just, It's really housekeeping
and clarification.
I'D LIKE TO MOVE TO AMEND PAGE 14 ON THE BUDGET

BILL, APPENDIX C. BY REVISING THE CURRENT PROJECT
DESCRIPTION FOR CBS-1039. BUS STOPS AND SHELTERS,
TO READ AS FOLLOWS, AND IT'S BUS:"PLAN AND DESIGN
BUS

STOP

IMPROVEMENTS

TO

PROVIDE

SAFE.

COMFORTABLE, AND CONVENIENT TRANSIT FACILITIES
FOR THE SAFETY OF THE MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY

USING PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION".

AND THEN IT. THE

MOTION ALSO INCLUDES THE PROPOSED LOCATIONS.
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And the reason why I'm doing this is, on the final that came through the Budget Bill, it
says for CBS-1039, for design and construction, but he's not, we're not planning on
this, doing construction with the 200,000. It was just to go out and scope the project
sites. And the locations which were listed in the DOT 1 letter that, from, to the Budget
Director, it listed all of these locations.

And the proposed bill, the way it is in CIP, it only lists, I think it was eight locations and
I didn't want the Department to, the Members to think that they were going to work on

just these only eight locations. So, maybe it's overkill, but I didn't want next year for
people to think that what happened to the eight locations and if it didn't meetthe criteria
that the Department was looking for. So, it's really just clarity.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Member Sugimura.
So, we have a motion. Do we have a second?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member, Member Sugimura, seconded by Member RawlinsFernandez.

And, the language is being passed out now. The language is in CBS-1039 of the
Budget Bill, Appendix C. And I think this is good that you expanded it, because
otherwise we have to come back for new language every time they want to do
something different that's not in here already.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Right.

CHAIR KING: And that takes a couple of months to get through. So, thank you for doing
that.

Any, any other discussion or questions? If not, I'll call for the question. All those in
favor of the motion on the floor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
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CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Okay, now we're going to go back to Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Okay.

OKAY, I MOVE TO AMEND THE DUPLICATE DRIVER'S
LICENSE FEE IN APPENDIX B OF THE BUDGET BILL FROM

$15 TO $12; AND TO DECREASE BY $146,628 THE
FOLLOWING ITEMS IN THE BUDGET BILL: 1) PAGE 1:
CHARGES

FOR

CURRENT

SERVICES

AND

TOTAL

ESTIMATED REVENUES, 2) PAGE 8: POST-EMPLOYMENT
OBLIGATION APPROPRIATIONS, AND 3) PAGE 40: TOTAL
APPROPRIATIONS
(OPERATING
AND
CAPITAL
IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS).
CHAIR KING: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Molina.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Mahalo, Member Molina.

The increased cost of added positions in the Department of Finance can be borne by
the General Fund without needing to increase the Duplicate Driver's License fee by an
additional $3 than what was proposed by the Finance Director in FN14.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Member Paltin.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Did it already get a second?
CHAIR KING: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, okay. I completely support this. You know, in the original,
I thought it was, you know, if you lost your license and you need a duplicate which most
times it is. But being with the gold star requirements by October 2020, if you didn't
renew your license within a certain time, if you want to use it to travel, you need to get
the gold star. So,even if your license isn't expired, you would have to pay this duplicate
fee to get your gold star. So, it's not like one of those like you've lost your license
things at this point, it's everybody that doesn't have the gold star will have to go and
pay the money to get it. So, I, I totally support lowering the fee at, in fact, my family,
we, we got our gold star before July so that we don't have to pay 15. So, I've just been
telling everyone try do um before July, so you don't have to pay extra.
CHAIR KING: Okay, any other comments on this?

So, and we, and there's a deadline for that gold star too, so we can take a look at it
after that deadline passes in the next budget session if we really want toCOUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yea.

CHAIR KING: -look at this fee.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: October 2020.

CHAIR KING: But, I, I totally agree with you. I haven't got my gold star yet. So, I got to go
get that.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, Chair. Chair.

CHAIR KING: Yes, Member Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Could I? So, when we, this is related to it, although it's

talking about the additional four LTA's. So, I'm just wondering what the impact is if we
change it from 15 to 12, what is the impact for the LTA's that we put on the additional?
CHAIR KING: I think she, she mentioned the, the impact it was going to have. It's, it should
be on, listed on here where it was coming out of its 146,628 reduced. And then that's
coming from, back from OPEB. So, it was just a fee that she was proposing-
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I, I realize that, but I think we're trying to get it, those LTA's
covered by this. So, but if it covers it, that's great.
CHAIR KING: Okay, all those in favor of theVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahaio, Chair. I just wanted to explain. So, when

we received the departmental response in FN14, number 9, it explains how much we
needed to cover those four LTA's. And, we received additional correspondence from

the Finance Director letting us know that a $2 increase, so from $10 to $12, would be
sufficient to cover those LTA's. But, since we went above the $12 to 15, we generated

more funding. The excess funding that we generated from the fees, we put into OPEB.
And so, that's why now it's coming out of OPEB. Mahaio, Chair.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you for that explanation.

Okay, all those in favor of the motion on the floor, say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Motion passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.

And, I'm going to let you do another one, since we did two with Member Sugimura.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
I MOVE TO AMEND PAGE 6 OF THE BUDGET BILL,

APPENDIX 6[SIC], BY ADDING LANGUAGE TO STATE: THE
PROJECT

SHALL

START

WITH

AN

ENVIRONMENTAL

IMPACT STATEMENT THAT INCLUDES ARCHAEOLOGICAL

INVENTORIES, CULTURAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT, AN
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ANALYSIS OF RANGE OF SITE ALTERNATIVES THAT DO
NOT INCLUDE LOCATIONS ALREADY RULED OUT. AND,

THIS IS IN REGARDS TO CBS-4617, PUKOO FIRE STATION
RELOCATION.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Lee.
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, would you like to speak to the motion?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

OKAY,SO,OH,I GUESS,SORRY,PART OF MY MOTION WAS
TO ALSO INCLUDE AMENDING THE BOND ORDINANCE BY:

(1) INCREASING THE AUTHORIZED BOND AMOUNT TO
$51,394,000; AND (2) ADDING THE PUKOO FIRE STATION
RELOCATION,WITH AN APPROPRIATION OF $455,000.
Is that okay?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: ...

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: No, no it's just, so, we, in discussion of the Pukoo
Fire Station Relocation, we talked, we appropriated but not authorized the $455,000,
because I informed our, the EDB Committee that the community hadn't had an

opportunity to discuss the, the site that was selected. And so, because it wasn't
authorized, it wasn't put into the Bond Bill. But, my proposal is to authorize and
therefore we would have to increase the bond amount.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
I STILL SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay,so it's increasing the authorized bond amount by 455,000 up, so it raises
it to 51,394,000?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That's correct.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Any other discussion on this?
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
CHAIR KING: Go ahead.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. So, I had an opportunity to host three

meetings in the last month with the help of the Department of Fire and Public Safety.
Mahalo to the three guys that came out to help host and answer questions; Chief
Martin. Chief Yats. and Rylan, and Chief Ventura. And, we were able to inform the
community where the site was being proposed for the relocation of the fire station.
And. as, as I expected, there, there was division in whether the. the site that was
selected would be culturally appropriate. And, and so we came up with a compromise
and we, we felt that the best way to move fonward was to fund the environmental impact
statement starting with the archaeological inventories, the cultural impact assessment,
and the identification and analysis of site alternatives that were not part of the sites that
had already been selected and deemed unsuitable. And yea, so that's, that's the
rationale behind this. So. the 455,000 would be going to the environmental impact
statement.

CHAIR KING: Thank you, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

Director Yoshimura, can you just comment to. is that still okay to keep in? That doesn't
change the Bond Fund, the appropriateness for bond funding? We appropriated this,
we just didn't authorize the bond. And then, so there's a, a new addition to the
description. I just wanted to make sure it fits under bond funding.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Chair, yes, it does. And, you may want to add the same proviso
under, on page 35. at the top of the page, under the "Pukoo Fire Station Relocation".
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: On Appendix 6. C?

CHAIR KING: On page 35 of the Budget Bill.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: On the Budget Bill.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, okay.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Page 35, Section 4. C, sorry.
CHAIR KING: It's at the top of page 35.
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BUDGET DIRECTOR: Yea, It'll be Section, C (3).
CHAIR KING: No, I think It's-

BUDGET DIRECTOR: So, It's on the top of page 35 of the Budget Bill.
CHAIR KING: It's under Government Facilities.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh,there I see it.
BUDGET DIRECTOR: Under Government Facilities.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.

CHAIR KING: It's actually number 1, and then small numeral 1 underneath that.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Correct. If you could just add the proviso there too as well.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Alright.
SO.THE PROVISO THAT I READ WAS ACTUALLY UPDATED.
AND IT'S THE SAME THING, BUT IT'S JUST WORDED A
LITTLE DIFFERENTLY. I JUST REALIZED THAT THIS WAS

AN OLDER VERSION. SO. IT'S JUST. IT SHOULD SAY THE

FUNDING, "FUNDING FOR AN ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT
STATEMENT. PROVIDED THAT IT STARTS. IT STARTED
WITH AN ARCHAEOLOGICAL INVENTORY. INVENTORY

SURVEY; A CULTURAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT; AND A
RANGE OF ALTERNATIVES. WITH AN ANALYSIS OF THE
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACTS OF EACH ALTERNATE, NOT TO
INCLUDE SITES PREVIOUSLY DEEMED UNSUITABLE".

AND SO. I WILL INCLUDE IN MY MOTION. AN AMENDMENT
TO PAGE 35 OF THE BUDGET BILL. C, OR UNDER BOND
FUND. PUKOO FIRE STATION RELOCATION.
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CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay. Is that acceptable to the second?

Any other questions or discussion on this item? Okay, then we'll go ahead and vote
on this. All those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA.

LEE,

MOLINA.

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", and one "excused": Member Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo.

CHAIR KING: Okay, and then we're going to go back to Ms. Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, I'm going to do a fast one. This is regarding Transit
Oriented Development, on amend page 52 of Appendix A, Part I to revise the grant
amount expected for the TOD Program.
AND I MOVE TO AMEND PAGE 52 OF THE BUDGET BILL,

APPENDIX A,PARTI. BY REVISING THE GRANT AMOUNT OF
THE TOD, TRANSIT ORIENTED DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM

(8.C.). UNDER THE DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING. TO
REFLECT AN EXPECTED STATE CONTRIBUTION OF 500,000
RATHER THAN 400.

So, it makes that change.
CHAIR KING: Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.
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CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Sugimura, seconded by Member Lee.

Member Sugimura, when did it go down to 400,000, cause I thought it was always
500,000?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, well, we just want to make it correct so it doesn't have
to come back to us, right, so.

CHAIR KING: Okay, but did that just change in the bill or was it, did It change at the
Legislature and then go back up again?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh. Legislature.
CHAIR KING: Oh.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, what happened with the final bill, which is, which is the
reason here is that the amendment is intended to provide consistency with State CIP
Bill, House Bill 1259, SD1, Conference Draft 1, is now pending and we're waiting for
the Governor to sign. But, the amount is 500,000.

CHAIR KING: Okay. But, did they reduce it to 400,000 at one point? Is that what happened?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I think initial discussions, according to the Department was
400 with 100 match from us, and then they increased it.

CHAIR KING: Oh, nice. Okay. Great. That's great. Any other comments on this? This is
basically an appropriation from the, it's like a grant to, from the State.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, if we can get a second on the motion.
CHAIR KING: We did.

COUNTY CLERK: Oh, okay, thank you.
CHAIR KING: Member Lee.

Okay, all those in favor of the motion before us say "aye".
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

SINENCI,

KAMA,

LEE,

SUGIMURA,

MOLINA,

VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Motion carries eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Member Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, last two.
OKAY, I MOVE TO AMEND PAGE 5 OF THE BUDGET BILL.
APPENDIX C, BY ADDING LANGUAGE TO STATE: "THE
COUNTY COUNCIL SHALL RECEIVE A QUARTERLY REPORT
PROVIDING A STATUS UPDATE ON THE PROJECTS
PROGRESS". AND THIS IS IN REGARDS TO THE WEST MAUI
RECYCLING DISTRIBUTION SYSTEM.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Lee.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Lee. Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR KING: Member.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: This is an Important project that we all support, and
It Is a substantial amount of funds. Requesting quarterly reporting will assist the
Council to remain apprised of the progress and success of the project as It moves
along and enable the Council to support the expansion of R-1 Water Reuse and the
reduction of Injection, this Injecting this valuable resource.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Any other comments or questions on this proviso?
Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: This was is also verbal, sorry.

CHAIR KING: Okay. We don't have a writtenVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea.

CHAIR KING: -bill. Okay.

Any other comments? Okay, all those in favor of the motion on the floor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE. MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Motion carries eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Okay, Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, I would like to bring up page 23 of the Budget Bill. And,
I really would like to amend Maui Visitors Bureau Appropriations.
SO, I MOVE TO AMEND BUDGET BILL AS IT RELATES TO
THE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR. ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT,
GRANTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR VISITOR INDUSTRY,
BY INCREASING THE GRANT AMOUNT BY 400,000 FOR THE
MAUI
COUNTY
VISITOR
ASSOCIATION, THEREBY
INCREASING THEIR TOTAL TO BE 3.4 MILLION.

And the reason I would, oh, I need a second.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

SECOND, FOR DISCUSSION.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay, thanks. The reason I would like to-
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CHAIR KING: Moved by Member Sugimura, seconded by Member Lee.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Ms. Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: The reason why I would like to do this is, as we have gone

through our discussion and put provisos under the Maui Visitors Bureau as of
yesterday, because we have some new 60,000, a new proviso, but their amount that
we had said during our budget discussion was 3 million for Maui Visitors Bureau. And
then we added on a proviso for 400,000 for the Island of Molokai. And I've been trying
to talk to our Budget Director, but I keep on not being able to connect with you. But, I
will tell you nowVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Budget Chair.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, Budget Chair, sorry. Sorry, wrong. Budget Chair. That
the Molokai 400,000 proviso, actually Sherry Duong had some great ideas which I
wanted to tell you, because she thought of doing a scholarship, she thought of doing
Ambassadors of Aloha for Molokai talent, and some other things which would utilize

that 400,000 that you put in there. She's gladly helping, you know, whatever. And she
wants to actually talk to you, but I guess she asked me to see if I could, you know
propose it.
And because of that, then the $3 million went down to 2.6. So, I'm trying to bring it

back up to 3 million as of yesterday. So, my proposal is to amend this so that the Maui
Visitors Bureau has 3.4 to include the Molokai proviso on it, so that they still remain
with 400, the 3 million, sorry, to run their organization.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Any other discussion?
Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I'm sorry, I missed the part where you said where the 400,000 was
coming from.

CHAIR KING: Ms., Ms. Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: The 400,000 that is in there right now is proviso'd off of-

CHAIR KING: No, were, you're, you're, you're adding $400,000-
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh yea.

CHAIR KING: -to the Budget. Where is It coming from?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, if I don't have a creative way of doing it, but if I just

follow what Keani Rawlins has put in hers, I'm sure it has, I need help as to where it's
going to come from.

CHAIR KING: Okay, well, we're, we're going to be taking, if you want to withdraw your motion
for now, and we'll be taking a short break.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.

CHAIR KING: You can work on it during the break.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.

CHAIR KING: Do you have a comment Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, I guess we have a motion on the floor huh?
CHAIR KING: Well, we, she's-

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: She is going to withdraw.

CHAIR KING: Member Sugimura is withdrawing her motion for now.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. I, before we take a, a break, I just have one
quick, quick motion; it's going to be fast.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

OKAY. I MOVE TO STRIKE SECTION 5 ON PAGE 16 OF THE
LIQUOR COMMISSION.

CHAIR KING: Page 16 of the Budget Bill?
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

OF THE BUDGET BILL. UNDER THE LIQUOR COMMISSION,
YOU'LL SEE THAT UNDER. SO DEPARTMENT OF LIQUOR

CONTROL,A(4)AND (5)ARE THE SAME THING. SO, I MOVE
TO STRIKE NUMBER 5.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: It's a duplicate.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea, it's a duplicate. Oh, did someone second?
CHAIR KING: Oh okay, the 4 and 5.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, okay. Member Molina seconded.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, second by Member Sinenci.
All we're going to do is strike number 5 under Function and Programs on page 16 as
a duplication.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea.

CHAIR KING: All those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA. VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight"ayes"~
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo to Budget Director for catching that.
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CHAIR KING: -one "excused"; Member Hokama. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Sorry, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay,so we're going to go ahead and take a ten-minute break. Well, let's see,
4:46. Just come back at 5:00, Members, and hopefully we can finish up. Okay, we'll
stand in recess till 5:00.

(THE MEETING WAS RECESSED BY THE CHAIR AT 4:46 P.M., AND WAS RECONVENED
AT 5:05 P.M., WITH ALL MEMBERS PRESENT, EXCEPT MEMBER HOKAMA,EXCUSED.)

CHAIR KING: Okay, Members, we're still on the bill 6, or item 6, 8, and 9 under the EDB
Committee Reports, and making amendments to the Budget Bill.

We're, we're going to go back to Mr. Sinenci. Do you have an amendment?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Chair. I have a verbal amendment.
ON PAGE, I MOVE TO AMEND PAGE 29 OF THE BUDGET
BILL, UNDER DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS, D,
DEVELOPMENTAL,
DEVELOPMENT
SERVICES
ADMINISTRATIVE, ADMINISTRATION PROGRAM, GENERAL
FUND, AND WE PROVISO'D 50,000 FOR USER FEE STUDY
TO DETERMINE BUILDING, ELECTRICAL, PLUMBLING,
GRADING, AND GRUBBING PERMIT COST; AND PART TWO
OF THAT WOULD BE TO AMEND PAGE 8 OF THE BUDGET

BILL, DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE-

CHAIR KING: Okay, wait. Your, you're amending the proviso to do what?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: To, to increase by 50,000, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so you're adding funding in where it didn't exist before?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Correct.

CHAIR KING: Okay, go ahead. Sorry.
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COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

AND THEN WE'RE. WE'RE AMENDING PAGE 8 OF THE
BUDGET BILL. DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE. FINANCIAL
SERVICES PROGRAM. COUNTYWIDE COSTS. POSTEMPLOYMENT OBLIGATION, BY REDUCING CATEGORY B
TOTAL BY $50,000.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Moved by Member Sinenci, seconded by Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Mr. Sinenci. you want to speak to your motion?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Yes. We had proviso'd for this study and we're, we're, we

were approached by the Director of Public Works,that they didn't have funding, present
funding to do the study. And we're hoping that the outcome of the study will, if. if we
do go to increasing permits, that it'll pay for itself in the ensuing years.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Any other discussion?
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh. point of information. Was this for the Department of Public.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Public Works.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, not Planning?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Not Planning.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Was. there was one for Planning as well? A separate matter,
or?
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CHAIR KING: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, okay.

CHAIR KING: We, we amended that one to include, it was 75,000 and we included Traffic
Impact FeesCOUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: And we're not talking about thatCHAIR KING: This is, yea-

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: -right now?
CHAIR KING: This is for a different Department.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay, Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I just wanted comments from the
Director, the Budget Director, please, on this.

CHAIR KING: Director Yoshimura, can you comment on the need for $50,000? This is for
the user fee study to determine building, electrical, plumbing, grading, and grubbing
permit costs.

BUDGET DIRECTOR: Yes, Chair. I see the proviso was added but the funds weren't, so
thank you, Councilmember Sinenci, for putting the funds in there.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Director.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay, thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Any comments? Discussion? Okay, all those in favor of the
amendment,the motion on the floor, say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA.

PALTIN. SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
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CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

NONE.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Amendment passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Member Rawllns-Fernandez. You. are you done? Okay. We're not
done with total amendments,just amendments to these bills.
So, Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. I'll continue with Maui Visitors Bureau on-

CHAIR KING: Okay, you need to make a motion because you withdrew your motion earlier.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.

SO, I MOVE TO AMEND THE BUDGET BILL AS IT RELATES
TO

THE

OFFICE

OF

THE

MAYOR,

ECONOMIC

DEVELOPMENT, GRANTS AND DISBURSEMENTS FOR
VISITOR

INDUSTRY

FOR

INCREASING

THE

GRANTS

AMOUNT BY, I'M GOING TO DO 460,000 TO INCLUDE THE
DISCUSSION THAT WE HAD TODAY; SO INCREASING THE
AMOUNT TO BE $3,460,000 AND TO, THE OFFSET WOULD
BE COUNTYWIDE POST-EMPLOYMENT OBLIGATIONS BY
THE SAME AMOUNT.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Sugimura, second by Member Lee.
Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I think I explained it before. But, basically to take MVB
back to the point of, I think our initial discussion was that instead of 4 million, down to
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3 million. And the provisos that were added to it would take their amount down to
2 million. And way, way pass the 3 million point that we, you know, we said we would
work with them for, allow them to use for promotion and whatever they needed to do
to run their offices. Today, we added on 60,000 for Kihei, Lahaina, and Lanai First
Fridays for Ambassadors of Aloha Program. And the 400,000 in the past was put on,
which is in their for 400,000 proviso for our island of Molokai.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
Member Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I just, I wanted to clarify the 400,000
to the Molokai Visitors Association. So, Molokai gets, or, in the past, Molokai had 200
and Lanai got 200 from whatever allocation that was given, last year it was 4 million.
I'm not asking for an additional 400,000; it's an additional 200,000. So, they already
would have received 200,000 and what I had added was an additional 200,000. And
to make that clear, that's why it says 400,000.
The Molokai Visitors Association is not some, you know,other project that is not related

to what they do. The Molokai Visitors Association fails directly under their kuleana,
that is part of the Maui County Visitors Association. It's not a separate program. I think
it's great that the executive director of MVS has great ideas for the funding that I
allocated. And I, and I, I know that the Molokai Visitors Association does a good job

at educating the, the tourists that come to our island. And,and that's what we're hoping
to do with the funding for Maui and Lanai for the entire County.

And so, I, I won't be voting in support of this. We had a very long discussion on, on an
amount that the EDB Committee could settle on. And to open this can of worms,again,
I think that, yea, I think, I think we settled it already where it's at. The 60,000 was in
the, the funding for the block parties for the Ambassadors of Aloha, was in the funding
last, was in their ailocation last year. And it's something that was strongiy supported,
which is why I put it back in there. So, yea, I, I, I'll, I support leaving it at the 3 million
with the 60,000 proviso that we voted on today and the 200,000 additional for the
Molokai Visitors Association. Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Member Rawlins-Fernandez.

Any other comments? Okay, I would just, oh. Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Council Chair. And, I'd like to speak to this
amendment, you know, not only as a Councilmember that lives in West Maui, but also
as a, I guess you know, current County employee, but as a former civil service County
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employee that worked and lived in West Maui. The tourists are going to come to Maul
because of Maul and not because we give the Visitors Bureau 10 million, or 3 million,
2 million, 1 million, 5 million. They're going to come to Maui because It's Maul and
because people love Maul.

And, right now, on the frontllnes of the visitor Industry, Maul Isn't looking that beautiful.
Try drive to the west side dally. There's rubbish all over the side of the road, there's
broken down cars. And those are things that we need to address before we put more
money Into telling people to come over here. They just picked up like 30 junk cars the
beginning of this month. And there's at least 10 right now visible from the road.
And It's, It's not their fault. All the departments are trying to work together, but you

know, they need somebody to guide them and corral them Into coordinating multiple
departments. So,there's that end of the living in Lahalna part, the County worker part

Is like taking away from the County workers post-retirement funds to give to the visitor
Industry promoting people, more people to come over here Is like not, not a palatable
thing in that dollar amount.

I think, you know, the 400,000 for Molokai, there's no proviso for Lanal's 200,000. So,
that's, I mean. It's, that's In line what It was. And for me, that, the time to have been

speaking against provisos being added came and went when the provisos got added;
not that we should now put more money because the provisos got added. If the
provisos shouldn't have been added, then we should have lost that vote is kind of the
way I feel.

And I think that being at the HSAC committee hearing, and hearing what the various
Counties spend on their visitor Industry, I think that It Indicates to me that they trust the
Hawaii Tourism Authority to do the job with the money they have. And by putting so
much of our money Into the Maul County Visitors Association, to me. It lets the Hawaii
Tourism Authority off the hook. You know, they need to treat all the counties equally.
And I think If they're not treating them equally, they should Invest In Maul County,
because Maul County, as a whole, brings in the, majority revenue of tourist money.
So, I don't think we should be spending money that belongs to our employees and that

Is going to pay down the, the what Is it, the debt thing? Debt, debt. OPEB. It's, It's
kind of like I don't think that Is a good decision that people would appreciate us doing.
So, that's why I can't support it.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Member Paltin.
Member SInencl.
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COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Members. For the MVB, I
proviso'd 200,000 for the Hana Highway Visitor Education. We did that because we
thought that we wanted to educate our visitors that that came toCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: It's still there.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Yea, it's, it's still there. I'm just saying that, you know,for us.
we. we wanted to educate our visitors to where they should be visiting to State and

County sanctioned parks. And we didn't feel that we were getting our word across to,
to visitors. And. a lot oftimes visitors were accessing private property, accessing areas

that was dangerous or didn't have any lifeguard on duty. And so. we wanted to, that's
why we proviso'd the, the 200. so that we can help with that.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Sinenci, your, the proviso was taken out of that account. So, your, that
amount of money is outside of the Maui Visitors Association funding.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Oh, okay.
CHAIR KING: It was funded separately.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Oh. separately.
CHAIR KING: Right.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Okay. My question is. how much does the. the County receive
from Hawaii Tourism, HTA?

CHAIR KING: I was personally told by Mr. Keith Regan, who was here a week or so ago, in
the chambers, he works for HTA now,that each County gets over $1 million from HTA.

So, I, you know. I don't have a verification of that, but that's, that is what he told me.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KING: Member Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. Madam Chair. Yea. somebody said it earlier. We had
a very, very, very long and involved discussion on this matter, so I don't believe there's
more new information to share. I will be voting in favor of the motion. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay, any other discussion? Othenwise, we'llCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Question.
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CHAIR KING: You have a question, Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I just want a clarification from what Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez
said. So, the clarification, is this proviso supposed to be 200 or 400? It's supposed to
be 400, right, for Molokai?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It, it's 400.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: It's stated correctly, correct?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It is correct.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: lts~

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Perfect.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: But, it's not 400 that was taken away. It's just an

additional 200, because 200 was already, past practice was given to Molokai and 200
to Lanai. So,the total is 400, cause I asked for a additional 200 for a total of 400. And
that's why it's written that way.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo for the question.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: And-

CHAIR KING: You have another statement, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea, Chair, one last thing. I was, I wanted to vote
for $2 million. This $3 million is a compromise. That is, that's collaboration right there.

Like, that, that is us all working together, $3 million, cause I never like 3 million. I, I
want it to be 2 million or less. So, that 3 million is, is a lot of us compromising. So, I

just wanted to make that point again.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Mahalo. Okay, any other discussion? Otherwise, I'll, ril~
Member Paitin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I just wanted to kind of aiso mention another coliaboration and
compromise was, and maybe it was so smooth that Member Sinenci never notice. But
that 200,000 that he was talking about for the Hana Highway education, that was a
proviso in the County Visitors Association thing and the compromise was to take it out
and fund it on its own. So, actualiy that was, you know, that was so smooth that he
never even know. And that was like, you know,the compromise and the coilaboration.

And so, I think, I agree 3 million was the compromise and the collaboration. And if, if
that's what we're doing is going back and revisiting, I have some additional
amendments as well, post of this happening.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Member Paitin.

CHAIR KING: Okay, we're going to go ahead and call for the question. Member,
Member Sugimura's amendment, proposed amendment is to take the Maui County
Visitors Association funding up to 3,460,000. All those in favor say "aye".
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aye.

CHAIR KING: All those opposed.
No.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: No.

CHAIR KING: Let's do roll call vote, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

AYE.
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COUNTY CLERK:

Councllmember Alice Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

CHAIR KING:

EXCUSED.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

NO.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Presiding Officer Pro Temp Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

YES.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ

NO WAY.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair Kelly T. King.

CHAIR KING:

NO.
AYES:

COUNCILM EMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA. AND
SUGIMURA.

NOES:

COUNCILMEMBERS PALTIN, SINENCI, VICECHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ AND CHAIR KING.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, that's four "ayes", four "noes", one "excused"; motion fails.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Mr. Clerk.

And, any other, did you have another amendment. Member Paltin?
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: No amendment.

CHAIR KING:

Okay.

Alright, well, let's see, do you have any other amendments.

Member Sugimura?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, this is regarding Section 8 and their fringes. During

the Budget session. Tamara Paltin made a motion to take care of some of the fringes
from Section 8 to come from the Countywlde Post-Employment Obligations, as well as
from the grant.

SO, I WOULD LIKE TO AMEND, I'D LIKE TO AMEND, GO TO
PAGE 7 OF THE BUDGET BILL BY INCREASING THE
APPROPRIATION UNDER DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE,

COUNTYWIDE COSTS,FRINGE BENEFITS BY $126,136, FOR
A TOTAL OF 109,573,783; AND ON PAGE 8 OF THE BUDGET
BILL BY, EXCUSE ME, DECREASING THE APPROPRIATION

UNDER,

UNDER

THE

DEPARTMENT

OF

FINANCE,

COUNTYWIDE POST-EMPLOYMENT OBLIGATIONS BY 126

FOR A TOTAL OF 23,104,943; ON PAGE 50 ON APPENDIX A,
PART I, DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND HUMAN
CONCERNS, BY INCREASING THE APPROPRIATION FOR
THE SECTION 8 HOUSING PROGRAM BY 73,864, FOR A
TOTAL OF 25,887,796.
And the reason for this is~

CHAIR KING: Oh, let's get a, let's get a second first.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thanks.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Sugimura, seconded by Member Lee.
Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. The reason for this is, Department of Housing
and Human Concern said through the grant that fringe benefits through Section 8
Housing for, they could do a maximum of 250,000. And so, what we tried to do here
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is to get the Countywide Cost under Post-Employment Obligations to be decreased to
cover the remaining balance of what they needed.

What the Department, their total amount that they needed for fringe was 533,000 or
something dollars. And through the budget process, through Member Paltin, we got a
portion of it covered, like 300,000 of it and somewhat change. And so, this will make
whole the, the total request so that the grant will not be, so the remaining balance will
be covered by Countywide Cost versus the grant, to cover everything.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: That's the bill.

CHAIR KING: The grant was originally covering countywide costs?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: The grant was originally, according to the way it was
presented, was covering the entire fringe benefits. So, this would split it off so the
grant, in its appropriate percentage amount, could cover 250,000 without affecting the
number of employees that are employed there. So, this, this helps with that problem.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Questions. So, I guess I have a question. What is the grant supposed
to cover before taking out the obligation for Countywide Costs? The fringe.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: The,the grant will cover 250,000 of the fringes.
CHAIR KING: Okay, so you're saying the grant was short?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: The, if, well, the way it was presented was the grant would
cover all of the 500, well, let me look at the amount.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so what, what will they be using the grant for if it's not covering all of
those costs?

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: To cover employees and everyCOUNCILMEMBER LEE: Additional vouchers.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: -and vouchers. But, it just takes away, the, okay, here it
is. The total amount is 522,272, for total fringe. And Section 8 can cover 250,000 of
which, and then also Tamara Paltin said that Countywide Costs would cover 176,086.
And what I'm doing today is adding on the difference so that the, the Section 8 will still
cover their 250 and the remaining balance will come out of Countywide Costs.
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CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea.

CHAIR KING: So, that's, that's so that we don't lose any voucher?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: And staffing.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Do you have a, do you have a question, Ms. Paltin?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: No, I just, must have been late cause I can't remember this
very well.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh. So, what happened during the budget process.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: What happened, sorry Chair, so what happened during the

budget process, I was looking at the program book, that the amount that we covered
was the difference from 2019 to 2020. So, we actually covered too little. So,this would

then, you know, fix the, fix the difference, yea. So, that's, that's what it is. it's, I think
it's looking in a different column.

CHAIR KING: Director Yoshimura, do you have a comment?

BUDGET DIRECTOR: No, Chair. I would assume that once you take a final vote on the
budget, the Administration will receive an explanation to all the changes so that we
could properly reflect it in the Budget Details, so that the Departments know the actual,
yea, impact and the appropriations.
CHAIR KING: Okay. So-

BUDGET DIRECTOR: So,for this one, if the Body feels that the fringe should be covered by
Countywide, then that's your choice.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: A portion of it.
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BUDGET DIRECTOR: A portion of it, yes.
CHAIR KING: Okay, there's, Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Thank you. Madam Chair. I just wanted to note, just so it's, everyone
understands it. The motion that was made was pretty specific in terms of what the total
of Post-Employment Obligations is going to be following this change. But, I just want
to note that Post-Employment Obligations has been touched already today.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, that's right.

COUNTY CLERK: And so, that total will be different. So, just to keep that in mind; that the

corresponding change will be made, but it may not reflect that total.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you for pointing that out. Any other questions or comments?
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Would it have, would the balance be enough to cover it?
CHAIR KING: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Yea, Madam Chair, it's a, really a policy decision up to this Body of how

much of the Post-Employment Obligations you want to cover. But, I do believe that
the amount that's currently in there is enough to cover your current obligations plus the
additional changes.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thanks.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Good question.

Okay, all those in favor of the amendment on the floor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN. SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED;

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR KING: Motion carries eight "ayes", one "excused": Mr. Hokama.

Okay, any, do you have another one, Ms. Sugimura?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I have a last one.

CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I heard you, Alice.

So,this is regarding water, so Ms. Lee should care.
THIS IS, THIS MOVE IS AMEND, AMEND PAGE 31 OF THE
BUDGET BILL, DEPARTMENT OF WATER SUPPLY,
ADMINISTRATIVE PROGRAM-WATER FUND,GENERAL,TO

RESTATE PROVISO (IV) AS FOLLOWS: "PROVIDED, THAT
200,000 SHALL BE FOR THE ENGINEERING FEASIBILITY
STUDY TO USE STORMWATER FOR DROUGHT RESILIENCY

FOR UPCOUNTRY." AND, I'M JUST ADDING THE WORD
"UPCOUNTRY".

THE FOCUS OF THE STUDY IS FOR

UPCOUNTRY.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved by Member Sugimura, seconded by Member Rawlins-

Fernandez.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: And, I'm not sure you have a whole lot more to say. There's just that one word
addition for up, or two words for Upcountry. Any comments?
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea,can call for the question after this. I just wanted
to apologize to Member Sugimura for that not ending up in the Budget. I, I know that
it was something that you pointed out to me several times. So, I'm sorry.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: No problem.

CHAIR KING: Alright, all those in favor of the motion on the floor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure carries eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.

Okay, Members, that, I believe that concludes the amendments on the current motion
before us, which is under Committee Report 19-49, item 6, 8, and 9. And, Is that
correct, Mr. Clerk?

COUNPi^ CLERK: Yes, Madam Chair. And just for the record, I believe Vice-Chair RawlinsFernandez, in her main motion, had also requested that that what be included is

incorporating the amendments made to Appendix B for those Fuel Tax changes and
approval for staff to adjust totals, and numbers, and other figures as necessary to
incorporate all the remaining changes.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Great. Thank you.

Any question or discussion? If not, I will call for the motion on the floor to approve
these items as amended. All those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.
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CHAIR KING: Measure carries eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.

Okay, now we're back to Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Are, are we still on the same one? We passed it
right?
COUNTY CLERK: Yes. Madam Chair, we~

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.

COUNTY CLERK: We passed those three bills, so we're on number 10.
CHAIR KING: 10.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

I MOVE TO ADOPT RECOMMENDATIONS 10 AND 11 IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 19-49.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Second.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Molina.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It's a long one. Okay, recommendations 10 and 11
are to adopt the proposed resolution to urge public employee unions and public
employers through the State of Hawaii to execute collective bargaining agreements

that reflect the principle of pay equity and to adopt the proposed resolution to authorize
the Council Chair to contract for a performance audit of the County's overtime controls.
CHAIR KING: Do we have a second? Okay, moved by Member, oh, I'm sorry, you already
had a second. Okay.
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And, any discussion? Questions? Okay, all those in favor of the motion on the floor,
the two resolutions, say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Resolutions pass eight to zero, eight, eight "ayes", one "excused". I'm sorry,
I got, I got confused. I want to make sure that we were okay with passing those resos.
Mr. Clerk, we weren't, we didn't need to waive the Committee?

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, this is being reported out of Committee as part of the
Committee Report.

CHAIR KING: Okay. And, back to Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. We're almost done. We're almost
done, Members.

OKAY, I MOVE TO ADOPT RECOMMENDATION 12 IN
COMMITTEE REPORT 19-49.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Lee.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
I MOVE TO AMEND THE PROPOSED RESOLUTION BY
REMOVING THE NAME OF TRACI FUJITA WHO WAS
APPOINTED DIRECTOR OF COUNCIL SERVICES EFFECTIVE

MAY 1, 2019; AND TO REFLECT LESLEE MATTHEWS'
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APPOINTMENT AS LEGISLATIVE ATTORNEY, EFFECTIVE

MAY 6, 2019, AS REFLECTED IN THE ATTACHMENT TO THE
AMENDMENT SUMMARY FORM DISTRIBUTED JUST NOW.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, we, actually, we have a third partVICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, one more?

CHAIR KING: -of that motion. By adding Legislative Analyst Wesley.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, yea, and to add Legislative Analyst, wait, which
one, Wesley?

CHAIR KING: We have Wesley Crile, Legislative Analyst.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: And Julie?

CHAIR KING: Julie Reed, and Legislative Analyst[sic]John Rapacz, with the associated pay
ranges and pay levels.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. So, that.
CHAIR KING: Okay, so moved?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SO MOVED.

CHAIR KING: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Kama.
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I think it's pretty self-explanatory.

CHAIR KING: Okay,these are adding these names to our resolution for OCS. And, are there
any questions?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.
CHAIR KING: Or?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, the, these, these weren't, these amendments

came after we proposed the recommendation for adoption, so that's why we are
making these amendments today.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Great. Thank you so much. And, Members, we,for the first time in a
long time, we actually have all positions filled at Office of Council Services.
Okay, I'm going to call for the question. All those in favor of the motion on the floor say
"aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.
Okay, so that, that is actually the amendment and we're back to the main motion on
item 12 with, as amended. Any other discussion?
Mr. Clerk.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Call for the question. Oh.

COUNTY CLERK: And, Madam Chair, before you take a final vote on it, if it's the will of the
Body, amendment at final reading today, you need to waive Rule 19(C)of the Council,
unless you want to bring this back up again at your next meeting.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

OKAY, I MOVE TO WAIVE THE RULES OF THE COUNCIL.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Kama.
Motion is to waive the Rules of the Council. All those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, measure passes eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Now we're back to the main motion as amended. Okay, all those in favor say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

PALTIN,

KAMA,

LEE,

MOLINA,

SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR

RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Measure carries eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.

Okay, we're back to, we're on item number 13. Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Alright, I promised Member Lee that I would be fast.
SO, FINALLY, MADAM

CHAIR, I

MOVE TO

ADOPT

RECOMMENDATIONS 13 THROUGH 42 IN COMMITTEE
REPORT 19-49.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay. 13 to 42.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Yea, these are all the referral items that we

discussed-

CHAIRKING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: -during budget session.

CHAIR KING: Okay, I'm just, I'm looking at item number 13 on here. And then, does It start
1 through 42? Or, does it start with 13? Okay.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Why, what did I say? I said 13, yea? Okay,
13 through 42.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Do I have a second? Okay, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez,
seconded by Member Kama.
Member Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Recommendations 13 through 40

are to refer subject matters to various standing Committees as noted, while
recommendations 41 and 42 are to file two County Communications.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I move, oh okay. Go ahead.

CHAIR KING: I think we have a motion already on the floor. Okay, so do we have any
objections to the, the referrals as listed on the agenda?
I think we have Member Lee.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, can the County Clerk read all of the referrals in their
entirety? Nah,just kidding.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Fast, Alice, fast.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That was cruel.

CHAIR KING: Okay, Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

I MOVE TO AMEND RECOMMENDATION 27, WHICH REFERS
THE MATTER RELATING TO THE RELOCATION OF THE
MOLOKAI POLICE STATION BY HAVING THE MATTER
REFERRED TO THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND

BUDGET COMMITTEE, INSTEAD OF THE GOVERNANCE,
ETHICS, AND TRANSPARENCY COMMITTEE.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Rawlins-Fernandez, seconded by Member Sinenci.
Member Rawlins-Fernandez, would you like to speak to the motion?
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Hola. Yea. so this, the relocation of the police

station, there's like funding, we appropriated funding for it. We didn't authorize it, so
we just, there's a few things that some Members wanted to discuss. And I, I thought it
would be more appropriate under the Economic Development and Budget Committee
and to lighten the load for the GET Committee.

CHAIR KING: Thank you, Member Rawlins-Fernandez. This, didn't we just go through this
Bond authorization and authorize?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It was for the Pukoo Fire Station.

CHAIR KING: Oh, okay. This is a, this is a police station. Okay, any objections to~
Member Molina.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, Madam Chair, I'd like to speak in opposition, nah just

kidding. No, I, I want to thank Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez for being sensitive to my work
load in the Committee. So, I'm more than happy to accommodate her.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Madam Chair.

CHAIR KING: I don't think, well, we do have a motion, so we'll go ahead and vote on it. All
those in favor of the motion say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Motion carries eight "ayes", one "excused": Member Hokama.
Any other? Member Yuki, Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yukimura.

CHAIR KING: I heard people call you that a couple times. Excuse me. Member Sugimura.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I do like her though.

Number 25, referral of the matter of assigning and affixing Hawaiian place names to
bus stops and shelters, I, I wonder if this could be referred to my Committee, since
they're, Department of Transportation is part of my kuleana. I did~
Member Sinenci.

CHAIR KING: Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Chair, I have no objections. I'm also in the, in the Multimodal
Committee, so I can support that move.
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CHAIR KING: Okay.
Mr. Clerk, do we need a motion If It's a friendly change?
COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, the Body can act by unanimous consent If that's how you
choose.

CHAIR KING: Okay. So, If there are no objections, we will refer the matter. Item number 25
to the Ml Committee Instead of EACP. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Chair.

CHAIR KING: Okay, Member Kama.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

If I could?

Item 26 referred to the Affordable Housing

Committee.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so this Is currentlyCOUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: GET.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: GET.

CHAIR KING: Okay, to GET. I had to read through all the other Departments first. GET.
Any objections to referring Item number 26 to the Affordable Housing Committee?
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Affordable Housing.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you, GET.

CHAIR KING: Well, you're getting a lot of workload off your plate, Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'm getting a lot of love tonight. Madam Chair. I appreciate It.
CHAIR KING: Okay, any other changes or requests? If not, we will, we will adhere to the
referrals and the rest of the list here on the agenda through Item 40, through Item 40.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Good.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Good.
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CHAIR KING; And, so do we have a motion to file County Communication 19 through 61
and, or 19-61 and 19-158?

Oh, I'm sorry. Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Yea, Madam Chair, that was already included in Vice-Chair RawlinsFernandez' motion, previously was to adopt the recommendations in items 41 and 42
which is the filing of those CC's.

CHAIR KING: Okay,the filing was in there? Okay,so we're, we're actually at the main motion
now as amended. All those in favor of the main motion say "aye".
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS

KAMA.

LEE,

MOLINA.

PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.
CHAIR KING: Any opposed?
NOES:

EXCUSED:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

CHAIR KING: Okay, motion carries eight "ayes", one "excused"; Member Hokama.

Okay, Members, it's 5:43. So, it's time for a dinner break. And we have two options.
We can try to come back after an hour and a half dinner break and complete this. Or,
we can defer the last two items to May, the May 28 full Council meeting, where we
already have one Director going to be approved. So, we can add the other two to that.
And, it's your pleasure if you'd like to.
Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, is there any way we can take them up now?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea, let's take it up now.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea.

CHAIR KING: We,oh, we have one person in the chambers. I don't know if we have both of
them. We can take up one Director in the chambers if you like.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.
CHAIR KING: Okay?

Mr. Clerk, just, would you like to continue on reading the agenda?

COUNTY CLERK: Thank you. Madam Chair. For the record. BILLS 28 (2019) through
36(2019), and RESOLUTIONS 19-101 through 19-103.

COMMITTEE REPORT

NO.

19-50

- GOVERNANCE. ETHICS. AND TRANSPARENCY COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

2.

That Resolution
19-104
. entitled "APPROVING THE MAYOR'S
APPOINTMENT
OF ERIC
NAKAGAWA
FOR
DIRECTOR OF
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT," be ADOPTED; and

That the proposed resolution, entitled "DISAPPROVING THE MAYOR'S
APPOINTMENT

OF

ERIC

NAKAGAWA

FOR

DIRECTOR

OF

ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT," be FILED.

CHAIR KING: Okay, any question, and we have Mr. Nakagawa here now. Any questions
or comments before we ask for the motion?
Councllmember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, Madam Chair, can I go ahead and make the motion for.

CHAIR KING: Yea, I just wanted to see if anyone had any, any questions or, or needed any
extra Information before we go to the motions and deliberate.
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair King. Aloha, Mr. Nakagawa, mahalo
for being here,for coming back. So, I understand that you will be doing a presentation
on Monday at the GET Committee on the injection well lawsuit. And will you please
share with, with us what your position Is, and I guess, what your presentation would
entail regarding the lawsuit?
CHAIR KING: Mr. Nakagawa.
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ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT ERIC NAKAGAWA: Yea.

Chair. Thank you, Member. Basically, all I'm going to do is really share with you guys
what, as like any other topic that we share about is really just advising this board on,
or sorry not board, this Council, what it would mean if we withdraw it and what it would
mean if we stayed that course. And that's pretty much what I'm going to be doing. And
what it does is just, I mean, I've always viewed my role as really just to advise this Body
on and make it clear what whatever the pros and cons are. And then this Body can
make that decision on whatever they want to vote on.

CHAIR KING: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez, did that answer your question? I think you had a
question of what, what the position was.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Yea, mahalo. Chair.

Mahalo for sharing that

information: kind of vague. So, but as far, okay, so you're saying that your position is
to be, you're, you're being neutral. So, your presentation will not take a position or
recommendation?

CHAIR KING: Mr. Nakagawa.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yes, Chair, thanks. My, I

mean, me, personally, will not have any recommendations or they're not my opinions
or anything. What I'm here, once again, is really to tell you guys kind of what that looks
like, right, if we're going to basically I think before us would be withdrawing that,
withdrawing our case from the, your Supreme Court, or following through with it, yea.
As far as advisory to this board, I, I guess, I don't know if I talk to the Mayor. I don't
know if, cause I do work for the Mayor, if he's going to have a recommendation for us,
you know what I mean? So, I would be obliged to have to say as an Administration,
the recommendation is this, right. But, as far as my role, I feel it's just really to advise
both sides, right, whether the Administration or whether it's this body, yea.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo for your response. I guess part of my, my

question includes some of the information that's been going around about the impact
that it would have on residents. And, you sit on the Statewide Cesspool Workforce?
CHAIR KING: Mr. Nakagawa.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Working group. Working group. And, and so, I, you

know, it's a, this is a, the injection well lawsuit is a, it's a, is a really charged issue and,
you know, information that would cause unnecessary fear in residents as far as what

the impact would be to their pocketbooks, you know. The State already recognized
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that it's, it, it. the converting cesspools to septic tanks or, you know, doing more
wastewater facilities is, has a huge price tag to it. And, but I think, you know, leading
our residents to believe that they alone would, you know, possibly shoulder the, the full
brunt, the full burden of, of making, you know, paying for that expense is not good.
And so, I guess my question is, the information that you're sharing, is, is it going to be
more holistic? Meaning that, I know you and others have been working on ideas that
would ensure that our residents do not feel the full brunt of the expense.

CHAIR KING: Mr. Nakagawa.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Chair, yea, I don't quite

understand that last part. But, I, I think as a whole, I guess, whenever I come to this
board, or, I keep saying board, sorry about that, coming to this Council, it's really just
to kind of let you guys all know whether the truth, I mean, basically, right. I mean, I'm
just letting you guys know this is kind of what the impacts are. This is what the benefits
are. And whether or not we, as a body together, decide to vote one way or the other,
that really, my job is really to let everything, everything, tell you guys everything: what
is possibly going to happen, right. I mean, I'm not here to, you know, I'm not putting
fear in anybody or whatever. That's just, you know me, I'm an engineer, so it is just
the facts. This is kind of what's going to happen.

And so, if there are certain type of repercussions from whatever decisions you guys
make, I just, I'm just here to advise you guys that everybody's eyes are wide open.
This is what's going to happen; here's the good stuff, here's the bad stuff, and really
for you guys to, sorry, this Council, I keep saying you guys again, sorry, this Council to
make that decision, yea.

And so, it's, I'm not, me personally, I'm not trying to create, stir up anything or any type
of, you know, I'm not, there's no hidden agendas with me. I mean, I'm just laying it all
out and just kind of saying here's what we feel, this is what's going to happen, this
might not happen, this will happen, this kind of, that kind of stuff. Just basically laying
it all out, yea, for you guys to have that educated decision on how you guys want to

vote on things, yea. And, that's in everything.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, point of order. We've got this item coming up

on Monday, and I think the line of questions, I'm getting concerned that we're already
asking a Director position on an upcoming item not quite agendized. Chair, I know we
filed the item earlier-

CHAIR KING: Yea, I understand. But, I think this issue has a bearing on Members decisions
on how they're going to vote today.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yea, well, I guess it depends on the line of questions. So,can
we get a ruling from either DCS or Corp. Counsel, cause I don't want us to be in
violation of the Sunshine Law here? I just want to make sureCHAIR KING: We're, we're not in violation of Sunshine. We're in the public. We're open to
the public.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No, no, no, but I mean in terms of agenda item, because it

seems like we're getting really deep into the upcoming topic. Now, these are great
questions to ask, in my opinion on Monday, but I feel like we're straying into, kind of
pulling the cart before the horse.

CHAIR KING: Yea, I think, you know, I appreciate that, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And, no, but if 1 could finish. But, we should, to me, we should

focus on the individual's qualifications. I mean,that's the item, right, for Mr. Nakagawa.
Now, certainly, I think we've asked his opinion or thoughts on the injection well, but
only because we got the item coming up on May 20, and I just feel we may be walking
into dangerous ground. So, if I could request your indulgence from hearing from our
attorneys.

CHAIR KING: 1, 1 want, I just want to state that I'm not, we're not, we're not deciding on the
issue. The questions have been on the candidate's response about the issue and the
candidate's opinions about the issue and how the inter, how he's interacting with
Councilmembers. So,this is important to Councilmembers decisions, that I'm allowing
this line of questioning.

Because it's not, we're not solving this issue today. We're trying to get, you know, the
questions that have been on the floor have been to find out what actions are, the
candidate has taken and, and I think that's pertinent to whether the Members want to
vote for this candidate or not. So, you know, as long as it doesn't, it doesn't stray into
the realm of, of trying to solve the issue or trying to make a decision, I think, I think it's
up, I think it's up to each Councilmember to make their own decision. And if that, if this
is an important part of their decision, I'm going to allow it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Well, it's your meeting but I just want to state my
concerns for the record-

CHAIRKING: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: -about how we're proceeding today.
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CHAIR KING: Thank you. I appreciate it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

Mahalo, Chair.

Mahalo for your concern,

Member Molina. I'll try to make it tie more directly to his position as a Director. But, as
Chair King, that is where my line of questioning is coming from. Because, as a Director
of DEM,the Council is going to rely on information from the Director. And I would like
to be able to, you know, not just rely on a version of truth. And so, the reason I'm
asking is, is are you going to be, so when I said like holistic, I meant is it going to only
be worst-case scenario, which is a, can be very alarming for Councilmembers and for
everyone watching. And to me, that's irresponsible as a Director. And so, that, that's
why I'm asking these questions. So, when you present, will you be presenting worstcase scenario only, or will you be presenting other scenarios?
CHAIR KING: Mr. Nakagawa.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yes, Chair. Thank you.

Member. There, I mean,for us, they're, as far as it's, when we finish our, well, when I
finish putting together a presentation, there really is no difference of worse, like, there's
no worst-case scenario like as if it's a, what is a good example, like, all of a sudden

we, if you do this in a worst case, like a 1,000 year tsunami comes. And you know, I
mean, there's, it's not, it's pretty straight forward once it comes to the engineering, and
the alternatives, and the pros and the cons. It, there is no like one version that is worse
than the other; it's pretty black and white when it comes through, you know what I
mean?

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Can I clarify? Okay, so what I mean worst case
scenario, so you're on the cesspool working group and I know you guys are working
on how to get funding to help offset the cost, the ultimate cost. So, when you present,
will you be only presenting the ultimate cost or, you know, will you also be presenting
other potential funding that will offset. Because, as I said, you know, people are going
to be looking to you as a Director for the truth and reliable information. And I want our
Council and our community to be able to, you know, get good information from our
Director of DEM.

And so, that, that's what I mean by only worst-case scenario; meaning worst-case
scenario, we're not going to get any fund, like residents will get zero funding from the
County, the State, and the Federal. That is worst-case scenario to me. And the
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residents would have to bear the burden of the cost of converting their cesspools to

septic or, you know, whatever other options would be available. So, that's, that's why
I'm asking.

CHAIR KING: So, again, Mr. Nakagawa, if you can answer as far as your opinion, not, you
know, don't, you don't have to go into what your presentation is. But we, you know,
that, the question is about, okay, you understand the question? Okay.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: It's good. Thanks, Chair.

Now it's good, cause you bring up a specific situation, so it's easier for me. But, yes, I
mean,just like, I mean, I advise this body that I, I am on the cesspool working group.
And, I am on the, I chose the finance side, cause something different from me, right;
I'm, used to the technical side. So, but yes, if there are other alternatives, which is
what, that's why I'm working on it, I will gladly bring that up. And like I said, I have no
problems of telling this is exactly how much overall it costs. And potentially, you can
have this type of whatever it is; tax credits, some type of subsidized, subsidy from the
State or from the Federal. But we, we haven't run, we haven't gotten to that point yet,
as far as the cesspool working group and stuff. And so, I will also come here and tell
you guys whatever information I, I get to share with you so that you guys can make
good decisions, yea.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Ms. ,Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez, I think we'll go, we'll go and
do, you know, allow everyone to ask questions and come back around for one more
round.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Mahalo, Acting Director Nakagawa.

CHAIR KING: Okay, Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair. Thank you. Director Nakagawa, for being
here. Before my question, I just wanted to say, you know, I kind of can see what she
was saying because in light of recent events that when you met with me, I don't think
you're lying. I think, like, you really believe you didn't make like a doom and gloom.
But, it kind of felt like you had an opinion. But, then we had a discussion and it was
clear that you didn't care what my choice was, you know, like, it just kind of felt that
you had a opinion. But, as we discussed it out and I didn't agree, it wasn't like you
were trying to change my mind. So, I just wanted to bring that up. But, initially, I, I did
feel like you had an opinion. But, I mean, I don't, I don't think you did it on purpose.
But, my question is, and in the context of the cesspool working group and everything,
recent events, because I asked you all the questions at the other time that I needed to
know, is, as an engineer in this position, how and, and thinking about creative solutions
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as well as the engineering part, how up are you on alternative types of technology that
addressed, addressed not wastewater, but you know,the human waste that comes out
of people?

CHAIR KING: Okay, Mr. Nakagawa. I think she's talking about sludge. It's a technical term.
Mr. Nakagawa.

ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Well, first I, I will apologize

that I, I guess, my wife calls me the joy-killer cause I always state the facts, right. I
mean, I'm just, and I apologize if I felt like it, I kind of felt, at the end, I mean, like you
said, I felt that we understood each other where we're coming from and so I thank you
for that comment that it ended up good after, after we talked.

But, alternative technologies, I mean, that's one thing that, us as engineers, that's why
we always go to different conferences, we always are looking, you know. And we
talked about the whole Bill Gates toilet, right. I mean, trying to do that kind of stuff, all
these advanced stuff and, and having the luxury of being in the, in a technical field. I,
I mean, I feel that I am pretty confident up, up to date with whatever type of technology
is in the future, so I'll present that to you guys.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Could you name like an alternative solution to the cesspool
converting to septic right now?

CHAIR KING: Mr. Nakagawa.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yea, so basically what, I

mean, whether it's at your house or whether it's a large plant, they all work the same.
And when it's at your house, it's just a very, very smaller unit, right. And so, the
technologies, we have the same technologies that I can provide at your house as if I
provide at my, at my treatment plants. So, however much money you have and how
clean you want it, I can get you a solution. You know,there's MBR's,there's advanced
treatment systems that will accomplish that, yea, for you, so.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, after our conversation, I was thinking about it. Like, you

know, when we were saying the Bill Gates thing and then I, made me think of my friend
that lives in Honokohau and he has a family offour. And they're, you know, kind of offgrid and they have composting toilets. And so, I'm wondering, like, you know, if you're
thinking outside of the box, and like, most of these people if converting from cesspool
to septic is a problem, is it possible that could be a low-cost solution for like families of
four, a composting toilet? Like, have you seen, have you done research into
composting toilets about what is out there, what the tech, most current technology is,

what the rates of composting toilets are, like the costs and the, the spread of varieties?
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CHAIR KING: Mr. Nakagawa.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yes. I mean, I mean I can't

quote them off the top of my head. But, I do know, like you talk about the converting
to these, the DON approved systems. I mean,for a single-family, it's going to cost you
roughly 30, 20 to $30,000. And it all depends on your soil type, you know, your, the
different types of where you're at. Cause, I guessCOUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Are you talking about composting toilets costing 30 to $40,000?
CHAIR KING: Mr. Nakagawa.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: The composting toilets, we

talked about at the cesspool working group, but I, I can't remember how much it is.
But, it is pretty significant.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: In comparison from a septic to a cess, a cesspool to a septic;
the comparison of dollar amount, it would be comparable, or one would be more?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: I don't remember what the,

those composting toilets, was that, I'm just talking about the Bill Gates, because
somebody went to China in our group and was kind of presenting about it, but I don't
remember exactly what though, that dollar figure, I mean, it's easy to, I mean, I can, I
guess go on my phone and Google it. But, I mean, I just, I don't remember yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So,like I'm supportive of you. I just want to see, like, you know,

if the vote goes through, like more creativity, more passion, more, more clear on what
is the opinion versus the fact. And, you know, just, I think, you know, it's a working
relationship and then fill, fill it all out. But, I'm generally supportive. But, more, more
creativity would be cool.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you. Member Paltin.
Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I met with Mr. Nakagawa and~

CHAIR KING: You have questions for him?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: And I don't have any questions. And I look fonward to the
question. I'm going to, I support your confirmation. That's all I have to say.
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CHAIR KING; Alright. Thank you.
Member Kama, do you have any questions?

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yes, I just wanted to ask. You're going to do a PowerPoint
presentation?
CHAIR KING: For, are you talking about for Monday?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: For GET.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Mr. Nakagawa.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yes, Chair. Yes. that's
correct, Ms. Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Okay. I hope it has plenty pictures, cause I need plenty pictures.
Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Nakagawa for being here.
Yea, I also met with Mr. Nakagawa and I enjoyed the pictures; visual learner. So, I
think you just kind of, you know, I just took it as it is the, you know, the evidence like
you said that it came in the pictures. And, and you explained it and I had my, my own
questions as well. So, I think, for me, it was helpful just to understand the whole
process. But, I'm sure I'll have more questions on Monday.

But, I too, like Members, I support your confirmation. Looking fonward to new
technologies, new ways of doing things and just,just this whole theme of huliau looking
to newer and better technologies for the island. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you.
Mr. Molina. No questions.
Ms. Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you. Madam Chair. Mr. Nakagawa, so why do you want to
be Director?
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CHAIR KING: Mr. Nakagawa.

ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: 1. 1 think I stated at my initial,
I don't know what it was called, confirmation, I guess.

CHAIR KING: It was in his response to the initial questions andACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yea, I mean, basically I just
felt that-

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Or, have you changed your mind?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Oh, is that the question? No.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay, I'll spare you. I'll spare you some. I just want to give you a
little bit of advice, because one of the things, which is very natural, you being a new
Director, you have a learning curve. And just remember,just remember that our job is
to create the policy and the laws, and your job is to implement. So, don't feel that the
whole, everything is on your shoulders. A great deal is on our shoulders.
But, I recall when I was a Director, I, and I, some of my people would complain, you
know, would complain about the Council and the policies that they were creating. I
said, you know, we have a role, they have a role. If you want to create policy, run, yea,
run for Council. But, we, we do have two distinct roles; implementation and policy.

The, as long as you can keep that clear, you'll be fine. One of the reasons why I
support you, in addition to you meeting all of the minimum qualifications, is the fact that
in spite of everything you still have that little edge of, that little bit of enthusiasm, which
is very, very enjoyable to see. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Thank you, Member Lee. I thought you were just going to make another
reference to Wayne Nishiki.

Okay, I, I, I have a couple of questions for you. Acting Director. And, they're kind of
following along what was just stated as far as opinion versus, you know,
implementation versus policy. And I have concerns about, you know, your lobbying on
the injection well case, because I have gotten testimony from folks on other islands
who say they've been talking to our Department of Environmental Management and
have kind of bought into hysteria, what I call hysteria about potential cesspool fines.
And you know, it's, it's fine to, to offer things that might happen, but we don't know this
for sure. That's not a fact that people are going to get fined for their cesspools. And
so, you know, there's, there's differing opinions on what might happen, and so I just

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
May 17. 2019
Page 242

want you to speak to what you have, you know, how you've been addressing this issue
and if you've been lobbying for one side or the other.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Thanks, Chair. Sorry, I don't

really, I guess, I don't really quite know what lobbying is, but because I notCHAIR KING: Have you presentedACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: I've never been in that level
but-

CHAIR KING: No. Have you taken a position on the settlement, on one side or the other?
And have you expressed that opinion to, you know, the people in this building, the
people beyond this building?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Oh, yea.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Cause I'm getting feedback of that.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Right. And so, all of these

people that, I guess, I mean I'm not too sure who you're talking about, but all the, the
outer islands, I mean, basically nationwide, I mean, every time we go to any type of
conferences, they were already curious on what's going on with this lawsuit. I just
continue to fill them in on whatever is non-confidential, I guess. And just kind of letting
them know, hey, this is what's happening, this is what's going to go on.
And they, we are all, I guess, I mean, all the people, I don't know who's testifying or
whatever, or that you're getting, but the ones that I saw online so far, they're ail similar
to me,they're my peers, they're engineers, they understand, they're consultants. And
so, they kind of understand from the engineering aspect of what that is.
And so, it's not like I had to go out and recruit, I guess, if that's what lobbying is about.
It's more like they kept asking us what's going on and, and I just inform them here's
where we're at and here's kind of. They see all the different articles that are coming
up through Maui News and so they call and ask, like what's going on, and why is this,
what is this? And I just say, well, this is kind of what's happening and .... So they, I
mean, I don't influence. I'm not in one way or another saying you should say this or
you should say that, I guess, if that's kind of the question, I think.

CHAIR KING: Yea, because that's what I'm getting from, you know, when I, when I'm
responding to some of these people in the departments like say in the County of Kauai,
you know, where are you getting this opinion? They said they've been talking to our
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people in the Department of Environmental Management. So, that's disturbing to me
that they're taking a position based on what they're hearing here. So, you know, I just
want to clear the air on that.

You know, what, what is your position, because, you know, you, I had a meeting with
the Mayor and the Mayor toid me he's, he supports a settlement, settling the case.
And so, if his people who work for him are not aligned with that, you know, that's a
problem for, for me as a person confirming the department heads. And I just want to
know if you feel that your position has served the position of the Mayor?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Oh, yea. definitely. 1. 1 mean
I serve the Mayor and if-

CHAIR KING: But, I mean your, your, you know, your, your sharing about this issue, has that,
has, is that aligned with the position of the Mayor?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT: Yes. I always check with
whatever, I make sure with either the Mayor or with Sandy Baz that, you know, we are

on the same page. And cause, I don't ever want to kind of say something that leads
people to believe we're going one way when the Mayor is saying something else.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay,anybody else have any more questions, before we ask Mr. Molina
to make a motion?

Councilmember Molina, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Madam Chair.
MOVE TO ADOPT THE RECOMMENDATIONS IN COMMITTEE
REPORT 19-50.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE:
SECOND.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Councilmember Molina, seconded by Councilmember Lee.
CHAIR KING: Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you very much. Madam Chair. At the GET meeting of
May 2, 2019, your Committee met with Mr. Nakagawa and he responded to questions
from the Committee. And the Committee voted 9-0 to recommend adoption of the
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proposed resolution to approve the appointment and filing of the resolution to
disapprove the appointment. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Any other comments or discussion?
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. And I'll make this quick. So, in, in

the GET Committee, during your confirmation, I, I voted to support you. And, I'm willing
to vote in favor of your confirmation again. But, I just, I, I just want to make sure that
you realize that as Director of DEM,you know, you hold a lot more power and influence,
more influence than you think you know.

And like Member Paltin explained, like, she, in your presentation of what you hold as
facts, initially before further discussion, she felt that, or she said that she felt that you
did take a position and it wasn't until further discussion. And not everyone will get an
opportunity to hear that deeper discussion. And so, it, I would just really like to
encourage you to be mindful of, I guess, how you present your facts and that it could
be perceived as you taking a position, which possibly could have happened with our
sister counties; that your presentation of facts seemed like it was persuading them to
think one way or the other. And so, maybe that wasn't your intention, but that, that was
the result. And so, I just want to, yea, really encourage you to do that and, and also
encourage you to be very creative, like Member Paltin asked. Mahalo.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair. And I just wanted, I mean I'm not trying to
tell you how to be or anything, but I just wanted to point out, like, engineering is your
strength, right. And in the being of creative, not all the solutions have to be so complex.
You know, if it's simple and it, it meets all the criteria, maybe we don't need to spend
30,000 or 40,000, you know; it just what works.

And, and I've been thinking a lot about, you know, the situation with the injection wells
and the cesspools, and like that. And it's like, you know, maybe for some families,
composting toilets might be a solution. And, and the level of technology with
composting toilets today is a lot different than, you know, the outhouses of our
grandparents or whatever. So,just, you know, be aware of the technology. It doesn't
have to be so, you know, differential equations or anything like that. It could be a
simple cheap solution and if it works then let's do it. That's kind of what I mean by
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creative. It doesn't have to be like so engineered: main thing it works. And, and it's
just a suggestion. And I'll be supporting.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you, Member Paltin. Any other discussion?

Okay, well, I'll, I'll just add my, you know, I, I'm going to support you with reservations
because I have, you know, I think the head of the Department of Environmental
Management needs to understand the environment, as well as engineering. And, I am
disturbed that I'm hearing from people that, you know, they're, you're part of the
message that this injection well case is going to affect people with cesspools. And I
firmly believe that these are two separate issues and that the attorneys are not
suggesting at all that people get fined for cesspools. They have been, you know, this
issue has already been addressed by Department Health totally separately.
So, that, that's just really disturbing to me that I'm hearing from, especially people in
Kauai, that are lobbying us to continue on with this lawsuit and are, and when asked,
they're saying they're getting their information from our Department of Environment
Management. So, I want you to be aware of that and how it's being, how it's coming
back to us as Councilmembers from your interactions.

So, you know, I'm hoping for the best. And, you know, like Member Lee said, there is
a large learning curve and you're the, you're the, the, on the heels of, of somebody
who maybe have a little bit broader perspective because you came out of one division
in the Department and so you're having to look at a broad perspective of the
Department now. But, to me, that broad perspective has to include the environment,
because our entire economy depends on the environment. And, you know, the world

depends on everybody's environment, every community's environment. So, so yea, I
just, I have those reservations. But, you know, I am willing to support you going
forward.

And with that, if there are no other comments, I will call for the question. We'll do roll
call vote, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

AYE.
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COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Alice Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

CHAIR KING:

EXCUSED.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Presiding Officer Pro Temp Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair Kelly T. King.

CHAIR KING:

AYE, WITH RESERVATIONS.
AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
KAMA, LEE, MOLINA,
PALTIN, SINENCI, SUGIMURA. VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR KING.

NOES:

NONE.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, that's eight "ayes", one "excused": motion passes.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Congratulations.
Alright. Next. Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: For the record. RESOLUTION 19-104.

COMMITTEE REPORT

NO.

19-51

- GOVERNANCE. ETHICS. AND TRANSPARENCY COMMITTEE:

Recommending the following:
1.

That Resolution
19-105
entitled "APPROVING THE MAYOR'S
APPOINTMENT OF ROWENA M. DAGDAG-ANDAYA FOR DIRECTOR OF

PUBLIC WORKS." be ADOPTED; and

2.

That the proposed resolution, entitled "DISAPPROVING THE MAYOR'S
APPOINTMENT OF ROWENA M. DAGDAG-ANDAYA FOR THE DIRECTOR
OF PUBLIC WORKS." be FILED.

CHAIR KING: Okay, so Members, any. any last lingering questions? Raise your hand, light
up your-

Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Hi. Thank you for being here tonight.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS ROWENA DAGDAG-ANDAYA: Good evening.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Just,just had one question that arose due to testimony that we
got from our constituents today. I introduced item to the Water and Infrastructure
Committee. 19-228,"A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 18.20.040,
MAUI COUNTY CODE. RELATING TO EXISTING STREETS". And. it's based on

members in. the County workers, workers in the County requesting me to take the
Upcountry Water Bill back to where it was because there wasn't enough clarity about
what was. what was voted on at the time. And so. our testifier today asked if you have

a policy regarding commercial two-lots subdivisions island-wide and approving them
as of, like, right now.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: If l~

CHAIR KING: Acting Director DagdagACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Chair. I'm sorry. And~
(Spoke in llocano.)
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-to all of you. Asfar as a policy for the two-lot, I, you know, I am sorry, I'm not prepared
to answer that. I wasn't expecting that question to be asked. But, in, I did see the item
on the agenda. I didn't see yet what the, the proposed language was for the, the bill
proposed for an ordinance, but I will look into it and, you know, would be happy to
come back or work with staff to review, maybe work with the Department of Water
since they're involved and then work with you and the rest of the Councilmembers on
proposing amendments and perhaps working on a policy. So, without knowing or
having done my research yet, I'm sorry, I can't really make a determination at this point,
but, or provide you with any additional information. But, I'd be happy to look into it.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay, thanks. Yea, it's, it's not like so much on the specifics,
but the intention. And, I did want to mention the folks that wanted, requested this thing

that I did. Sorry, I'm not sure the terminology yet. But, it's basically to put it back to
where it was so that it could be done conscientiously. And so,just on the basis of that
without any detail, do you have any opinion one way or the other?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Chair.
CHAIR KING: Director.

ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: At this point, no. But, you know. I do realize that
there are certain parts of our Codes that need some revisions, whether it be to be
updated to meet contemporary time, or to provide additional clarity. So, I think I'd like
to, you know, I'd like to do that. That's one of my goals moving forward If I were to be
confirmed as Director, is to make sure that we have that kind of clarity moving forward
because it helps our staff when they start making decisions.
A lot of times, these decisions do not come to the Director level and are held at the, at

the staff level. At times, they do come to the Director for advice on how to move fonward
and sometimes we do need to rely on Corp. Counsel to, for an opinion. But, anything
to provide clarity and to help our staff be able to make good decisions is something
that would be one of my goals moving fonward.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: One last question.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, and then from the time that we met and the Committee

confirmation, I was wondering if there's any update on the status of a formula for the
deferral agreements?
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ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Chair. No. not at this time. Not at this time. I.
it, as I mentioned in Committee, I do look forward to the audit being done by the County

Auditor and would hope that the information gained from that audit would help us make
wise decisions in moving forward, including a formula for the, the deferral agreements.
I understand too that deferral agreements differ from each agreement to the next. And
depending on the language, I mean,there is language in there regarding some kind of
formula. Some don't state a formula, but circling back, I do think that the audit would
really help. And it would also help for us to spend a lot of time, as well, looking into the
matter.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Member Paltin.
Member Sugimura, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: No questions.
CHAIR KING: Member Kama. No questions.
Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Ms. Andaya for being here.
You know, the, this whole process has been a whirlwind at times and so, as a new
Member, we got to, we got, we were in receipt of a lot of things that happened in the
Public Works in the past. And, and I just wanted to, you know, you're a refreshing
newcomer and so just wanted to get a general sense from, you know, the difference
between the past Director and yourself and, and moving forward from here, you know,
how would you address some of the, the many Public Works Departments throughout
the County?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Okay. Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Director.

ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: You know, I, I do admit, I mean, I have to say

that when my predecessor was here I felt that we had a really good team in place.
And, with that, I did learn a lot from him. But in the meantime, I learned a lot from other
Councilmembers and I learned a lot from our staff. And I learned a lot, lot, lot from the

community as well.
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So,for me, I think my leadership style and the way I approach issues is that, you know,
I come in with a very, with a big learning curve ahead. And it's my intent to make sure
I get the research I need in order to make an informed decision. I also rely on previous
experiences. I rely on my values. I rely on my culture and I rely on the community that
has raised me. And those put together help me make decisions in moving forward.

I'm a very circular type of person. I not only take the, the logos part of it, but the ethos
and the pathos. I, you know, it's emotional. It's also logical. And, I also would add in
as much academic into my decision-making as well. So, what you'll find in me is a very
circular person who will try to get input from all, you know, all sorts of resources. And
I think that's perhaps may be one way that I'm, I'm different.

I also have, my approach is coming from a mother's standpoint too. And, when I leave
the Department, I, I'm not trying to be motherly, but I use those types of instincts in
order to discipline, provide guidance, and also to counsel. So,that's what you get with
me if confirmed as Director.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you. Thank you for your comments. Thank you. Chair.
CHAIR KING: Thank you, Mr. Sinenci.

Mr. Molina, you have any questions?
Ms. Lee?

Councilmember Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. I just had one quick question. Aloha.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Aloha.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Acting Director Dagdag-Andaya. So, are you open

to improving your permit application to ensure that there is better of, better verification
process so that an applicant isn't just checking the box that there's no iwi kupuna in
the area like it's currently designed? Yes.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Yes.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Yes, in fact we've started on looking at our

existing process and making those changes with not only the form, but also in working
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with SHPD. We've had initial discussions with SHPD on how to help them, you know,

what can help them be more efficient. Is it information that you need from our side?
Is it making sure that the applicants fill out the 6E form? Making sure, you know, even
just getting basic information like TMK, doing E-reviews through a program called
"Bluebeam". All that, you know, looking into those kinds of ways to improve the permit
system.

So, us working with our partners and also getting input from the community, because
in the past couple weeks, I have been getting input from the community. I'm also
looking into 6E, because there's a lot In there that helps us, or that kind of guides us in
the way we make decisions and the way we process our permits as well, so.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Okay, I lied. One more question.
CHAIR KING: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, after the GET confirmation meeting, I was asked

about whether any other Councilmember asked your ideas on addressing the sand
mining issue. And because I kind of had some information, we spoke about it, I, I didn't
ask on the floor. And, just, just for those, you know, watching, for the community
watching the meeting, would you mind sharing your ideas on how you plan to address
the issue of sand mining?
CHAIR KING: Director.

ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: I think. Chair, thank you. The sand mining
resource extraction issue, that's a Title 19 issue, that's with Planning Department. And

in speaking with the, the Director of Planning, I know she's been working on the
definition of"resource extraction" and a couple of other rule changes as well. So, we're
in close contact now, I mean, we've always been with Planning Department.

But, because of the recent events that have been taking place, I think there's more

awareness that has been brought to our attention. And although, you know, it's, I'm
considering it as a Title 19, you know, we all have a responsibility because our grading
permits are also connected with the earth-moving type of activity. But, at this point,
what we've been doing, basically, has just been trying to revise our process, looking at
different ways to capture information from the applicants and also talking with, opening
up that discussion with SHPD on how to move forward.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Okay, last question. For real kine.
CHAIR KING: One more question.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, so in the last few months, Molokai has seen a
lag in enforcement in response to complaints, grading and grubbing: unpermitted
grading and grubbing. And I know Member Lee put in more DSA and hopefully that'll
help to address the problem. But, you know, like, there, a dune,sand dune on Molokai
was bulldozed and that there's no real putting that back. A river on the east end of our
island was diverted and dirt went out and covered the reef and I don't know how that

situation Is going to be remediated. And so, I just wanted to know if you have any
plans on ensuring a quicker response to the complaints from Molokai?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Sure. I know withCHAIRKING: Director.

ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: I'm sorry, Chair. Thank you. With the~

CHAIR KING: Everybody wants to get out of here, so.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: The sand dune, again, I'm not too familiar with
that. That wasn't raised with me. But, with that channel that was cut open, I think that
one involves State Clean Water Branch, or a State department and it falls under their

jurisdiction. So, they need to go in and do the enforcement. And then, and then they
contact us or, you know, they coordinate with us.
As far as getting quicker times, I know we only have one inspector on the island, and,
and it would, you know, we, we can assign people. I, again, our, the process is, a lot
of it is complaint driven, so it's not that we're looking for problems. And if, maybe that's
another discussion to be had with the Council in terms of enforcement. You know,

what kind of policy or ordinance would you like to have in place regarding the different
communities?

And it's also, you know, if there is a concern regarding the timing of how we respond

to complaints and concerns in your districts, I'd like to know that as well, so I can work
with my Department to see if we can improve. We're always looking at ways to be
efficient. We're always looking at our performance measures. So, I'd like to have that

discussion first before I even, you know, come up with a plan or, you know, a way to
move forward. So, maybe, you know, after this meeting, I can learn more about what
the issues are on Molokai, and also, I invite the other Councilmembers too. That way,

I can work with staff to find a good solution in moving fon/vard.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo for your response and for being so proactive
in working with SHPD. And my office is really excited to work closely with you in
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protecting the Central Maui sand dunes through our ideas of legislation. And, I'll be
supporting your confirmation.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS; Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Mahalo.

CHAIR KING: Thank you, Member Rawlins-Fernandez.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.
CHAIR KING: Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh,thank you. You know,since you asked. West Maui Public
Works highways are awesome. They're the best, I think, on the County. But, I just,
my question, my real question was, you know, like a scenario-based question in
hindsight, like with the situation that went down at Moomoku. I knew you, I know you
weren't the Director at the time, but I just wanted to know, like, in, not to throw anybody
under the bus or anything, or no reflection on what the previous Director did because
he didn't have the advantage of hindsight. But, if you were the person in that position,
would you, what would you have done differently if anything?
CHAIR KING: Director.

ACTING PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR: You know, from my understanding, again, with
grading activities, some, sometimes grading activities happen without us knowing
about it. And it's, you know, when a concern is raised, we will have staff go and
investigate and take action as needed. In, in that instance, my understanding was that,
again, and I could be wrong, that we weren't made aware until after the activity had
taken place. But, once we had staff go out there and investigate, we immediately
contacted SHPD and a stop work order was put on the, or you know, I guess the stop,
an order to stop was, was made. And, that stop work order is currently in place.
As far as trying to combat any activity without us knowing, again, that's, that's a little
difficult. But, we do rely on the concerns, the complaints that are made by the public
in order for us to take action. I'm not sure exactly what, what we could have done
differently, only because it was kind of complaint driven. And it could also be too that
we work with the Planning Department in, cause I think there were some SMA issues
also.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Maybe I can try give you an, a scenario that I'm more familiar
with. Like in, I think, 2014, I repeatedly called Director Goode regarding the Mahana
Ridge Estate and continual brown water events at Honokohua Bay every single time it
would rain. And the Director spoke with me personally and said, hey, the water gets

brown when it rains, you know. It's the wrong stream, that it's coming from, the
development is on the other stream.

Luckily for me, I had a electrical engineer retired in my back pocket and she knew who
to continually bring the information to. And I believe Ms. Otani took it on herself to hike
Mokupea Stream, which is the side that shouldn't have been dirty if the Mahana Ridge
activity, because the green-waste was on Honokohua Stream. And she ran into some
golf course workers who mentioned that during the process of grading and grubbing,
there was a landslide that covered the golf cart path and the people came down to
clean it up. So, I mean, would you compare and contrast your action as a Director to
what my experience was with Director Goode?

ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Okay, sure.
CHAIR KING: Director.

ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Again, I'm not, you know, I, I was aware of that
issue. But, the steps that were taken, I think for me, I, you know, and in hearing the
initial concern, I would work with staff and create a request for service or go directly to
them and ask for their assistance in investigating the matter. That, I believe should be
the first and foremost thing.
I'm not sure what happened, if there was some kind of lag or, or if there was a
preliminary investigation that took place that showed up nothing. But, if that were the
case, then I would also go back to the complainant if it was you, and ask, okay, we, or
let you know we did go and take a look, it turned out nothing. But, if you have any
additional information, you know, maybe there's something that we, we didn't see, let
us know. And you know, if you had additional information, we could go back out and
find another, you know, take a look at something different.
I think it's that constant communication back and forth with the complainant that we
would, I would want to rely on in order to make good decisions. So, I think, I don't
know if that happened. And the other case-

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yea, actually there, there was an inspector that came out. But,
you know, it wasn't, so in my opinion it wasn't sufficient because I watched the river
every day and I know how it is when there isn't construction going above. And to me,

it wasn't a concern that was taken seriously. That, an inspector in that field would
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come and tell me how the river that I watch every day is, how it is when 1 know it's not,

because 1 watch it every day for 17 years, you know. And 1 see how it is when it rains.
I mean, you got to kind of, to me, maybe he did, they did send someone out. But, the,
it wasn't sufficient, or in hindsight.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Chair.

CHAIR KING: If you can make your response brief?
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Sure. I mean it could be then that maybe training
is an issue, so it kind of sounds like it to me. And I'd like to pursue that.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh, I think that person retired but thanks.

CHAIR KING: Thank you. Member Paltin.

I just have a couple questions for you. Director. One is the, kind of a follow-up to that
Moomoku issue is, were any fines ever issued and what is your, what would your
approach be? Because to me, that's how we would prevent this from happening in the
future and I don't know that any fines were ever issued in that violation.
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Chair, I think that's still an ongoing issue. So,

until that issue has been resolved then, you know, we'd be able to determine what the
fine is. But, I think it's still, there's still a stop work order. I think SHPD is still looking
into it. And, we haven't issued to my understanding, but I can go back and check.

CHAIR KING: Okay, but are you willing to issue fines for those kinds of, I mean, when
violations are proven. And to me, that's, I don't see a lot of that happening. I think
that's why it repeats.

ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Chair, pursuant to the Code, the Maui County
Code, we will enforce according to what the Code says.

CHAIR KING: Okay. And then another question I have is, the South Maui is lacking any kind

of baseyard for Parks and Recs or for Public Works, and would you be willing to work
togetherACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Yes.

CHAIR KING: -to do one baseyard so you can save some money and get a, you know.
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ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Yes, Chair, because we've, if you know, I mean,
Central District encompasses Wailuku, Kahului, and Kihei, and it runs from Kahakuloa
all the way down to Makena and to Spreckelsville. And that is a really big area just for
one district. We've been looking at or working with the Police Department regarding
that County site up at the top. I wasn't made aware of Parks Department wanting to
pursue a baseyard, but we would want to speak with themCHAIR KING: Okay, now you know.

ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: -to see what their plans are. And so, I am in
much, very much support of that.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Okay great. And my last question is just on, have you started, or will
you be, will you be working with SHPD when we, we, you know, we just passed funding
for an archeologist and we need to get, we need to get the archaeologist position, the
authority to actually effect the change that we need. Because if all they are is
somebody who goes through there and waits for SHPD to come and rubberstamp
something, I mean,there needs to be some interaction so that we can either get SHPD
to approve our archeologist or somehow use that position to expedite. So, are you
working at, on those kinds of relationships with SHPD so that we can move fonward
when we get that, it'll be into the next fiscal year?

ACTING DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS: Yes. Once the budget has been passed, I think
that would provide the impetus for us to start working with SHPD in coming up with a
plan of action for how we utilize the services of the County archeologist. I think, I know
working, there might be some co-changes that would be introduced in Councilmember
Sinenci's office as it relates to cultural matters and archaeology. So, I look fonward to
that discussion as well.

CHAIR KING: Okay, great. Yea, I think that's going to be a key issue to start working on.
Okay, so if we have no other discussion or questions, Councilmember Molina, would
you like to make the final motion of the day?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes. ma'am.
MOVE
TO
ADOPT
THE
RECOMMENDATIONS
COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 19-51.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:
SECOND.

OF
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Second.

CHAIR KING:

Okay, moved

by Councilmember Mike Molina, seconded

by

Councilmember Rawlins-Fernandez.
Mr. Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes,thank you very much. Madam Chair. At its GET meeting

of May 2, 2019, your Committee met with Ms. Dagdag-Andaya. Ms. Dagdag-Andaya,
as you know served as the Deputy Director of Public Works from 2011 until being
named the Acting Director of Public Works in April 2019. And, your Committee voted
7-0 to recommend adoption of the proposed resolution to approve the appointment of
Ms. Dagdag-Andaya and filing of the proposed resolution to disapprove the
appointment.

And Madam Chair, if I may say as I hold this beautiful flower in my hand that was given
to us by Member Sugimura, I would like to analogize Ms. Dagdag-Andaya like this
flower, providing a wonderful fragrance of hope and optimism for this Department.
And, and irregardless of how we felt about the former Director, the Department was
traumatized with the decision that happened, but Ms. Dagdag-Andaya has the
intangibles and the team mother like approach to galvanize this Department and steer
them in the right course. So, I wholeheartedly support Ms. Dagdag-Andaya and ask
for the Members full support of her as well.
CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you. Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.

CHAIR KING: I, I would not liken her to my flower because mine's dying, but it still smells
really good. It still is very fragrant.

And so, if there are no other discussions, can we just call for the, let's go ahead and
take a roll call vote, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Shane Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Mike Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

AYE.
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COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Alice Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Riki Hokama.

CHAIR KING:

EXCUSED.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Tamara Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Councilmember Yuki Lei Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Presiding Officer Pro Temp Tasha Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:

AYE.

COUNTY CLERK:

Chair Kelly T. King.

CHAIR KING:

AYE.

AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS KAMA, LEE. MOLINA.
PALTIN, SINENCI. SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ. AND CHAIR KING.

NOES:

NONE.

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA.

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, that's eight "ayes", one "excused"; motion passes.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Congratulations, Ms. Dagdag-Andaya.
Mr. Clerk.

Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maul
May 17, 2019
Page 259

COUNTY CLERK: Madam Chair, for the record, RESOLUTION 19-105.
And, there's no further business before the Council.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Thank you. Members,for your time and attention and for sitting through
longer sessions before, between breaks than we normally take. But, we got it done
today. And the next reading will be on May 28 if we get the reports done in time. So,
we'll be well within our deadline of June 9. And with that, I would, bid you all good
night.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Wait, wait, wait, wait.
CHAIR KING: Ms. Lee. Councilmember Lee.

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I think maybe everybody could say a few words and give the props
to our Chair, because we need to thank her for a job well-done. We need to thank your
staff, your office staff, and our OCS staff for doing an outstanding job; as well as all the
Councilmembers together. We, it was kind of a long road at times, but it was a high
road and you kept us high, and we appreciate that. And even though we had some
very, you know,tough decision-making sessions and, and times where we didn't agree,
you know, we still came back as a team. And I have to say that you did an outstanding
job for the first time, your first time out of the gate. And~
CHAIR KING: We need to clarify that you're talking to the, the Budget Chair because all
they're seeing on Akaku is your face.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Oh. Well, I'd like to thank you, Madam Chair, too.

CHAIR KING: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I mean, you know. But, I am talking about our Budget Chair
Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez who has done an incredible job and I want to congratulate you

from my heart. Thank you.
CHAIR KING: Okay. Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Well thank you very much. Madam Chair, and I know many of
us will have a longer dissertation to give at second and final reading for Ms. RawlinsFernandez. But, for tonight for first reading, I want to thank Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez,
for a rookie, I mean, she has certainly grown. And to take on one of the tougher
Committees, she did real Yeoman-like work and she was very fair, you know. She
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asked for everybody's consideration and tried to make sure we stayed together. And
yes, there were a few bumpy roads, but all in all she did a wonderful job. And with
that, how she managed to smile through those long evenings and still laugh where
some of us, I won't name names, were getting grouchy late at night, but she kept that
real positive outlook on thing. So, I just want to thank Keani. Keep, keep up the great
work. Thank you.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Mr. Molina.

I think we're doing all our kudos today, but we can do them again when we do final
reading.
Member Sinenci.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Mahalo, Chair. And mahalo to EDB Chair Keani Rawlins-

Fernandez. I remember when we presented the, while we was thinking, well who's

going to be, you know, and, and my staff was just thinking and, and we knew that you
weren't really open to the idea at first. So, by you taking on this challenge and hapai
ka'auamo and this kuleana. I'm, I'm really, and to see you grow in this, in this capacity,
I'm really amazed, and I thank you for, for your tutelage. Mahalo.
CHAIR KING: Mahalo, Mr. Sinenci.
Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. Chair. Yea, I completely echo all the sentiments
shared before. And not knowing what the budget process entailed, I'm super thankful
that it was you and not me. Guarantee you did a better job, because I wouldn't of,
there were sometimes I was just like not getting it.

And I just wanted to recognize Member Lee, because that was a great idea to do this.
And it also made the process a little bit more fun sometimes having you on the
Committee.

CHAIR KING: Okay. Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you, everybody. I think that all the accolades go to
each Member and staff definitely. We had some pretty interesting times. I think my
most memorable is doing lomi lomi train at Haiku budget meeting; that was fun. So, I

think our work was long hours at times and it was challenging. It was fun also. And
thank you for, for making it different. So, appreciate it.
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CHAIR KING: Thank you, Ms. Sugimura.
Member, Member Kama.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Chair. I think that this Council, this seated Council
is strong, because we have strong leaders. We are powerful because we know who
we are and where we come from, where we're going. I think that this Council is going
to do great and wonderful things for our people. And it's not because of one person,

but it's because of all of us; thinking, moving, going, and doing as one. So, I want to
thank all of you.

And we do have awesome staff. I am so grateful to staff that keeps my head on
straight. And that includes all of our department heads too. I mean, there are a lot of
times that I wasn't sure where we going, so I asked questions that a lot of times would
be out of curiosity, just out of pure not knowing, or just sometimes out of order like are
we in compliance or what, you know, but because we are here, because we know that
there's a greater kuleana for all of us.

But certainly, certainly the youngest of this group definitely, definitely, definitely
deserves all the kudos. If I knew we were going to do this, I would've baked a cake.
So, thank you. Chair. Thank you, Keani.
CHAIR KING: Thank you. Member Kama.

Okay, I guess I get the final word. I do want to thank everybody, especially all of our
staff members, especially my staff, and OCS. I think our outgoing director and our
incoming director did a fantastic job of backup.
And I also want to, I know I've said this before, but I want to thank Vice-Chair RawlinsFernandez, Chair of the EDB Committee for leading us in a process that gave us a
program-driven budget versus a budget-driven program.

And I think we were able to describe what kind of a program we wanted to go into this
next year when we, we funded a lot of infrastructure, we funded affordable housing at
a higher level than ever before. We, yes, Ms., Ms. Kama, it's your, you're the
cheerleader for that. We were able to, we were able to get things in the budget, I think,
and be open to, to new forms of funding than ever before.
And, and I think the idea of collaboration while at first, I was expecting you to come
back with your budget after all of our input and you came back with all of our budgets,
everything in there that we could sift through. And I think we, we were challenged in
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not, not, we knew the money would be there in some form, but we were challenged to
come up with meaningful projects. And there was a lot of focus on what the priorities
are for the County and even individual Councilmembers' priorities, so I really
appreciate that. I'm a big fan of collaboration and prioritization.
And I want to thank all the Members for keeping good humor till the wee hours of the

night and for supporting each other through the process even though we didn't support
each other's every single item. But, I think that's what we were missing in, in times
past from the, the Council. And, everybody I've talked to who has been watching this
Council on Akaku has seen it; they've seen the comradery, they've seen the

collaboration. And even though we don't always agree, they see us being respectful
of each other and being able to show that we, that we can walk out of this chambers
and still be friends even if we're, we're duking it out over a certain issue.

So,that has made this budget session the most enjoyable of the three budget sessions
I've been in, because I really feel like there's been an attempt of understanding of, you
know, even if you don't agree with somebody, trying to understand where they came

from and each and every one of you is a part of that. So, it's sometimes bringing
somebody new in who has never done something before can yield fantastic results,
because they're not stuck in old ways.

And you know, no disrespect to, to former Councilmembers who have come before,
but I really think that if you call an experiment for bringing a new Councilmember in, it
was a very successful experiment. And what we have today is a really exciting budget,
I think. And I'm glad we got through today.

I'm assuming that since we're giving all these accolades and acting like it's almost the
final decision,that there won't be,there won't be too much backlash on the final reading

and certainly not enough to send this back into Committee. But, thank you to
everybody. Thank you to staff, all our, our legal staff, our Clerk's staff, our OCS staff,
and all of our, our individual office staff members.

And I hope that we see everybody at the HSAC conference coming up. Book your

rooms by Monday, because I think after Monday we're going to lose those special
rates.

And with that, Member Lee, oh, we'd like to give our, our Economic Development and

Budget Chair and our Council Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez a chance to close the,
as you opened it, you can close the meeting today.
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VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR KING: You did so, so beautifully.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. And, mahalo. Member Lee. I'm

almost speechless. I wasn't prepared to make a grand statement thanking everyone.
And I, I, I, like Member Sinenci mentioned, I, the Budget Committee wasn't the

Committee that I, my first pick; wasn't the one that was going after because it's such a
massive kuleana. And, I, I was nervous, and I really wanted to do a good job for our
Council and for the community.

And you know, I, I, I wouldn't have taken on the kuleana if not for my team. It was my
staff that really made me feel confident in our ability to, to take on this kuleana. And
they took it on, head on, and worked way into the nights. And so, Sarah, Trinette, Jen,
Zhan; and OCS team, Leslee, Shelly, Christy, Caria, David, Yvette. Ah man, I never
prepare. I hope, I don't want to offend anyone and, but everyone in OCS, Traci and
our former Director Maria. You know,they, they're, they really made It possible for me;
they made me look good.

And, this Council really made me look good too, because you really were flexible and
supportive. And whenever I felt nervous, I looked to you all and you gave me that
strength and you kept it fun which is what I was hoping for. I really enjoyed all our
laughs. And so, I'm really happy that you all are pleased with the process and that we
developed a, a budget that, you know, we can really be proud of that serves our
community and protects our aina.

And you know, every, everyone's constituents is all of our constituents and so
whenever anyone said they needed something for their district, I really wanted to make
sure that that district got it, because everyone's constituents is all of our constituents.
So, I thank you for being creative and being fearless in putting the items in the budget
to serve our community and just really working hard. I'm sorry it went late into the
night, but you, you guys all worked really, really hard. And thank you so much to all of
you; to my team; to OCS; Corp. Counsel, Jeff; and Michele, our Budget Director. They,
they really helped me a lot too on the fly, on the floor, again, you know, making me
look smart.

CHAIR KING: She's back there so she can hear you.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Michele. Mahalo so much, Michele. But,

and, and all the department directors for getting, answering our questions. I know it
was a lot of paperwork, but I heard that it's been beneficial for some of the
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commissions, like the Fire Commission, in receiving some of the departmental
responses that we received. They actually presented to the Fire Commission. And
one of the Commissioners said that they were really impressed and that it really helped
them to understand better the department. So, know that our work, you know, went

far beyond our chambers; that it, it benefitted more than just our budget process. So,
I guess I wasn't that speechless, yea?
CHAIR KING: We'll have one more opportunity.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yea,so I look forward to the second and final reading
of our budget.

CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, everyone. Mahalo, Chair.

CHAIR KING: Thank you so much, Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez. And thank you for sharing your
seat with me throughout the budget process.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Chair.

CHAIR KING: I was texting can I use, do you mind if I use your tabs, do you mind if I use
your pens?
Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, I, thank you very much. You're always heartfelt. We
had Moana sitting here the whole time. I wish we would have done her confirmation,
but for some reason it wasn't on the agenda.

CHAIR KING: Alright. Okay, well, we are at the end of our agenda. And if there's no other
discussion and, do we, why don't we ask for a motion to adjourn.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Move to adjourn.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Second.

CHAIR KING: Okay, moved by Member Lee, seconded by Member Rawlins-Fernandez. All
those in favor say "aye" and leave.
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ADJOURNMENT

The regular meeting of May 17, 2019 was adjourned by the Chair at 7:06 p.m.

JOSIAH K. NISHITA, COUNTY CLERK
COUNTY OF MAUl,STATE OF HAWAII
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Maui County Council

200 High Street
Wailuku, HI 96793

Aloha Chair and Councilmembers,

Today I speak as an individual Community member. My Father's family comes from Hilo. My
Mother from Happy Valley. I spent a good portion of my life here in Maui, leaving for school,
returning to raise my children, leaving for grad school and finally returning in 2007. As my very
\A/ise Obachan (grandmother) always told me, Maui No Ka Oil
Housing is a basic human right. Every individual should have the opportunity to live in safe and
decent housing. The security of a decent home is a primary goal of all people and serves as a
cornerstone of our democratic system of government, contributing to community
responsibility, civic stability, family security, and well-being.
I commend the Council. Maui County is the only County that had the foresight to create an
Affordable Housing Fund to support and increase affordable workforce housing in Maui County.
Maui is in position to significantly increase affordable housing.

We must expand housing opportunities across the board in order to solve Maui's housing crisis,
and not in just a single segment. Workforce housing includes our police, fire, first responders,
teachers, government employees, and so many more. Most dream of owning a home and
many can afford workforce- and/or clt homes.
Neglecting and/or ignoring workforce housing will result In more island families like mine that
struggle with:
• the high cost of living, having to make hard choices between housing,

transportation, medical, education and other necessities;
• overcrowded conditions living with family and friends;
• deciding to move from their island home to the mainland for a lower cost of living
and housing that they can afford,far from their support system,family and friends.
• A recent survey found that 45% of Hawaii voters live in homes where someone is
considering moving away — or has already left.
My son took his family and my 2 year old granddaughter away from our home and heritage.
She will be 4 in July. I miss them terribly every day.
We have an opportunity to stop the loss of our children and grandchildren, uncles, aunties,

nieces and nephews by increasing the availability of affordable housing- and keeping those
houses affordable in perpetuity.
Thank you for your staunch support of affordable housing In Maui County.
Me kealoha pumehana.

HAWAII FIRE FIGHTERS ASSOCIATION
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Testimony by

Hawaii Fire Fighters Association

Agenda Item 9:

Proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO
THE OPERATING BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE

FISCAL YEAR JULY 1,2019 TO JUNE 30,2020,
The Hawaii Fire Fighters Association (HFFA), Local 1463, lAFF, AFL-CIO, represents more
than 1,900 professional and 800 retired fire fighters throughout the State, which includes more
than 300 Bargaining Unit 11 (BU11) members serving with the County of Maui Department of Fire
and Public Safety.

HFFA strongly supports the Proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
RELATING TO THE OPERATING BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE FISCAL

YEAR JULY 1,2019 TO JUNE 30,2020, which we understand Includes the costs
adjustments as a result of the April 8,2019 Arbitration Award. The BU 11 contract arbitration

followed the process articulated in Chapter 89-11 (Resolution ofdisputes; impasses) Hawaii
Revised Statutes and we have attached a copy. "Based on the record evidence and pursuant
to the rationale expressed above in reliance on the statutory criteria set forth in HRS §8911," the Arbitration Panel - which included Mr. William Brilhante, Director of Human

Resources for the County of Hawaii, serving as the Employer Group's representative unanimously concluded:

1. "That the Employer Group "has the ability to pay Rank-for-Rank overtime and
rejects the Employer Group's proposal;"
2. "Awards across-the-board salaries raises of 2% for the year beginning July 1,
2019 and an additional 2% for the year beginning July 1,2010;"

3. That "members of Bargaining Unit 11 will be entitled to two (2) one-time lump
sum payments reasonably equivalent to the one-time lump sum payments award
to police officers in Bargaining Unit 12" and these payments are "in the interest
and welfare of the public and are within the financial ability of the employers to
meet these costs."

HFFA and the Employer group reached agreement for EUTF employer contributions
as conferred by the award.

The Employer Group, HFFA and the Panel fulfilled the statutory requirements and
this award is fair. We respectfully urge you to commitfunds to meet the terms and
conditions ofthe arbitration and HFFA members and Executive Board appreciates your

favorable action on this proposal and thank you for the opportunity to testify.
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§89-11

Resolution of disputes; impasses.

(a)

A public employer and an exclusive

representative may enter, at any time, into a written agreement setting forth an alternate
impasse procedure culminating in an arbitration decision pursuant to subsection (f), to be
invoked in the event of an impasse over the terms of an initial or renewed agreement. The
alternate impasse procedure shall specify whether the parties desire an arbitrator or
arbitration panel, how the neutral arbitrator is to be selected or the name of the person whom
the parties desire to be appointed as the neutral arbitrator, and other details regarding the
issuance of an arbitration decision. When an impasse exists, the parties shall notify the
board if they have agreed on an alternate impasse procedure. The board shall permit the
parties to proceed with their procedure and assist at times and to the extent requested by the
parties in their procedure. In the absence of an alternate impasse procedure, the board shall
assist in the resolution of the impasse at times and in the manner prescribed in subsection
(d) or (e), as the case may be. If the parties subsequently agree on an alternate impasse
procedure, the parties shall notify the board. The board shall immediately discontinue the
procedures initiated pursuant to subsection (d) or (e) and permit the parties to proceed with
their procedure.
(b) An impasse during the term of a collective bargaining agreement on reopened items or
items regarding a supplemental agreement shall not be subject to the impasse procedures in
this section. The parties may mutually agree on an impasse procedure, but if the procedure
culminates in an arbitration decision, the decision shall be pursuant to subsection (f).
(c) An impasse over the terms of an initial or renewed agreement and the date of impasse
shall be as follows:

(1) More than ninety days after written notice by either party to initiate negotiations,either party may give written notice to the board that
an impasse exists. The dale on which the board receives notice shall be the date ofimpasse; and
(2) If neither party gives written notice ofan impasse and there are unresolved issues on January 31 ofa year in which the agreement is
due to expire, the board shall declare on January 31 that an impasse exists and February 1 shall be the date ofimpasse.
(d) If an impasse exists between a public employer and the exclusive bargaining
representative of bargaining unit (1), nonsupervisory employees in blue collar positions;
bargaining unit (5), teachers and other personnel of the department of education; or
bargaining unit (7), faculty of the University of Hawaii and the community college system, the
board shall assist in the resolution of the impasse as follows:

(1) Voluntary mediation. During the first twenty days ofthe date ofimpasse,either party may request the board to assist in a voluntary
resolution of the impasse by appointing a mediator or mediators, representative ofthe public from a list ofqualified persons maintained by
the board;

(2) Mediation. Ifthe impasse continues more than twenty days, the board shall appoint a mediator or mediators representative ofthe
public from a list ofqualified persons maintained by the board,to assist the parlies in a voluntary resolution of the impasse. The board may
compel the parties to attend mediation, reasonable in time and frequency, until the fiftieth day of impasse. Thereafter, mediation shall be
elective with the parties,subject to the approval ofthe board;
(3) Report ofthe board. The board shall promptly report to the appropriate legislative body or bodies the following circumstances as each
occurs:

(A)
(B)

The date of a tentative agreement and whether the terms thereof are
confidential between the parties;
The ratification or failure of ratification of a tentative agreement;

(C)

The signing of a tentative agreement;

(0)
(E)

The terms of a tentative agreement; or
On or about the fiftieth day of impasse, the failure of mediation.

The parties shall provide the board with the requisite information; and

(4) After the fiftieth day of impasse,the parties may resort to such other remedies that are not prohibited by any agreement pending
between them,other provisions ofthis chapter,or any other law.
(e)

If an impasse exists between a public employer and the exclusive representative of

bargaining unit (2), supervisory employees in blue collar positions; bargaining unit (3),
nonsupervisory employees in white collar positions; bargaining unit (4), supervisory employees
in white collar positions; bargaining unit (6), educational officers and other personnel of
the department of education under the same salary schedule; bargaining unit (8), personnel of
the University of Hawaii and the community college system, other than faculty; bargaining unit
(9), registered professional nurses; bargaining unit (10), institutional, health, and
correctional workers; bargaining unit (11), firefighters; bargaining unit (12), police
officers; bargaining unit (13), professional and scientific employees; or bargaining unit
https://www.caDltol.hawail.nov/hrscurrent/Vol02 ChQ046-0115/HRS0089/HRS 0089-0011.htm
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(14), state law enforcement officers and state and county ocean safety and water safety

officers, the board shall assist in the resolution of the impasse as follows:
(1) Mediation. During the first twenty days after the date ofimpasse,the board shall immediately appoint a mediator, representative of
the public from a list ofqualified persons maintained by the board,to assist the parties in a voluntary resolution ofthe impasse.
(2) Arbitration. If the impasse continues twenty days after the date ofimpasse, the board shall immediately notify the employer and the
exclusive representative that the impasse shall be submitted to a three-member arbitration panel who shall follow the arbitration procedure
provided herein.
(A)

(B)

Arbitration panel. Two members of the arbitration panel shall be selected by
the parties; one shall be selected by the employer and one shall be selected by
the exclusive representative. The neutral third member of the arbitration
panel, who shall chair the arbitration panel, shall be selected by mutual
agreement of the parties. In the event that the parties fail to select the
neutral third member of the arbitration panel within thirty days from the date
of impasse, the board shall request the American Arbitration Association, or
its successor in function, to furnish a list of five qualified arbitrators from
which the neutral arbitrator shall be selected. Within five days after receipt
of the list, the parties shall alternately strike names from the list until a
single name is left, who shall be immediately appointed by the board as the
neutral arbitrator and chairperson of the arbitration panel.
Final positions. Upon the selection and appointment of the arbitration panel,
each party shall submit to the panel, in writing, with copy to the other party,
a final position that shall include all provisions in any existing collective
bargaining agreement not being modified, all provisions already agreed to in
negotiations, and all further provisions which each party is proposing for
inclusion in the final agreement; provided that such further provisions shall
be limited to those specific proposals that were submitted in writing to the
other party and were the subject of collective bargaining between the parties
up to the time of the impasse, including those specific proposals that the
parties have decided to include through a written mutual agreement.

The

arbitration panel shall decide whether final positions are compliant with this
provision and which proposals may be considered for inclusion in the final
agreement.

(C)

Arbitration hearing. Within one hundred twenty days of its appointment, the
arbitration panel shall commence a hearing at which time the parties may submit
either in writing or through oral testimony, all information or data supporting
their respective final positions. The arbitrator, or the chairperson of the
arbitration panel together with the other two members, are encouraged to assist
the parties in a voluntary resolution of the impasse through mediation, to the
extent practicable throughout the entire arbitration period until the date the
panel is required to issue its arbitration decision.

(D)

Arbitration decision. Within thirty days after the conclusion of the hearing,
a majority of the arbitration panel shall reach a decision pursuant to
subsection (f) on all provisions that each party proposed in its respective
final position for inclusion in the final agreement and transmit a preliminary
draft of its decision to the parties.

The parties shall review the preliminary

draft for completeness, technical correctness, and clarity and may mutually
submit to the panel any desired changes or adjustments that shall be
incorporated in the final draft of its decision. Within fifteen days after the
transmittal of the preliminary draft, a majority of the arbitration panel shall
issue the arbitration decision.

(f) An arbitration panel in reaching its decision shall give weight to the following
factors and shall include in its written report or decision an explanation of how the factors
were taken into account:

(1) The lawful authority ofthe employer,including the ability ofthe employer to use special funds only for authorized purposes or under
specific circumstances because oflimitations imposed by federal or state laws or county ordinances, as the case may be;
(2) Stipulations ofthe parties;

(3) The interests and welfare ofthe public;

(4) The financial ability ofthe employer to meet these costs; provided that the employer's ability to fund cost items shall not be predicated
on the premise that the employer may increase or impose new taxes, fees,or charges, or develop other sources of revenues;
(5) The present and future general economic condition ofthe counties and the State;
https:/ANWw.c3pitoLhawan.gov/hrscurrent/Vol02_Ch0046-0115/HRS0089/HRSJ0089-0011.htm
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(6) Comparison of wages, hours, and conditions ofemployment ofthe employees involved in the arbitration proceeding with the wages,
hours, and conditions of employment ofother persons performing similar services, and ofother state and county employees in Hawaii;
(7) The average consumer prices for goods or services, commonly known as the cost ofliving;

(8) The overall compensation presently received by the employees,including direct wage compensation, vacation, holidays and excused
time,insurance and pensions, medical and hospitalization benefits, the continuity and stability ofemployment,and all other benefits
received;

(9) Changes in any of the foregoing circumstances during the pendency of the arbitration proceedings; and
(10) Such other factors, not conflned to the foregoing, which are normally or traditionally taken into consideration in the determination of
wages, hours, and conditions ofemployment through voluntary collective bargaining, mediation, arbitration, or otherwise between the
parties, in the public service or in private employment.
(g) The decision of the arbitration panel shall be final and binding upon the parties on
all provisions submitted to the arbitration panel. If the parties have reached agreement with
respect to the amounts of contributions by the State and counties to the Hawaii employer-union
health benefits trust fund by the tenth working day after the arbitration panel issues its
decision, the final and binding agreement of the parties on all provisions shall consist of
the panel's decision and the amounts of contributions agreed to by the parties. If the
parties have not reached agreement with respect to the amounts of contributions by the State
and counties to the Hawaii employer-union health benefits trust fund by the close of business
on the tenth working day after the arbitration panel issues its decision, the parties shall
have five days to submit their respective recommendations for such contributions to the
legislature, if it is in session, and if the legislature is not in session, the parties shall
submit their respective recommendations for such contributions to the legislature during the
next session of the legislature. In such event, the final and binding agreement of the
parties on all provisions shall consist of the panel's decision and the amounts of
contributions established by the legislature by enactment, after the legislature has
considered the recommendations for such contributions by the parties. It is strictly
understood that no member of a bargaining unit subject to this subsection shall be allowed to
participate in a strike on the issue of the amounts of contributions by the State and counties
to the Hawaii employer-union health benefits trust fund. The parties shall take whatever
action is necessary to carry out and effectuate the final and binding agreement. The parties
may, at any time and by mutual agreement, amend or modify the panel's decision.
Agreements reached pursuant to the decision of an arbitration panel and the amounts of
contributions by the State and counties to the Hawaii employer-union health benefits trust
fund, as provided herein, shall not be subject to ratification by the employees concerned.
All items requiring any moneys for implementation shall be subject to appropriations by the
appropriate legislative bodies and the employer shall submit all such items within ten days
after the date on which the agreement is entered into as provided herein, to the appropriate
legislative bodies.
(h) Any time frame provided in an impasse procedure, whether an alternate procedure or
the procedures in this section, may be modified by mutual agreement of the parties. In the

absence of a mutual agreement to modify time frames, any delay, failure, or refusal by either
party to participate in the impasse procedure shall not be permitted to halt or otherwise
delay the process, unless the board so orders due to an unforeseeable emergency. The process
shall commence or continue as though all parties were participating.
(i) Nothing in this section shall be construed to prohibit the parties from reaching a
voluntary settlement on the unresolved issues at any time prior to the issuance of an
arbitration decision.

(j) The costs and expenses for mediation provided under subsection (d) or (e) shall be
borne by the board. The costs and expenses for any other services performed by neutrals
pursuant to mutual agreement of the parties and the costs for a neutral arbitrator shall be
borne equally by the parties. All other costs incurred by either party in complying with this
section, including the costs of its selected member on the arbitration panel, shall be borne
by the party incurring them. [L 1970, c 171, pt of §2; am L 1978, c 108, §1; am L 1984, c 75,
§1, c 219, §1, and c 254, §2; am L 1985, c 251, §5; gen ch 1985, 1993; am L 1995, c 202, §1
and c 208, §1; am L 2000, c 253, §100; am L 2001, c 90, §9; am L 2002, c 189, §1 and c 232,
§3; am L Sp 2003, c 6, §1; am L 2004, c 10, §5; am L 2013, c 137, §4; am L 2014, c 75, §1)

Attorney General Opinions
Ombudsman has no jurisdiction over employee complaints covered by collective bargaining
agreements.

Att. Gen. Op. 73-6.
Law Journals and Reviews
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Public Employee Arbitration in Hawaii, A Study in Erosion.

2 UH L. Rev. 477.

Case Notes

Before board, on own motion, can declare that an impasse exists, it must determine that the
party claiming impasse has been negotiating in good faith.

56 H. 85, 528 P.2d 809.

Based on plain language of section and collective bargaining agreement grievance procedure,
plaintiff needed to pursue any claims arising from the agreement in the administrative forum
rather than in circuit court.

92 H. 268, 990 P.2d 1150.

Where employee was not the exclusive representative of an appropriate bargaining unit and,
thus, subsection (a) did not confer any right to submit employee's dispute to an agreed
procedure or to the board for a final and binding decision, the board was correct in
dismissing employee's claim, and there was no §89-13(a)(7) prohibited practice refusal or
failure to comply with chapter 89 by the employer. 97 H. 528, 40 P.3d 930.
Where arbitration between the State and union representing state employees was statutorily
mandated arbitration pursuant to subsection (e), and not a voluntary agreement to arbitrate,
the Hawaii labor relations board had original jurisdiction over the parties' dispute pursuant
to §89-14; circuit court did not have jurisdiction pursuant to chapter 658A because that
chapter was inapplicable. 134 H. 489, 345 P.3d 155 (2015).
Subsection (a) does not limit the Hawaii labor relations board's authority to intervene when
a party commits a prohibited practice by refusing to comply with the alternative impasse
procedure. 132 H. 492 (App.), 323 P.3d 136 (2014).
Where neither the government-employee union (union) nor the government employers challenged
the terms of the arbitration award or sought to invalidate the arbitration award and where the
union filed a motion in circuit court to confirm the arbitration award, the issues raised on

appeal by the union relating to the selection of the neutral arbitrator were moot.

However,

the issues of whether the Hawaii labor relations board (board) or the circuit court had

original jurisdiction to resolve the dispute over the selection of the neutral arbitrator and
whether the board exceeded its authority in issuing its order for interlocutory relief fell
within the public interest exception to the mootness doctrine. 132 H. 492 (App.), 323 P.3d
136 (2014).

Where the government-employee union's (union) claim that the government employers violated
the terms of the arbitration award by failing to meet and confer as required by the
arbitration award involved a controversy concerning prohibited practices, the Hawaii labor
relations board had exclusive original jurisdiction over the claims raised in the union's
motion for civil contempt, and the circuit court laclced jurisdiction to decide the motion for
civil contempt. 132 H. 492 (App.), 323 P.3d 136 (2014).
Where the parties' actions precluded the arbitration from commencing on the date agreed upon
under a memorandum of agreement and threatened the timely resolution of the impasse, the
Hawaii labor relations board did not abuse its discretion in facilitating a timely resolution
of the parties' stalemate in selecting a neutral arbitrator by having the American Arbitration
Association select the neutral arbitrator. 132 H. 492 (App.), 323 P.3d 136 (2014).
Where the parties' claims regarding their dispute over the selection of a neutral
arbitrator, as alleged in their prohibited practice complaints, clearly involved a controversy
concerning prohibited practices, the Hawaii labor relations board had exclusive original
jurisdiction to determine the controversy concerning the selection of the neutral arbitrator.
132 H. 492 (App.), 323 P.3d 136 (2014).
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Coun^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Greg Mebel <gregmebel@gmail.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:25 PM
County Clerk
Vision Zero

Aloha Maul County Council PLEASE SUPPORT VISION ZERO

It seems traffic fatalities(and ocean drownlngs) happen all the time. So often, in fact, that it's not big news when one of them
happens. That's a shame. We could do more.
Vision Zero is just that. It takes a bold vision and tries to implement. That's what you as County Council members are good at.
That's why you were elected.
Please support Vision Zero and SAVE A LIFE. It's so worth it.
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Thanks for your consideration and service,
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Greg Mebel
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

Greg Mebel <gregmebel@gmail.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:40 PM
County Clerk
Support North Shore Greenway Phase IV

Maui County Council Members:
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PLEASE SUPPORT THE CONTINUATION OF THE NORTH SHORE GREENWAY TO HOOKIPA
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There is a $150K appropriation for the Countywide Bikeway Improvements Fund, within the Department of Public works. This is
to study the route for Phase IV of the North Shore Greenway. That route will connect Paia town to Hookipa.

There are so many good reasons to do this. The first, is it could save lives. There are so many runners, cyclists, kids with

surfboards, and walkers trying to get down Hana Highway in this section. With highway speed cars and trucks - a bike/pedestrian
separated path is needed for safety.

Then, this would be something that would alleviate the traffic and parking problems at Hookipa Beach Park.

It would cut down on pollution by saving vehicle trips. It could help people become more healthy by getting more exercise and
getting out of their vehicles.

It's really a win in so many ways.

Please support it.

Aloha and thank you foryour service,
Greg Mebel

^oun^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

Greg Mebel <gregmebei@gmail.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:47 PM
County Clerk
Hamakualoa Open Space Master Plan

Aloha Council Members -

I was a part of some early focus groups looking at the County acquisition of 267 acres by Peahi. I remember many groups talking
about their goals at the Kaunoa Senior Center.

Then, what an incredible day when we heard the County would secure this land. It made many people relieved and proud of the
County.

Now, more must be done to see the vision realized. Please support the funds appropriated to further the discussion and
implementation. There are so many wonderful ways this land could be used for public good. Let's put those into action.
LET'S CREATE THE HAMAKUALOA OPEN SPACE MASTER PLAN.

Thank you for your consideration and service,
Greg Mebel

n

O Tl
c: -!•;

=E
S>-

5o

—<

:^rn

rn

o
Ov

^o
=c

Si:

rn-t
:r

ni
Cn
o»

o

Cr 19-49 budget

This budget includes a roadway capital improvement project at Kahana Nui
bridge that has uncollected deferral agreements attached to it.

By law, the county must act to collect on those agreements when a CIP is
funded. But there's no process to assess and collect what's due. There isn't even
a fund to put the money into when it is recovered.

That's part of why Mayor Victorino is hiring Chris Salem to bring back the
Fairness Bill he wrote in 2011, which Pat Wong squashed without any

justification. Mr. Salem brings his extensive infrastructure background as well as
proposals like the one I shared with you all a few weeks ago, from an

independent consultant group that specializes in assessment districts, fees in
lieu, and debt recovery for municipalities.

This budget, by law, must account for amounts owed by developers that off set
expenditures of public funds. If you approve this budget without that I believe you
will be in violation of your duties under the charter.

This bridge was part of Phase IV of Lower Ho'onopili Road originally council
funded 20 years ago. Over a million dollars was spent, it never got built and the
CIP was killed without any explanation given.

Over and over again Administrations have requested funds for CIP's that are not

shovel ready, meaning the county has not secured the land rights in order to
build.

Shovel Ready is another component of the Fairness Bill, that eliminates millions
of wasted taxpayer's dollars as well as state & federal STIP funds.

It is clear that the Phase 4 CIP got killed because there are 14 developer

agreements that are still uncollected, 20 years after Chris Salem originally blew
the whistle on the mismanaged deferral agreements.

Contrary to what Acting Director Lutey wrote to the Council just last week, there
will be more litigation surrounding these developer deferral agreements.

Especially when you consider the fraud that will be revealed when the Auditor
does his audit.

I have here nearly 2000 signatures on Maui Cause's petition that opens the door
for a class action lawsuit to force Corporation Council to either remove the

unspecified encumberances and liens on landowner's titles, or step aside and let
the Council embrace the Mayor's and Mr. Salem's plan to protect the public
interest and collect on the thousands of outstanding developer agreements in a
fair and equitable manner.

This bridge needs to be replaced. The flow capadty is still too low, last winter it
flooded badly, the roadway is still too narrow, last year an elderly gentleman hit
the cement bam'er and was killed.

The risks of inaction are real. Resolving these issues is going to take cooperation
between the mayor, his directors, you nine and council services.

It also probably needs charter revision to, among other things, bring the planning
commission back under the control of this council, and close the loopholes that

directors of planning and public works have been abusing for decades in their
enormously damaging mismanagement of sma minor permits.

Cc 19-228 will remove the secret giveaway to developers manufactured by corp
council when they manipulated the 2015 upcountry water bill.

Corp Counsel's Ed Kushi testified that the proposed exemptions could only be
justified through a water bill because they were tied specifically to families on the
upcountry water-meter wait list. Corp Counsel's Jenifer Oana testified it was only
for families building homes, nothing commercial.

None of the council members were aware at the time that the language that

Kushi and Oana approved for legality and form and inserted into tiltelB are the
exact 7 words that this ordinance seeks to remove: No Improvements required
"for a subdivision into two developable lots". They wrote in no specify whatsoever

to Upcountry, nor families on the Upcountry water meter wait list. That
contradicts their own testimony and violates county rules.

The whistle was blown in 2016 on this secret bait and switch by none other than

Chris Salem, who was also the original whistleblower on the infamous deferral
agreements.

And Just as Corp Counsel continued to write new deferral agreements for 6 years
after it went public that there was no program whatsoever to collect on them.

Public Works continues today to write roadway exemptions to developers with 2
lot commercial subdivisions island-wide even though every one now knows the
council never intended that.

But the abuse of authority goes deeper.

Last October citizen Eric Paulson filed a complaint naming Kushi and Oana for
procedural violations of county rules for public notices, agendas and council
communications. And for Sunshine violations.

«s

The judge initially mied only on the sunshine aspect of the case, saying it was
beyond the 90 window for a sunshine complaint. She never addressed the
violations of county rules that are not tied to sunshine. And so those aspects are
today up for reconsideration by the court.

At his confirmation hearing David Goode testified that Paulson's case was dead.
Is David Goode even remotely qualified to testily on the legal status of county
litigation?

The corporation counsel who was sitting next to Goode, who should have

qualified Goode's assessment but didn't was Ed Kushi, who is named in the suit.
Do anyone see the problem here?

Corp counsel wrote the deferral agreements and Corp counsel wrote the bogus
amendment to title 18 that Ms Paltin is seeking to remove. Corp Counsel is
defending themselves against several resulting law suits and at the same time is
advising this council on all these matters.

There's a whole cadre of lawyers working for Corp Counsel today,"the
dinosaurs" who have been around long enough to have gotten dragged into

irresolvable conflicts of interest and who cannot possibly any longer serve the
public's best interest. They all need to be removed.

Maui Causes has collected 362 petition signatures that call on this council to take
the action Ms Paltin is proposing.

Cr 19-51 dagdag-andaya
Past Director of Public Works David Goode stated unequivocally that regardless

that intent of the council was to only exempt roadway and fire suppression
requirements for families on the upcountry water meter wait list, as long as the

language of title 18 continued to be as it is today he would continue to issue
exemptions to 2 lot commercial subdivisions island wide.

FOIA requests have been made to find out how many more 2 lot commercial

subdivision exemptions Goode issued after he was denied the director's position
by this council but continued to serve under the Mayor's authority.

I think it's reasonable to ask Director of Pubic Woks nominee dagdag andaya

what her policy is regarding these exemptions. Is she issuing and will she
continue to issue new exemptions to commercial two lot subdivisions island wide
knowing full well that it was never the intention of the council for that to happen?

If she is asked today and does not make a firm commitment to stop this abuse

right now she should not be approved for the director's position, as she obviously
does not at heart serve the best interests of the public.
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Lance Taguchi, Maul County Auditor

Letter:

Greetings,

We now have dear evidence offraud and collusion in Maui County's
administration of Special Management Area Permits to allow developers
and licensed consultants to intentionally avoid public review and the cost of
environmental protections, in violation of Federal Coastal Zone Management
Laws.

As the decades of public records expose, one by one. politically appointed
Planning Directors have selectively issued thousands of exemptions
and SMA Minor Permits on private ocean front properties and massive

agricultural tracts that have been subdivided into condominiums, in order to
serve the developer's financial interests.
The cumulative impacts of toxic runoff, obstructed coastal access, shoreline
erosion and traffic jams are being perpetuated by an active and illegal
covered-up of this fraud and collusion by Corporation Counsel.
We believe a simple, focused audit will expose loopholes in the SMA

Permitting process and reveal to the Planning Commission the massive
number of multimillion dollar, private, oceanfront developments where the
citizens have been illegally cut out of the review and approval process.
In order to end the decades-long exploitation of Maui Taxpayers, our Ocean
Life, Reefs and Shoreline, we call on each County Council Member to sign

this petition and join hands with the citizens in our request of you, as Maui's
Independent Auditor, to identify and close the loopholes that facilitate the
irresponsible mismanagement of Federal Environmental Laws.
BACKSTORY:

Mayor Arakawa's stinking Injection Wells demonstrate how little he cares
for the environment. This carries over to a weak administration of Federal

SMA (Special Management Area)laws. Politically appointed Dept. Directors
manipulate permits so wealthy private developers can build multi-million
spec homes and skirt around zoning and environmental laws.
All of this systematically sucks our tax money out of the budget to the
benefit of private developers. We pay their bills. And the environment
sustains ongoing harm.

For years Arakawa's cronies have facilitated falsified Order of Magnitude
Statements and illegal, overlapping Infrastructure Deferral Agreements.
The Planning Director uses his enormous discretion to exempt developers
from having to commit land for county road widening. To move the Pali Hwy,
we just paid $4 million to buy back land that should have been ours for free.

The Planning Commission and Directors looked the other way while
Olowalu's developer skipped out without meeting their obligations. A citizen
sued to bring them back 10 years later. We think there are thousand of
Olowalu's out there.

Council Member Elle Cochran and others before her,JoAnne Johnston-Winer,

Michelle Anderson, Sol Kaho'ohalahala, have tried to stop this abuse but the

Mayor's lawyers stonewalled them all.
We think Corporation Council is blocking all public discussion of SMA
Permit abuse and 3-Lot-or-Less Subdivision Deferral Agreements as part
of an ongoing Cover-Up of multiple acts offraud that were perpetrated
around 2001 where a Land Planning consultant submitted falsified Order
of Magnitude estimates and then went to work for the County as Deputy
Director of Public Works, where he signed off on his own client's oceanfront
subdivisions containing the very same falsified estimates.

Maul Causes is launching this public petition to call upon our independent
County Auditor to assess our financial loss and close the loopholes that hide
this ongoing corruption and environmental harm.
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Name

Location

Date

Comment

vijak ayasanonda

Lahalna, Hi

2017-12-01

Too much corruption and development of unneeded million dollar
homes

Jane Thomas

LodI, CA

2017-12-01

Maul Is my second home and we need to stop these acts

Peg McArdle

Kallua Kona, HI

2017-12-01

Aloha 'Aina. Stop the greed and corruption. Protect Hawaii.

Jeanmary Kahookele

Nahiku, HI

2017-12-01

This affects all of us.

AmyWeis

Klhei, HI

2017-12-02

i care about the island and want to live in a healthy environment

Marilyn McAteer

Lahalna, HI

2017-12-02

We need integrity, transparency and fairness in our governance.
There is secrecy, backroom deals and if you stand up to this Injustice
you will be shot down by Corporate Council Patrick Wong who works
for the powers that be and Is being paid by us.You do not know

what you are up against until you try to confront the injustice of the
Arakawa administration and his cohorts.

Barb Barry

Ha'iku, HI

2017-12-02

Corruption that exposes our Environment to destruction has to
stop.

Jayson Garcia

Pala, HI

2017-12-03

Awe no wayl Ho'oponopono na 'ainall

Valerie dark

Kihei, HI

2017-12-03

The flagrant destruction of our environment is appalling.There
is strong and compelling case to over throw the current regime.
Regardless of where you are from, no one has the right to steal,
poison, or harm our environment Lefs unite and show all of Maul
County who these monsters are and what criminal acts they have
committed against us ail.

Cedlla Reilly

Pala, HI

2017-12-03

Injection wells have devastating effects on our water quality. Pm
appalled by this practice. If it's true the mayor has specifically
allowed this, then I think he shid go to prison for it

Victor Sapelbw^ar

Wailuku, US

2017-12-03

I believe that the environment and natural beauty of the island
deserve to be protected from this corruption.

Charmane Yamada

Lahalna, HI

2017-12-03

This Is my home,this Is my children's home,This Is home to my
Friends And families. Malama aIna always.

Max Angel

Lahalna, HI

2017-12-03

Its up to us to stand together and #SaveMaui

Samuel hambek

Haiku, HI

2017-12-03

NUFF ALREADY done allowing the destruction of our eco system

Maul Causes

Makawao, HI

2017-12-03

Thanks for ail you do Marilyn...

Joseph Kohn MD

Wailuku, HI

2017-12-03

Attn MaullAudit 5MA Permit Process: Close Loopholes That Hide
Corruption & Damage Our Environment

Valarle Honn

Orange, CA

2017-12-03

I love the land and sea

Name

Location

Date

Comment

Tom Butterworth

Kihei, HI

2017-12^3

It's the right thing to do. Government corruption is costing us
citizens more then money. Let's put a stop to It

Paula AJcoseba

Kauhlui, HI

2017-12-03

Please sign and share

kulncey

kaneohe, HI

2017-12-04

Enough plundering our ainal The whole island chain as welll Hawaii
has the best fertile AG lands to grow food and raise cattle and morel
Enough destructioni

Laa Poepoe

Ho'olehua, HI

2017-12-04

the result of poor decisions in the past has manifested as negative
Impacts in the present development projects continue to
compromise the ability for nature to complete essential natural
processes that replenish deficiencies, he all'l ka 'aina he kauwa ke
kanaka, priority to aIna before the needs of man. molokai nui a hina.

kell keahi

Lahaina, HI

2017-12-04

Stop, you all are destroying and taking away the very essence
of why people want to come here and get away from it all.. dont
make Itjust like the very place the want to get away from. All the
tourist and cars are Impacting the quality of life here for everyone,
you were elected because your smart now that your In office what
happened to all your brains people.

Astrid Watanabe

Makawao, HI

2017-12-04

I am against corruption.

Michelle Bright

Lahaina, HI

2017-12-04

Enough Is enoughl All parties should have to go through the proper
evaluation process. No more loopholes!

CassleVannatta

San Antonio,TX

2017-12-04

It's the right thing to dolll

Joshua Prais

West Warwick, RI

2017-12-04

banac-aricayos

People need to stand up against these loopholes.So sad for the
indigenous.

Anthony Tellez

San Antonio, TX

2017-12-04

Need to protect our natural resources not rape It for profits

Daryl KQnihl Boeche

Ke'anae, HI

2017-12-04

I live here and see the damage being done daily

Brian Hanson

Calgary, Canada

2017-12-05

I want to protea Maul

Paul Deslaurlers

Makawao, HI

2017-12-05

This Is an Important part of system change needed island wide

Jason Schwartz

Wailuku, HI

2017-12-05

I am not sure that there has been abuse but I sure would like an

audit Just to know If Youre right or not You are a good watch dog,
Sam.Thank you for your diligence
Maui Causes

Makawao, HI

2017-12-05

Happy to share proofJason. Got a fair amount of it now.Thanks for
signing.

Steve lafleur

Makawao, HI

2017-12-05

we have lost too many of our beaches to million dollar homes

Gary Landls

Kihei, HI

2017-12-05

LETS GET RIDE OF CORRUPT GREEDY UNETHICAL POUnCIANS ON
MAUI AND START BY FIRING MIKE WHITE III

Steven Forman

Paia, HI

2017-12-05

It's the right thing to do

Name

Location

Date

Comment

David 1. Sakoda

Kahului, HI

2017-12-05

I support an audit because it's good to have other perspectives
and eyes in the review process.I believe the process and
regulations need to be changed and hopefully an audit will make
recommendations. It is now legal and within regulations to
subdivide agricultural lands down to 2 acre lots. We lose agricultural
lands and it gets turned into "gentlemen"farms who don't do
any real Agriculture and create a fragmented landscape where
agriculture is still done also creating a buffer into the remaining
agriculture lands because they don't like the associated needs of

being by real agriculture, e.g. tilled land & dust,smell of manure
& quano.The State law requires agriculture lands be keptfor
agricultural purposes and this subdivision goes against the intent of
the law. Mainland money buying land with no intention for it to be
used for agriculture and changing it into suburbial
Madonna Dizon

KALUA'AHA, HI

2017-12-05

The people are part of the 'Aina and the'Aina part of the people.
When those in power act irresponsibly, we the people need to take
steps to stop such lack of integrl^ and bigotry.

brettgobar

Kula, HI

2017-12-05

i ask will spence to demonstrate the SMA assessment parameters
have been followed during the last 15 years and address the
concerns of MAUI CAUSES, i would participate in a meeting if
acceptable, brett gobar

brettgobar

Kula, HI

2017-12-05

sam,can you make a presentation to those of us unfamiliar? not
sure if you made a formal presentation at farmers union already, i
am happy to host a small group for an hour sometime, perhaps you
can email me a brief outline offacts, along with county,state and
fed guidelines that apply and have been abused ? brett

Jacqueline kippert

Haiku, HI

2017-12-05

The corruption is showing itself to be very ugly!

dhyan sandhya

makawao, HI

2017-12-05

mother maul needs to be protected from business mongers

Audrey Brito

Keauhou, HI

2017-12-05

Need to get these corrupt people out of our government We need
to pray.

Lori Mucci

Makawao, HI

2017-12-06

Protect the Aina^^

Lisa Gazaway

Jonesboro, US

2017-12-06

Lisa Ahia Gazaway

Karen Mamey

Kahului, HI

2017-12-06

I don't like what is going on here on Maul one pit

Maul Causes

Makawao, HI

2017-12-06

Sure Brett I can share a brief I sent to Guzman.What's your email?

Maul Causes

Makawao,HI

2017-12-06

sam@swvs.net

fhonias CreAgh

Kihei, HI

2017-12-06

Our mayor works forCooperation like Monsanto not the people.

Judith Carroil

Kihei, HI

2017-12-06

Cutoutcorruptioni

Colleen Curran

Kihel, HI

2017-12-06

our beautiful island is deteriorating and we need to be much better
stewards of the land,lets stop handing out SMA permits and begin
to honor the plans set forth by the communi^. plans that consider
the health and well being of Maul and those who live here.

Name

Location

Date

Comment

Maul Causes

Makawao, HI

2017-12-06

read more here

httpy/maulcauses.org/letter-to-councll-member-don-guzman-chair-of-litigatic
Raphiell Nolin

Puunene, HI

2017-12-06

Corporate Interests are buying their way Into our local government
and running the show. Let's expose who Is financing the candidates,
who are then beholden to their Corporate agenda.

Christopher Kasak

Makawao, HI

2017-12-06

"Follow the money"

Ronald Russell

Kihel, HI

2017-12-06

Heyl We live here.

brett gobar

Kula, HI

2017-12-06

uluusurf@gmalLcom,thx I

Eric Poulsen

Lahalna, HI

2017-12-06

Come together II It's our ONLY HOPE

Jennifer Anderson

MOAB, UT

2017-12-06

Maul is predous....protect It before it is lost..

Sharon Sutllff

San Luis Oblspo,

2017-12-06

Maul's environment is delicate and sensitive. Don't destroy It with
greed.

CA

dawn alexander

Lahalna, HI

2017-12-06

It's needed.Too many sell outs.Go Allka!

Stephanie Austin

Haiku, HI

2017-12-06

The rules are to be followed by alii

Cardiff by the Sea,,

2017-12-06

Susan Wlllhoit

Respect our envlronment...when It's gone...lt's gone. People before
profit

CA

Alex Beers

Walluku, HI

2017-12-06

Amy Stephens

Lahalna, HI

2017-12-07

It's the right thing to do,simplel

Arakawa and his people are so corrupt They are selling Maul out
forever to enrich themselves

Van Welbom

Phoenix, AZ

2017-12-07

Maul Causes

Makawao, HI

2017-12-07

Stop the paving over of paradise!
Mahalo Dawn.We spoke Just today.Thanks for your support Sam
Small.

Irish Teeters

Walluku, HI

2017-12-07

No more reosrtsi

Angela Raymond

Jacksonville, NC

2017-12-07

I love Maul,it Is my second home.

Yolanta

Saint Albans,

2017-12-08

Paslkowskl-Kucz.

England, UK

I am American Citizen who had privilege to make Oahu, Maul and
Kawaii my home Years 1974-1986 and fell inlove with the Aina and
Hawaiinel Ohana and the lovely people is my Ghana now.I wlil do
all I can to preserve the Law of the land.Signing this petition Is my
wish.

Lisa Rivera

Maul, HI

2017-12-08

We must take a stand to protect our Mother..As native people it
is our duty for we are only tending it for our children and future
generations. Let's not destroy ourselves by not honoring her and
our ancestors..

Marianne Reed

Kihel, HI

2017-12-08

Envlormental Health reasons

Name

Location

Date

Comment

Mark Anne K. Awana

Union City, CA

2017-12-08

It's the right thing too do- Maui is my'home island'^

Claire Kelierman

Makawao,HI

2017-12-09

Please light up corruption. Honest people have rights, too.

Stefanle Selbert

Germany

2017-12-09

Stephanie Pistol

MlKEStasko

Miami, US

2017-12-09

Keep Maui cleani

KImberlyn Scott

Huelo, HI

2017-12-09

My Father told me to never do anything I'd be In trouble for doing if
the anyone knew.I'd like my political reps to have the same criteria.

Tammy Harp

Kamuela, HI

2017-12-09

...because I care.

Jimmy MuschiettI

Kula, HI

2017-12-09

I love Mauil

Jeff Bames

San Diego, CA

2017-12-09

Maul No Ka Oil

Mavis

Hana, HI

2017-12-09

End the corruption & spend it on what really counts, housing,
infrastructure, protecting our environment Also hire professionals
to do the jobs, not all friends 8i ohana ofso 8i so.

Travis Browne

Haiku, HI

2017-12-09

I love maui

Julie Paul

Pahoa, HI

2017-12-09

End corruption and the end the old boy network, one and the same.

Geoffrey Last

Pahoa, HI

2017-12-10

Enough is enough corruption rapid in Hawaii needs to change

Maul Causes

Makawao, HI

2017-12-10

Would that it were so!

Socrates arceo

Cebu,Philippines

2017-12-10

Oppressed people need support

Lori Rores

Monett MO

2017-12-10

It's time to say enough. No more building.

Celine Kitaoka

Las Vegas, NV

2017-12-10

To protect our children's'Aina.

Jeanne Carey

Hana, HI

2017-12-10

Maul is in a housing crisis. Housing for low and middle income
residents should be the only permits granted. Period. And it doesn't
need to be fancy.

Susann Quipotia

Kahului, HI

2017-12-10

Oiiveira-Medeiros

WE WILL NOT STAND BY AND WATCH THIS SHIT GO DOWN.HELP US
STOP THIS MADNESS.^

Susann Quipotia

Kahului, HI

2017-12-10

We Will Not Stand By And Watch This Madness.Sign 8i Share.

Fernande Foumier

Luxembourg,
Luxembourg

2017-12-10

Certains" humains" ne sont pas en dessus de tousi Prenez,votre
responsabilt£e, s.v.p. Blen triste, de signez des petitions. Merci.

Ben Shafer

Hauula, HI

2017-12-10

It's the pono thing to do.

Maria Van Geel

Zdroisko, Poland

2017-12-10

Getekend

El Sutherland

San Marcos, CA

2017-12-10

Maul isn't for anyone,let the people live how they successfully have
before America "helped"

Name

Location

Date

Comment

joe scott

Walluku, HI

2017-12.10

enough Is enoughgovernmentis elected to govern for the
peoplenot the rich that pay off our corrupt officials

ONLY ONE MAUI

KIHEI.HI

2017-12-11

Share this petition

Theo Brantly

Long Branch, NJ

2017-12-11

Corruption for financial gain should be a mandatory federal offense
with stiff penalties as It always hurts others and our environment I
Shut them down III

Patience Norris

Makawao, HI

2017-12-11

This Is our home.Tired of seeing the locals loose and visitors take
over the island we call home.We have to protect what we have left.

Edelmira Williams

Bell Gardens, CA

2017-12-11

Itvis so Importantlll

Aneya Lawson

Los Angeles, CA

2017-12-11

Earth Is pissed. Earthquakes. Hurricanes. Fires. Please don't kill the
home we all share

Josh ganus

mt dora, FL

2017-12-12

This needs to be changedl

Michelle KItashlma

Haiku, HI

2017-12-12

We need to take back our Ainal It belongs to us. Aloha AInal

Michelle Sayegh

Klhei, HI

2017-12-12

Maul no ka 011

Melissa Fay

Phoenix, AZ

2017-12-13

#draintheswamp in all areas of corruption

Bert Goodrlch

Albuquerque, NM

2017-12-13

I look forward to revisiting Maul without greed driven
"improvements."

Thomas Harmon

Henderson, NV

2017-12-13

I love Maul

Debbie Ford

Kula, HI

2017-12-13

I'm signing this petition to bring transparency to the permitting
process.

Jon Tallman

Makawao, HI

2017-12-13

I advise people to study Title 31 United States Code 3802,False
claims and statements;Llabllity.Mike,A]an,Pat are In violation of this
code supported by the Constitution of the United States.

Charles Stoddard

Klhei, HI

2017-12-13

All ocean front should be parks and fully accessible to all, share the
earth.

Denlse LaBarre

Haiku, HI

2017-12-13

Make the permitting process transparent. Back room deals to sell
out Maul County must come to an end.

nick drance

KIhe, HI

2017-12-13

Anything that happens with the AIna should be transparent and
porno. We are Just a little tiny island in the middle of the big giant
ocean.The land Is special In a way that's different than other places

aerie waters

hana, HI

2017-12-13

Integrity will prevail

Maryjo Masters

Kula, HI

2017-12-13

Our aina needs protection from self-sendng Interests.

chetan kinsey

Reno, NV

2017-12-13

Clearly Maul needs a big push by the people to change the
government so that it is FOR the people.

Name

Location

Date

Comment

Trisha Anderson

waiiuku, HI

2017-12-13

Independent Audit Required to begin exposing corrupt praaices at
the County level.

Anne Pierce

Haiku, HI

2017-12-13

Maui is all about the land and sea. We cannot abuse our lifeline.

Patricia Gardner

Haiku, HI

2017-12-13

We need to protect Maui,its beauty, the shores and beaches from
environmentai poliution, and being stripped of everything sacred
to us. Ail in name of"Progress" and corporate interests, the life we
once knew is being taken away. We ali need to stand up and say
"NOl" We will not let you destroy our landi

Bonnie Marsh, ND

Haiku, HI

2017-12-13

Christina chang

waiiuku, HI

2017-12-13

I support honesty within our local permit department

Maui is sacred and supports our life, we need to protea and take
careof herl

Tanya Gabriei

Kihei, HI

2017-12-13

I'm signing because we need to protect and Respect the Ainai

Wiliiam Guse

Calgary, Canada

2017-12-13

I am a former Maui resident and frequently return to Maui.I have

watched year after year as Maui loses the things that make it such a
special place in the hearts of peopie from around the world. Maui no
ka oi

Chandrika McLaughiin

Kihei, HI

2017-12-14

Maui is the most beautiful island in the world and is worth

preserving for the next generation.
Faith Ewbank

Makawao, HI

2017-12-14

Accountabili^ demanded.Policy and procedure compliance.

Rebecca Sydney

Makawao, HI

2017-12-15

I Carelil

Giarlotte Sandoz

Makawao,, HI

2017-12-16

For the love of the aina and because the health of the island is the
health of the people.

Gabriei

Lahaina, HI

2017-12-18

Keep Maui Country and stop the fraudulent deveiopmentsi

Kuia, HI

2017-12-19

Beeson-McArdie

Stephen Luksic

Give control back to the peopie not the corporations. We need more
transparency and less corruption.

Ryan Cook

US

2017-12-19

Maui is a special place and should be protected not exploited by
government to make money!

Harry Prince

Waiiuku, HI

2017-12-19

Nuffalready.

Monika Witzel de

Mountain View, CA

2017-12-20

I'm signing because we have a responsibility to preserve Mauls
coastline!

Salazar

Reef Randaii

Portiand, OR

2017-12-20

All information should be open and available so that proper actions
can be taken

Eddie Layman

Singapore,

Singapore

2017-12-20

The purity needs to be protected..

Name

Location

Date

Comment

Hniary Palmer

Makawao, HI

2017-12-20

Because it's time for the end of The Old Boy Network" and the
cash th^ getfrom developers in brown paper bags. Can you say
Corrupt?

Tracey Graham

Lahaina,HI

2017-12-21

Protect our island please

Elaine Johnson

Richmond, Canada

2017-12-21

Love MAUi

Laila Tarbah

Salinas,CA

2017-12-24

I want to help keep Maui's wild land wild and untouched by greed.

Richard Wesson

Pullman, WA

2017-12-24

Rrst,to expose, prosecute and prevent corruption in our
government wherever it is in our government And then we should
protect and conserve our natural environment as best we can,
include obeying EXISTING LAWSIil And finally, I personally consider
Maul like a second home

Jason Santos

Beth Dougherty

Hanamauiu, HI

2017-12-24

Greed is going to destroy our planet

Huntington

2017-12-24

What they are trying to do is totally wrong.

2017-12-24

I love Maul and am a long time resident of 34 years. Maul is a
precious jewel, but over-crowding and overused and limited
resources and infrastructure are taxing the island too far, problems
with traffic, over-development,losing views and open areas,cost
to environment and natural habitat, we are too dependent on
mainland,can't take care ofso many people without the barges.Too
much trash too and waste products.The reefs are suffering terribly,

Station, NY
Katie Romanchuk

Haiku, HI

which affect marine health.

Janine Blagi

Makawao, HI

2017-12-26

Please protect our island.

Carter Piers

Honolulu, HI

2017-12-27

I'm signing this because we need to protect the shoreline. Progress
for the sake of progress in this case is senseless. Especially with the
cultural harm and environmental damage that will most certainly
follow this decision.

Jezelyn Gonsalves

Lahaina, HI

2017-12-27

Ail this corruption has to stopllli

consueio

Lahaina, HI

2017-12-27

We need to think abOut ourselves before selling to outsiders

Magdalena Puu

Kihei, HI

2017-12-28

Protect our'aina for our future generations

Frank Oliveira

Hana, HI

2017-12-28

Maui belongs to Maul Ohana

Jessica scott

Lahaina, HI

2017-12-29

I'm an environmental biologist, and I don't approve or condone the
continue negiigence of Maui's marine and terrestrial environment.
The EPA was established for good reason (to protect peopie and the
environment)and Maui's corrupt politics coupled with unreguiated
developers will be the end of our ecotourism industry and native

apoio-gonsalves

Hawaiian culture. MALAMAIKA AINA.

Lui Lopez

Ei Nido, Phiiippines

2018-01-01

The faster we stop this, the less punishment will have to be doled
out

Name

Location

Date

Comment

donna vaughan

Mulberry, FL

2018-01-02

V^en we stayed at the Kaanapali Alii on vacation it was the most
beautiful we had seea.the people take such pride in their history,
heritage, agriculture and love for their home..piease don't blow this
off like so many do in politics..

Sally Klopping

Haiku, HI

2018-01-03

I have been on Maul for 40 years and do not want to see Maui over
developed like Oahui

J Matayoshi

Lahaina, HI

2018-01-03

the mayor is corrupt He coun^ doesn't belong to him,he represents
the needs of the society. His greed of financial and ego has become
a liability.

Lauren jaramillo

Ewa Beach, HI

2018-01-03

We need to protect all that we have left in our oceans.

Pacific Palisades,

2018-01-03

I love Maui Aiohal

Wll Sharpe

CA

Ginger Paladin

Makawao,HI

2018-01-04

Keep the country country

Emily Charles

Kihei,HI

2018-01-04

Protect our beautiful isiandi

KristineAnatalio

Chicago,IL

2018-01-07

I grew up on Maui and would like to preserve its beauty so that
future generations can enjoy this wonderful island in all its glory.

Marie Schroeder

Lahaina, HI

2018-01-08

I care and Love Maul!

Michelle Grow-Waikiki

Kahului, HI

2018-01-08

This state is beyond corrupt. Free Waiklkl jr. violation of rule 48.
Case dismissed

Patricia Hagge

Minneapolis, MN

2018-01-08

I care.

Mercedes Mata

Riverside, CA

2018-01-09

Our planet needs usi

Turi Bang Kongstein

BarkSker, Norway

2018-01-10

Maui needs protection

Michael Duberstein

Kihei, Maul Coun^,

2018-01-11

Shoreline degradation already has passed a tipping point Stop it
now,toda^l

HI

Joyce Gonsalves

Las Vegas, NV

2018-03-07

It all needs to stop give us Hawaiians back our home our land you
white people need go back mainland and leave our Aina alone
always taking and taking what no belong to you fakas even our
changing our home how sad you guys are shaking my head then
you wonder why Hawaiian people get mad you guys If took our land
from us as Hawaiians give us back whats rightfully ours and what
belongs to us

Judith Carroll

Kihel, HI

2018-05-24

Sick of corruptionl We mustsave Maui.

CORINAOESIGA

San Diego, CA

2018-05-26

I love Maui.. keep it clean.

Tom Noonan

Placerville, CA

2018-05-26

V. Noonan

Cralg Downs

US

2018-08-05

Imagine Hawaii without the corruption!

Name

Location

Date

Comment

Lokelani Medeiros

Wailuku, HI

2018-09-15

This is so wrong and sad. Need new Mayor new people in office
that will do the right things.I want to see more Hawaiian people in
office. This is MESSED up. NO CAN NO CAN

Ann PItcaithley

Wailuku. HI

2018-10-03

It is terrible that developers have so much influence.It should be
tighter regulated by our county and focused on smart growth that
does not damage our ecosystem. Also big developers should pay for
infrastruaure like they do in the mainland

AtieneClaman

Kelowna,Canada

2018-11-17

I love Maul.

Wilbur Shakro

Lincoln City, OR

2019-04-13

I'm moving back home I been gone several years. Last time I was
there it's like no swimming.I got sick. You can see the difference
in the water you folks lied to us before Sebu whatever bought the
land... Now look... Too good our leaders they Lied to us. But hey
keep electing the same folks, same thing years. Sugar cane gone
but no real live cheap houses apartments.If you go beach after 9
am good luck. S##Lord save Hawaii from the Greedy

In 2015, Maul's Corrupt Corporation Counsel
Manufactured a new SECRET Subdivision

EXEMPTION for Developers tslandwide.
Since then, WE are paying for THEIR roadways.
Citizens have filed charges against
Corporation Counsel and they are using
Your Tax Dollars to Defend Themselves
and Continue to Lie about it all.

Mahalo, Council Member Tamara Paltin

for proposing to remove Corp Counsel's
Bogus Language and Stop This Theft.
Sign Our Petition to Support Her Action.

MOVE
SIGN THE PETITION

rotect Maul Taxpayei^
;rom Giveaways to Real
istate Developersf
The public and many of our Council Members were never told of

significant changes made at the last minute to the Upcountry Water
Bill that is today allowing professional residential and commercial
developers, ISLAND WIDE,to inappropriately avoid performing
roadway improvements along their two-lot subdivisions, effectively

shifting their financial burdens onto Maui's taxpayers.
The County Council must act immediately before budget hearings

preempt all other actions, to repeal the Upcountry Water Bill and stop
this extraordinary exploitation of Maul County Taxpayers.

CC19-228

363 Signatures So Far.
Our Goal: 1000

It's Time to Clean House at Corp Counsel

Dear ELLE COCHRAN,DON GUZMAN,MIKE WHITE,KELLY KING,ALIKA ATAY,BOB
CARROLL,RIKI HOKAMA,YUKI LEE SUGIMURA,and STACY CRIVELLO,

We are pleased to present you with this petition affimting this statement:
"The public and many of our CouncU Members were never told ofsignificant changes made at the last
minute to the Upcountry Water Bill that is today allowing professional residential and commercial
developers,ISLAND WIDE,to inappropriately avoid performing roadway improvements along their
two-lot subdivisions,effectively shifting their financial burdens onto Maul's taxpayers.
The County Council must act immediately before budget hearings preempt all other actions, to repeal

the Upcountry Water Bill and stop this extraordinary exploitation ofMaui County Taxpayers.

Attached is a list of individuals who have added their names to this petition, as well as additional comments
written by the petition signers themselves.
Sincerely,
SAM SMALL

MoveOn.org

flrst_nanne

last_name

city

state

country

Michelle

Waikiki

Haiku

HI

United States

96708

Tay

Soares

McCormick

United States
United States

96790

Denlse
G
John

96768

United States
United States

96790

Ann

Hugg
Pitcalthiey

Kula
Makawao
Lahalna
Kuia

HI

Wailuk

HI

Frances
Shane

Saivato

PukaianI

HI

Smith

Kula

HI

Michelle

Ramos

PukaianI

Ann

roy

saucier

Ania

Wood

Shelley

Anne Mack
Minichlelio

Daniel
bobble

HI
HI
HI

zip

96761

States
States
States
States

96793

HI

United
United
United
United

Haiku

HI

United States

96708

96768
96790
96768

Walluku

HI

United States

96793

Ocean View

HI

United States

96737

numata

Gina

Gabriel

United States

96793

Sperr

Kahului
Kahului

HI

Jane

HI

United States

96733

Nicole
Paula

Nicole
Alcoseba

Kahului

HI

United States

96732

Lisa

Overly
Harper

Kihei

HI

United States

96753

Pam

Klhei

HI

United States

96753

Tina

Botellho

HI

Wendllyn

Emrys

Makawao
Lake Balboa

CA

91406

Michael
klos

Williams
kris

Kula
Medford

United States
United States
United States

HI

Joseph
Emily

Kohn, MD
Campbell

WAILUKU

HI
HI

Maureen

Powell

Klhei
Palmdaie

CA
HI

United
United
United
United
United

Canada
United States

HI

Allegra

Love

Kihei

Jennifer

FahrnI

LAHAINA

Joanna

Pokipala

Honolulu

HI

States
States
States
States
States

96768
96790
2155
96793

96753
93551
96753
96813

Patricia

stapp

Hi

HI

United States

96708

Sandi

Sandi

Klhei

HI

United States

96753

Susan

Green

Haiku

HI

United States

96708

Lahaina

HI

United States

96761

J

asuncion

Cayce

Richardson

Makawao

CA

United States

96768

Marianne

Fisher

Kihei

HI

United States

96753

Wendy

Moore

Shaliotte

NC

United States

28470

tara

tara

Marie

Fukushlma

Kuia

HI

United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United

96790

Curtis

Pang

Kahului

HI

Darwin

Tolentino

Hana

HI

Jacqueline

Jones

Wailuku

HI

HI

John

Maher

Haiku

Judy

Savage

Lahaina Maul HI

John

Hanhauser

Kihei

Bonnie

Stephenson
Lopes

Henderson

NV

Noe

Waianae

HI

Bernadine

Maio

Waiiuku ,Maul HI

HI

States
States
States
States
States
States
States
States
States
States

96732
96713
96793
96708
96761

96753
89914
96792
96793

Vicdan

Kittelson

Las Vegas

NV

Jayson

Jayson

Pala

HI

Ellen

Kahookele

Haiku
Kahului

89117

HI

United States
United States
United States

96779
96708

Gary

Wiseman

HI

United States

96732

Paul

Solomon
Smith

Haiku

HI

United States

96708

Melbourne

FL

United States

32901

Kroll

Betty
Kathy

PA

United States

Wendy

Little

Stroudsburg
Olympia

18360

WA

States

98513

Duncan

Flett

Petaluma

CA

ROBERTA

HINDS

APTOS

CA

United
United
United
United
United
United

Davlda

Berzlnsky

Kent

OH

Alice

Stehle

Butler

PA

Linda

Dawson

Euless

TX

Peter

Gruber

Penn Valley

CA

States 94952-6129
States

95003

States

44240

States

16001

States

76039
63303
96708

Deborah

Geno

St Charles

MO

Talt

Glelow

Klhel

HI

United States
United States
United States

Marlsa

Provost

Haiku

HI

United States

William

Orr

Honolulu

HI

United
United
United
United

Thomas
VIckl

LeIII

Makawao

HI

Morrison

Wellington

KS

Lorraine

Chun

Kula

HI

Jayme
John

NV
Frankenberger Reno
HI
Dennis
Waikapu
Langevin
Colorado Sprlr CO

John

Nelson

Vancouver

WA

Alejandra

Haiku

HI

Alex

Debra

Carta
Kalwl

Randy

French

Sundra

Allen

Sandra

Baran

Vaughn

kaaumoana

Kahului
Kihei

HI
HI

Salt Lake City UT
Independence OH

95946
96753

States

96851

States

96768

States

67152

States

96790

United States
United States
United States

89523

States

98664

United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United

96793
80903

States

96708

States

96733

States

96753

States

84118

States

44131

States

96793

States

96788

States

96708
96748

Malta

Greenleaf

Wailuku Maul HI
PukalanI
HI

Mary

Ann Perreira

Haiku

HI

Paul

Cullen

Kaunakakal

HI

Robin

Lorentzen

Caldwell

ID

Pat

Damon

Webbervllle

MI

Chris

Harris

BonnlLee

vida
Chard

kahului

HI

Portland

TN

Yolanda
Goldle

Saenz

Nevada city

CA

Stone.

Bronson.

FL

United States

32621

Laurent

Zahnd

Makawao

HI

United States

96768

Kate

Ague

Menio Park

CA

United States

94025

United States 84098-2617
96732
United States
80920
United States

Sue

Glaser
Burklin

PARK crrY

UT

Cara

Kahului

HI

Fran

Amos

Judy
Terry

Scroggin

Colorado Sprlr CO
IL
Chicago

Labrecque

Lillian

Sarah

Hofstadter

Jean

Klhel

AL
HI

United
United
United
United

States

States 83607-9326

States

48892

United States
United States

96732

United States

95959

United States
United States
United States

37148

60623
36549
96753

Andy

RIdlnger

States

96708

States

96708

Terilee

Kawaakoa

HAIKU

Tracey

VIvar

EAST GLACIEF MT

Kim

Freepartner

Hickory Hills

IL

Konrad
Gail. VIdlto

Hunter

CA

VIdito

Palmdale
Rehoboth

Thomas

Rodeheaver

Hagaman

NY

United
United
United
United
United
United
United

JOSEPHINE

Barberini

Jamestownh

CA

United States

Lawrence

Loosmore

Berger

MO

Jennifer

Logan
Moyer

Sioux Falls

SO

Pottsvllle

PA

Burton

Ringold
Unity

OK

United
United
United
United
United

Stephen
Daryl
Cynthia

Haiku

HI
HI

MA

States

59434

States

60457

States

93590

States

2769

States

12086
95327
63014

States

States 57106-0960
States

17901

States

74754

States

49883939
97386

Deborah

McCoy
Long

Sweet Home

OR

United States

Donna

Gensler

Pittsburgh

PA

United States

15206

Theresa

Dee

OH

United States

43230

WI

United States

53140

ME

Valerie

Columbus
Braunshausen Kenosha

Ellen
ken

Kenney

Philadelphia

PA

United States

19147

Wertz

Pine Grove

CA

95665

Patricia

Lalley

Makawao

HI

United States
United States

Maureen

Bacon

klhel

HI

Suzanne

Fields

Roma

montano

Haiku
Lawndale

CA

Myrna

Trull

Beaverton

OR

Ed

brummel

Makawao

HI

Joan

Dapltan

Norma

Bock

San Clemente CA
Poughkeepsle NY

Bryan
Nancy

Jacob

Makawao

HI

Judd

Keene

NH

United
United
United
United

Wllburt

Barbero
MInichiello
Hudson
Williams

Klhel

HI

United States

96753

Springfield
yuclapa

IL

United States

62704

CA

United States

92399

Haiku

HI

United States

96708

Klhel
Grand Island

HI

United States

96753

NE

United States

68801

Maize

KS

67101

Daniel
Don
Lorl
Jashana

Katharyn
Kathleen

KIppert
Morgan

Umphress
Bailey

HI

United
United
United
United
United

States

96768
96753

States

96708

States

90260

States

97008

States

96768

States

92672

States

12601

States

96768

States

3431

Renee

Renee Layden REPUBLIC

WA

United States
United States

Delaney

De La Barra

HI

United States

96761

Erika

Krelder

Lahalna
Tucson

AZ

United States

85719

Andrew

Anderson

Hutchlnson

MN

United States

55350

Ellen

99166

Vickie

Fad ness

Genesee

ID

United States

83832

Michael

Smith

Yaklma

WA

United States

98902

Nancy

Butler

Pensacola

FL

United States

32514

marlan

toledo

Clayton

NJ

United States

8312

Sherman

Hiawatha

lA

United States

52233

April
Stephen

Lundy
Day

Connersville

IN

United States

47331

Boone

Kelseyville

CA

United States

95451

MELVIN

MCCREARY

Mountain ViewWY

United States

82939

Christine

Dveirin

Steven

Tayama

Kimberiy

Gabaidon

Lisa

Bresiauer

Sonia

kerry

Liskoski
rider

iinda

biair

Haiku
waimanaio

HI

United States

HI

United States

96795

Trinidad
Woodland

CO
CA

United States
United States

81082

Kennedy Twp

PA

United States

15108

ei sobrante

CA

United States

94803

Missouia

MT

United States

59801

96708

95695

Chariene

Mills

Frankfort

KY

United States

40601

Marc

Kiiiam

Engiewood

FL

United States

34223

Andrew

Duvali

Towanda

PA

18848

Toms River

NJ

United States
United States

Barbara

Avaiion

8757

Bonnie

Marsh, ND

Haiku

HI

United States

96708

Mark

Elierman
Aiatasi

Lahaina

HI

United States

Ventura

CA

United States

96761
93004

Virginia
Brian

Moore

Thomas

Urquhart-Myei Tampa

FL

United States

33613

Jan

Davenport
Wyndham

HI

United States
United States

96768

Susan

Makawao

FredericksburcVA

22408
98125
98445

Jerry

Golden

Seattle

Christine

Neitzke

Tacoma

WA

United States

Biliie
Jared

Kussman

Aiamosa

CO

Palm Springs

Fa

United States
United States

81101

Mabie

Jimmie

Larson23

Hoboken

GA

United States

31542

Lindsay

Lowry

Hopeweii Boro NJ

United States
United States
United States

8525
94601

92117

WA

United States

Antoinette

Brown

Charlotte

NC

Scott

Van Leuven

OAKLAND

Fa

Teresa

Cowley

TX

92264

28216

Randy

McNea

Kingsviiie
San Diego

CA

United States
United States

Chelsie

Marcusen

Portland

OR

United States

97214

Tonya
Kelly

Lewis

Sandpoint

ID

United States

83864

Jacksonville

AL

Kihei

HI

Daysha

Deen

Aita Loma

CA

sam

eisenbach

Mecosta

MI

Siiverman

Westminster

MD

United
United
United
United
United
United
United

36265

Chris

Haskeli
stankis

Linda
Lauren

Devonshire

Carlisle Brks

PA

Martha

Amesbury

MA

Melissa

Taylor
Hathaway

OR

Joseph

firsich

Gresham
Wailuku

States

States

96753

States

91837

States

49332

States

21157

States

17013

States

1913

97030
96793
95459

Joanne

Leary

Manchester

CA

United States
United States
United States

Steve

Winter Haven FL

Marceiia

Gomer
Nadier

Robert

Petersen

HI

78363

United States

33880

Florence

OR

United States

97439

CT

Osborne
Minick

Stamford
Kihei
Milan

Faliis

Makawao

HI

Delia

Coburn

Kasaan

AK

Wendi

Kuon

HI

Karen

Comcowich

Wailuku
Lahaina

United
United
United
United
United
United
United

Patti

Audrey
Cynthia

HI
MI

HI

States 06902-3026
States

96753

States

48160

States

96768

States

99950

States

96793
96761

States

Charlotte

Tom

Maul

HI

United States

96790

Anson

pakaki

United States

96790

Sarah

Carknard

William

King

HI
kula
East Greenbus NY
CO
Northglenn

United States
United States

80233

Shirley

Johnson
McGrall
Sllva

Anderson

SC

Yonkers

NY

United States
United States

29626
10704

Klhel

HI

United States

96753

Payton

College Place Fa

United States

99324

Summerfleld

FL

United States

34491

El Cerrlto

CA

United States

94530

HI

96740

Sara

Miller Jr.
Cunha
Char
OstroskI
FIsch

Jim

Rubye

Ellen

Nancy
Fay
Donald
Llllana

Elizabeth

Alexis

Carol
Dan
Lisa

Zachary
Virginia
Carey

12061

Geear

Kallua Kona
Scottsdale
Medford

OR

United States
United States
United States

Deutsch

Klhel

HI

United States

96753

St louis

MO

United States
United States

63122

United States
United States

95376

Glister
Marks
Roth
AndreuccI

gin
HIga

AZ

West Des MolrIA
CA

Tracy

Milwaukee

WI

85260
97504

50245
53207

States 49269-9500

CA

United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United

Morlnaga-Kam Makawao

HI

United States

94070
96768

Medellin

NC

United States

28716

parma
Walluku

HI

Falrless Hills
Medford

PA

Jeanne

Marchlondo

Christine

Garrett

Jennifer

Liberty Bauer haiku

OR
HI

Nadene

Falagan

Roberts

MT

Erika

Zapparoll

Walluku

HI

Matt

Mercado

Makawao

HI

Kathryn
Georgia

zarobsky

Janet

Quinton

BEVERLY

WRIGHT

Kula
Newhall
Kula
San Carlos

HI

Gwen

Chryssle

FUOTO

Canton

lA
HI

States

96793

States
States

19030
97504

States

96708

States

59070

States

96793

States

96768

States

96790

States

52315

States

96790

States

Blllle

Jolene Graves Norman

OK

United States

73071

Lorl

Babbitt

Kula

HI

United States

96790

Catherine
Heather

Cope

Port Townsend WA
WA
Seattle

United States

Paula
Dave

Harrington
Hennlnger

Louise

Marrama

Jono

Knight

Roger

Cook

Jutta

Hagen

Steven

Brofhrian

Galthersburg MD
OH
Lyndhurst

Vickl

Trusselll

Los Alamltos

Veronica

Chavez

Albuquerque

NM

Joyce

Joyce
McAlpIn

Klhel

HI

St. George
Northampton

LIT

Pamela
Stefan

Couture

Hurzeler

United States

98368
98104

NV

United States

89134

San Clemente CA
HI
Klhel

United States
United States

92672

HI

United States

96732

United States

96732

Las Vegas

Kahulul
Kahulul

HI

CA

MA

United
United
United
United
United
United
United

96753

States

20878

States

44124

States

90720

States

87106

States

96753

States

84790

States

1060

Vincent

Holly
Keith
Sharon

MO
vince.mahone'st peters
Holly
Morris
Los Angeles CA
Duffy
Warner spring:CA

United States

63376

United States

90027

United States

92086

Robin
Susan

ritchie

Lahaina

HI

United States

96761

Attermeier

Hilisborough

NC

United States

27278

Elaine

Molina

United States

96753

Maryellen

foley

Kihel
Milwaukee

HI
WI

United States

53222

John

Bremer

Bellingham

WA

United States

98229

Paz

Padilla

Kihei

HI

United States

United States
United States
United States

96753
95207

Christine

Fink

Stockton

CA

Pam

Hall
Mazzola

Los Angeles
Tampa

CA

Lisa
Bill
Paola

FL

90019
33612

Guse

Italy

Patricia

Scodellari
Urbanek

United States

34432

Hines

Dunnelion
Cocoa Beach

FL

Joris

FL

United States

32932

Nancy

Martin

Sugar Grove

WV

26815

Lisa

Cubeiro

Stafford Town* NJ

United States
United States

Chris

Scholl

David

DeQuasie

Jennifer

Brandon

Neptune City NJ
Winter Spring!FL
NC
lexington
HI

William

Roma

8050

United States

7753

United States

32708

United States 27295-8851
96768
United States

Lansford

Makawao

KananI

Higbee
Kenner

VT

United States
United States

Brand!
SherrI
Brandon

Chanthathep

Lahaina
Gullford
Walluku

96761

Kate

HI

United States

96793

Kalman

Albuquerque

NM

States

87198

w

AZ

United
United
United
United
United
United

States

85546

HI

Laurie

Mann

Safford
Lahaina

Marc
J

Takaha

Kihei

Fa

Gray

Boulder

CO

Susan

Rosier

Pahoa

HI

Rodney

Foutcb
Rarick

Peoria

IL

Scott

Kahului

HI

Ray

Baskerville

Haiku

HI

HI

5301

States

96761

States

96753

States

80302

States
United States
United States

96790
61604
96732

States

96708

Louise

Mccormick

Berlin

MD

Susan

De Nolf

Orlando

FL

Sharon

Ray
Lopez

Saguache
Allso Viejo

CO

Grant
Jack

CA

United
United
United
United
United

Amber

Coleman

Kula

HI

United States

96790

Christine

Kapolel

HI

96707

Kihei

HI

States

96753

Nathan

Yuen

Ewa Beach

HI

Gienna

Richardson

Portland

OR

United
United
United
United

States

Fiona

McGrail
Nash

States

97266

Gloria

Keffer

Garfleld

AR

United States

72732

Sue
Ann

White
saucier

Tiffin

lA

United States

52340

Haiku

HI

United States

96708

Sandra

Watson

Post Falls

ID

United States

83854

States

21811

States

32809

States
States

81149
92656

Duguid

States 96706-3761

Delaware City DE

Stephen

McGrail

Klhei

HI

Dana

Bleckinger

Yachats

OR

Lor!

Lafontaine
Carroll
Klelnhans

Kula

HI

Klhei

HI

Eugene

OR

Makawao
Makawao
Lahalna

HI

United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United

James

Bonner

Kevin

Mulrane

Blanche

Lei M RichmonKula

HI

Jim

Wagner

HI

Judith

Hlldegard

Makawao
Klhei

HI

States

19706

States

96768

States

96790

States

96753

States

96753

States

97498

States

96790

States

96753

States

97402

States

96768

HI

United States

96768

HI

Jennifer
sandia

siegel

Nicole

Bear

Artemis

Asproyerakas Chicago

IL

United States 96761-1733
60642
United States

Julie

Hansen

Freeman

SD

United States

57029

KT

Altman

SC

Jennings

United
United
United
United

States

Erik

29223
96761

McGurn

Debbie

Brawner

Columbia
Lahalna
Nashville

J

Wilson

Oregon City

OR

Darryl
Kelly
Marilyn

Baker

Kailua Kona

HI

JenkS

Hawaii

HI

McAteer

HI

y
Palencia

Lahalna
Makawao
Klhei

HI
HI

United States 96768-8102

Yuana
Pam

HI
TN

States
States

37211

States

97045

United States
United States
United States

96740

United States

96761
96761
96753

Raelynn

Miller

San Antonio

TX

United States

78264

Pamela

Palencia

Kihel

HI

United States

Maja

Daniels

Haiku

HI

Susan

Bohannon

Makawao
Haiku

HI

United States
United States

96753
96708

HI

VInayak

VInayak

KIHEI

HI

Rebecca

Hanna

Paia

HI

Rev. David

Malik

Slosberg

Brian

Stone

Alex
Michelle
Bond

Beers
Kwlk
Rowe

Kihel
Kula
Walluku
Haiku
Lahalna

HI

96708
96753
96779
96753
96790
96793

HI

United States
United States
United States

HI

United States

96761

United States
United States

96761
96793

United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United

States

96761

States

96761

HI
HI

Marl

McAteer

Lahalna

HI

Christopher

Fish kin

Wailuku

HI

Eric

Poulsen

Lahalna

HI

Vljak

Lahalna
Lahalna

HI

Karri

Ayasanonda
Ayasanonda

Shiela

Kawaiaea

Haiku

HI

Cecilia

Reilly

Sarah

United States
United States
United States
United States

96768

HI

Ha'iku

HI

Kula

HI

Catherine

Velasquez

Paia

HI

Lisa

Dickerson

Haiku

HI

Frank

Knowlton

Haiku

HI

Eileen

Burg

Kula

HI

Ian

Ian

Keaau

HI

Barbara

Nelson

Kailua Kona

HI

96708

States

96761

States

96708

States

States

96708
96790

States

96779

States

96708

States

96708

States

96790

States

96749

States

96745

Pam

Eiders

Laupahoehoe

HI

Isaac

Puck

PukalanI

HI

Lorrie

Taylor

WAIKOLOA

HI

Ralph

Hendrickson

Kihei

HI

Jamie
Sarah

David

Kihei

HI

Bower

Wailuku

HI

Jamie

Gentry

HI

Donnie
Terez

Becker

Kula
KIHEI

Amato

Kihei

Fa

Nick

Drance

Kihei

HI

syivia

iitchfieid

HI

HI

Patricia

Teeters

Eduardo

Gandolfo

Kahului
Wailuku
Kihei

Michael

Wood

Kula

HI

Corrine

Gross

Lahalna

HI

Dale

Yanagi

Wailuku

HI

Leslie
Karen

Hutchinson

Haiku

HI

Kriegermeier Kihei

HI
HI

HI

Makawao

HI

cayt

Haiku

HI

Small

Makawao

HI

Frances
M

Saivato

Sam

United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United
United

States

96764

States

96788

States

96738

States

96753

States

96753

States

96793

States

96790
96753
96753
96754

States
States
States

States

96732
96793
96753
96790
96761
96793

States

96808

States
United States
United States

96753

United
United
United
United
United

States

States
States

States
States

96768
96708
96768

^Count^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

info@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Samuel Small
<info@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:11 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as perCC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Samuel Small

1880 Piiholo Rd Makawao, HI 96768-7240

info@maulcauses.org
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

info@evet7actioncustom.com on behalf of Samuel Small
<info@evet7actioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:26 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

The injection well case only one of many where Corporation Counsel has vastly overstepped their authority by withholding
settlement offers from the council.

Their abuse of authority is unacceptable. Pat Wong is not the only lawyer responsible for these acts. Moana Luety is doing the
same exact thing currently by withholding a settlement agreement offered to the county from Chris Salem over the faulty
decision to not enforce outstanding SMA permit violations in West Maui. The county IS at fault and should be held accountable
to make the issue right. Yet in order to protect themselves and their agenda Moana Luety and Brian Billberry abuse their
authority.

There needs to be a house cleaning at Corporation Counsel. Pat Wong's departure is just the start, many more staff there are
conflicted and we need to assert ourselves to have them removed.

Mahalo,
Sam Small

Director, Maui Causes
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Sincerely,
Samuel Small
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1880 Piiholo Rd Makawao, HI 95768-7240

info@mauicauses.org
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From:

Amy Anderson <mauitoes@Qmail.com>

Sent;

Friday, May 10, 2019 9:59 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Zero

7n|« uiu i

lu

""'^

3?

OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha!

I am a bike rider, I am also a walker and I live upcountry. I have desired safe biking and walking paths on Makawao
Avenue and In other Maui areas for over 25 years.

My kids go to Kalama school. There are no buses that go to our neighborhood, but there are also no safe sidewalks for
my children to walk home on.
Their choices are to walk on Makani road or Makawao Avenue- neither offer a sidewalk or a shoulder. I have juggled car

pooling for school pick up for many years as my 4 children have attended that school. Oh how nice it would have been
for them to be able to walk home on a safe sidewalk!!

Not only would sidewalks help with traffic congestion, they would also increase the physical activity that both youth and
adults need as we combat the completely separate problem of obesity.

Walking is good, biking is better. Bike paths and sidewalks make a Community a better place to live, Let's allocate our
funds Into making a lasting difference, one that will be enjoyed and utilized for years to come!
Thankyoul
Amy Anderson
Makawao

Sent from myiPhone

From:

albert morairty <4albert4joseph@gmail.com>

Sent:

Saturday, May 11, 2019 9:11 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Strong support vision zero advisory group

.

la o. "57

/BIS riAT f 3 Any: 3/
'^rFICE Or THF
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha-as a long time advocate ofgreenways, separate walking and biking paths, I urge your support for the mayor to
appoint a Vision Zero Advisory Group to help Maui create and sustain an islandwide trail masterplan as recommended
by our general plan. We've had some success with the Kihei Greenway adjacent to Liloa Drive and a coastal trail but we
can use the help of an advisory group recommendation and our open space masterplan can serve as a model for Maui.
Please support safe walking to create a healthier community,mahalo-Joe Bertram III

nLCLi'/iiD
From:

albert morairty <4albert4joseph@gmail.com>

Sent:

Saturday, May 11, 2019 9:32 AM

To:

County Clerk

2019 HAY 13 AH 9^ 37

Subject:

Strong support for funding the Northshore Greenway extension.

Qp jpjg

COUNTY CLERK
Aloha-please support Councilmember Molinas' request to provide funds to study the extension of the Northshore

Greenway. As the originator of the plan, I urge the completion of all greenways on Maui for our health and
safety.Mahalo for your support-Joe Bertram III

t\c C- r: I v E D
From:

Morgan Gerdel <morgan@gerdeI.studio>

Sent:

Monday, May 13, 2019 8:43 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

2819 HAY I 3 AH 9^ 38

Testimony on Proposed $150K in the 2019/2020 County budget tof^nd^ti^pf the
extension of the North Shore Greenway

/->i coir'
..iOUNTY OLtKiv

I would like to testify in support of the proposed S150K in the County 2019/2020 budget to allow for design of the North
Shore Greenway extension to Hookipa Beach Park. As a runner and a cyclist, I use the existing North Shore Greenway

path several times a month and it is extremely helpful having a safer route for exercise and recreation. Especially for
cycling, the existing route is limited in distance and it would be much safer to have a separated path from Kahului to

Hookipa. This project would encourage alternative modes of transportation in the area and help alleviate traffic
congestion. Please vote to include this funding in the 2019/2020 budget.

I would also encourage developing a bike path that can connect the North Shore Greenway to the Veteran's Highway
bike path, to provide a more safe and robust cycling and pedestrian transportation network from South Maul to the
North Shore.

Sincerely,
Morgan Gerdel AIA

Principal
H gerdel.studio LLC

H 1995 Main Street Suite Suite 2-0 Wailuku. HI
E 2102 Mllo Place Wailuku, HI 96793

y 808 214 2119

From:

Thomas Noyes <ThomasNoyes@hawaiiantel.net>

Sent:

Monday, May 13, 2019 8:47 AM

To:

County Clerk

2013 HAY !3 AH 9= 38

Cc:

Saman Dias

Subject:

Support for North Shore Greenway from Paia Town to Hookip^j
path study funding

Aloha,

I urge the Maui County Council members to allocate sufficient funding to produce a comprehensive study addressing the
extension of the North Shore Greenway to Hookipa Beach Park.
A fully functional and attractive North Shore Greenway including the section from Paia Town to Hookipa Beach Park will
relieve traffic, serve as a green attraction for the visitor industry, and help Maui meet sustainability goals.
Thank you for your attention to this testimony.
Sincerely,
Tommy A. Noyes

Tommy A. Noyes

Executive Director :: Kauai Path, Inc. :: wwfw.KauaiPath.orq
P. 0.00x81 :: Lihue, HI 96766 :: cell 808.639.1018

Kauai residents working together to preserve, protect, and extend access island-wide through the design, implementation, and
stewardship of non-motorized multi-use paths.
See the 4 min Kauai Path video here.

RECPp/ED
From:

Larry Stevens <lfstevens@earthlink.net>

2819 HAY 13 AH 9^ 38

Sent:

Friday, May 10. 2019 11:38 PM

To:

CountyClerk

OPPirP HP TWFt

Subject:

North Shore Greenway

COUNTY CLERK

Aloha Council

Please fund the extension of the North Shore Greenway to Ho'okipa. Maul has hardly any walkable/cyclable paths along
its coast. This is a great opportunity to:
- Attract visitors

- Keep Mauians healthy by encouraging them to increase physical activity
- Protect the shoreline by keeping development away

- Improve safety along our roads by separating walkers/cyclers from road traffic
Thank you for your consideration
Larry Stevens

ur:
From:

::d

Molly Stuemges <mollystuemges@usa.net>

Sent:

Monday, May 13, 2019 8:30 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

SUPPORT! YES! - NS Greenway

2019 KAY 13 AH 9= 38
OTFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

I am an active bicyclist, living and working on the Northshore. I am looking forward to the completion of
the new NS Greenway path connecting Paia to Sprecklesville and strongly support the extension of the

North Shore Greenway to Hookipa Beach Park. This will surely reduce traffic and allow residents and
visitors to safely travel by foot or cycle to our beaches and businesses.
YES to the extension.

Thanks and Aloha

Molly Stuemges
808.280.9582

mollystuemges@usa.net

County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Marian Prosser <mprosser@maui.net>
Monday, May 13, 2019 10:30 AM
County Clerk
In sport of greenways

I support the North Shore Greenway from Paia Town to Hookipa Beach Park 100%!!
The road is very busy and congested and makes for a dangerous meeting of bikes and cars, with tourist drivers already distracted
and locals edgy over their commutes to and from work.
Please vote yes on all such greenways so everyone is safer, whether commuter, biker or tourist.
Thank you for your vote yes and for committing the funds to this ongoing cause.
Marian Prosser and Daniel Coltart
2125 Kauhikoa Road

Haiku, Hi. 96708

808 572 0495
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From;

Yukilei Sugimura

;(j|9 H0 13 PH 12^ 29

Sent:

Monday, May 13, 2019 12:27 PM

To:

CountyClerk

OFFICE OF THE

Cc:

Michael Spalding Realty, Inc.

BOUNTY CLERK

Subject:

FW: GET-26 Hawaii Wildlife vs. County of Maui, U.S. Supreme Court Docket No.

Attachments:

2019-4-30 DON Director Bruce Anderson.pdf

18-260

Maui County Clerk:

Forwarding to the full council the testimony received from Michael Spalding regarding Hawaii Wildlife vs County of Maui,
Supreme Court. It is on the May 17 agenda.
Thank you

From: Michael Spalding Realty, Inc. <spalding.realty(5)hawaiiantel.net>
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2019 10:47 AM
To: GET Committee <GET.Committee@mauicounty.us>

Cc: Michael.Victorino@co.maui.hi.us; Maui_County Council_mailbox <county.council@mauicounty.us>; Kelly King
<Kelly.King@mauicounty.us>; Keani N. Rawlins <Keani.Rawlins@mauicounty.us>; Tasha A. Kama
<Tasha.Kama@mauicounty.us>; Riki Hokama <Riki.Hokama@mauicounty.us>; Alice L. Lee <Alice.Lee@mauicounty.us>; Mike J.
Molina <Mike.Molina@mauicounty.us>; Tamara A. Paltin <Tamara.Paltin(S)mauicounty.us>; Shane M.Sinenci
<Shane.Sinenci@mauicounty.us>; Yukilei Sugimura <Vukilei.Sugimura@mauicounly.us>; sandy.baz@mauicounty.gov
Subject: GET-26 Hawaii Wildlife vs. County of Maul, U.S. Supreme Court Docket No. 18-260
Dear Council Members:

I am writing as a resident of Maui County. 1 have a cesspool on property that my family owns near the shoreline in Hana, and I
am aware of the new state law that requires me to close this cesspool by 2050. 1 am writing to express concern that I and other
property owners in Hana will be forced to close our cesspools early and also that septic systems might not be acceptable either if
the County withdraws its appeal from the U.S. Supreme Court in the lawsuit involving the Lahaina injection wells. My
understanding is that this would mean that the Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals decision that systems like injection wells,
cesspools, or septic systems that connect somehow to groundwater and to the ocean would have to obtain a federal Clean
Water Act permit or be in violation offederal law. This is a huge burden for property owners,especially for those without
financial resources.

I believe that it is very important to have the U.S. Supreme Court's ruling on this matter and I believe that they will agree that
this should be left to the State Department of Health to oversee as it has traditionally done.
It is imperative to win the lawsuit at the Supreme Court. This in no way interferes with or lets us off the hook to solve the
injection well issue in Kaanapali.

The County needs to work with the Department of Health to solve that problem. In order to get the State Department of

Health's input on this matter, I had a meeting with Council Member Kama and we had Dr. Bruce Anderson on the phone. A
partial transcript of our conversation is attached for your information, and it was recorded with Dr. Anderson's
consent. Winning the lawsuit is a win for the State and the environment. The State can orderly and efficiently invest in
protecting our environment.

I ask you to not withdraw the lawsuit.
Aloha,

Michael Spalding CCIM
293 Waiale Rd
Wailuku HI 96793

Ph C(808)281-8143 F(808) 242-6912 0(808)242-5788
Confidentiality Notice; The information contained in and transmitted with this communication is strictly confidential and is intended only for the intended
recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notifed that any use of the information contained in or transmitted with the communication
or dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited by law. If you have received this communication in error, please
immediately return this communication to the sender and delete the original message and any copy of it in your possession.

Bruce Anderson, Director, State of Hawaii Department of Health
Via telephone April 30,2019- partial transcription of conversation with Director Anderson's consent
RE: GET-26 Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui, U.S. Supreme Court Docket No. 18-260

Having the U.S. Supreme Court's clarity on this issue will be helpful, especially if there's a good chance
the court would rule in favor of the County and not require an NPDES permit. From a regulatory
standpoint, and speaking from the State Health Department's standpoint, I would rather not have a
court mandate that we have to issue an NPDES permits for injection wells, which is what the Ninth
Circuit Court's decision amounts to. It is Just another permitting requirement that would create
nightmares for the State Department of Health, in terms of trying to figure out what effluent limits
might be required, how we're going to set up monitoring program,et cetera. I think our collective
energies could be much better used going toward trying to find environmental beneficial uses for the
recycled water on land as the reclamation plants were designed to do.
Keep in mind,this case sets a huge precedent,and the Ninth Circuit's decision would mean that an
NPDES permit would be required not just for the County but for hundreds of other similar types of
sources in Hawaii, most of which are along the coastline. If DOH has to implement the Ninth Circuit's
decision, this will set precedent for how we will deal with many of those other situations. These types of
sources are best regulated through the UlC permit program.
The NPDES permit program never contemplated something like this, and honestly, I don't know how we
would even write an NPDES permit for an injection well. How do you determine the assimilative capacity
of the groundwater you might be injecting into? How do you establish a zone of mixing? What effluent
limits would you be applying, and many other concerns that we don't have answers for now.
I would rather that we not be encumbered by some legal mandate and that we figure this out in a more
reasonable and thoughtful way, and come up with better waste management options and evaluate
those thoroughly and move forward in that direction, rather than settle a case and get forced into
something that may ultimately not make much sense.
My understanding is that the real issue for the Supreme Court is whether Maui County needs an NPDES
permit for the use of injection wells that dispose of treated recycled water into groundwater. From a
regulatory standpoint, I prefer that the court find that is not necessary and that we deal with this issue
in a much more proactive way. We can limit the use of injection wells and the amount of injectate
through the UlC permit, as well as address other issues, including concerns with ocean water quality
impacts.

We can address the problem if we're not being forced to do so in a court order. So,the long and short of
it is that I agree with Corp Counsel that you should take this to the Supreme Court. Make the arguments
that you're are effectively dealing with the issue and that an NPDES permit would not solve the
problem.

For example,the Ho Honua biomass plant on the Hamakua Coast of the Big Island will be injecting hot
water right next to the ocean.The question isn't whether it's going to get into the ocean,it's whether
ifs going to cause harm in terms of increased temperature. DOH administrative rules say you can't
increase temperatures more than a degree. There's no question that the effluent is getting into the

ocean there, the real question is whether it is going to cause any harm,and we regulate that through
our UlC permit. I'd much rather that than try to issue both a UlC permit and an NPDES permit It just gets
to be a nightmare, and that's just one of hundreds of injection wells around the state.
I believe having the U.S. Supreme Court's clarity on this issue is the best course of action.

RZC-Z/ilD
From:

Dana Anderson <danamaui@icloud.com>

Sent:

Monday, May 13, 2019 7:09 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

North Shore Greenway

Z0I9 HAY 1^1 AH 7-53
OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

My name is Dana Dawes Anderson. I moved to the north shore of Maul from O'ahu in 1983, as a professionai

windsurfer. Things have really changed since then but, I think the proposal to have a Greenway Bike path from Paia to
Hookipa is an excellent idea for the North Shore. Creating more safe zones for pedestrians to walk, run, or ride a bike,
creates a healthy community . It allows people to be outdoors with friends or family, enjoy coastal views, while getting
exercise at the same time.

With the approved funds for a Paia bypass road, and Master plans underway for Baldwin Beach Park, Maul County has
an opportunity to make the North Shore a pedestrian and eco friendly place for residents and visitors. Tourism has really
grown in the last 5 years in Paia. Growth doesn't have to be bad if proper planning is implemented to accommodate,
traffic, parking and areas for people to safely walk, ride or just sit and people watch. Paia is such a mixed group of
people but it is time to create a plan that will benefit everyone.
Mahalo,
Dana Dawes Anderson

Sent from my iPad

n iz
From:

Jesse Callender <jezy47@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 14, 2019 6:40 AM

To:

County Clerk
Bike path

Subject:

:::. - c U

7019 HAY m AH 7- 53
OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Hello,

Please consider extending the bike/running path from Pala to hookipa. This would be a wonderful safe asset to the north
shore.

Thank you,
Jesse Callender

25 Hoku pi
Paia

Sent from my iPhone

ni: ,
From:

Amy Tamura Muramatsu <amy.muramatsu5@gmail.com>

. wiv

lu

Sent:

Monday, May 13, 2019 8:47 PM

To:

County Clerk

2019 Ml IM AK

Cc:

Saman Dias; David Y. Muramatsu

Subject

Supporting North Shore Greenway - Budget Proposal for Extensk00;J^ftyY CLERK

Cr^FlOE OF THE

DEAR MAUl COUNTY COUNCIL MEMBERS,

Please support Mike Molina's budget proposal for a study of the extension of the North Shore Greenway to Hookipa
Beach Park.

This Greenway is a separated path that allows bikers and pedestrians to stay off of Hana Highway, so far between Paia

Town to Baldwin Beach Park, and soon to Sprecklesville by July. The Greenway will go a long way to promote safety and
prevent car-pedestrian accidents and deaths; in fact, it's already working.

Mike Molina, Maui County Council member, has proposed $1S0K in the 2019/2020 County budget to fund a study of the
extension of the North Shore Greenway to Hookipa Beach Park. The study would look at lease, purchase, easement,
alignment options. We urge the County Council to support the benefits of the Greenway extension, and to join Mike
Molina in voting to include this study in the Budget.
Thank you for your consideration,
Amy Muramatsu

Member of Maui Bicycle League & Mauna Ala Hiking Club
84 Ala Apapa PI.
Pukalani, HI 96768

RECEIVED

From:

Amy Tamura Muramatsu <amy.muramatsu5@gmail.com>20l9 HAY 14 AH 7' 53

Sent:

Monday, May 13, 2019 8:52 PM

To:
Cc:

CountyClerk
Saman Dias; David Y. Muramatsu

Subject

qP THE
'"'01'NXY Cl ERK

To the Maul County Council Multimodal Transportation Corn'rilitfee; support the Vision
Zero Resolution to Save Lives on Maui's Roads

Dear Maul County Council Multimodal Transportation Committee,

Every year Maui County loses an average of 18 lives to traffic fatalities. Our keiki, kupuna and people walking and biking
are most vulnerable.

On May 16 at 1:30pm Maui County Council Multimodal Transportation Committee will consider a resolution "URGING
THE MAYOR TO CREATE A VISION ZERO ADVISORY GROUP." Vision Zero is a national effort to eliminate traffic deaths

through engineering, education and enforcement. The Vision Zero Advisory Group would advise the Mayor and County
Council on policies and ordinances necessary to support the implementation of Vision Zero in Maui County.
I urge you to pass this resolution, and prevent traffic deaths on Maui.
Thank you for your consideration,
Amy Muramatsu

Member of Maui Bicycle League & Mauna Ala Hiking Club
84 Ala Apapa PI.
Pukalani, HI 96768

p
From:

Matthew Murasko <matthewmaui@icloud.com>

Sent:

Monday, May 13,2019 8;45 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

I support bike path Paia to Hookipa

^

" "~D

Z0I9 HAV 14 AH 7-53
C FFiCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha maul county council, this is my testimony to fund a study to continue North Shore Greenway or better yet Just
continue the bike path from Paia Town to Hookipa Beach Park, let's build iti

mua! Matthew

« enloyllie

^mauilife
matthew murasko

founder•designer
41 Awalau Road
Haiku HI 96708
808-214-4349 mbl
808-727-2028 ofx
(Seniovthemauilife

IG / eniovthemauilife
FB/eniovthemauilife
FB / matthewmurasko

From:

Deanna Salse <dlsalse@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, May 13, 2019 11:36 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Vision Zero

2019 HAY 14 AH 7-53

OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

1 would like to see the support of this plan. There have been too many fatalities and injuries that could have been avoided. I myself
have had many near misses both as a pedestrian and a cyclist. Just the other day a car was parked in the bike lane as I was riding my
bicycle in the traffic lane the car pulled out right in front of me, 1 swerved but my husband couldn't avoid crashing into me. He was
quit injured and 1 managed to Just miss the car and not fall also. Just one ofthe many daily incidences.
Please support Vision Zero.
Regards
Deanna Salse

F)
tr^ ZZ * / C P\
•lL.'--^ ^: . V t_L/
<biz@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 7:36 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Weils case

ZI)I9 HAY I 5 AH /: 52
OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTy OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
llene Bellerue

500 Koheo Rd Kula, HI 96790-7909
biz(3)jadehealth.net

^ount^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

irenabliss@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Irena Bliss
<irenabIiss@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 7:18 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Irena Bliss

35 Luna Ln Paia, HI 96779

irenabiiss@gmaii.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

nomadathart@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Denise Colgrove
<nomadathart@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:34 AM
County Clerk
OF
Please settle the Lahalna Injections Wells case

CL

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahalna Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Our oceans are not lilitless and we need healthy coral and ecosystems to ensure survival of man and creatures.
Sincerely,
Denise Colgrove
12 Machida Ln Hilo, HI 96720-4938

nomadathart@yahoo.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

thebesttreesurgeon@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of James Franzen
<thebesttreesurgeon@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:41 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
James Franzen

lOSlWKuiaha Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5641
thebesttreesurgeon@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

sacredartist@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kendra Rose Hunter
<sacredartist@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:33 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

My life has personally been ruined from pesticide poisoning in Lahaina. We need to clean up our aina and our watersi
Sincerely,
Kendra Rose Hunter

635 Awalau Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5559

sacredartist@yahoo.com
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From:

ksl markham@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kristin Markham
<kslmarkham@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 7:24 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Kristin Markham

4700 Kula Hwy Kula, HI 96790-8109
kslmarkham@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:

mauian44@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jim Wrzesinski <mauian44

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:48 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jim Wrzesinski

221 Waipahe PI Kihei, HI 96753-8062

mauian44@yahoo.com
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Countv Clerk

From:

e.l.civie@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Eve-lynn Civerolo

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<e.l.civie@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:26 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Eve-lynn Civerolo
2667 lOLANI St Wahiawa, Hi 96786
e.l.civie@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

tpcorpuz@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Teh Corpuz
<tpcorpuz@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:32 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Teh Corpuz
3371 Kihapai PI Makawao, HI 96768-8813
tpcorpuz@yahoo.com
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County Clerk

From:

graybart@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Grayson Bartok

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<graybart@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:17 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Grayson Bartok
Hduhebh Santa Monica, CA 90405

graybart@whythis.net
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

b.AustonDaniels@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sharon Daniels
<b.AustonDaniels@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 5:21 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Sharon Daniels

376 Elilani St Makawao, HI 96768-8328
b.AustonDaniels@yahoo.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

deakos@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Mark Deakos
<deakos@everyactioncustom.com >
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 5:02 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Mark Deakos

4993 Lower Honoapiilani Rd Lahaina, HI 96761-9236 deakos@hawaii.edu
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From:

mginfinity8@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Marco Gutt <mginfinity8

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com >
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 5:12 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Marco Gutt

1257 Hihimanu St Kihei, HI 96753-6931

mginfinity8@gmail.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

melissab_95@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Melissa Los Banos <melissab_95
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, May 15. 2019 5:55 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Melissa Los Banos

2211 Ala Wai Blvd Apt 1015 Honolulu, HI 96815-2402 melissab_95@hotmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

rperkinsmaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Robert Perkins
<rperkinsmaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:01 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities,
Sincerely,
Robert Perkins

36MehaPI Paia, HI 96779-8135
rperkinsmaui@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:

molokaipebbles@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Raquel seales Sealea
<molokaipebbles@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:16 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case. Save the oceans, we need to protect
our reefs! Mahalo

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Raquel seales Sealea

7541 Kamehameha V Hwy Kaunakakai, HI 96748-6039 molokaipebbles@yaho.com
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From:

jjinaradise@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jacqui skill

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<jjinaradise@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:12 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as perCC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
jacqui skill

3875 Lower Honoapillani Rd Lahaina, HI 96761-9300 jjinaradise@gmail.com
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From:

james.tolley@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of James Tolley

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<James.tolley@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 5:34 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNPt'OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
James Tolley
494AuliiDr Makawao, HI 96768-8214
james.tolley@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:

ccurran27@everyactioncustom.com on behaif of Colleen Curran <ccurran27
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 12:11 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Colleen Curran

SBlliwaiLoop Kihel, HI 96753-7103
ccurran27@sbcglobal.net
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From:

gregfelton@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Gregory Felton

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<gregfelton@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 5:01 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Gregory Felton
1705 Fairway Dr Belmont,CA 94002-1824
gregfelton@comcast.net
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

kea.kaufman@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of La'akea Kaufman
<kea.kaufman@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:22 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225.

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
La'akea Kaufman

90 River Rd Wailuku, HI 96793-5703

kea.kaufman@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

rjknourek@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Robert Knourek
<rJknourek@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:51 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL.V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
REUTING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Please settle this case, and stop the practice of the injection w/ells. There is strong evidence that this pollutes our waters.
Rob Knourek

Sincerely,
Robert Knourek

50 Nohea Kai Or Lahaina, HI 96761-1943

rjknourek@gmail.com
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Coun^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

jameson221 @everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jamie Kranberg <jameson221
@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 2:39 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jamie Kranberg
251PuapihiSt Lahaina, HI 96761-1146
jameson221@gmail.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

oneifbylandenv@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Scott Lacasse
<oneifbylandenv@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 20194:50 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Scott Lacasse

255 Pauwela Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5801

oneifbylandenv@gmall.com
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Coun^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

rcm_54@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Richard Monarch <rcm_54
@everyactioncustom.com >
Wednesday, May 15. 2019 12:46 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNPT OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Richard Monarch

26 Warren St Hull, MA 02045-2318

rcm_54@yahoo.com
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From:

mandie.stodd@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Amanda Ploski

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<mandie.stodd@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 3:41 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
I grew up on Maui in the 1970's; with Pristine waters and quiet towns and lots of Aloha spirit, it was still a paradise. There are

many more visitors now. Many locals have moved away, and of those that have stayed, many are struggling like they never did
before. The waters and reefs with so many more people are also struggling. The paradise is waning. It needs no additional
challenges of waste pollutants In the waters. You will certainly drive away tourists with that, and Maui needs their money.
Some years ago I surfed San Diego. In the water, you could see the sewage drift creeping up the coastline from south of the U.S.
boarder. It was unsightly, it stunk and was scary to think about swimming and surfing in water contaminated so. We got out
and did not get back in. Why would we do this to our waters on Maui?
Get out of this courtroom. Use your monies to figure out another solution. There is always another way. Dumping in the ocean
is not an option. It never should be

Sincerely,

Amanda Ploski
3081 NW Craftsman Dr Bend, OR 97703-8336 mandie.stodd@gmail.com
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From:

g,roy7777@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Gabriel Roy <g.roy7777
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 12:22 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER AQ)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Gabriel Roy
12 Ala Moana St Lahaina, HI 96761-1791

g.roy7777@yahoo.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

h2ocolorbarbara@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of barbara Steinberg
<h2ocolorbarbara@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 2;40 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as perCC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
barbara Steinberg
PO Box 1764 Kihei, HI 96753-1764
h2ocolorbarbara@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

awilliewolf@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Alfred Wolf
<awilliewolf@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 4:23 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Alfred Wolf

745 Mililani PI Kihei, HI 96753-9365
awilliewolf@gmail.com
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From:

dberry@everyactioncustoin.com on behalf of Douglas Berry

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<dberry@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 10:46 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities. Hawaii is a very special place and we must stop polluting
and work toward living in harmony.
Sincerely,
Douglas Berry
679 Kaapuni PI Kihei, HI 96753-9222
dberry@shaw.ca
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

mark@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Mark Damon
<mark@everyactioncustom,com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:53 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Mark Damon

150 Pulehunui Rd Kula, HI 96790-9718
mark@mauibees.com
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County Clerk

From:

Jeddypainting@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of John Eddy

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<Jeddypainting@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:47 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. C0UNT7 OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our w/astewater facilities.
Sincerely,

John Eddy
PO Box 1933 Wailuku, HI 96793-6933

Jeddypalnting@yahoo.com
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From:

jonnyerrv9@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jonathan Irvine <Jonnyerrv9

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 10:52 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jonathan Irvine

18 Oopu Way Walluku, HI 96793-9244
jonnyerrv9@gmall.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

lucia@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Lucia Maya
<lucia@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 10:40 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Lucia Maya
36 Miner PI Makawao, HI 96768-9340
[ucia@luminousadventures.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

usana96763@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sherri Mora <usana96763
@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 10:50 PM
Cr
County Clerk
LC
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Sherri Mora

1144llimaAve Lanai City, HI 96763
usana96763@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:

tia.pearson@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Tia Pearson
<tia.pearson@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 10:13 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Tia Pearson

PO Box 861697 Wahiawa, HI 96786-8563
tia.pearson@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:

karensheehanpe!l@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Karen Sheehan Peil

Sent:
To:

<karensheehanpell@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 10:32 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Ciean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Karen Sheehan Pell

1310 Kahoma St Lahaina, HI 96761-1740
karensheehanpell(a)gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

marisaplemer@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Marisa Plemer
<marisaplemer@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9;58 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Marisa Plemer

59-8HueloSt Haleiwa, HI 96712-9710
marisaplemer@gmail.com
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From:

kshimata@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kathy Shimata
<kshimata@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:

Tuesday, May 14, 2019 10:04 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Weils case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council's move to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Kathy Shimata
3453 Pawaina St Honolulu, HI 96822-1356 kshimata@hawaiiantel.net
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

perhansahi@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Pete Wilson
<perhansahi@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9;55 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
We as humans do enough horrible things to the ocean without infusing pollution into it all for the short term cost(profit) saving
benefit of lessened adherence to clean water statutes.

Sincerely,
Pete Wilson

13 -927 Kahukai St Pahoa, HI 96778-8327 perhansahi@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:

begoniabarry@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Barbara Barry

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<begoniabarry@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 933 PM
County Clerk
The time is right to settle the Lahaina Injections Weils case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
Aloha,

I strongly support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Millions of our taxpayers dollars have been spent on outside attorneys and wasted. The problem could likely have been solved
by now if the millions of dollars spent on fighting this had been used to solve the problem.
Nuff already!
Fix the problem!
Mahalo,

Oo

=

Sincerely,

O ^l

^ ^

Barbara Barry
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1220 WKuiahaRd Haiku, HI 96708-5520

begoniabarry@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

blue2.indigo@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Robyn Blaisdell
<blue2.indigo@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:04 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahalna injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities. This is extremely important.
NO DUMPING WASTEWATER OR ANY OTHER POLLUTANTS INTO THE OCEAN! Regardless of what the County of Maui wants to
do in

this respect, this HAS to be the direction we all go in.

We must not dump pollutants of ANY kind into the oceans any more. We are running out of time to ensure the safety of the
waters for marine life of all kinds, including coral reefs. It Is OUR responsibility to protect the oceans, to keep the waters clean
and safe for all to enjoy. This goes for rivers, lakes, streams - all ground water.
Please do not allow more dumping into the ocean.
■no

o-i

nn
Sincerely,

—J Hi

735 Kekona PI Makawao, HI 96768-9027

Pm

Robyn Blaisdell

blue2.indigo@yahoo.com
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From:

kanakafreedom@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jennifer Kahaia Chrupalyk
<kanakafreedom@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:08 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

Jennifer Kahaia Chrupalyk
111 Kahulul Beach Rd Apt A126 Kahulul, HI 96732-1205 kanakafreedom(5>gmail.com
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From:

fink.tony@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Anthony Fink

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<fink.tony@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:01 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Anthony Fink
819 Aalapapa Dr Kailua, HI 96734-3115

fink.tony@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

twgourleyl 100@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Tom Gourley
<twgourley1100@everyactioncustom.com >
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:10 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Tom Gourley
16 Kumu Niu PI Lahaina, HI 96761-5748
twgourleyllOO@sbcglobal.net
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

leslie.labrava@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Leslie Hutchinson
<leslie.labrava@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:07 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Leslie Hutchinson

35 Waonahele PI Haiku, HI 96708-5962

leslie.labrava@gmail.com
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From;
Sent:
To:
Subject:

sulara@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Suiara James James
<sulara@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:42 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Suiara James James

726 Kumulani Dr Kihei, HI 967S3-9227
sulara@mind.net
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

daniela.minerbi@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Daniela Minerbi
<daniela.minerbi@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:10 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Daniela Minerbi

2444 Hihiwai St Apt 2005 Honolulu, HI 96826-5112 daniela.minerbi@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

robie@everyactioncustom,com on behalf of Robie Price
<robie@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:11 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Robie Price

1100 Haiku Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5603
robie@maui.net
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

riverstonej@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jerry Riverstone
<riverstonej@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:11 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Please show strong leadership and a commitment to protecting our marine environment by settling out of court and coming up
with a long-term solution in accord with environmental protection laws.
Sincerely,
Jerry Riverstone

2692 Akalani Loop Makawao, HI 96768-8408 riverstonej@gmail.com
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From:

evaart@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of eva roberts

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<evaart@everyactioncustom.com >
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:02 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Snorkeling In the Maul reefs Is so sad. There are hardly any fish left. The reefs are dying. Have a heart. Give the ocean a chance
to live again.

Sincerely,
eva roberts

1260 Naalae Rd Kula, HI 96790-7743

evaart@earthllnk.net
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

ws9811 @everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Bill Staley <ws9811
@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 9:28 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Bill Staley
3626 Lower HonoaplllanI Rd Lahaina, HI 96761-9388 ws9811@earthllnk.net
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Iurline94510@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Lurline Bettencourt
<Iurline94510@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:46 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Lurline Bettencourt

4510 Kawaihau Rd Kapaa, HI 96746-1922
Iurline94510@yahoo.com
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County Clerk

From:

teachesteem2@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Debra Billings <teachesteem2
@everyactioncustom.com >

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:34 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Debra Billings
2401 Umi PI Haiku, HI 96708-5834
teachesteem2@ail.com
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County Clerk

From:

michaellyn.burke@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Michaeilyn Burke

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<michaeiiyn.burke@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:52 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injection Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Michaeilyn Burke
365 Komo Mai St Lahaina, HI 96761-1465
michaellyn.burke@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

1 bethjack@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Beth Clapper
< 1 bethjack@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:52 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
For the health of the ocean and all the sea life as well as people swimming in the ocean, please settle this case.
Sincerely,
Beth Clapper
1300 Limahana Cir Lahaina, HI 96761-2437 lbethjack@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

orion3cruz@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Orion Cruz
<orion3cruz@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:31 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

1 am writing to communicate that I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE
FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225.

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to weaken the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be
spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Sincerely,
Orion Cruz

500 Koheo Rd Kula, HI 96790-7909

orion3cruz@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

arnoldkotler@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Arnie Kotler
<arnoldkotler@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:33 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastew/ater facilities.
Sincerely,
Arnie Kotler

649 A Kumulani Dr Kihel, HI 96753-9209
arnoldkotler@aol.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

tvk@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Teresa Kucinik
<tvk@everyactioncustom.com >
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:39 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Teresa Kucinik

7575 Kula Hwy Kula, HI 96790-7604
tvk@mauigateway.com
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From:
Sent:

jdancer@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of John Naylor
<Jdancer@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:39 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
Aloha,

Please settle this case ASAP. Please don't spend tax payers money fighting the Clean Water Act. We need our reefs more than
ever due to a one horse economy (tourism) and the coming effects of climate change. Enuf already!
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
John Naylor
PO Box 1749 Makawao, HI 96768-1749

jdancer@kula.us
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

kaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kaui Pratt-aquino
<kaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:32 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Kaui Pratt-aquino
45 -735 Wainana St Kaneohe, HI 96744-2843 kaui@prattlawhi.com
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County Clerk

From:

kstover@everyactioncustom,com on behalf of Ken Stover

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<kstover@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:50 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Ken Stover

490 Mikioi PI Kihei, HI 96753-9460
kstover@maui.net
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

daveworth@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of David Worth

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<daveworth@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:49 PM
County Clerk
It is the right thing to do. Settle the case.

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
David Worth

285 Halli St Apt 103 Hilo, HI 96720-2903 daveworth@mac.com
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From:

Matti Christensen <mattichristensen@hotmail.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:57 AM
County Clerk; GET Committee
Lahaina Injection Wells - Please Drop the law suit

Aloha Maui County Council Members,
Please be pono and drop the suit.
Mahalo

Matti Christensen
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Coun^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Kevin Hagan <kthagan@yahoo.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 7;42 PM
County Clerk
extension of the North Shore Greenway to Hookipa Beach Park

Hello.

I am a resident of Paia and live on Waipua St which is where the bike path passes through Sprecklesville. I am thrilled to see the
current extension of the bike path and would like to express my support for a furtfter extension of the North Shore Greenway to
Hookipa Beach Park. I hope that the County of Maui will consider this project.
Thank you,
Kevin Hagan
2455 Waipua St
Paia

96779

kthagan@yahoo.com
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May 14, 2019

Z0t9 MAY 15 AH 7:59
The Honorable County Council
County of Maul
'-•i" i" ICc: OF T

Subject:

CC-19-224-Hawaii Wfidiife v. County of Maul, CC-19-225- Hawaii WlQiM^'To(jn(y^l5^uf)

GET-26- Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui
Honorable Council,

i am an environmental engineer who resides in Waiiuku. For the past eleven years it has been my pleasure to
assist the County of Maui with its wastewater issues through my employment at Brown and Caidweii, an
environmental engineering firm, in my role as project manager i have led the efforts to evaluate potential options
to eliminate Injection well use at the County's four wastewater reclamation facilities(WWRFs). This work has
included investigation of land treatment, satellite treatment plants, and other options. I have also served as an
expert witness in support of the County of Maui during the penalty phase of the subject lawsuit. Today I write as a
private citizen and ratepayer to urge your Council to continue to support the appeal of the subject lawsuit to the
United States Supreme Court.
For approximately 40 years the EPA's interpretation of the Clean Water Act(CWA) provided the regulated
community(including the County of Maui) with a clear "bright line" boundary between two regulatory programs,
the CWA and the Safe Drinking Water Act. The regulated community was able to make large capital investments in
the Infrastructure needed to protect human health and the environment with confidence because the clear
boundaries between the two regulatory programs provided assurances that the technologies that were
implemented would provide the necessary level of treatment to meet the regulatory goals.

The District Court ruling on subject lawsuit, and subsequent 9"* Circuit Court of Appeals ruling, eliminates the clear
"bright line" between the two regulatory programs and complicates the County's efforts to eliminate Injection well
use at the WWRFs. In my professional opinion, transition to land treatment systems represents the most practical
(and economical) means to eliminate injection well use without constructing ocean outfalls. Transition to land
treatment offers a way to significantly reduce the County's environmental impact compared to the status quo
injection wells. However,the rulings on the subject lawsuit create regulatory uncertainty as to whether certain
forms of land treatment will meet the CWA requirements. The County could face additional lawsuits in the future,
despite having Invested $150 million to $200 million to transition to land treatment and significantly reducing the
environmental impacts of the community.
The United States Supreme Court has agreed to hear the case because of conflicting Circuit Appellate Court rulings
on the issue. As the ultimate authority to interpret the meaning of the CWA,the United States Supreme Court is
the only body that can provide clarity to this controversy of local and national Importance. No matter how it rules,
the Supreme Court decision will provide us with the regulatory clarity that is needed to successfully transition
away from injection wells. I urge your Council to continue to support the appeal of the lawsuit.
Sincerely,

Craig Lekven, P.E.
421 Kalua Road

Waiiuku, HI 96793

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Stephanie Nelson <kibettoo@gmail.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 7:06 PM
County Clerk
In Support of North Shore Greenway

I am writing to state my support for the North Shore Greenway extending all the way to Hookipa. As a Pala resident with

children, we find it very hard to safely bike and walk around many parts of town. Not only will this make our walkers and bikers
safer, but it will also promote a healthier and more eco friendly environment.
Mahalo,
Stephanie Nelson
Paia, HI 96779
808 280 7294

"If the person you are talking to doesn't appear to be listening, be patient. It may simply be that he has a small piece of fluff
in his ear."

- A.A. Milne, Winnie-the-Pooh
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County Gerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

robw@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Rob Weltman
<robw@everyactioncustom.com>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 8:26 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUi,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Rob Weltman

188WaluaPI Kihei, HI 96753-7148

robw@worldspot.com
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Will Michaels <mwills1009@gmail.conn>
Tuesday, May 14, 2019 7:40 PM
County Clerk
Taxes

Instead of raising taxes, why not operate with the money you have?
That's what every family in this county does.
Operate efficiently. Look for ways to cut costs, not add them.

Where does it say the County is required to add services?
Ever hear of 'living within your means'?
Government is for providing the basic, necessary services -fire, police, and public works.
Fire and police are for responding to calls for service, not for additional programs and outreach.
Other than those, the rest are not necessary services

If you don't have the money, don't tax us to pay for the extras.
Mike Wills, Napili
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From:
Sent;
To:
Subject:

texturelighting@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Robert Cole
<texturelighting@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 7:56 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Robert Cole

71 Makawao Ave Makawao, HI 96768-8899
texturelighting@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

dlcaswell@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Debra Casweli
<dlcaswell@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:20 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Weils case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Debra Casweli

844 Anapuni Loop Lahaina, HI 96761-2962 dlcaswell@hotmail.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

kerrylcullins@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kerry Fitzgerald
<kerrylcullins@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:17 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V, COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Kerry Fitzgerald
141 W Kuiaha Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5104

kerrYlcullins@gmail.com
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From:

stefinitelymaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Stephanie Gilgoff

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<stefiniteiymaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:16 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as perCC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Stephanie Gilgoff
411 Haumana Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5938
stefinitelymaul@yahoo.com
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County Clerk

From:

joan@everyactioncustom.com on behalf ofJoan Heartfield

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<Joan@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:29 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Joan Heartfield
232 Door Of Faith Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5740joan@talkinghearts.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

mwaltze@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Mika Waltze
<mwaltze@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:15 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225.

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Mika Waltze

3452 Kalua Rd Honolulu, HI 96815-2983
mwaltze@hawaii.edu
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From:

kulazane@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Lorraine Zane

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<kuiazane@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:14 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Lorraine Zane

PO Box 81 Kula, HI 96790-0081
kulazane@gmail.com
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From:
Sent;
To:
Subject:

randrewsmaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Ric Andrews
< randrewsmaui@everyactioncustom.com >
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:28 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V.COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Ric Andrews

1192 Lauli PI Kihei, HI 96753-9237

randrewsmaui@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

panchocoie@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Francis Cole
<panchocole@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:50 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahalna Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I'm an occasional visitor to Maui, and I've been following this case from the other side of the world. 1 strongly support the
Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, RELATING TO THE
CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Francis Cole

20 Russell Farm Rd Bar Harbor, ME 04609-7113 panchocole@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

nlck@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Nicholas Drance
<nick@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:32 AM
County Clerk
RE: The Lahaina Injection Well case and other outstanding litigation

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

Please ask that the County settle the Lahaina Injection Well case and look into why litigation like this, which is obviously
frivolous, has continued. Who is benefiting from continuing senseless litigation like this? Logic tells us something's not right
here.

As well, if there could be a review of all outstanding litigation, especially the Timeshare Resort case under appeal now,that
would be great. That's potentially the largest single financial liability the County has according to Sandy Baz's Hearing Testimony.
Mahalo nui for all that you do,
Nick Drance

Sincerely,
Nicholas Drance

2441S Kihei Rd Apt D204 Kihei, HI 96753-7221 nick@imagedesigncom.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

neilfrazer@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Neil Frazer
<neilfrazer@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:32 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Neil Frazer

112 Haokea Dr Kailua, HI 96734-3215
neilfrazer@icloud.com

O-i
C "1

72
2—<

m

o
rri

o^J.1
r-

1

1

<
•o

r:i

*

w
■o

.m

o

Coun^ Clerk
From:

jf.extraz@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jeffrey Friedman

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<jf.extraz@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:28 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jeffrey Friedman
PO Box 801 Makawao, HI 96768-0801
jf.extraz@gmail.com
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From:

kj96779@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jill Greengrove <kj96779
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:07 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as perCC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jill Greengrove
666 Pili Loko St Paia, Hi 96779-9641

kj96779@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

makaliiginger@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of nancy barter
<makaliiginger@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:40 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
nancy barter
1627 Lokia St Lahaina, HI 96761-1819

makaliiginger@hotmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

proofmaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of John A Hugg
<proofmaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:26 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as perCC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
John A Hugg
85 Akea PI Kula, HI 96790-8501

proofmaui@aol.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

llyerly7@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Linda Lyerly <llyerly7
@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:25 AM
County Cierk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

i support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Please help Maui be a sustainable healthy island. Do the pono thing! Unbelievable you guys really!! So increase tax or
whatever is necessary. But please settle and let's work together to make it right!
Sincerely, Linda Lyerly. Lahaina
Sincerely,
Linda Lyerly

100 Ala Hoku PI Lahaina, HI 96761-9227

Ilyerly7@gm3il.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:

bboymaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Brent Schlea
<bboymaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:40 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Brent Schlea

190 HUl Rd Lahaina, HI 96761

bboymaui(5)hawaii.rr.com
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DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
THE COUNTY OF KAUA'I

eg

LYLETABATA
DEPUTY COUNTY ENGINEER

REC lIVED

DEREK S. K.KAWAKAMI,MAYOR

MICHAEL A.DAHILIG, MANAGING DKECTOR

2019 HAY 15 AH 9=39
May 14, 2019

OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

GET Chair Mike Molina

200 S. High Street
Wailuku, HI 96793

SUBJECT: COUNTY OF MAUI, HAWAI'l v. HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND,et a!..
U.S. SUPREME COURT DOCKET NO. 18-260
The Honorable Councilmember Molina:

The County of Kaua'i, Department of Public Works conveys its support of the County of
Maui in its case pending before the Supreme Court of the United States to obtain
clarification as to whether the Clean Water Act(CWA)requires a permit when pollutants
originate from a point source but are conveyed to navigable waters by a nonpoint
source, such as groundwater.
In particular, the County of Kaua'i, Department of Public Works urges the County of
Maui to maintain this case as the County of Kaua'i shares the County of Maui's interest

in obtaining clarification regarding the ruling of the United States Court of Appeals for
the Ninth Circuit concluding that point source pollution also includes pollutants that
reach navigable waters by nonpoint sources so long as the pollutants can be "traced" in
more than "de minimis" amounts back to a point source.

The County of Kaua'i operates thirteen underground injection control(UlC)wells that
are currently pennitted as nonpoint source pollution through the State of Hawai'i,
Department of Health, Safe Drinking Water Branch. When Congress established the

CWA, it differentiated between point source and nonpoint source pollution choosing to
regulate point source pollution through CWA permits, while nonpoint source pollution,
such as UlC wells, were controlled under federal oversight of state management
programs such as the Safe Drinking Water Branch. Throughout the history of the CWA,

the courts have read the law to differentiate point source pollution, from nonpoint source
pollution, by whether pollutants are delivered to navigable waters by a point source. If
the holding of the United States Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit is upheld the
result could require state and local governments across the country to rework their
requirements for the permitting of discharge systems that heretofore have not been
regulated as point sources. This could include UlC wells, cesspools, septic systems,

drainage basins and surface aquifer treatment(SAT)basins. Additionally, if the CWA is
read to control the permitting of pollutants originating from a point source but conveyed
to navigable waters by a nonpoint source, this would likely necessitate further litigation
to establish a quantifiable standard regarding the tracing of pollutants back to the point
source.

www.kauai.gov
4444 Rice Street Suite 275 • Lihu'e, Hawai'i 96766 • (808)241-4992(b)•(808)241-6604(f)
An Equal Opportunity Employer

\

In addition to local government facilities, the application of the CWA permitting system
to nonpoint source pollution would affect numerous businesses, agricultural operations
and individual citizen property owners by potentially requiring them to meet uncertain
standards and peimitting requirements. The potential ramifications of withdrawing the
case could lead to more lawsuits and undue expenses and penalties because of the
uncertainty surrounding the permit requirements and standards for UlC wells and other
discharge systems.

In conclusion, although a ruling from the Supreme Court could determine that nonpoint
sources, such as UlC wells and other discharge systems, must be permitted under the
CWA,it is in the interest of the people of Hawai'i and the governments of its counties to
have clarity as to the permitting requirements for their vital sanitary infrastructure.
If you have any questions please contact me at(808)241-4083 or
ikaaimoto@kauai.Qov.

Very truly yours.

JASON KAGIMOTO,Chief
Wastewater Management Division
cc:

TE TABATA, Deputy County Engineer
Department of Public Works

Mayor Michael Victorino

Council Chair Kelly King
Council Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins

Presiding Officer Pro Tempore Tasha Kama
Councilmember Riki Hokama
Councilmember Alice Lee
Councilmember Mike Molina
Councilmember Tamara Paltin
Councilmember Shane Sinenci

Councilmember Yukilei Sugimura

County Clerk

From:

ashzz@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Ashley Wilcox

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<ashzz@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9;25 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Ashley Wilcox
45 Pualu Loop Lahaina, HI 96761-9187
ashzz@mac.com
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From:

Liam James Grist <jiiamgrist@gmaii.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 15,2019 10:54 AM

To:

County Clerk

?0(9 HAY 1 5 AM II- 15

Subject:

Testimony in Support of North Shore Greenway & Vis^ioirt^:^^^ Qp
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha,

As a member of the Paia community, Owner of Paia Bay Coffee, and Teacher at Paia Elementary, I'd like to testify in

support of the North Shore Greenway and the Vision Zero Advisory Group. The two projects would greatly increase
safety, relieve parking pressures, and build greater community within Paia, Sprecklesville, and Kahulul.
Thank you,
James Liam Grist

Liam Grist
808-298-2725
Cafe; PaiaBavCoffee.com
Teacher: LiamGrist.org
DJ: LiamGrist.com
Web: CloudNalu.com

Clothing: AlohaPants.com

nLCLlVEID
From:

Porter, Jeff <JRPorter@mintz.com>

Sent:

Wednesday. May 15, 2019 10:55 AM

To:

County Clerk

ZillS HAY I 5 AH IP I 5

Subject*
Attachments:

CC-19-224 AND CC-19-225 - Hawaii Wildlife V. County,of,-Ma|^^ Qp jp|p
MauiTestimony.pdf
'"OUNTY CLERK

Dear Sir or Madam,

The undersigned respectfully requests that this communication and the attached correspondence be
entered as testimony in the County Council's consideration of matters related to Hawaii Wildlife, et al.
V. County of Maul, United States Supreme Court Docket Number 18-260.
My Massachusetts resort and condominium clients are grateful to the County of Maui for everything it
has done, and hopefully will continue to do.
Very truly yours,
Jeff

Jeffrey R Porter
Member/Chair, Environmental Law Practice

Mintz, Levin, Cohn, Ferris, Glovsky and Popeo, P.C.
One Financial Center, Boston, MA 02111
+1.617.348.1711

JRPorter@mintz.com j Mintz.com

MINTZ

STATEMENT OF CONFIDENTIALITY:

The Informalion conlameO In this electronic message and any attachments
to this message are Intended for the exclusive use of the addressee(s)

and may contain confidential or privileged information. If you are not
the intended recipieni, or the person responsible for delivering Ute
e-mail to the intended recipient, be advised you have received this
message in error and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing,
or copying is strictly prohibited. Piease notify fvlintz, Levin, Cohn,
Ferns, Glovsky and Popeo immediately at either (617) 542-6000 or at
DirecioroflT@lv1inlz.com. and destroy all copies of this message and any
attachments. You will be reimbursed for reasonable costs incurred in

notifying us.

Jeffrey R. Porter
617 3461711

One Financial Center
Boston. MA 02111

M

jporter@mintz.coni
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MINTZ
May 3, 2019
Via Email

Kelly King, Council Chair
County of Maul
Kalana O Maul Building, 8th floor
200 S. High St.
Walluku, Hawan 96793
kellv.kina@mauicountv.us

Dear Chair King, Vice Chair Rawilns-Fernandez, and County Council Members,
My clients own and operate the Wychmere Beach Club, a small resort and
residential condominium complex in Harwich Port, Massachusetts. They implore the
County of Maul to continue its appeal of the Ninth Circuit's decision in County of Maul v.
Hawai'i Wildlife Fund so that the United States Supreme Court can consider the viability

of the "hydroiogic connection" theory that is also the sole basis for a citizen suit by the
Conservation Law Foundation pending against my clients in Federal Court in
Massachusetts. If my clients are denied the Supreme Court's review of this theory, they
and countless septic system owners in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts will be
forced to continue to defend expensive and protracted federal litigation.
Contrary to what we have read in recent media reports, your case is not about
"gutting the Clean Water Act." It is about rejecting a flawed interpretation of the Act which
frustrates the Clean Water Act's stated purpose of leaving land use regulation to the
states.

All of the Wychmere Beach Club's sanitary sewage is treated in a tertiary
treatment facility permitted by the Massachusetts Department of Environmental
Protection (DEP) under the Massachusetts Clean Waters Act and its implementing
regulations. Effluent from the treatment facility is treated to meet Massachusetts DEP's
standards before it is conveyed to one of twenty-two concrete leaching pits surrounded
by crushed stone in the ground. Both the Federal Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA)and the Massachusetts DEP have concluded that the Wychmere Beach Club's
waste water treatment facility is not a point source subject to EPA jurisdiction under the
Federal Clean Water Act. The Conservation Law Foundation disagrees with EPA's and
Massachusetts DEP's conclusion, alleging that the discharge of treated effluent to
leaching pits surrounded by crushed stone is a discharge of a "pollutant or combination
of pollutants" violating the Clean Water Act by failing to have a National Pollutant

Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit because there is a "direct
BOSTON

LONDON

LOS ANGELES

NEW YORK

SAN DIEGO

SAN FRANCISCO

MINTZ. LEVIN. COHN. FERRIS. GLOVSKY AND POPEO. P C.

WASHINGTON

MINTZ

May 3, 2019
Page 2

M
MINTZ

hydrogeological groundwater connection" between groundwater under the Wychmere
Beach Club and Wychmere Harbor, a Water of the United States. Of course EPA would
not issue a NPDES permit to my clients based on its interpretation of the Clean Water
Act.

My clients have been looking forward to the opportunity to submit an amicus brief
to the Court in the Maui litigation. They have already incurred significant expense as a
result of the Conservation Law Foundation's aiiegations. Without the Supreme Court's
review, my clients will continue to endure the backbreaking expense of the litigation
pending against them, and every owner of every septic system on Cape Cod will live
under the threat of such litigation. So will every owner of every resort and other
business in Maui that uses a septic system or treatment facility to dispose of its
wastewater.

We respectfuily request that this communication be entered as testimony in the
Council's consideration of matters related to Hawaii \Mldiife et al. v. County of Maui, U.S.
Supreme Court Docket No. 18-260. If you have any questions or concerns, please do
not hesitate to contact me.

cc:

Keani Rawlins, Vice Chair, Keani.Rawlins@mauicountv.us
Tasha Kama, Presiding Officer Pro Tempore, Tasha.Kama@mauicountv.us
Riki Hokama, Councilmember, Riki.Hokama@mauicountv.us
Alice Lee, Councilmember, Alice.Lee@mauicountv.us

Mike Molina, Counciimember, Mike.Molina@mauicountv.us
Tamara Paitin, Councilmember, Tamara.Paltin@mauicountv.us
Shane Sinenci, Counciimember, Shane.Sinenci@mauicountv.us

Yukiiei Sugimura, Councilmember, Yukilei.Suaimura@mauicountv.us
Countv.council@mauicountv.us
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From:
Sent:

Jay Satenstein <jaysatenstein@gmail.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 10:41 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject

North Shore Greenway

.
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inin Uiv « c
'"'3 HAT I j AH II' 15
OrriCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Aloha,

I am a runner, bicyclist and resident of Maui. 1 am scared to ride my bicycle on the streets. The traffic is terrible and the
drivers are distracted. The proposed path will assure a safe way to commute and exercise. If the saves one person from
being injured or worse it is well worth the cost.
Please vote in favor of the North Shore Greenway..

Mahalo,
Jay Satenstein
JavSatensteingigmail.com
Home 808-875-0178

Cell 516-316-6000

^oun^ Clerk
From:

rra8565@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Rose Aranita <rra8665

Sent:
To:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 12:23 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND,ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Rose Aranita

1735 Ala Aolani St Honolulu, HI 96819-1413 rra8665@yahoo.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:

Natasha Gronski <ngronski@gmail.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 12:01 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Bike path from Paia to Hookipa

Aloha,

As a member of the Paia community, I'd like to testify in support of the North Shore Greenway and the Vision Zero

Advisory Group, The two projects would greatly increase the health of our community (both by reducing traffic
pollution, and increased physical exercise), safety, relieve parking pressures, and build greater community within Paia,
Sprecklesville, and Kahului.
Mahalo,
Natasha Gronski
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From:

Sam Magnotto <samagnotto@yahoo.com>

Sent:
To:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:28 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

North Shore Greenway

Aloha,

As a member of the Paia community and Registered Nurse in the ER at Maui Memoiral, I'd like to testify in support of the North

Shore Greenway and the Vision Zero Advisory Group. The two projects would greatly increase the health of our community (both
by reducing traffic pollution, and increased physical exercise), safety, relieve parking pressures, and build greater community
within Paia, Sprecklesville, and Kahului.
Thank you,
Sam Magnotto
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County Clerk
From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

jday@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jennifer day
<jday@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:56 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jennifer day
749 Hamana PI Haiku, HI 96708-5600
Jday@bayada.com
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From:

jack@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jack Fisher

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<Jack@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:52 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jack Fisher

40 Pulehunui Rd Kula, HI 96790-8702
jack@mauirealestatebroker.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

mahalliganl@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Michele Halligan <mahalligan1
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:47 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

As a former resident of Makawao and Haiku and continuing lover of Maui, I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina
Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ETAL V. COUNTY OF MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as perCC 19225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities. It's the pono thing to do.
Sincerely,

Michele Halligan

447 Park Blvd Ukiah,CA 95482-4206

^

mahalliganl@gmail.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

suzanne@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Suzanne Lahl

Sent:
To:

<suzanne@everyactioncustom.com >
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:49 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our waste\water facilities.
Sincerely,
Suzanne Lahl

155 Keonekai Rd Kihei, HI 96753-8542

suzanne@lahlandegan.com
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From:

wjmetzger@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of William Metzger

Sent:
To:

<wJmetzger@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:40 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

we must protect our fragile

environment.

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

William Metzger
3120 Beaumont Woods PI Honolulu, HI 96822-1420 wjmetzger@hotmail.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

usana96763@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sherri Mora <usana96763
@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 12:03 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Sherri Mora

1144 Mima Ave Lanai City, HI 96763
usana96763@gmail,com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

pisonikOOl @everyactioncustom,com on behalf of Kathy Pisoni <pisonik001
@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:31 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Kathy Pisoni
1190 Hooilina PI Haiku, HI 96708-5659
pisonik001@hawaii.rr.com
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

preferredelectricllc@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Timothy Pisoni
<preferredelectriciic@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:31 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Timothy Pisoni
1190 Hooilina PI Haiku, HI 96708-5659
preferredelectricllc@hawaii.rr.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

ws981 l@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Bill Staley <ws9811
@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:46 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahalna Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahalna Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Bill Staley

3626 Lower Honoapiilani Rd Lahalna, HI 96761-9388 ws9811@earthlink.net

o
(Z "n

'3o

rc
>

-<

Z)
\T\

o

:^ni

p"
H -1

rn
TS3
VI

O

^oun^Clerk
From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

aeriewaters@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of aerie waters
<aeriewaters@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 12:19 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Killing our oceans is not a viable option!! Please act now.
With Aloha, Aerie Waters
Sincerely,
aerie waters

3173 Hoomua Dr Kihei, HI 96753-9419

ea

aeriewaters@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

shivadario@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Michael daddario
<shivadario@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:11 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Michael daddario

81 Baldwin Ave Paia, HI 96779
shivadario@yahoo.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

info@everyactioncustorr).com on behalf of Debra Nix
<info@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:10 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Debra Nix

PO Box 808 Kihei, HI 96753-0808

info@lifeislight.com
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From:

nix@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of John Nix <nix@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:09 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
John Nix

PO Box 808 Kihei, HI 96753-0808
nix(S)lifeislight.com

O
w ~i

~

S --

S

p-r,

3 <

m -H

•Km

xO

m

_

rn

'*

0

o*

^

County Clerk

From:

char@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Char Schulenburg

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<char@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:18 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V.COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewrater facilities.
Sincerely,
Char Schulenburg
1390SKiheiRd Kihei, HI 96753-8138
char@alohaaku.com
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County Clerk

From:

momiv808@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Ms R.Momi Vee <momiv808

Sent:
To:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:27 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities. Please understand how pollution can last for decade's.

And we will be leaving all these unresolved issues for our grandchildren.!!! Stop The Mess Please Care For Our Ocean Animal's,
And Their Habitats..I!I

Sincerely,
Ms R. Momi Vee

2131S Beretania St Honolulu, HI 96826-1418 momiv808@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

willtowin@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Michelle Addington
<willtowin@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 10;17 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

Michelle Addington
36 Meha PI Pala, HI 96779-8135
wllltowin@me.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

tututrisha2000@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Trisha Anderson
<tututrisha2000@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1036 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Trisha Anderson

269 Halenani Dr Wailuku, HI 96793-2449

tututrisha2000@yahoo.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

paulcarter@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of paul Carter
<paulcarter@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:49 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUi,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
paul Carter
PO Box 792116 Paia, HI 96779-2116

paulcarter@tranceandhealing.com
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

evamaraj@everyactioncustonn.com on behalf of Eva Daniells
<evamaraj@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:03 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

In the over 40 years I have lived on Maui 1 have seen massive degradation to our coastal reef ecosystems from human created
pollutants entering the ocean. When one compares the reefs situated below developments of businesses, homes, and golf
courses to reefs in areas where there is no development it is very clear that pollutants entering the ocean create algae growth
and a decrease in fish and ocean wildlife.

Please adhere to the Clean Water Act and make sure that the county of Maui and the state of Hawaii take a leadership role in
protecting our fragile island ecosystem for future generations.
Thank you.

Sincerely,
Eva Daniells
PO 80X691 Makawao, HI 96768-0691

evamaraj@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:

suzmaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Suzanne Fields

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<suzmaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 10:45 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
WE MUST PROTECT THE OCEAN I

Thank you,
Suzanne Fields
Haiku Maui

Sincerely,

Suzanne Fields
711 Haiku Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5847

suzmaui@gmail.com
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Coun^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

mauidogdaze@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kinee Hanson
<mauidogdaze@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 10:35 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Weil case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Kinee Hanson

147WaluaPI Kihei, HI 96753-7149
mauid0gda2e@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:

bkaneshige@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Barbara Kaneshige

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<bkaneshige@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 10:20 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Welts case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastew/ater facilities.

Sincerely,

.. .

Barbara Kaneshige

q

3304 Akala Dr Kihei, HI 96753-9435

C jJ

bkaneshige@outlook.com
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From:

iukika@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Judith Kapohakimohewa

Sent:
To:

<[uk[ka@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 10:22 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please do the right thing and settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case,!

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Judith Kapohakimohewa
7733 Kula Hwy Kula, HI 96790-7403

iukika(5)hawaiiantel.net
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

serenalamla@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Serena Lamia
<serenalamla@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:05 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Serena Lamia

7 Kaloapelu Way Apt 4B Wailuku, HI 96793-3133 serenalamla@hotmail.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

raider2go@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Eric Moore

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<raider2go@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11:01 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CO 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Eric Moore

2219 S Kihei Rd Apt B103 Kihei, HI 96753-7208 raider2go@yahoo.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

oshea606@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Dennis O'Shea <oshea606
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 10:56 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
Do the right thing for once and stop pissing away our money so you can continue dumping shit in our ocean.
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act.
Instead, the money should be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Dennis O'Shea

PO Box 11107 Lahaina, HI 96761-6107

oshea606(S)gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:

paulasandefur@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Paula Sandefur

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<paulasandefur@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 10:08 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,

RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Paula Sandefur

1057 Makawao Ave Apt A108 Makawao, HI 96768-9469 paulasandefur@yahoo.com

,

-I

«o

sc

::33
m

o
cn

o
^
p-n

s

m-H

m

<
m

««

NO

D

Coun^ Clerk
From:

jimsheppard99@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Lynda Sheppard

Sent:
To:

<jimsheppard99@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:46 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Lahaina Injection Well case. Maui County should not be spending tax payer dollars
to fight this case and should instead be working on ways to clean up the injection
wells.

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Lynda Sheppard
31 Mahalo Nui PI Kihei, HI 96753-7156

C: ;

jimsheppard99@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

marensirine@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Maren Sirine
<marensirine@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1031 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Maren Sirine

950 Palpala PI # A Makawao, HI 96768-9407 marensirine@yahoo.com
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From:

writtenword2@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Linda Staton <writtenword2
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 11;G4 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
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Sincerely,

-<

Linda Staton

O

92-1114 Olani St Apt 2 Kapolei, HI 96707-4221 writtenword2@mac.com
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From:

Thorneabbott@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Thome Abbott

Sent:
To:

<Thorneabbott@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:20 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahalna Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Boracay Island was shut down because people were swimming in their own waste, getting sick, and giving the destination a
black eye. Will Maui follow the same track? Or will you wisely invest in protecting, conserving and restoring the natural assets
such as reefs, beaches and fish that the aina has provided?

Since our lifestyle, sustenance and economy are based on the interest provided by these natural assets, it would be imprudent
to damage them.
Sincerely,

Thome Abbott

117 Loi Pohaku Pi Wailuku, HI 96793-1199Thorneabbott@yahoo.com
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From:

jeffreyUDV@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jeffrey Bronfman

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<JeffreyUDV@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:07 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

For too long the County has been avoiding it's clear responsibilities under the law in a manner that is wholly inconsistent with
the State Constitution as well as Federal Law. It is also not reflective of the will of the voters who put you in office to responsibly

administer the duties of the office - The Primary duty being to conserve and keep clean our invaluable public trust resources.
Settle the case, do what the law requires and start the clean up. It would be ANOTHER crime if the corrupt politicians in
Washington use this case to undermine legislation that was passed for the good of all.
Your duty, and the responsible course of action is clear. ENOUGH ALREADY I
Sincerely,

O C,;

Jeffrey Bronfman

Om

630 E Kuiaha Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5438

Cm

jeffreyUDV@aol.com
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From:

angelrey62@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Angela Domingo <angelrey62

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:14 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Sincerely,

Oo

Angela Domingo

^

36 Ponana St Kihei, HI 96753-9566

2o

angelrey62@yahoo.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Ray <rglauser@hotmail.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:22 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony for Budget Hearing, North Shore Greenway Study

I would like to support funding for the North Shore Greenway expansion study. I feel that Greenways would make
Maui a better place for all of us and that this study would be worthwhile.
Raymond Glauser
1392 HIahia Street

Wailuku, HI 96793
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County Clerk

From:

chiguyer@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of chi guyer

Sent:
To:

<chiguyer@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 12:33 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

chi guyer

Oi")

821 Kenui Cir Lahaina, HI 96761-2351
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Coun^ Clerk
From:

eonboard@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Eileen Naaman

Sent:
To:

<eonboard@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 12:42 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V.COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as perCC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Eileen Naaman

O

S

18 Makanani Rd Makawao, HI 96768-7206
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From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

kosherkimchee@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Koohan Paik
<kosherkimchee@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:15 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Koohan Paik

PO Box 5133 Honokaa, HI 96727-5133

kosherkimchee@yahoo.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

ss@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Steve Slater
<ss@everyactloncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 12:43 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Steve Slater

55 EWaipioRd Haiku, HI 96708-5725
ss@vcasa.net
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RECEIVED
JOHN BLUMER-BUELL
Post Office Box 787, Hana, Hawaii 96713
Email blubu@hawaii.rr.comTelephone 248-8972

70|g HAY !5 PH 1=58
OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

May 15,2019. Public Testimony for May 17, 2019, Meeting.
Maui County Council. Kelly King,Chair.
200 South High Street, Wailuku. Maui,Havvai'i,96793.
Sent Via Email county.C1erk@mauicounty.us and
county.council @mauicounty.us
Subject: PUBLIC TESTIMONY FOR MAY 17,2019 COUNCIL
MEETING. REQUEST FOR PROVISO IN PROPOSED BUDGET.
Aloha Chair King and Council Members,
Today, May 15,2019, the Maui News stated, in part;
"The budget also puts money toward other environmental and
conservation concerns, including $660,000 for the containment and
removal of miconia and other invasives,$225,000 for the Maui Nui
Marine Resource Council to do coastal water quality monitoring and
Maalaea Bay water quality projects and $50,000 for the National Guard
to work on coqui frog eradication.(The council also kept the mayor's

$2.5 million allocation for the coqui frog eradication project.)"
Please insure the
$225,000 for the Maui Nui Marine Resource
Council to do coastal water quality monitoring" includes monitoring
of Hana Bay (Kapueokahi).
This is part of my "#1 BUDGET PRIORITY FOR THE HANA
COMMUNITY PLAN DISTRICT" as presented to you in my written

testimony of April 5,2019,in Hana(pages 1 and 2). The testimony is
attached in pdf.
Mahalo,
John

received
ZHI5 m 15 PH |: 58
JOHN BLUMER-BUELL

Post Office Box 787,Hana,Hawaii 96713

V.iJi

Email blubu@hawaii.tT.com Telephone 248-8972
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April 5,2019,Maul County Council Economic Development and Budget
Committee Meeting in Hana Regarding the County of Maui 2020 Budget,
Keani Rawlins-Fernandez,Chair.

Hard Copies to Hana. Email to: edb.committee@mauicountv.us
Aloha Chair Rawlins-Fernandez and Council Members,

Thanks for coming to Hana. Please contact me if you have any questions.
Mahalo!
#1 BUDGET PRIORITY FOR THE HANA
COMMUNITY PLAN DISTRICT.

Prepare a domestic water system master plan and a wastewater system
master plan for the Hana region". Page 25,1994 Hana Communitv Plan

Ordinance. See link @ https://www.mauicounty.gov/DocumentView.asp?
DID=1710

PLEASE FUND THIS URGENT,DECADES OVERDUE,"PHYSICAL
INFRASTRUCTURE GOAL,POLICY,OBJECTIVE AND
IMPLEMENTING ACTION".

"GOAL; Timely and environmentally sensitive development and maintenance of
infrastructure systems which protect and preserve the safety and health of the Hana
region's residents and visitors, including the provision of domestic water, utility

and waste disposal services, and effective transportation systems which meet the
needs of residents and visitors while protecting the region's rural character."

A very brief history:

* There are more than a hundred cesspools,an injection well and the unlined-

toxic-polluting Hana dump draining into Kapueokahi(Hana Bay). In addition,
the entire Hotel Hana-Maui and the County of Maui Hana Community Center

are in the Special Management Area(SMA)and are an integral part of the
problems that must,by law,be timely resolved.

* Dr. Jon Mink detected high levels of coliform bacteria in the area below the
injection well on the Waikoloa side of the bay around 1988 while conducting
base line studies for the Rosewood Sea Ranch Cottages.

* Medical cases of staph infection from the water in Hana Bay are ongoing.
* A "low tech" water treatment plan for Kapueokahi(Hana Bay) was discussed
and formulated in 1988 between Dr. John Harrison, University of Hawai'i
Environmental Center,and the Hana Community Association. This led to the

1994 Hana Community Plan language which has not been implemented in 25
years since 1994. Shameful.

* The General Plan Advisory Committee(GPAC)discussed the Hana landfill
situation. In public hearings. County of Maui officials stated the Hana landfill
would be closed soon and become a "satellite" landfill. Meaning; Trash not
recycled would be hauled to the Central Maui landfill. Landfill closure has not

occurred. Aggregate "cover" material for the Hana landfill is now being hauled
to Hana from Central Maui in over the legal weight limit trucks. Please budget
and require a forensic audit of the Hana landfill situation,including the
previous illegal mining and desecration of Olapawa mountain in Kaeleku

for landfill "cover" material. The County of Maui agreed an Environmental
Impact Statement should be done as part of remediation of Olapawa mountain.
No Environmental Impact Statement has been produced.The county is

potentially liable for millions of dollars of property damage from the intentional

neglect and loss of property from flooding caused by the un permitted mining.
* Solving these problems should be the highest budget priority for the

District of Hana. I suggest budgeting $100,000 as a "start up"six year
capital improvement project and referring to the County Council
Environmental,Agriculture,and Cultural Preservation Committee as an
agenda item. The Hawai'i State Department of Health, the UJS.
Environmental Protection Agency, the Gates Foundation and others should
be included in the committee discussions and solutions. The Queen

Ka^ahumanu Society,Hana Canoe Club,Hana Akule Hui,Travaasa Hana
Maui and others should be included in the committee discussions and
solutions.

#2 BUDGET PRIORITY FOR THE HANA
COMMUNITY PLAN DISTRICT.

I strongly support purchase of land in Hana for conservation,recreation, historical,
cultural and other values. Mayor Victorino has wisely included 2.25 million
dollars in the proposed budget for that purpose. Mahalo Mayor Victorino!
I have worked for over forty years to help toward the acquisition of important
lands for the community. The list includes 'aina located in Kipahulu, Mu'olea
Point, Maka'alae,the entire Hotel Hana-Maui and Hana Ranch and approximately

250 acres of culturally important land identified in the 21 "conditions of zoning" in
the proposed PK-4 Keola Hana-Maui Golf Course and Country Club.
Attached for your information is the Maui News dated July 30,1997. The front
page story by Jill Engledow is titled "Bright side seen to beach dispute". Mahalo
and God Bless Tom Morrow,Larry Kaikala,Richard Keohuhu and all the

individuals,'ohana and community groups involved in resolving this dispute.
'Onipa'a!
#3 BUDGET PRIORITY FOR THE HANA
COMMUNITY PLAN DISTRICT.

Hana should and must have its own Planning Commission. It is long overdue. A

Hana Planning Commission will help to be certain important land use decisions are
made in Hana by Hana residents. Besides being a Pono and democratic
proposal,implementation will certainly SAVE the County of Maui taxpayers
money,avoid unwanted conflict and empower Hana residents.
The Maui Planning Department and Maui Planning Commission have "dropped

the ball" repeatedly over the years with a lack of local knowledge,bad leadership
in the planning department, bad "interpretations" of the law and decisions contrary
to the wishes of the Hana community.

"Bad decisions" include fraudulent approvals of Special Management Area Permits
(SMA). Final approval or disapproval of all future SMA Permits should be made
in Hana by Hana residents.
Enclosed for your information is page 2 of the Maui News dated July 30,1997.
The story by Jill Bngeldow is titled "Hana apartment plan debated". The story
documents the complete failure of the Maui Planning Commission to hear and
respond to the people of Hana. The last paragraphs documents Chair Velma Santos
frustration with the situation and her move to create the Hana Advisory Committee
to the Maui Planning Commission. Mahalo Velma!
I was appointed by Mayor Hannibal Tavares to serve on the first Hana Advisory
Committee to the Maui Planning Commission along with John Akana,Bob Carroll,
Roland Chang,Harry Hasegawa,Mathew Kalalau and Lidia Laeha,

Recently, after nearly ten years of conflict,the Hana Advisory Committee to the
Maui Planning Commission wisely made the correct and community supported
decision to recommend an Environmental Assessment(EA)process for the County

of Maui,not community, proposed Nahiku Community Center. This process was
required by both the State Land Board "Set Aside" and Hawaii Revised Statute
Chapter 343. The Hana and Nahiku Community broke into loud applause when
the recommendation passed at the meeting in Hana.

However,Planning Director Michele McLean and the Maui Planning Commission
completely ignored the recommendation of the Hana Advisory Committee to the
Maui Planning Commission and recommended approval. Shameful. Unethical.

Illegal. I repeat the commimity based request for a forensic audit of this entire
corrupt situation.

POSSIBLE HANA DISTRICT PRO.TECTS

NOT FUNDED IN MAYOR VICTORINO^S BUDGET

1.

The Nahiku Community Center. I support and compliment Mayor Victorino's
decision not to fund this development. The lack of legally required public due
process,fraud, misrepresentations,lack of transparency,lack of legal
jurisdiction and an unresolved lawsuit support his decision. This two million

dollar + project is not supported by the community as proposed. More than a
quarter million dollars of taxpayer money has already been wasted in this
unwanted and destructive ten year long conflict. I strongly support a

forensic audit of this proposed development as previously requested by

community members. I request all the funds previously designated for
this corrupt proposal be budgeted and spent toward "cleaning up"and
restoring Hana Bay.

2. Lower Nahiku Bridge. This is an urgent health,safety and liability issue for
the County of Maui and the State of Hawaii. The Maui County Council
recently passed a very incomplete and uninformed "Resolution" regarding the
bridge addressed to Mayor Victorino. The mayor certainly did not have time
to fully consider the issue for the budget. However,it remains an important,
serious and life threatening issue. Please revisit and fully consider this issue
in the near future.

#1 BUDGET PRIORITY FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI

Enclosed for your information is the Maui News front page story dated April 12,

1991, titled "Major property-tax reform proposed". Please read the entire story by
Mark Adams. This is an important affordable housing issue.

In the box titled "Highlights of the Tax Proposal" please note;"A study of the
current tax system would be completed, with recommendations developed for
revamping the system at the end of the three-year period for the proposed reform
package. Possibilities for changes include doing away with the "comparable
sales" method of assessing properties".
Tragically,the study has never been done. Today,a study is needed more than ever

to insure long-term, perennial, affordable housing is available to kanaka maoli and
multi-generational 'ohana of all cultural and ethnic heritages. The unfair and

immoral"market value" property assessment system needs to be reformed to
insure those who want to live and die here will not be taxed out of their homes or
off their 'aina.

Please read the enclosed Maui News VIEWPOINT,dated February 26,2016,by
William D.Tavares. It is titled "County Council continues to avoid a

comprehensive property-tax study". This is an important affordable housing issue.

I simply ask and recommend this issue be referred to the Maui County
Council Affordable Housing Committee for consideration..This referral will
not require additional spending of taxpayers money. It will require only
normal monetary support for the Office of Council Services and Maui County
Council Committees.
#2 BUDGET PRIORITY FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI

I served as a dedicated member of the Maui General Plan Advisory Committee

(GPAC). I diligently studied thousands of pages of information and reports and did
my best to collaborate with the other 24 members in the best interests and common
good of our community.

Please budget moving the Kahului sewage treatment plant away from the

shoreline. And,please budget moving the dangerous and toxic storage away
from the Kahului harbor. This is a dangerous risk to the downwind
population. Sea rise issues should make these issues a budget priority.

Regarding a different budget item; I find Council Member Hokama's statement
regarding the expensive proposed 80 million dollar redevelopment of Wailuku
confusing or misleading. To paraphrase,"The project will not take money from
other projects". I apologize to council member Hokama if the paraphrase is
inaccurate. I certainly respect his experience and service.
Regardless, my points are valid.
* Every budget item takes money from other possible and possibly more

important projects....unless you plan to increase the budget and increase taxes to
pay for the additional expense.
* Every dollar spent is paid by the taxpayers. Federal,state and county tax
revenues all come from the same source. We,the people

Unfunded county mandates have recently been estimated up to one billion
dollars....with more bond debt requested. The administration,council and state
have publicly discussed the "unfunded mandates" issues in hopes of resolving the
government-created problems. There are ominous implications for the future
stability and well-being of our community.
Please don't forget the federal "unfunded mandates" debt of tens of trillions of
dollars. We have to pay for that debt,too.

It would be prudent, acting with or showing care and thought for the future,to pay
down county employees retirement benefits and increase the "rainy day"fund to
the maximum allowed by law.
Please carefully consider our values, priorities and spend wisely.
With ALOHA,
John Blumer-Buell

Postscript:
Following is a list of some of my community service. I offer this simply to show
my recommendations are made through experience and community advocacy.
These activities have been an important part of my life.
Maui General Plan Advisory Committee(GPAC), Hana Advisory Committee to
the Maui Planning Commission(3 terms),Hana Community Association Board of
Directors(25 yetu-s), COMET(Committee for More Equitable Taxation),Founding
Board Member of the Hana Community Arts Council,the East-Maui Taro Festival,
the Kipahulu 'Ghana,the Hana Community Dialysis Home,Na Mamo o Mu'olea
and Ke Ao Hali'i (Save the Hana Coast).
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Coun^Clerk
From:

aliapoint@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Edward Johnston

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<aliapoint@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:42 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case- right away.

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Edward Johnston

28 -3104 Mahakea Rd Pepeekeo, HI 96783
aliapoint@gmail.com
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From:

Undseycrl@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Charles Lindsey

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<Lindseycrl@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:36 PM
County Clerk
Stop polluting our clean Lahaina ocean.

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNP^ OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

Charles Lindsey
33 Manu St Kula, HI 96790-8519
Llndseycrl@aol.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

sandi.morey@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sandra Morey
<sandi.morey@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:29 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

Sandra Morey
3461 Laguna Ave Oakland, CA 94602-2901

sandi.morey@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:

Jeanne
|
Wheeler <aiannanoa@yahoo.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 1:55 PM
County Clerk

Cc:

GET Committee

Subject:

Maul County: please settle the Lahaina Injection well case!

Let's appreciate/respect/responsibly manage our land, sea & air here! Aloha, Jeanne Wheeler
Sent from my iPhone
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From:

TAMARA BEXTON <bexton@icloud.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday, May 15, 2019 2:17 PM
County Clerk
Extension of the North Shore Greenway to Hookipa Beach Park

To whom it may concern,

As a Paia resident and avid bike rider I fully support an extension of the North Shore Greenway to Hookipa Beach

Park. The road is very narrow, busy, and quite unsafe to ride on as it is. Every effort that we as a community can take to

get people out of their cars and choosing bicycle transportation would be welcomed.

Please contact me if you have any further questions as to why I support this.

Sincerely,

Tammy Sexton

808-283-5456
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

icarter@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Inanna Carter
<icarter@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 2:41 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Inanna Carter

PO Box 792116 Paia, HI 96779-2116
icarter@post.harvard.edu
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DATE:

May 15,2019

TO:

The Honorable County Council and Mayor of the County of Maui

SUBJECT:

CC-19-224- Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui, CC-19-225 - Hawaii Wildlife v. C^n^o^^j^ GET26-Hawaii Wildlife V. County of Maui
IDi?

Honorable Council,

R E.C

^

C0UNTY^CL£RK

My name is Irina Consiantinescu and I am an environmental engineer. 1 am writing you today to urge you NOT to withdraw
from the lawsuit against the County regarding the injection wells. 1 became an environmental engineer because I want to
leave the world a little better than 1 found it. Throughout the years, I have worked on various projects which have helped
improve our water quality, reduce the chance of wastewater spills, and protect native species throughout the islands.
However,dropping these lawsuits is not the answer. Whether or not the County wins, the environmental and the engineering
communities need clarification from the higher courts. Please allow me to explain as best 1 can.

None of us want to pollute our water (groundwater or ocean) and the engineering community is trying to find reasonable
solutions to address the issues raised by the injection wells. Since additional ocean outfalls are not preferred, the solutions
identified offer some version of land treatment, all of which would highly minimize the impact our waste has on the
environment. However, the answer from here on gets a bit complicated. Without clarity from the higher courts, it is hard to
estimate which specific disposal system would be legal and which may suffer from future litigation. Without an answer
from the higher courts, the County may invest in replacing the injections wells with a system which may later be found
controversial and be again subject to litigation

I write to you this week as a concerned citizen and a diligent engineer. As part of the engineering licensing exam, 1 have
vowed to do my best to protect the health and safety ofthe public. Whether or not the County wins tlie lawsuit, the County's
constituents, including myself, would be winners by simply knowing the right course of action. Taxpayers will see their
taxes spent on the correct transition away from the injection wells currently used at all 5 of the County's wastewater
treatment reclamation facilities. Without a clear path forward, a lot of money and time will be wasted on solutions that may
later be interpreted as inadequate.

As a member of the National Society of Professional Engineers, 1 have heard communities from across the US express
concern over the need for an answer from the Supreme Court, While my letter had to be put together at the last minute, if
this discussion would have been pushed to a later County Council meeting, you would have received additional support to
continue to the lawsuit from agencies(botii private and government)from across the US, I hope you realize that the County
is not going against the Clean Water Act and the community at large is not seeing the County of Maui as a rule-breaking
institution. Communities and government agencies from ACROSS the United States are eagerly awaiting a final ruling from
the Supreme Court in order to better understand HOW to uphold the Clean Water Act and the Safe Drinking Water Act,and
which systems required an NPDES permit.
Regardless of how the Courts rule, please continue to support the appeal of the lawsuit in order to provide the nation with
the clarity needed to move forward in order to better protect our waters. By water alt thingsfind life.
Sincerely,

Irina Constantinescu, PE
irina,constanlinescu@amail.com

(808)419-0142
49 Kokea St Unit 1103

Wailuku, HI 96793

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

mak221 @everyactioncustom.com on behalf of mark koppel <mak221
@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 2:33 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I am astounded that you would spend MILLIONS of dollars defending the release of polluted water into the ocean. What is the
matter with you? Just fix the d**n system already.

With your attitude, and its results, you can be sure I'll be spending far less time in Maui.
Please be pono.
Mahalo,

Mark A. Koppel

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
mark koppel
PO Box 283 Hakalau, HI 96710-0283

mak221@aol.com
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From:

miienakari@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Milena Kari
<milenakari@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:

Wednesday. May 15.2019 3:10 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, FT AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER AQ)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Milena Kari

llSAnamuliSt Kahului, HI 96732-4500

S

milenakari@yahoo.com
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From:

margebonar@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Maijorie Bonar

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Wednesday. May 15.2019 3:15 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

<margebonar@everyactioncustom,com>

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
Regardless of the reason for the ongoing lawsuit, the nutrient enrichment is clearly impacting the health of the reef.

Algal overgrowth is decimating the corals. Why would the county knowingly continue to damage our island?
Sincerely,
Marjorle Bonar

S

400 Aulii Dr Makawao, HI 95768-8214
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From:
Sent:

feelgoodmaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Angelika Hofmann
<feelgoodmaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15,2019 3:38 PM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

Angelika Hofmann
386 Elilani St Makawao, HI 96768-8328

feelgoodmaui@gmail.com

G

O~
Ti
0
Hm
m

3 ^
3

-<

—

fT5
^

Ul

•<

O

s

0
Tl

g'

w
v,n

m
o

From:
Sent:

dolphinette444@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Genevieve Nelson
<dolphinette444@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 3:39 PM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND. ET AL V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER AQ)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

Genevieve Nelson

O C.^

s

3445 Malina PI Kihei, HI 96753-9246
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From:
Sent:
To:

Skyler Brown <brownsky5@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 3:36 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Anti Lahaina Injection Well

Aloha, I am against the injection wells in Lahaina and support protecting our sacred oceans and reefs. Mahalo.
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From:

Mike Moran <mmmmaha!o2000@aol.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 15. 2019 7:09 PM

To:

County Clerk

Cc:

Subject:

7019 HAY 16 AH 7=56

Kelly King; ktkmaui@me,com; Michelle Dei Rosario

KCA testimony for 5/2419 Council Meeting

__

'-^'oq'n'^Y^LEHK

Aloha Chair King and Council members

Mike Moran for the Kihei Community Association submitting written testimony on the following
agenda items;
COUNTY COMMUNICATIONS:
IN SUPPORT OF

NO. 19-213 - VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDE2. relating to an amendment to the proposed Fuel Tax Resolution.
LET'S SUPPORT THE ENVIRONMENT and support local environmental friendly business

NO. 19-224-COUNCILCHAIR KING, relating to County Communication 19-178,from Council Chair Kelly King, transmitting a
proposed resolution entitled "REQUIRING SETTLEMENT OFFERS IN HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND. ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUL
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT. TO BE TRANSMITTED TO THE COUNCIL FOR APPROVAL OR DISAPPROVAL".
WE HAVE SPENT MILLION OF DOLLARS TO ALLOW CONTINUED DEGRADATION OF THE CORAL REEF SYSTEM .ENUF
ALREADY

NO. 19-225 - COUNCIL CHAIR KING, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled "APPROVING SETTLEMENT OF HAWAII
WILDLIFE FUND. ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUL RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT".
WE SUPPORT!
COMMnTEE REPORTS:

19-50 GOVERNANCE. ETHICS. AND TRANSPARENCY COMMITTEE: Recommending the following; 1. ADOPTION of

resolution approving the Mayor's appointment of Eric Nakagawa for Director of Environmental Management; and
2. FILING of resolution disapproving the Mayor's appointment of Eric Nakagawa for Director of Environmental Management.
NEW DEM DIRECTOR APPROVAL

19-51 1. ADOPTION of resolution approving the Mayor's appointment of Rowena M. Dagdag-Andaya for Director of Public
Works;

and 2. FILING of resolution disapproving the Mayor's appointment of Rowena M. Dagdag-Andaya for Director of Public Works.
WE SUPPORT THE NEW DPW DIRECTOR
Mahalo

RECl!VED
Testimony to Maui County Council

Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui
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My nome is Dr. Steven Dollar. 1 am presently employed by the Unive'r^ty^fQav^itat
Mdnoo as a Coastal Resources Specialist in the School of OceanQnytEi^th'^creh^e &
Technology, and cm also president of Marine Research Consultants, Inc. My academic
credentials includes MS and PhD. degrees from the Department of Oceonography at
the University of Hawaii at Manoa.The subject of my MS degree was documenting the
natural and human stressors that shape the composition of coral reefs in Hawaii, while
my PhD work documented the environmental effect from deep water sewage

discharges on Oahu. My present work includes serving as Co-principal Investigator on a
project funded by NASA to develop remote sensing tools to map coral reefs around the
world. In Hawaii, I am currently contracted by the Counties of Maui and Hawaii, Hawaii
American Water Co. and the U.S. Navy to conduct NPDES permit required Zone of
Mixing monitoring on ocean sewage discharges. I also am contracted to do similar
NPDES monitoring on point source discharges to the ocean from power plants,
aquaculture and agricultural dischorges. In the 1990's I was owarded a grant by the
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency to investigate the causes of olgal blooms in West
Maui. In 2011 I was engaged by the County of Maui to conduct assessments to
determine the factors affecting coral reefs in Ma'alaea Bay.
Based on this academic and professional experience I, along with Dr. Eric Hochberg of
the Bermuda Institute of Ocean Sciences, were retained in 2014 by the legal firm of
Hunton Andrews Kurfh to conduct scientific studies to evaluate the effects to the

marine environment from groundwater seeps off of Kohekili Beach Park in West Maui.
This work was predicated on the findings of the final report produced by Dr. Craig
Glenn entitled "Lahaina Groundwater Tracer Study (GTS) -Lahoina Maui, Hawaii. Final
Report (2013) which presented data indicating that there is a hydrologic connection
between the LWRF Injection Wells 3 and 4 and nearshore ocean waters in the form of
discharge from two groups of groundwater "seeps" located near the shoreline off of
Kohekili Beach Park.

The studies conducted by Dr. Hochberg and myself consisted of two ports: 1) an
evaluation of water chemistry designed to trace the distribution of sewage-related

material that flowed from the seeps, and 2) an evaluation of the effects of the seeps on
the composition of the coral reef community off of Kohekili. The results of these studies
were presented in an expert disclosure report in 2015 in the Hawaii Wildlife Fund, et al. v.
County of Maui lawsuit. A brief summary of the findings of these investigations is

presented below. More detailed information is available on request.
With respect to water chemistry, there was no dispute that a small fraction of the
wastewoter discharged through two of the LWRF wells flows to the nearshore ocean
through two seep groups in the nearshore zone while the remainder of the effluent flows
1 I Page

to the deep ocean. While other Investigators measured the chemical composition of
the water within the seeps prior to discharge to the ocean, our intent was to measure
how the water from the seeps is distributed over the reef. A field sampling program
carried out in August 2014 consisted of collecting 198 water samples at 72 sites along
nine transect lines that extended from Kohekili Beach to approximately 1,000 feet
offshore. Two of the lines passed through the seep sites, one was between the seeps,

and three were north and south, respectively, of the seeps. At each sampling site,
water samples were collected at the ocean surface, midway in the water column and
just above the ocean floor. Results showed that throughout the sampling area,
concentrations of nutrients (nitrogen and phosphorus) were higher near the shoreline
and decreased with distance from shore. This pattern represents the typical situation
along Hawaiian shorelines where naturally occurring groundwater enters the ocean at
the shoreline and is mixed with ocean water.

The highest concentrations of dissolved inorganic nutrients occurred just above the sea
floor over the seeps. However,at the ocean surface directly over the seeps, nutrient

concentrations were substantially reduced. Hence,even though the water discharging
from the seeps is for fresher than salty ocean water causing it to rise in the water
column, it was quickly mixed to near background levels by ocean waves and currents.
Elevated levels of dissolved nitrogen and phosphorus extended approximately 70 feet
from the seeps,and did not reach the areas of major reef growth. At distances further
from the seeps, there was no indication of enrichment of sewage related nutrients near
the seafloor where corals occur. In addition to the documented dilution to near

background levels, net transport of water from the seeps is not toward the offshore reef,
but rather along shore over areas where corals do not occur. All of these factors point
to the conclusion that while the seeps may be enriched with nutrients and other water
quality constituents compared to ocean water, there is no basis to expect that this
discharge is presently affecting coral communities.
It is also important to note that during the water chemistry survey, all of the recorded
temperatures over the reef were above 26.5°C. The temperature of the "anomalously
warm buoyant fluid emerging from the seeps" used in the GTS "Aerial Infrared Sea
Surface Temperature Mapping" was 26.5°C. Hence,the ambient temperature
throughout the reef in August 2014 was equal to or higher than the supposed elevated
temperature anomalies from the seep discharge. With natural conditions exceeding
the temperature anomalies from the seep, any alleged effect of the seeps in terms of
water temperature can be disregarded.
The second port of our investigations had the objective of creating a descriptive and
quantitative picture of the biological structure of Kohekili reef. To do this 71 sun/ey sites
were selected, extending from the shoreline to the offshore limit of coral occurrence
along the length of Kohekili Beach. At each site, 50-100 digital photographs were taken
of the reef. Using computer programs these photos were stitched together to form a
2I Page

single seamless image (photomosaic). Using another computer program the
composition of each photomosaic was determined,and tabulated to provide the
biological composition of each site. The results of these analyses provide a robust
indication of the effects of the seeps on coral community structure.

The data from field surveys, in conjunction with satellite images of the West Moui
coastal area, was used to create maps of cover of the various components of the reef
(e.g., coral, algae,sand). The resulting maps showed that coral cover is low at the
shoreline throughout the survey area, and increases with distance from shore. The
neorshore zone where the seeps are located consists of a predominantly bare hard
bottom with less than 10% coral cover. Corals are limited in this shallow area because of

breaking waves and sand scour. The seeps occur in shallow water near the shoreline in
a shallow pavement zone where physical conditions prevent significant coral
occurrence along the entire shoreline. Hence, while there are few corals growing at the
seeps, there are similarly few corals growing at similar depths and distances from the
shoreline everywhere else along the West Moui.
It is also apparent from the mops that there are no significant abnormalities in coral
community composition at the sites of the seep discharges. Should the seeps be
causing impacts to coral, it would be expected that there would be "halos" of reduced
cover around the seeps. No such halos or gradients of changing benthic covers were
observed with respect to distance from the seeps.
It con be assumed that some fraction of the injected effluent has reached the seeps
during the entire period of operation of the LWRF. If effluent had been impacting reef
structure and function continuously for the last three decades, it would be apparent by
clear gradients of damaged or dead zones across the reef marked by increasing levels
of dead coral with proximity to the seeps. However, data from all sources reveals that
there are no such impacts. In fact, data from the UH Coral Reef Assessment and
Monitoring Program indicates that there has been increases in coral abundance from
1999 to 2012. The NOAA "Baseline assessments for coral reef community structure and

demographics on West Moui;data report, 2017" concludes that "With mean coral
cover ranging between 30% and 58%,the WahikuH and Honokdwai Watersheds contain
the greatest extent and concentration of coral-rich habitat in West Maui, with relatively
well developed,spur-and-groove coral reef complexes off Canoe Beach, Kahekili
Beach Park, and Honokowai Point." There is no mention in the NOAA report of
impacted corals at Kahekili.
Another often mentioned, but never documented assertion, is that algal blooms are

caused by the LWRF discharge. As mentioned above, under the auspices of a US EPA
grant, I studied the causal effects of algal blooms that occurred in West Maui in the
1990's. One of the major conclusions of these studies was that nutrient enrichment from
sugarcane production provided the most likely driver for algal blooms. No algae that

3I Page

caused bloom conditions during the 1990s hos occurred since thot time. In oddition, no
olgol blooms hove occurred ot the seep sites since they hove been under investigotion.
As the LWRF hos been in operotion for opproximotely three decades, if it wos the couse
of olgol blooms, they would be occurring.
A final point that oppeors to hove become misinterpreted is the perception thot the
LWRF is unique in terms of dischorging treoted effluent to the oceon. With the exception
of o relotively smoll omount of treoted effluent thot is re-used for irrigotion ond
fertilizotion of non-consumptive lond uses (primorily golf courses ond londscoping), ALL
treoted sewage in Howoii is dischorged to the oceon through either injection wells or
ocean outfolls. Treated effluent is discharged through oceon diffusers on the Islonds of
Oohu, Howoii and Kouoi. Hence, oil sewoge disposol in Howoii hos o hydrologic
connection with the oceon.

Severol of these outfolls occur in shollow woter in reef hobitots. Figure 1 shows diffuser
ports from the Hilo Wostewoter Treotment Plont (top) ond the Host Honolulu Wostewoter
Treatment Plont (bottom). Eoch of these oceon outfolls consists of multiple ports at
woter depths of 35-40 feet. Cleorly visible plumes of treoted effluent con be seen
dischorging from these ports ond rising in the woter column. Live corols ore growing on
the diffusers, sometimes in the direct poth of the effluent. There is no growth of olgoe,
ond water clority is not offected by the dischorge, indicoting there ore not high levels
of plonkton or suspended moteriols in the woter. Ongoing NPDES mondoted monitoring
in the vicinity of the Eost Honolulu oceon outfoll indicotes thot over the lost 30 yeors the
major effect to corol community structure in the oreo is the impoct from periodic storm
woves. Hence, even when dischorged from diffuser ports directly over corol reefs in o
much higher volume ond more concentrated foshion than occurs ot the diffuse
submorine seeps off Kohekili, there is no long-term impocts to corol reefs. Hence,there
con be no o priori ossertion thot sewoge discharge to the oceon ot Kohekili results in
negotive impocts to benthic communities.

In summory, results of my scientific investigotions reveal thot the mojor foctors affecting
woter quality in the Kohekili oreo ore noturolly occurring dischorge of groundwoter
olong the shoreline. The highest volues of chemicol constituents ossocioted with
groundwoter dischorge occurred ot the two oreos where the submorine seep
dischorge occurs. However,the effects of the seeps ore restricted to o smoll oreo ond
these effects ore quickly diluted to background levels over the reef where corols occur.
Investigotions of the reef community indicote thot there ore no discernoble effects thot
con be ottributoble to the seep discharge. As the LWRF hos been in operation for
severol decodes, any negotive effects to reef structure would be cleorly opporent at
present. This is not the cose.

4I Page

EXHIBIT 1, Photographs of ocean discharge diffusers in Hilo Bay off the Hilo Wastewater Treatment Plant (top) and off Sandy Beach off the East Honolulu Wastewater
Treatment Plant (bottom). Both diffusers are at a water depth of approximately 35-40 feet. Concentrated streams of treated effluent of high nutrient concentration, low

salinity, and elevated temperature relative to receiving water can be clearly seen in both photos. Note presence of live corals on both outfall structures, lack of presence
of filamentous algae, and clarify of water. Both ocean outfalls have been in operation since the 1970's. All photographs taken by S. Dollar.

RECEIVED
May 14, 2019
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The Honorable County Council

HAY 16 AH 7:57

County of Maui

■;-rFICE OF THE

Subject;

CC-19-224- Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maul, CC-19-225-Hayyaij.\yiMliFdi('.Oiu6jf<*f^au[,
GET-26 - Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui

Honorable Council,

I am an environmental engineer who resides in Wailuku. For the past eleven years it has been my pleasure to
assist the County of Maui with its wastewater issues through my employment at Brown and Caldwell, an
environmental engineering firm. In my role as project manager I have led the efforts to evaluate potential options
to eliminate injection well use at the County's four wastewater reclamation facilities (WWRFs). This work has
included investigation of land treatment, satellite treatment plants, and other options. I have also served as an
expert witness in support of the County of Maui during the penalty phase of the subject lawsuit. Today I write as a
private citizen and ratepayer to urge your Council to continue to support the appeal of the subject lawsuit to the
United States Supreme Court.

For approximately 40 years the EPA's interpretation of the Clean Water Act (CWA) provided the regulated
community (including the County of Maui) with a clear "bright line" boundary between two regulatory programs,
the CWA and the Safe Drinking Water Act. The regulated community was able to make large capital Investments in
the infrastructure needed to protect human health and the environment with confidence because the clear
boundaries between the two regulatory programs provided assurances that the technologies that were
implemented would provide the necessary level of treatment to meet the regulatory goals.

The District Court ruling on subject lawsuit, and subsequent 9"' Circuit Court of Appeals ruling, eliminates the clear
"bright line" between the two regulatory programs and complicates the County's efforts to eliminate injection well
use at the WWRFs. In my professional opinion, transition to land treatment systems represents the most practical
(and economical) means to eliminate injection well use without constructing ocean outfalls. Transition to land
treatment offers a way to significantly reduce the County's environmental impact compared to the status quo
Injection wells. However, the rulings on the subject lawsuit create regulatory uncertainty as to whether certain
forms of land treatment will meet the CWA requirements. The County could face additional lawsuits in the future,
despite having invested $150 million to $200 million to transition to land treatment and significantly reducing the
environmental impacts of the community.
The United States Supreme Court has agreed to hear the case because of conflicting Circuit Appellate Court rulings
on the issue. As the ultimate authority to interpret the meaning of the CWA, the United States Supreme Court is
the only body that can provide clarity to this controversy of local and national importance. No matter how it rules,
the Supreme Court decision will provide us with the regulatory clarity that is needed to successfully transition
away from injection wells. I urge your Council to continue to support the appeal of the lawsuit.
Sincerely,

Craig Lekven, P.E.
421 Kalua Road

Wailuku, HI 96793

^oun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

bennettdanielle30@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Danielle Bennett
<bennettdanielle30@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 7:36 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, £T AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,

RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Danielle Bennett

227 N Market St Wailuku, HI 96793-1177
bennettdanielle30@gmail.com
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From:

susan@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of susan gurewitsch
<susan@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 7:36 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
susan gurewitsch
o
^

3415 Kuaua PI Kihei, HI 96753-9306

susan@2engage.com
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County Clerk

From:

councilmemberholmes@evetyactioncustom.com on behalf of Steve Holmes
<councilmemberholmes@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 6:57 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,
Continuing the appeal to the US Supreme Court could lead to a giant loophole for polluters across the country. It would have
statewide impacts here in Hawaii as well. Oil, gas, and coal polluters would benefit.

The solution is water recycling and not dumping a valuable resource. Water recycling pays for itself through the sale of recycled
water. Recycled water is drought proof.
Science has shown harm caused by the dumping into injection wells on Maui and all elected officials have a Public Trust
responsibility under the State Constitution to protect coastal water quality.

Please support settlement. The offer on the table is reasonable and avoids the expense of hire gun attorneys for the County
appeal.

Sincerely,
Steve Holmes

75 -5865 Walua Rd # E-634 Kailua Kona, HI 96740-1359 councilmemberholmes@icloud.com
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^oun^Clerk
From:

pittenger_8@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Ben Pittenger <pittenger_8

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 6:51 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

THE most important issue in this case is to find an alternative to the introduction of waste into the environment that Is damaging
the health of Maui's reefs. Period.

A primary means towards resolution is to use the waste water in some productive manner,such as recycling it into irrigation, so
long as it does not, thereby, introduce persistent contaminants into the soil and groundwater.
Continuing the lawsuit will NOT foster such a resolution. Instead it is likely to not only perpetuate the practice, but also to open
the door for this type of practice to proliferate throughout the country.
I therefore support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not sacrifice our natural and fiscal resources to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

Ben Pittenger

p,^

33 Pahaa PI Makawao, HI 96768-8719
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pittenger_8@mac.com
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^oun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

malikslosberg@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Malik Slosberg
<malikslosberg@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 6:20 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Weils case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Malik Slosberg
26 Kai Makani Loop Apt 202 Kihei, HI 96753-5523 malikslosberg@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

malikslosberg@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Monika Slosberg
<maliksiosberg@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 5:19 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUi,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

Monika Slosberg
26 Kai Makani Loop Apt 202 Kihei, HI 96753-5523 maliksiosberg@gmail.com
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From:

Amanda Waters <AWaters@nacwa.org>

Sent:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 8:33 AM

To:

County Clerk

A^1 9^ !^

Subject:

CC-19-224 AND CC-19-225 - Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui

Attachments:

2019-04-25 Maui - NACWA Support Letter.pdf; 20T9-05-16'NAC\/VA-Maui Amicus Brief

;

(Case No. 18-260)- AS FILED.PDF

Please find attached a letter submitted via email to the Maui County Council. I have also attached the amicus
brief that NACWA,the City and County of San Francisco, New York City, and the Denver Metro Wastewater
Reclamation District filed with the Supreme Court today in support of Maui County.
Amanda J. Waters j National Association of Clean Water Agencies|General Counsel|202/530-2758|

202/870-0427 cell I awaters@nacwa.org|^@aniandawatcr.saQ [Visit us at ww^v.nacwa.org |ii^o Connecticut
Avenue NW,Suite 1050 Washington,DC 20036
From pretreatment to communications, maximize your impact—joio us for our upcoming events; National

"•v Fiei'tio'irienf Works'ioo - 'iraininn. May 14-17, Tocomo, WA; and Strolsaic Communico'ions: H?C. June 3-4,
Cleveland, OH.

The information contained in this message is confidential and may be iegaily priviieged. If you have received It in error, please notify us
immediateiy and delete this message. Thank you for your cooperation.

From: Amanda Waters

Sent: Thursday, April 25, 2019 4:26 PM
To: keliv.kinEfgimauicountv.us
Cc: Keani.Rawlins(5)mauicountv.us: Tasha.Kama@mauicountv-us: Riki.Hokama@mauicountv.us:
Aiice.Lee(S)mauicountv.us: Mike.Molina(Smauicountv.us: Tamara.Paltin@mauicountv.us:
Shane.Sinenci(5>mauicountv.us: Yukiiei.Sugimurafaimaulcountv.us: Countv.counciija'mauicountv.us

Subject: Letter in Support of Maui County

Dear Chair King, Vice Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, and County Councilmembers,
Please find attached a letter written on behalf of the National Association of Clean Water Agencies(NACWA)to
express support for the County of Maui in the case Hawaii Wildlife et al. v. County ofMaui currently before
the U.S. Supreme Court.
Regards,

Amanda J. Waters|National Association of Clean Water Agencies j General Counsel
|
202/530-2758 j

202/870-04270011 1 awaters@nacwa.org[ [fa' @amandawatersOQ [Visit us at^'v>w.nacwa.org lii.'^o Connecticut
Avenue NW,Suite 1050 Washington, DC 20036

W//

From pretreatment to communications, moximize your impact—join us for our upcoming events: Notionp/

VJotksnoo -r Tiain'ina. May 14-17, Tocomo, WA; and Strofeoic Comiriunicafions: H2Q. June 3-4,

Clevelond, OH.

1130 Connecticut AveNW
Suite 1050

T (202)833-2672
F (888) 267-9505

Wsshington DC 20036

www nacw3 org

A CUAR COMMITMENT TO AMQMCA'SWATeAS

^

April 25,2019
Via Email

Kelly King, Council Chair
County of Maui
Kalana O Maui Building,8th floor
200 S. High St.
Wailuku, Hawai'i 96793
kellv.kingOmauicountv.us

Dear Chair King,Vice Chair Rawlins-Femandez,and County Councilmembers,
I am writing on behalf ofthe National Association of Clean Water Agencies(NACWA)to
express support for the County of Maui("County")in the case Hawaii Wildlife et al. v.
County ofMaui currently before the U.S.Supreme Court.
NACWA is a nonprofit association representing the interests of more than 320 publiclyowned wastewater and stormwater utilities across the United States. The Maui County

Department of Environmental Management is a NACWA member. NACWA's members
provide services that are essential to protecting public health and the environment and
require regulatory certainty in order to make and plan prudently for investments of public
funds. NACWA supports a strong regulatory framework to protect water resources,the
environment,and public health.
This case is not about leaving groundwater pollution unregulated, nor is it about rolling
back environmental protections. Discharges to groundwater are already regulated imder
other federal and state environmental statutes better suited to address such releases. The

federal Clean Water Act(CWA)was never intended to regulate discharges to groundwater
and using the CWA permit program is like trying to fit a square peg in a round hole; doing
so will have rmintended and harmful consequences. This case is about ensuring that
discharges to groundwater are regulated properly in the manner Congress intended,and
that public clean water utilities like the Maui County Department of Environmental
Management-that are on the front lines ofenvironmental and public health protection
every day- have consistency and predictability in how they are regulated.

By settling this case, Maui would leave in place a decision that exposes the County and
other clean water utilities in the Ninth Circuit to regulatory uncertainty and an increased
risk of enforcement and citizen suits. If the decision stands,it could result in an

extraordinary expansion of discharges subject to the requirements ofthe CWA permit
program. NACWA is concerned that beneficial public and private infrastructure like green
infrastructure, wastewater systems, recycled water systems,groundwater recharge basins,
and other sources will become sources oflegal liability under the CWA even though they
are already regulated in other ways. Thus,the decision threatens the ability of NACWA

members to protect their communities from new liability and costs for activities believed
to be lawfully done in the best interests of its residents.

April 25,2019
Page 2 of 2

I hope you will take these legitimate concerns into consideration when deciding whether to proceed
with the litigation. If Maui moves forward with the litigation, NACWA intends to continue to stand by
the County to allow the Supreme Court to definitively resolve this issue. NACWA and its members
greatly appreciate the Maui County Department of Environmental Service's strong history of
environmental and public health protection around wastewater treatment and stand with the County as
it continues to serve its residents with the highest level ofservice.
We respectfully request that this communication be entered as testimony in the Council's consideration
of matters related to Hawaii Wildlife et al. v. County ofMaui,U.S.Supreme Court Docket No.18-260.
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Regards,

Amanda Waters

General Coimsel

Cc:

Keani Rawlins,Vice Chair, Keani.Rawlins@mauicountv.us

Tasha Kama,Presiding Officer Pro Tempore,Tasha.Kama@mauicountv.us
Riki Hokama,Coimcilmember,Riki.Hokama@mauicountv.us
Alice Lee, Councilmember,Alice.Lee@mauicountv.us
Mike Molina, Coimcilmember, Mike.Molina@mauicountv.us
Tamara Paltin, Councilmember,Tamara.Paltin@mauicountv.us
Shane Sinenci, Councilmember,Shane.Sinenci@mauicountv.us
Yukilei Sugimura,Councilmember,Yukilei.Sueimura@mauicountv.us
Countv.council@mauicountv.us

No. 18-260
In The

Siupreme Court of tlje ^niteb States!
County OF Maui,
Petitioner,
V.

HawaiT Wildlife Fund; Sierra Club-Maui Group;
SuRFRiDER Foundation;Maih west Preservation
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Respondents.
On Writ of Certiorari to the United States

Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit
BRIEF OF AMICI CURIAS NATIONAL

ASSOCIATION OF CLEAN WATER AGENCIES,
CITY OF NEW YORK,CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN
FRANCISCO,AND METRO WASTEWATER
RECLAMATION DISTRICT IN SUPPORT OF
PETITIONER

National Association of Beveridge & Diamond,P.C.
Clean Water Agencies

Richard S. Davis

Amanda J. Waters

Counsel ofRecord

General Counsel

ANDREW C. SiLTON

1130 Connecticut Ave. N.W. 1350 I Street N.W., Suite 700
Suite 1050
Washington, DC 20005
Washington, DC 20036
(202) 789-6000
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INTEREST OF AMICICURIAE^

Amid represent public entities from across the
United States that provide water supply, water
conservation,flood and stormwater management,and
wastewater treatment services to the public. They or
their

members

own,

operate,

or

manage

infrastructure that may face additional regulatory
burdens and uncertainty if the Clean Water Act's
permitting requirements expand to cover releases
conveyed to navigable waters as nonpoint source
pollution.
The National Association of Clean Water Agencies
("NACWA") is a nonprofit trade association
representing the interests of publicly-owned
wastewater and stormwater utilities across the

country. NACWA's members include more than 320
municipal clean water agencies that own,operate,and
manage publicly-owned treatment works, wastewater
sewer systems, stormwater sewer systems, water

reclamation districts, and all aspects of wastewater
collection, treatment, and disposal.

The City of New York,a political subdivision of the
State of New York, is the country's largest municipal
water and wastewater utility. The City's Department
of Environmental Protection ("DEF') treats roughly
'All parties have consented to the fihng of this brief. No
counsel for a party authored this brief in whole or in part, nor
has such counsel or any party made a monetary contribution
intended to fund the preparation and submission of this brief.
No person other than amid curiae and their members have made
a monetary contribution to the preparation and submission of
this brief.
Petitioner's Department of Environmental
Management is a member of amicus National Association of
Clean Water Agencies, but Petitioner has made no monetary
contribution for the purpose of preparing this brief.

1.3 billion gallons of wastewater per day and, as a
public water utility, supplies and distributes more
than one billion gallons of drinking water each day to
over nine million people. To meet these demands and
ensure compliance with the Clean Water Act and
other regulatory requirements, DEP's nearly 6,000
employees operate and maintain an extensive source
water protection program; a world-renowned water
supply system; and a wastewater system comprised of
7,400 miles of sewers, 96 pump stations, four
combined sewer overflow detention facilities, and
fourteen in-City wastewater treatment plants.

The City and County of San Francisco is a
consolidated charter city and county organized under
the laws of the State of California. Acting by and

through its Public Utilities Commission, the City
treats approximately 75 million gallons of wastewater
each dry weather day, and well over 400 million
gallons per day of combined stormwater and
wastewater during rainstorms. The City also supplies
and distributes more than 300 million gallons of
drinking water each day to over 2.5 million people,
and provides energy to substantial large scale users in
San Francisco. The City operates and maintains
extensive source water storage and treatment
facilities and watershed protection programs; power
generation and distribution systems; and a
wastewater system consisting of approximately 1,000
miles of sewers, three wastewater treatment plants,
and appurtenant pumping and discharge facilities.
Metro

Wastewater

Reclamation

District

("MWRD"), a political subdivision of the State of
Colorado, provides
wastewater
services to
approximately 2 million people across a 715-square
mile service area that spans much of the metropolitan

Denver area.
MWRD owns and operates two
wastewater treatment plants and treats on average

135 million gallons of wastewater per day, with the
capacity to treat up to 248 million gallons each day.
MWRD's mission is to protect the region's health and
environment by cleaning water and recovering
resources. It executes this mission through resource
stewardship, infrastructure management, process
optimization, and regulatory engagement and
compliance.

SUMMARY OF ARGUMENT

Amid represent public
wastewater and
stormwater utilities across the country that provide
vital public health and environmental services.
Through the operation of sewage and stormwater
collection systems, publicly-owned treatment works
("POTWs"), and
other
water
management
infrastructure, amid play a critical role in protecting
the nation's waters and our communities' health.

Amid and their

members have for decades

operated under and complied with National Pollution

Discharge Elimination System ("NPDES") permits
issued under the Clean Water Act, ("CWA" or the
"Act"), 33 U.S.C. §§ 1251-1387. The 1972 Act includes
numerous provisions specifically addressing POTWs,
and a POTW was among the first sources issued an
NPDES permit.2
Understanding the CWA's
requirements and structure has been critical to
amicPs operations.
The Ninth Circuit's decision threatens to upend
the Act's structure and impose unnecessary
regulatory burdens on a number of amid's beneficial
water management practices. The court departed
from the CWA's plain language to hold that the
statute requires an NPDES permit for releases of
pollutants from a putative "point source" that
subsequently are conveyed to surface waters as
nonpoint source pollution. Congress foreclosed the
possibility that these mediated "discharges" would
require NPDES permits by specifying that a discharge

2 See U.S. Environmental Protection Agency ("EPA"), Press
Release: EPA Issues First Municipal Wastewater Discharge
Permit in the Nation(July 30,1973),littp://tinyurl.com/y3y3cg2c.

occurs only when a point source conveys pollutants to
navigable waters.

Requiring permits for releases mediated by a
nonpoint source risks upsetting the CWA's basic
organizing principle—^the distinction between point
and nonpoint source pollution. The Ninth Circuit
failed to recognize that nonpoint source pollution—
like surface runoff—originates in many, if not most,
instances from discrete locations that it would

characterize as point sources. Nonpoint source
pollution may frequently be "fairly traceable" to a
discrete source. As a result, the two classes of
pollution would in many cases cease to be distinct, to
the detriment of the Act's regulatory programs.

The NPDES program will not function as Congress
intended if this distinction becomes meaningless.
Mediated releases may prove difficult to identify
because pathways between a putative point source
and surface waters can be difficult to discern.

Congress did not intend the determination of whether
a source requires an NPDES permit to be so difficult
or fact-intensive for regulators or potentiallyregulated entities. Changes in quality and pollutant
content as effluent traverses a nonpoint source may
also test the limits of regulators' ability to estabhsh
the effluent limitations and monitoring requirements
that are hallmarks of NPDES permits.

These regulatory challenges would fall on
innovative water management practices that could be
sources of mediated releases. Utilities are making
substantial investments in green infrastructure,
water reuse, and groundwater recharge technologies
to preserve resources and reduce environmental
impacts. These methods have the potential to add,
however minutely, to nonpoint source pollution and

could require NPDES permits if the Ninth Circuit's
decision is affirmed.
Additional regulatory
uncertainty and burdens potentially associated with
this permitting requirement would chill utilities'
investment in these management techniques.
Conversely, reversal of the decision below would
not imperil groundwater resources. As Congress
intended, states have enacted groundwater
regulations tailored to local circumstances. Multiple
federal programs also protect this resource by
regulating drinking water quality and operations
likely to pose risks of groundwater contamination.
The robust scheme of state and federal groundwater
regulation in place today leaves no regulatory "gap"
that could justify expanding the NPDES program
beyond its statutory limits.

ARGUMENT

I.

The Ninth Circuit's Departure from the
CWA's

Text

Threatens

the

Act's

Distinction Between Point and Nonpoint
Source Pollution.

The decision below creates regulatory uncertainty
for a variety of amicVs water management practices
by ignoring the CWA's text, structure, and history.
The

Ninth

Circuit deviated from

the

statute's

language to decree that releases from a discrete
source conveyed to navigable waters by a nonpoint
source may require an NPDES permit. See Petition
Appendix ("Pet. App.") 14-25. The Ninth Circuit
wovQd require permits for these "discharges," which
have been diffused during conveyance by a nonpoint
source, so long as pollutants in surface waters are
"fairly traceable" to a point source. Id. at 24.
The conclusion

that such

mediated

releases

require permits—^as well as the novel "fairly
traceable" test—cannot be reconciled with the Act.

Congress required permits for only point source
pollution, which occurs when a discrete source is the
mechanism that actually transports pollutants into
navigable waters. The CWA places nonpoint source
pollution under other programs, including state
regulation. See 33 U.S.C. § 1329. Imposing the
NPDES program on mediated releases undermines
the distinction between point and nonpoint source
pollution and muddles a regulatory scheme that
Congress designed to provide fixed, identifiable
parameters.
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A. The CWA Requires Permits Only for
Discharges Actually Transported to
Navigable Waters by a Confined, Discrete
Source.

The CWA's plain language cannot be stretched to
require permits for pollutants conveyed to waters by
nonpoint sources. Rather than demand permits for all
sources of water pollution, the Act mandates that only
a "discharge of any pollutant" requires an NPDES
permit. 33 U.S.C. §§ 1311(a), 1342(a). This text and
related statutory definitions dictate the breadth of
this permitting requirement. See, e.g.. Dean v. United
States, 556 U.S. 568,572(2009)("We start, as always,
with the language of the statute" in questions of
statutory interpretation (quoting Williams v. Taylor,
529 U.S. 420, 431 (2000))).

Congress cabined the requirement to obtain a
permit by carefully defining discharges regulated by
the Act. As defined,a"discharge of a pollutant" occurs
when there is "any addition of any pollutant to
navigable waters from any point source." 33 U.S.C.
§ 1362(12)(A). A "point source" is "any discernible,
confined, and discrete conveyance." Id. § 1362(14).
That a point source is first and foremost a
"conveyance" forecloses reading the CWA to require
permits for releases delivered to navigable waters by
nonpoint sources. The word "conveyance," which the
Act does not define, should be afforded its ordinary,
common meaning.^ Thus, the Act demands that a

® See, e.g.. Freeman v. Quicken Loans,Inc., 566 U.S. 624,634
(2012) ("it is normal usage that, in the absence of contrary
indication, governs our interpretation of [statutory] texts"); see
also 2A Sutherland Statutes & Statutory Construction § 47:28
(7th ed.) ("unless otherwise defined, words are interpreted to

point source function as "means of transport" for
pollutants. Merriam-Webster's Collegiate Dictionary
273 (11th ed. 2003); Webster's Third New Int'l
Dictionary 499 (1961) ("a serving as a means of
transportation").
Point sources must further transport pollutants to
a particular place: navigable waters. The Act's use of
the term "conveyance" to define point sources must be
read in the context of the entire CWA. E.g., Torres v.
Lynch, 136 S. Ct. 1619, 1226 (2016)(courts interpret
statutes "'with reference to the statutory context."
(quoting A6mmsA;i v. United States, 573 U.S. 169,179
(2014))). A point source must transport pollutants
specifically "to navigable waters."
33 U.S.C.
§ 1362(12)(A). This Court has confirmed this reading:
a point source's defining characteristic is being the
vehicle that "convey[s] the pollutant to 'navigable
waters."' S. Fla. Water Mgmt. Dist. v. Miccosukee
Tribe of Indians, 541 U.S. 95, 105 (2004); see also
United States v. Plaza Health Labs., 3 F.3d 643, 646
(2d Cir. 1993), cert, denied sub nom United States v.
Villegas, 512 U.S. 1245(1994)(point sources "act as a
means of conveying pollutants ... to navigable
waterways.").
A discrete source of pollution cannot be a point
source when groundwater or another intervening
nonpoint source diffuses pollutants and carries them
to navigable waters. When that occurs, the nonpoint
source, not the pollutants' original source, serves as
the conveyance. The original source transports
pollutants to navigable waters only in the remote
sense that a taxicab to the airport serves as a
conveyance from the United States to Europe. Accord
take their ordinary, contemporary, common meaning in the
absence of persuasive reasons to the contrary").
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Plaza Health Labs,3 F.Sd at 653 n.6(sources "may be
point sources when they deposit waste directly into
water ... [not] when they ... deposit oil in a driveway,
leaving it to be washed into nearby rivers").
Consequently, when pollutants reach navigable
waters via a nonpoint source,the original source ofthe
pollutants is not a point source capable of making a
regulated "discharge." These pollutants are nonpoint
source pollution.
B. Extending
the
Act's
Permitting
Requirement to Mediated Releases
Contravenes How Congress Defined Point
Sources.

The Ninth Circuit expanded the CWA's permitting
requirement without acknowledging how a point
source must convey pollutants to navigable waters.
The panel instead created a novel standard, under
which a point source need only be pollutants' starting
point. So long as the pollutants are "fairly traceable"
to a discrete location, the Ninth Circuit would require
an NPDES permit. Pet. App. 24. This standard
requires a permit even when the original source is far
removed from navigable waters and a nonpoint
source—^like
groundwater—conveys
dispersed
pollutants to surface waters.
This failure to honor the Act's language risks
erasing its fundamental distinction between point and
nonpoint source pollution. Congress intended these
two types of pollution to be distinct and subject to
different regulatory schemes. Congress established
the NPDES program to regulate point source
pollution. See 33 U.S.C. §§ 1311(a), 1342(a). By
contrast, the Act contemplated that nonpoint source
pollution—^like runoff—^would be regulated primarily
at the state level under a different set of pollution
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control programs.4 The CWA's definition of a point
source, which the Ninth Circuit ignored,serves as the
dividing line between these two t3rpes of pollution and
their different programs. See S. Rep. No. 92-414, at
78 (1971)(Congress intended the definition of point
source "to distinguish between control requirements
[for] confined conveyances ... and control
requirements which are imposed to control runoff).
Pollution conveyed by nonpoint sources can often
be

traced

to

some

confined, discrete

source.

Pollutants found in the air can be deposited in surface
waters,and chemicals found on a playing field or lawn
may be washed into a river. This nonpoint source
pollution has to come from somewhere—often a
confined, discrete conveyance like a smokestack, pipe,
or nozzle. Eliminating the requirement that a point
source serve as the conveyance of pollution to
navigable waters makes it such that nonpoint sources
of pollution will "invariably be reformulated as pointsource [sic] pollution by going up the causal chain to
identify the initial point sources of the pollutants ...."
26 Crown Assocs., LLC v. Greater New Haven Reg'l
Water Pollution Control Auth., 2017 WL 2960506, at
*8 (D. Conn. July 11, 2017). The effect of the Ninth
Circuit's decision—or any holding that a point source
need not act as a conveyance to navigable waters—^is
to require NPDES permits for nonpoint source

" See Appalachian Power Co. v. Train, 545 F.2d 1351, 1373
(4th Cir. 1976) ("Congress consciously distinguished between
point and nonpoint source discharges, giving EPA authority
under the Act to regulate only the former."); 33 U.S.C.
§ 1251(a)(7) ("it is the national policy that programs for the
control of nonpoint sources of pollution be developed and
implemented in an expeditious manner"); id. § 1329(b)(1)(states
must develop programs to manage nonpoint source pollution).
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pollution, which Congress explicitly sought to
preclude.

II.

Requiring Permits for Mediated Releases
May Generate Uncertainty and Burdens
for Regulators and Dischargers.

NPDES permits are ill-suited for regulating the
nonpoint source pollution that results from mediated
releases. When Congress enacted the CWA in 1972,®
it sought to create a permitting scheme in which
regulated activities could be clearly and readily
identified. Accord Cong. Research Serv.,A Legislative
History of the Water Pollution Control Act
Amendments of 1972 at 162 ("CW^ Leg. History')
(Comm. Print 1973) ("Uniformity, finality, and
enforceabihty" are the "three essential elements" of
the CWA's scheme (floor statement of Sen. Muskie
supporting the conference report)). Congress also
designed the NPDES program to impose clear, readily
enforceable end-of-pipe discharge limits and
monitoring requirements. The CWA's disparate
treatment of point and nonpoint source pollution—

requiring NPDES permits only for the former—is
fundamental to allowing the NPDES program to
function as intended.

The CWA cannot properly serve these objectives if
the decision below is affirmed and mediated releases

require permits. Determining which sources require
® Congress styled the 1972 statute as amendments to the
Federal Water Pollution Control Act of 1948. Federal Water

Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972, Pub. L. No. 92-500,

86 Stat. 816 (1972). The statute was popularly known as the
Clean Water Act, which Congress recognized when it passed
amendments in 1977. See Clean Water Act of 1977, Pub. L. No.

95-217,91 Stat. 1566(1977). Unless otherwise noted, references
to enactment of the CWA or the Act describe the 1972 statute.
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permits would become more difficult for permitissuing agencies,® as well as amid and other regulated
entities. This category of discharges would pose for
both regulators and the regulated community novel,
complex regulatory challenges that would resemble
the defects in federal water pollution laws that
Congress sought to correct in 1972.

A. Requiring NPDES Permits for Mediated
Releases Will Make Identifying Regulated
Activities More Difficult.

1. Congress
Intended
Activities
Requiring NPDES Permits to Be
Readily Identifiable.
Requiring NPDES permits for mediated releases
will make identifying activities and infrastructure
subject to the CWA more difficult and reintroduce a
critical problem that Congress intended the CWA to
rectify. Before the CWA's passage, the Water Quality
Act of 1965 set the framework for federal water

quality regulation. Pub. L. 89-234, 79 Stat. 903
(1965). That statute relied solely on states setting
"ambient water quality standards specifying the
acceptable levels of pollution in a state's interstate
navigable waters" without specifying end-of-pipe
compliance requirements for individual sources. EPA
V. Cal. ex rel. State Water Res. Control Bd., 426 U.S.

200, 202["SWRCB"](1976).
® The CWA allows states to apply to EPA for authorization to
administer the NPDES program. 33 U.S.C. § 1342(b). Once a
state receives authorization, EPA ceases to be the agency issuing
NPDES permits in that state. Id. § 1342(c). By July 2019, all
but three (Massachusetts, New Hampshire, and New Mexico)
states will administer the NPDES program. EPA,NPDES State
Program
Information:
State
Program
Authority,
https://tinyurl.com/y5eq64ag (last visited May 10, 2019).
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This regime, with water quality standards as its
only tool, proved ineffective primarily because both
regulators and dischargers found it difficult to
identify which sources could be subject to
enforcement.'' The 1965 statute allowed enforcement

actions to be brought only "ifthe wastes discharged by
polluters reduce water quality below the standards."
S. Rep. No.92-414, at 4. This enforcement mechanism
required regulators "to work backward from an
overpolluted body of water" to the "entities[who] were
responsible"for the pollution. NRDC v. EPA,915 F.2d
1314, 1316 (9th Cir. 1990); SWRCB, 426 U.S. at 204
(Congress intended the 1972 amendments to address
the problem of having to trace pollutants back to their
original source). The complexity of determining who
could be subject to liability resulted in"an almost total
lack of enforcement." S. Rep. No. 92-414, at 5.
Congress's solution to this problem was to create
the CWA's basic "organizational paradigm": the
"disparate treatment of discharges from point and
nonpoint sources." Or.Nat.DesertAss'nv. U.S. Forest
Serv., 550 F.3d 778, 780 (9th Cir. 2008). Congress
subjected the former, but not the latter, to the
requirement to obtain a permit.^ 33 U.S.C. § 1311(a).
Congress thereby limited the universe of activities
requiring permits to point sources because they "could

^ Implementation of the 1965 law also suffered because
nearly half of the states failed to submit their water quality
standards for federal review. See S. Rep. No.92-414, at 4.
The House and Senate had some differences over how to

structure the CWA, but both chambers were committed
throughout the Act's consideration to limit the statute's

permitting requirement to point sources. See H.R. 11896
§§ 301(a), 502(13), (15), 92d Cong. (2d Sess. 1972); S. 2770
§§ 301(a), 502(n),(p),92d Cong.(2d Sess. 1971).

15

be identified and regulated more easily than nonpoint
source polluters." NRDC v. EPA,915 F.2d at 1316.
2. Identifying

Sources

of

Mediated

Releases Will Prove Difficult.

Requiring NPDES permits for mediated releases
would once again make it difficult for regulators and
operators to know what activities are regulated. If
mediated releases require NPDES permits, entities
would need to assess whether a facility's releases have
the potential to reach surface waters after being
dispersed as nonpoint source pollution. These diffuse
pathways to surface water—^by runoff or through
groundwater—can be difficult to discern and may
become clear only after a release has commenced. In
order to avoid CWA liability, plant owners and
operators—even those far from navigable waters—
would need to investigate whether pathways between
their facilities and surface waters exist, and reach
definitive determinations prior to commencing
operations.

These diffuse, hard-to-identify pathways to
navigable waters will require regulators and the
regulated public once again to work backwards from
pollutants in a waterbody to establish a link to a
source. This very exercise hindered implementation
of pre-1972 water pollution control laws. See supra
Section II.A.1. The Ninth Circuit's "fairly traceable"
test only underscores how regulating these releases
turns back the clock. One would again need to assess
whether pollutants in water are linked to a source.
Congress already found—over 45 years ago—^that
basing the applicability of water pollution regulations
on such an analysis is unworkable.
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B. Developing
Discharge
Limits
and
Monitoring Requirements for Mediated
Releases Could Pose Unique DifBculties.
Even where a mediated release has an identifiable

source, permitting agencies may have trouble
developing workable permit conditions. The quality
of a source's effluent can change—due to additions of
new pollutants and chemical reactions—^while a
pollutant travels through a nonpoint source. This
phenomenon could make setting discharge limits
protective of water quality substantially more
complex, requiring regulators to choose among
problematic alternatives when setting permit
conditions.

1. NPDES

Permits

Effluent Limits
Requirements.

Contain

and

Precise

Monitoring

Congress designed the NPDES program to provide
clear benchmarks for assessing compliance. In
addition to making regulated activities hard to
identify, the Water Quality Act of 1965 failed to
provide specific "standards to govern the conduct of
individual polluters." SWRCB,426 U.S. at 202. The
statute—and federal regulation of water pollution
generally—^further suffered firom "a lack of
information concerning discharges, amounts and
kinds of pollution, abatement measures taken, and
compliance." S. Rep. No. 92-414, at 6.
The NPDES program addressed this lack of
standards by generally requiring permits to impose
clear,
single-number
effluent
limitations—
restrictions "on quantities, rates, and concentrations
of ... constituents ... discharged from point sources."
33 U.S.C. § 1362(11). Congress intended these limits
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to provide '"clear and identifiable' discharge
standards." See Int'l Paper Co. v. Ouellette, 479 U.S.
481, 496(1987)(quoting S. Rep. No. 92-414, at 81); S.
Rep. No.92-414, at 81(Congress sought clarity so that
effluent limitations "[w]ould provide manageable and

precise benchmarks for enforcement.").

EPA's

experience in implementing the CWA confirmed that
effluent limitations needed to be precise to afford both
"the discharger and the regulatory agency ... an
identifiable standard upon which to determine ...

compliance." NRDC v. Castle, 568 F.2d 1369, 1378
(D.C. Cir. 1977).

NPDES permits generally achieve this required
precision by containing numeric effluent limits unless
a numeric standard cannot feasibly be developed.®
See 40 C.F.R. § 122.44(k)(3); EPA, NPDES Permit
Writer's Manual at 5-22 (Sep. 2010). For instance,
NPDES permits require water quality-based effluent
limitations ("WQBELs") when permit limits based on
available pollution control technologies are
insufficient to achieve applicable state-established
water quality standards. 33 U.S.C.§ 1311(b)(1)(C);40
C.F.R. § 122.44(d)(1). Even when a water quality
standard uses narrative criteria {e.g., protective offish
populations), permit writers need to develop a
numeric basis for calculating a permit limit to protect
these criteria. See 40 C.F.R. § 122.44(d)(l)(vi).
® EPA has long interpreted the CWA to authorize NPDES
permits to impose non-numeric "best management practices" to
control pollution only when "[n]umeric effluent limitations are
infeasible" or where specifically authorized by the Act. 40 C.F.R.
§ 122.44(k). For example, the CWA allows the use of
"management practices, control techniques" and other nonnumeric standards in permits for discharges ofstormwater from
municipal separate storm sewer systems.
33 U.S.C.
§ 1342(p)(3)(B)(iii).

18

Congress also required NPDES permits to provide
a basis for monitoring compliance with these numeric
limitations. 33 U.S.C. §§ 1318, 1342(a)(2); 40 C.F.R,
§ 122.44(i). A permit's monitoring provisions require
a discharger to measure its effluent's characteristics,
including its volume and pollutant content. 40 C.F.R.
§ 122.44(i). The discharger must report its monitoring
results to the permitting authority on a regular basis.
Id. § 122.44(i)(2). Congress found these requirements
would serve as a "necessary adjunct to the
establishment
of
effective
water
pollution
requirements and enforcement of such requirements."
S. Rep. No. 92-414, at 62. Experience has further
confirmed that the NPDES program's effectiveness "is
heavily dependent on permit holder compliance with
the CWA's monitoring and reporting requirements."
Piney Run Preservation Ass'n v. Cty. Comm'rs of
Carroll Cty., 268 F.3d 255, 266(4th Cir. 2001).
2. Setting Water Quality-Based Effluent
Limits and Monitoring Requirements
for Mediated Releases May Pose Novel
Problems.

Setting precise WQBELs and associated
monitoring requirements for mediated releases could
require EPA and state agencies to confront new

permit-writing challenges. When a point source itself
conveys pollutants to surface waters, the quality of
effluent leaving the point source is generally the same
as or very close to its quality upon entering the water.
The effluent's potential impact on water quality—^and
how a regulator must set a WQBEL—therefore can be
readily ascertained. The discharging outfall also
provides a single, identifiable location for assessing
compliance with the limit.
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By contrast, the quality of effluent entering
surface waters after being conveyed by a nonpoint
source often may not have a clear relationship to endof-pipe effluent quality. This disconnect arises
because effluent traveling through a nonpoint source
can change both physically and chemically owing to
circumstances beyond the discharger's control. Due to
nonpoint source pollution's diffuse nature, the
changes to the effluent also may not be uniform across
an entire area. Effluent may also enter navigable

waters in multiple locations, sometimes far from the
original source. These very phenomena occurred in
this case, with over 90% of the County of Maui's
treated wastewater entering the ocean as "diffuse
flow" and the effluent's nutrient content being

"significantly transformed" as it traveled through
groundwater. Ninth Circuit Excerpts ofRecord("ER")
553 H 15, 556 H 19.

These unique characteristics of mediated releases
will require EPA and states setting WQBELs to
choose from problematic alternatives. A permit could
set a WQBEL that applies—^and requires
monitoring—at a source's outfall. The permitting
agency would need to develop methods—^likely various
forms of modeling—to account for how effluent
changes physically and chemically between the point
source and navigable waters. This complicated
exercise would need to demonstrate that the permit
limit achieves the relevant water quality standard.

See 33 U.S.C. § 1311(b)(1)(C).
Alternatively, the permit could set a limit and
require monitoring at the points that effluent enters
navigable waters. The permitting agency would not
have to account for changes in effluent quality, but
permittees would face two problems. First, the
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permittee may not be able to locate and access every
location

where it

would

need

to

monitor for

compliance due to nonpoint source pollution's diffuse
nature. Second, the permitted facility may have
trouble complying with its permit limit because it
cannot control changes to its effluent quality between
the outfall and entry into surface water. EPA
recognized this latter problem over 40 years ago,
concluding that NPDES permits were ill-suited to
regulate releases conveyed as diffuse runoff because a
point source's owner "has no control over the quantity
ofthe flow or the nature and amounts ofthe pollutants
picked up by the runoff." Costle, 568 F.2d at 1377.
III.

Requiring NPDES Permits for Mediated
Releases Will Burden EnvironmentallyBeneficial Water Management Practices.

Affirming the decision below risks foisting the
regulatory burdens and uncertainty outlined above on
amici's innovative and beneficial infrastructure and

practices. Utilities across the country have deployed
green infrastructure ("GI"), water reuse, and
groundwater recharge programs to address water
pollution and resource scarcity. These approaches
have demonstrated benefits that have led to the

creation of government programs encouraging their
use. Recognizing these benefits and consistent with
these mandates, amid have made substantial
investments in GI, water reuse, and groundwater
recharge systems.
These valuable practices have the potential to
create mediated releases that would require NPDES
permits under the Ninth Circuit's holding. Public
utilities would encounter the range of difficulties
outlined in the preceding section both in operating
existing facilities and in planning for the development
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of new ones. The resulting costs and complications
would create disincentives for continued investment

in these environmentally beneficial water practices,
A. Green Infrastructure, Water Reuse, and
Groundwater
Recharge
Provide
Environmentally Sound Solutions to
Water Management Challenges.
1. Green
Infrastructure
Offers
a
Beneficial Alternative To Traditional

Stormwater Management.

GI has emerged as an innovative and widely-used
approach for managing and treating stormwater.
Unlike traditional "gray infrastructure" (i.e., pipes,
storage basins, and treatment systems), GI covers a
"range of measures that use plant or soil systems,
permeable pavement or other permeable surfaces or
substrates," as well as reuse practices, intended to
reduce the flow of stormwater pollution to surface
waters and sewers. 33 U.S.C. § 1362(27). GI is
typically designed to capture and manage stormwater
near where it falls in structures, like rain gardens,
that allow stormwater to seep into and percolate
through the ground. See EPA, Tools, Strategies and
Lessons Learned from EPA Green Infrastructure
Technical Assistance Projects (2015) ("EPA Green
Infrastructure"), https://tinyurl.com/y4cs6yxu. GI is
implemented on scales ranging from large public
projects serving entire cities to small projects on
private property. Josh Foster et al.. The Center for
Clear Air Policy, The Value of Green Infrastructure for
Urban
Climate
Adaptation
https://tinyurl.com/yxgpapjz.

3

(2011),

GI has proven beneficial in multiple respects. GI
improves water quality and conserves water by
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slowing down and filtering stormwater before it
reaches waterways or sewers.
EPA Green
Infrastructure, at 3. Impeding stormwater's flow
further reduces the discharge of untreated sewage to
surface waters from combined sewer overflows.'"

Ibid. Constructing GI also benefits local economies by
creating jobs, reducing costs of storm sewer
infrastructure, and reducing the risk of property
damage caused by flooding. Ibid.

Recognizing these benefits," Congress earlier this
year enacted the Water Infrastructure Improvement
Act ("WIIA"), Pub. L. No. 115-436, 132 Stat. 5558,
5561 (2019). WIIA directed EPA, inter alia, to (a)
"promote the use of green infrastructure" in the
implementation of the CWA,(b) direct EPA's regional
offices "to promote and integrate the use of green
infirastructure within [each] region," and (c) promote
GI information-sharing through a website and
technical assistance programs. See id.§ 5(b)(enacting
33 U.S.C. § 1377a).
WIIA builds on EPA's prior efforts to integrate GI
into its regulatory and enforcement programs. Prior
to WIIA's enactment, EPA promoted GI in the
Combined sewers collect and convey stormwater, domestic
sewage, and industrial wastewater in a single pipe. EPA,
Combined Sewer Overflows ("CSOs") (Aug. 30, 2018),
https://tinyurl.com/y4qwad5n.
When wastewater volume
exceeds the capacity of the sewer or treatment plant, a discharge
of untreated wastewater to nearby waters—a "combined sewer
overflow"—^results. Ibid.

" Environmental activist groups across the country have

also recognized GI's benefits and encouraged its adoption. See,
e.g.,
NRDC,
Encourage
Green
Infrastructure,
https://tinjfurl.com/y2gky5ne (last visited Apr. 17, 2019);
Riverkeeper, Inc., Riverkeeper Supports NYC Green
Infrastructure(Oct. 4,2010), https://tinjfurl.com/y2dqlypp.
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development of integrated plans to address storm and
wastewater management.^2 EPA has also required
amici's members to invest in GI through consent
decrees resolving CWA enforcement actions.
State and local governments have also promoted
the adoption of GI. Massachusetts, for example,
provides assistance to public entities and regional
planning agencies that plan for the use of green
infrastructure. Mass. Gen. Laws ch. 21,§ 31). At the
local level. New York City has mandated that GI be
incorporated into certain municipal capital projects
and has established a grant program to fund the
design and construction of GI. N.Y. City Charter
§ 224.ia)(2)(iv); 15 R. City of N.Y. §§ 48-01 to -09.
Seattle has also mandated that certain single-family
residential developments employ GI like rain gardens
and infiltration trenches. Seattle, Wash. Mun. Code

§ 22.805.070.D.2.
2. Water Reuse Allows Municipalities to
Preserve and Extend Water Supplies.
Public water managers are increasingly treating
and reusing stormwater and wastewater. EPA,2017
Potable Reuse Compendium at p. 1-1 (2017)
EPA, Achieving Water Quality Through Integrated
Municipal Stormwater and Wastewater Plans (Oct. 27, 2011),

https://tinyurl.com/y2wttllb; EPA, Using Green Infrastructure to
Protect Water Quality in Stormwater, CSO,Nonpoint Source and
other
Water
Programs
https://tinyurl.com/y4tkzfah.

(Mar.

5,

2007),

"See, e.g., Consent Decree U 26, United States v. City of
Chattanooga, No. l:12-cv-00245 (E.D. Tenn. Apr. 24, 2013); 1st
Am. to Consent Decree UU 25, 26, Anacostia Watershed Soc'y, v.
Dist. of Columbia Water & Sewer Auth., No. 1:00-CV-00183

(D.D.C. 2015); Consent Decree H 18, United States v. LexingtonFayette Urban Cnty. Gov't, No. 5:06-cv-386 (E.D. Ky. Jan. 3,
2011).
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https;//tinyurl.com/y3vu5cae.
Water reuse, also
known as water reclamation or recycling, involves the
beneficial use of treated storm- and wastewater for a

number of applications, including agriculture,
landscape irrigation, industrial uses, drinking water,
and ecosystem protection. Id. at i.; Nat'l Research
Council, Understanding Water Reuse: Potential for
Expanding the Nation's Water Supply Through Reuse
of
Municipal
Wastewater
(2012),
https://tinyurl.com/y48rmdfo.
Water is most
prominently reused for agricultural and landscape
irrigation, including for residential areas, golf
courses, and recreational facilities. See EPA, 2012
Guidelines for Water Reuse at pp. 3-2, -4, -5, -7(2012)
https://tinyurl.com/y5ejxdd9; Nat'l Research Council,
supra at

Several states have enacted laws to promote and
regulate water reuse to safely manage water supplies.
Arizona encourages renewable water supplies. See
Ariz. Rev. Stat. Ann. § 45-801.01. Its Department of
Environmental Quality oversees a permitting system
for the beneficial use of recycled water, as well as
water quality standards for water reuse. Ariz. Admin.
Code R18-9-A701-A707; id. at R18-11-301-309 and

Table A. California's Recycled Water Policy requires
state and regional water control boards to use their
authority to encourage water reuse. Cal. Water Code
§ 13560(a). The Policy mandates an increase in the
use of recycled water in California "by 200,000 afy
[acre-feet per year] by 2020 and by an additional
300,000 afy by 2030" as part of a strategy to address
Respondents obtained from Petitioner a commitment to
invest $2.5 million in the reuse of treated wastewater that would

have otherwise been disposed of through underground injection
as part of a remedies settlement in this case. ER 106-07,^ 9.
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the state's water supply issues. Cal. State Water
Resources Control Bd., Policy for Water Quality
Control
for
Recycled
Water
3
(2013)
https://tinyurl.com/y4zl5njf. Florida has similarly
mandated increasing water reuse and has established
standards for the treatment of reclaimed water. See

Fla. Stat. Ann. § 403.086; Fla. Admin. Code r. 62610.00".890; see also 30 Tex. Admin. Code § 210.1-.85
(establishing standards for the beneficial use of
reclaimed water).

3. Groundwater
Recharge
Is
An
Important Tool for Managing Water
Supplies.
Groundwater recharge systems reuse water to
replenish and preserve usable groundwater resources.
These systems use a variety of methods to facilitate
the movement of water from the surface back into

aquifers. Herman Bouwer, Artificial recharge of
groundwater: hydrogeology and engineering, 10
Hydrogeol. J. 121, 122(2002). Groundwater recharge
systems may rely on surface infiltration, in which
water is spread or placed in basins, furrows, or
ditches, and allowed to filter back into groundwater
through soil. EPA, 2012 Guidelines for Water Reuse,
supra at p. 2-16. Other systems may employ vertical
infiltration methods, which use trenches, shafts, and
wells to inject water directly back into the aquifer.
Bouwer,supra at 122. These systems can help offset
water shortages and stave off saltwater intrusion by
putting water back into aquifers. 2017Potable Reuse
Compendium,supra at p. 3-11.
Local California agencies have successfully used
groundwater recharge facilities for decades. Los
Angeles County's Forebay Groundwater Recharge
Project has, for over fifty years, been recharging
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groundwater through the surface spreading and
direct injection of reused water. 2012 Guidelines for
Water Reuse, supra at D-42 to -45. The Orange
County Groundwater Replenishment System
("GWRS"),ajoint venture between the Orange County
Water and Sanitation Districts, currently recycles
approximately 100 million gallons per day ("MGD")
back into groundwater through injection wells and
percolation. Orange Cnty. Water Dist., GWRS -The
Process, https://tinyurl.com/y2ebhcfa (last accessed
April 11, 2019). Over the next four years, the Orange
County Water District plans to invest over $292

million to expand the GV^S's groundwater recharge
capacity by an additional 30 MGD. Orange Cnty.
Water
Dist.,
GWRS
final
expansion,
https://tinyurl.com/y5v9y4q5 (last accessed May 2,
2019). Recognizing the benefits of these and other
projects, the State of California has enacted a policy
to provide financial assistance for groundwater
recharge. See Cal. Water Code § 12926.
California is not alone in encouraging these
systems. Florida requires that local comprehensive
plans identify the need for groundwater recharge
infrastructure associated with future land uses. Fla.

Stat. Ann. § 163.3177(6)(c). Similarly, Washington
requires local watershed plans to contain strategies,
including the use of aquifer recharge, to increase
water supplies. Wash. Stat. Ann. § 90.82.070(2).
Arizona has also declared a state policy to use
renewable water supplies, including through
underground storage,savings and replenishment,and
several cities have committed to balance annual

groundwater withdrawal with natural and artificial
recharge no later than 2025. Ariz. Rev. Stat. Ann. §§
45-801.01, 45-561(12), 45-562(A).
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B. Affirming the Ninth Circuit Would Likely
Subject These Beneficial Practices to the
Complications
Associated
with
Permitting of Mediated Releases.
Requiring NPDES permits for mediated releases
would burden GI, as well as groundwater recharge
and water reuse infrastructure, with a new, ill-fitting
layer of regulatory obligations.
None of this
infrastructure directly discharges pollutants to
surface waters. Water captured and used in these
systems, however, has the potential to reach

navigable waters after being conveyed by
groundwater or as nonpoint source surface runoff.
For instance, both GI and groundwater recharge
systems deliver stormwater or reclaimed water to
groundwater—^the former through percolation and the
latter through a variety of methods. This very case
illustrates how an aquifer may convey these waters—
and constituents in them—^to surface waters.

Although the water used and managed in these

practices has been naturally or artificially treated, it
may nonetheless contain pollutants regulated by the
Act. The statute's broad definition of"pollutant" has
15 Whether any particular component of GI or a groundwater
recharge system is sufficiently "confined" and "discrete" to be a
point source would need to be determined on a case-by-case basis.
See 33 U.S.C.§ 1362(14). Some bioswales—^vegetated or mulched
channels that retain and treat stormwater—might possess the

requisite characteristics to be classified as point sources. See
EPA, What is Green Infrastructure?, http://tinyurl.com/y6m37th3
Oast accessed April 11, 2019). By contrast, some groundwater
recharge basins may provide such diffuse transport of water that
they cannot be considered point sources. See Sierra Club v. Va.
Elec. & Power Co., 903 F.3d 403, 410 (4th Cir. 2018)(landfills

and settling ponds facilitating "diffuse seepage" of pollutants are
not point sources).
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the potential to sweep in trace treatment byproducts
and even water to which no chemicals have been

added. Consequently, water managed or used in GI,
groundwater recharge, or water reuse has the
potential to result in mediated releases that may
require NPDES permits ifthe Court affirms the Ninth
Circuit.

Jurisdictions using or seeking to deploy these
practices would then confront the regulatory problems
described in Section II supra. Owners and operators
of existing and planned facilities would need to assess
potential pathways to surface waters to know whether
they require permits. Sponsors of GI, reuse, and
recharge projects that require NPDES permits may
then need to develop and furnish additional data for
use in modeling to establish water quality-based
permit conditions. Facilities may also face permit
conditions that pose substantial compliance obstacles.
See supra Section II.B.2.
These burdens and uncertainties could make GI,

reuse, and recharge projects more expensive and take
longer to implement. Utilities choosing to invest in
these practices would also need to account for the risk
offuture CWA liability arising from mediated releases
that may only be discovered months or years after a
facility is completed. With only limited public funds
to spend on infrastructure, amid and their members

See 33 U.S.C. § 1362(6)(defining "pollutant"); N. Plains
Res. Council v. Fid. Expl.& Dev. Co., 325 F.3d 1155,1161-62(9th
Cir. 2003) (discharge of groundwater naturally contained
substances considered to be pollutants); EPA Region 10,

Authorization to Discharge Under the NPDES for Wastewater
Discharges from Idaho Drinking Water Treatment Facilities at
Part I.A (Aug. 16, 2016), https://tinytu-l.coin/yyzdz56k (general
permit for discharges of, among other things, potable water).
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would have to incur greater costs to pursue these
environmentally beneficial projects—^to the detriment
of spending on other public needs—or forego them
entirely.
IV.

State

and

Federal

Laws

Protect

Groundwater Resources More Effectively
Than NPDES Permitting.

Holding that the CWA does not require NPDES
permits for mediated releases will not leave
groundwater resources unprotected.
State
legislatures and regvilators across the country have
crafted permitting regimes and regulations
specifically designed to protect groundwater quality.
Multiple federal environmental statutes also impose
obligations and set standards that protect
subterranean waters.

Even if the CWA's text did not already foreclose
requiring NPDES permits for pollution conveyed by
groundwater (or other nonpoint sources), the Court
would find no regulatory "gap" crying out for a
departure from the CWA's text. These state and
federal laws provide an intricate, comprehensive
scheme that protects groundwater quality. Requiring
NPDES permits would only interfere with these laws
by superimposing regulatory requirements designed
for surface waters.
A. States

Enforce

Robust

Groundwater

Protection Programs.

The CWA reserves to the states authority to
protect groundwater resources, with EPA providing
only support for state programs. See Vill. of
Oconomowoc Lake v. Dayton Hudson Corp. 24 F.3d
962,965(7th Cir. 1994)(Congress intended, under the
CWA, to leave groundwater regulation to states).
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During consideration of the CWA, both houses of
Congress specifically declined to set federal
groundwater pollution control standards. See S. Rep.
No. 92-414, at 73(Senate Committee on Public Works
declined to adopt recommendations that the CWA
"provideD authority to establish Federally approved
standards for groundwaters"); CWA Leg. History at
1491 (voting down a House amendment to require
permits for discharges to groundwater). Instead, the
Act charges states to develop programs to manage
nonpoint source pollution, which must include
practices to reduce pollutant loadings that "tak[e] into
account the impact of the practice on ground water
quality." 33 U.S.C. § 1329(b)(1), (2)(A). Congress
further authorized EPA to provide grants to states for
groundwater protection activities. Id. § 1329(i).
States have fulfilled this role by implementing an
array of groundwater protection programs.
Washington, for example, has enacted groundwater
quality standards. Wash.Admin. Code § 173-200-100.
These standards include criteria that "establish
maximum contaminant concentrations for the

protection of a variety of beneficial uses," including
drinking water supplies. Id. at 173-200-040(1).
Washington prohibits "any activity that violates or
causes the violation of these standards, and requires
that any permit issued under regulatory programs
administered by the state's Department of Ecology
contain conditions needed to prevent violations the
groundwater quality standards. Id. at 173-200100(2),(4).

North Carolina has similarly created a
groundwater quality program that sets maximum
allowable

concentrations

of

contaminants

in

groundwater to protect human health and preserve
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groundwater "for its intended best use." See 15A N.C.
Admin. Code 02L .0202(a). These standards apply to
any activity that degrades water quality. Id. at 02L
.0101(a). The state further prohibits the issuance of
any state wastewater discharge permit that will
significantly degrade groundwater quality or cause a
violation of applicable groundwater quality
standards. Id. at 02L .0103(b). North Carolina has
also created a corrective action program requiring

responsible parties to remedy exceedances of
applicable standards. Id. at 02L .0106.^®
B. A

Multifaceted

Federal

Regulatory

Scheme Protects Groundwater.

Congress has supplemented states' groundwater
protections by creating multiple regulatory programs
that protect groundwater from those activities and
facilities that are most likely to impact this resource.
Federal statutes governing waste disposal and
underground storage tanks dictate measures to
protect groundwater quality and remediate it in the
event of contamination. Federal drinking water laws
provide an additional layer of protection to ensvure
that groundwater remains suitable for human
consumption. Congress has further provided a means
The regulations further make it a violation to engage in
"any activity which causes the concentration of any substance to
exceed" the applicable groundwater quality standard. ISA N.C.
Admin. Code 02L .0103(d).

Many states have also included in their groundwater
quality standards protections against releases to groundwater
adversely impacting surface water quality. E.g., Ariz. Admin.
Code R18-11-405.B (releases to groundwater may not "cause or
contribute to a violation of a water quality standard established
for a navigable water"); Fla. Admin. Code r. 62-520.-310(2)(any
release to groundwater "shall not impair the designated use of
contiguous surface waters").
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for cleaning up groundwater when contamination
occurs.

1. The Safe Drinking Water Act Protects
Groundwater for Potable Use.

The Safe Drinking Water Act("SDWA"),42 U.S.C.
§§ 300f-300j-27, underground injection control
("UIC") program provides protection for groundwater
that may serve as a source of public drinking water.
SDWA required EPA to establish regulations to
safeguard groundwater that supplies or may supply a
public water system from the underground injection
of fluids, particularly wastes.
See 42 U.S.C.
§ 300h(b)(l), (d)(2). These rules are designed to
protect water supplies from contaminants found at
levels that would (a) adversely affect human health or
(b) cause a violation of national primary drinking
water regulations.^®
Ibid.; see also 40 C.F.R.
§ 144.12(a)(prohibiting the owner of any underground
injection activity from causing the violation of a
national primary drinking water regulation or
adversely affecting human health). States may take
on primary enforcement responsibility for the federal
UIC program if they enact regulations at least as
strict as EPA's. See 42 U.S.C. § 300h-l(b).
Under the UIC program, an injection well may
operate only pursuant to a permit or a rule
authorizing its operation. Id. § 300h(b)(l)(A). The
program groups wells into six "classes" "based
principally on the potential for the type ofinjection to"
Among other things, national primary drinking water
regulations "specif[y] for [any] contaminant with an adverse
effect on human health either" a maximum level of that

contaminant that may be present in drinking water or a required
treatment technology. 42 U.S.C. § 300f(l); Am. Water Works
Ass'n V. EPA,40 F.3d 1266, 1269(B.C. Cir. 1994).
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endanger underground drinking water.20 Thomas
Richichi, Safe Drinking Water Act, Environmental
Law Handbook 555(23d ed. 2017); 40 C.F.R. § 146.5.
Based on the risks they each pose, each class of well
may be subject to a range of construction and
operational standards designed to
prevent
groundwater contamination. See generally 40 C.F.R.
Part 146.

If groundwater contamination occurs, EPA
possesses broad authority to protect the public from
potentially unsafe drinking water. EPA may issue
orders and seek injunctions necessary to protect
public health if(1) a contaminant in an underground
source of drinking water "present[s] an imminent and
substantial endangerment" to human health, and (2)
state and local authorities have not already taken
action. 42 U.S.C. § 300i(a).
2. The

Resource

Conservation

and

Recovery Act Protects Groundwater
from Waste Disposal Activities.

Resource

Conservation

and

Recovery

Act

("RCRA"), 42 U.S.C. §§ 6901-6992k, regulations also
safeguard groundwater resources from waste disposal
and treatment operations. Under RCRA,owners and
operators of certain facilities that treat, store, or
dispose of hazardous waste must ensure that
groundwater concentrations of certain contaminants
do not exceed specified levels.^i 40 C.F.R. §§ 264.92,
20 The County of Maui's wells at issue here are regulated as
Class V wells, which are wells used to inject non-hazardous fluids
underground. See 40 C.F.R. §§ 144.80(e), 146.51(a).
2' RCRA also sets minimum standards for municipal solid

waste landfills that require, among other things, use of a landfill
liner or other design features that prevent landfill leachate from
causing groundwater to exceed specified contaminant levels. 40
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264.93.

These

facilities

must

also

maintain

groundwater monitoring systems for assessing
groundwater contaminant levels. See id. §§ 264.91(a),
264.97-.99.

If contaminant concentrations exceed

allowable levels, the owner or operator

must

implement a corrective action program to achieve
compliance.22 M.§ 264.100.

Groundwater protections do not cease when a
hazardous waste facility closes. As part of the closure
process, a facility owner or operator must take steps,
spelled out in the facility's closure plan, to prevent
hazardous constituents and leachate from reaching
ground and surface waters. Id. §§ 264.111(b),
264.112(b)(5).

Even if these requirements do not apply, waste
handling and disposal activities that pose threats to
groundwater may be subject to civil actions to protect
this resource. RCRA authorizes both EPA and private

citizens to bring actions against responsible parties to
abate any "imminent and substantial endangerment
to health or the environment" resulting from the
"handling, storage, treatment, transportation, or
C.F.R. § 258.40(a). Owners and operators ofthese landfills must
also monitor groundwater and take corrective action to address
exceedances of specified contaminant levels in groundwater. 40
C.F.R. Part 258,Subpart E. EPA has also used RCRA to impose
groundwater monitoring and remediation requirements on
facilities managing coal combustion residuals. 40 C.F.R.
§§ 257.90-.98.
® This corrective action requirement supplements RCRA's

general requirement for any permitted treatment, storage, and
disposal facility to "institute corrective action as necessary to
protect human health and the environment for all releases of
hazardous wastes or constituents from any solid waste
management unit at the facility." 40 C.F.R. § 264.101(a); 42
U.S.C. § 6924(u).
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disposal of any solid waste or hazardous waste." 42
U.S.C. § 6972(a)(1)(B) (citizen suits); id. § 6973(a)
(authorizing EPA). Groundwater contamination or
the threat of such contamination can be the basis for

one of these abatement actions. See, e.g., Interfaith
Cmty. Org. v. Honeywell Int'l, Inc., 399 F.3d 248, 26162(3d Cir. 2005)(soil and groundwater contamination
among conditions establishing an "imminent and
substantial endangerment" claim).

3. The Federal Underground Storage
Tank Program Establishes Standards
for
Preventing
and
Remedying
Groundwater Contamination.

RCRA also addresses risks posed to groundwater
by underground storage tank systems ("USTs")
containing oil and hazardous substances.23 42 U.S.C.
§§ 6991-6991m. EPA regulations require new UST
systems to meet performance standards designed to
prevent, among other things, structural failure and
corrosion that could lead to releases to groundwater.
40 C.F.R.§ 280.20. EPA has also required owners and
operators to upgrade existing USTs to improve
structural integrity and prevent corrosion. Id.
§ 280.21. EPA further requires the operation and
maintenance of corrosion protection systems, and
mandates that owners and operators of USTs inspect
and test certain equipment. 40 C.F.R. Part 280,
Subpart C.
UST owners and operators must also prevent and
remedy releases of oil or hazardous substances that

^ States may administer this program if they enact
regulations that are at least as stringent as EPA's. See 42 U.S.C.
§ 6991c(b}(l). EPA has authorized twenty-nine states and
Puerto Rico to implement the program. 40 C.F.R.§§ 282.50-.102.
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may threaten groundwater. EPA requires USTs to
have systems that can detect releases of stored
substances from tanks or associated piping. See 40
C.F.R. § 280.40(a). If a release occurs, an owner or
operator must first "prevent further migration of the
released substance into surrounding soils and
groundwater." Id. § 280.62(a)(2). If evidence suggests
that the release may have reached groundwater, the
owner or operator must then investigate the release
site and surrounding area to ascertain the extent of
groundwater contamination. Id. § 280.65(a). If
necessary, the owner or operator will develop and
implement a corrective action plan to address the
contamination. Id. § 280.66(a).
4. EPA May Use the Superfund Program
to Require Groundwater Remediation.
The Comprehensive Environmental Response,
Compensation, and Liability Act ("CERCLA"),2'i 42
U.S.C. §§ 9601-9675, gives EPA another tool to
address threats to groundwater quality. CERCLA
confers on EPA"broad power to command government
agencies and private parties to clean up"
contamination caused by hazardous substances. Key
Tronic Corp. v. United States, 511 U.S. 809, 814
(1994).
This statute authorizes EPA to take
preventative or remedial actions whenever a
hazardous substance is "released or there is a
substantial threat of such a release into the

environment.''^^

42 U.S.C. § 9604(a).

CERCLA

24 CERCLA is commonly referred to as the "Superfund"
statute. EPA, Superfund: CERCLA Overview (June 4, 2018),

http://tinyurl.com/jzugaqk.
25 The statute confers authority on the President, which has
been delegated, in most instances, to the Administrator of EPA.
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further authorizes the federal government to issue
orders or seek injunctive relief to address
contamination. See 42 U.S.C. § 9606(a). CERCLA's
broad definition of the "environment" authorizes EPA

to take these actions to address groundwater
contamination. See id. § 9601(8)(B) (defining the
"environment" to include groundwater); Matter ofBell
Petroleum Servs., Inc., 3 F.3d 889, 892-93 (5th Cir.

1993) (describing EPA response to chromiumcontaminated groundwater under CERCLA).
EPA requires that contaminated site cleanups
address threats to groundwater quality. EPA expects
that remedial actions will "return usable ground
waters to their beneficial uses wherever practicable."
40 C.F.R. § 300.430(a)(iii)(F). When such restoration
is not practicable, EPA demands that cleanup
measures prevent the spread
groundwater
contamination, including its migration into surface
water. Ibid.; EPA,Summary ofKey Existing CERCLA
Policies for Groundwater Restoration 3 (June 26,
2009), https://www.tinyurl.com/yysynmff.
EPA
further strives for remedial actions to clean up
groundwater that is a current or potential source of
drinking water so that it attains federal drinking
water standards under SDWA.

See 40 C.F.R.

§ 300.430(e)(2)(i)(B), (C). These CERCLA cleanup
requirements provide a backstop for the robust body
of state and federal law protecting groundwater.

Superfund Implementation, Exec. Order No. 12580, §§ 2(g),
4(d)(1), 52 Fed. Reg. 2923(Jan. 23, 1987).
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CONCLUSION

The distinction between point and nonpoint source
pollution is critical to maintaining the CWA's
structure and the proper functioning of the NPDES
permitting program. Requiring NPDES permits for
mediated releases—releases from discrete sources

that are conveyed by nonpoint sources—^is
inconsistent with the Act's language and would
eviscerate

this

critical

distinction.

Such

a

requirement would also create disincentives for public
investment in cutting-edge water management
practices needed to address the water supply and
quality problems of the 21st century. The Court
should adhere to the limitations that Congress
imposed on the scope of the NPDES program and
reverse the Ninth Circuit.
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National Association of Beveridge & Diamond,P,C.
Clean Water Agencies

Richard S. Davis

Amanda J. Waters

Counsel ofRecord

General Counsel
1130 Connecticut Ave.
N.W.

Andrew C. Silton
13501 Street N.W.
Suite 700

Suite 1050
Washington, DC 20036
(201)833-2672

Washington, DC 20005
(202)789-6000
rdavis@bdlaw.com
Timothy M. Sullivan
201 N. Charles St.
Suite 2210

Baltimore, MD 21201
(410) 230-1300

Counsel for Amicus Curiae
National Association of Clean Water Agencies

39

ADDITIONAL SIGNATURES
City OF New York

Zachary W. Carter
Corporation Counsel of
the City ofNew York
100 Church Street

New York, NY 10007
(212) 356-2500
Counsel for Amicus

Curiae City of New York

Metro Wastewater
Reclamation District

Emily Jackson
General Counsel
6450 York Street

Denver, CO 80229
(303) 286-3416
Counsel for Amicus
Curiae Metro Wastewater
Reclamation District

City And County of San
Francisco
Dennis J. Herrera

City Attorney
John Roddy
Deputy City Attorney
1390 Market Street
Suite 700

San Francisco, CA 94102
Counsel for Amicus
Curiae City and County
of San Francisco

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

onehiker4fun@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Anne Allison
<onehiker4fun@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:42 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Finding a way to treat the water and save the ocean/reef/wildlife is State Law,Ponoand the right thing todo!!!l
Please support taking care of our most important resources! Ml!
Sincerely,
Anne Allison

1215 S Kihei Rd Ste 0 Kihei, HI 96753-5225 onehiker4fun@mykolab.com
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From:
Sent:

nicbrqcken@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Nicole Bracken
<nicbrqcken@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:48 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER AQ)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Nicole Bracken

41 Puapake PI Lahaina, HI 96761-3215

Oo

nicbrqcken@yahoo.com
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County Clerk

From:

mayadolena(a)everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sylvia Dolena

Sent:
To:
Subject:

< mayadoIena@everyactioncustom.com >
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:46 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

Uphold the Clean Water Act. The coral reefs need protection from polluters.
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Sylvia Dolena
PO Box 985 Pahoa, HI 96778-0986
mayadolena@gmail.com
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Coui^Clerk
From:

joyus@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Joy Gardner

Sent:
To:

<Joyus@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 10:46 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

My grandson and son live on Maui. I w/ant them to have clear water to drink and a
clean ocean to swim in and to preserve the coral in the ocean.

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Sincerely,
Joy Gardner
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c^j
Sincerely,

Joy Gardner

35-2040Nanu$t Papaaloa, HI96780
Joyus@copper.net
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:

marilyn.hillman(S)everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Marilyn Hillman
<mari[yn.hillman@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:46 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Avoid Supreme Court Re: Clean Water Act/ Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maur County Council,
Dear County official,
I agree with the statement below. Due to the current Federal Administration leaning towards loosening environmental

protections, taking the Maui Case to The Supreme Court risks the safe guards currently in place in the Clean Water Act and could
impact the rest country allowing more indirect pollution of our water ways, which are a public trust.

The cost of litigation for Maui County in this case is better spent on mitigating the waste water problem with a responsible
solution, including reuse for irrigation and preventing pollutants from entering the ocean due to the injection wells.
There is much to be done to protect our natural environment. A clean environment is our right as per our State constitution:

(Each person has the right to a clean and healthful environment, as defined by... Hawai'i Constitution, Article XI, Section 1:)
This is one course of action that needs to be taken and does not need to be litigated.
Be Pono. Settle.
Malama Honua !

Marilyn Hillman

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND,ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Marilyn Hillman

7721 Kula Hwy Kula, HI 96790-7403
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marilyn.hillman@hawaiiantel.net
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

seanhills53@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Timothy Hills <seanhills53
@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:55 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Sincerely,

^

Timothy Hills

OQ

^

93 Makalani PI Makawao, HI 96768-8909
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seanhills53@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

ethankutzscher@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of ethan kutzscher
<ethankutzscher@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 3:45 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUi,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
ethan kutzscher

^

683 Carroll Dr Moraga,CA 94556-2326
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

jayolseni 111 @everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jay Oisen <jayolsen1111
@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:27 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER AQ)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Protect our oceani

Sincerely,
Jay Olsen
23 0neHaliLn Kihei, HI 96753-5817

Jayolsenllll@yahoo.com
O -n
C -n

XI
m

-fS

-< _

O

o
o.
rn

2-n
mH
'
\ Pi

m

o

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

jrayda@everyactioncustom,com on behalf of Julie Rayda
<jrayda@everyactioncustom.conn>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 6:18 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Julie Rayda
2173 Elkhorn Dr Apt A Prescott, AZ 86301-4323 Jrayda@gmall.com
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County Clerk

From:

junshinbusiness729@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jun Shin

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<Junshinbusiness729@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 9:32 PM
County Clerk
Please Settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jun Shin

1561 Kanunu St Honolulu, HI 96814-3245

junshinbusiness729@gmail.com

OO

S

r- -n

3

O -rt

-jn

- S
P-TT
55

S <
^ O

^ount^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

seraphdalerta@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Seraph DAIerta
<seraphdalerta@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 6:57 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I have beenfreediving in the Klhei/Wailea/Makena area foronly 3 years. In this period of time I have seen corals crumble to
rubble, algae coat the majority of coral life & I've had to rescue a turtle from drowning due to dead/decaying coral falling onto a
turtle & trapping it on the sea floor.

I have been volunteering to test water quality on the south shore for a year & have seen the data first hand that shows how
polluted the waters of Maui are even being not directly exposed to the injection well sights. 1 have heard first hand accounts
from tourists who've been visiting these waters for 20+ years that have said they have seen the decline offish life in the sea!
For the love of the 'aina, 1 implore you to stop polluting the sea with poop! If you care at all for the life that is left in the sea,
please find a healthy alternative for dealing with human wastes!

If Maui is to have any hope of allowing it's sea life to live & thrive, this method of dealing with waste needs to end & a
healthy alternative needs to begin ASAP!

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V.COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Sincerely,

^

Seraph DAIerta

^^

3435 Hookipa PI Klhei, HI 96753-9219
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County Clerk

From;
Sent:
To:
Subject:

dudley@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Walter Dudley
<dudley@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 8:21 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,

Walter Dudley
28-2003 ANDRADE Rd Pepeekeo, Hi 96783
dudley@h3waii.edu
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:

tawn@everyactioncustom.com on behaif of TAWN KEENEY
<tawn@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 7:27 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND. ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER AQ)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Tawn Keeney
Sincerely,
TAWN KEENEY
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45 -3574 Mamane St Honokaa, HI 96727-6973 tawn@honokaapeople.com
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Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:

zoe.macalpine@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Deirdre MacAlpine
<zoe.macalpine@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 4:37 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Deirdre MacAlpine
1032SKiheiRd Kihei, HI 96753-9197
zoe.macalpine@yahoo.com
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

shellmaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Shelley Mack
<shellmaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 7:55 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as perCC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

I am appalled that the last administration chose to subvert the law rather than comply. How dare they waste taxpayer time and
money, trying to get around something that is good for all of us. I am encouraged that the current administration is taking an
entirely different approach. Mahaio nut loa.
Sincerely,

Shelley Mack

^

Sincerely,

g:n ^ ^

Shelley Mack
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379 Maka Hou Loop Wailuku, HI 96793-3516 shellmaui@yahoo.com
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

wi!dmindgarden@evetyactioncustom.com on behalf of Megan Magdalene
<wildmindgarden@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 7:22 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I am a Hawaii resident and concerned with the precedent your actions may create. Please remember the 7 generations to follow

and stand for clean air and clean water always.
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Megan Magdalene

140 KilaueaAve Apt A Hilo, HI 95720-2982 wiidmindgarden(S>gmail.com
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From:

kealelani@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Lory Ono

Sent:

<keaielani@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 8:11 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities. Please stop polluting our ocean and
harming our marine life. This is completely unacceptable!!
Sincerely,
Lory Ono
44 -022 Nohokai PI Kaneohe, HI 96744-2543 kealelani@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:

ajp@everyactioncustom,com on behalf of Arnold Padgett
<ajp@evefyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16. 2019 8:25 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support settling the Lahaina Wastewater Injection Wells case so the money saved can be spent on finding v/ays to
improve the wastewater system on Maui.
Please settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI, RELATING TO THE
CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225
Sincerely,
Arnold Padgett
189 Makaena PI Makawao, HI 96768-8274
ajp@maui.net
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Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

tia,pearson@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Tia Pearson
<tia.pearson@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 5:38 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTV OF MAUl,

RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Tia Pearson

PO Box 861697 Wahiawa, HI 96786-8563

tia.pearson@gmaiLcom
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Countv Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

bboymaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Brent Schlea
<bboymaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 4:52 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as perCC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Brent Schlea

190HUIRd Lahaina, HI 96761
bboymaui@hawaii.rr.com
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From:

momiv808@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of R Mom! Kalili <momiv808

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 9:14 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER AQ)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater treatment centers.!!!!!! This Is Truly A Matter Of
Good Business. Why On Earth Would Anyone EVER Knowingly Pollute Our Beautiful "Hawaiian" Waters.??!l! We All
Know Full Well What Happened To The Hawaiian People And Our Kingdom, No One Person Would Create Such A

Heinous Crime Against Nature And Anyone Surfing, Swimming Or Diving Near Any "Accidental" Spill.!!!! Please Look For
Alternative's Immediately... Mahalo RMK
Sincerely,
R Momi Kalili

107 E Waipuilani Rd Kihei, HI 967S3-824S momiv808@gmail.com
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From:

Landi, Joseph R LCDR USN USFFC(USA) <joseph.r.landi^(|^'iftJil^>| ^ Ml 9^ 52

Sent:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 9:49 AM

To:

County Clerk

Cc:

Iandij06@gmaii.com

Subject:

Fire Fighter Support for CC No. 19-189 and Committee Re'porr No! 19-4^kltn'i^0. 09.

4o-

a) Joseph Land!, 305-481-4628, Iandij06(ggmail.com
b)
c)
d)
e)

Meeting Date; May 17, 2019
Council/PH Committee: County of Maul Council
Agenda Item: CC No. 19-189 and Committee Report No. 19-49, item No.09
Position on the Matter; SUPPORT

f) Representing: Self
Maui County Council,

Thank you for your time and for the opportunity you've provided me to express my support of BU-11 arbitrated award,
CC No. 19-189 and Committee Report No. 19-49, Item No.09. There are certain truths regarding Maui County's
emergency service personnel, specifically Fire Fighters included in BU-11. These truths are borrowed from US Army
Special Operations tenets, yet still ring true for Maui County Fire Fighters:
- Humans are more important than hardware.

- Quality is more important than quantity.
- Professional Fire Fighters cannot be mass produced.
- Professional Fire Fighters cannot be created after emergencies occur.

in other words, we need to support our Fire Fighters publicly and financially, to preserve the "best of the best" that you
as Maui County leaders have selected, trained, and entrusted to save and protect the lives and property in your districts

especially during emergencies. Ultimately, providing an annual wage increase commensurate with national Employment
Cost Index (2.9%) will financially support your professional Fire Fighter workforce. This will make your Fire Fighters
financially stable and you will retain a greater number of your highly capable force that cannot be instantly mass
produced in times of need such as disaster relief and wild fires. By financially supporting these specially trained,

professional, and courageous men and women,you will be making an investment in the safety and preservation of your
communities,families, and infrastructure. Also, according to Mr. Reilly's analysis during the impasse arbitration,"Maui
County has the ability to afford increased contributions to the CBA of Bargaining Unit 11."
Please don't hesitate in doing what is right, and support BU-11 for our Maui County Fire Fighters.
I will add, as an Activated Navy Reservist and Veteran, the Nation has provided exceptional financial support for those
who serve our country in the form of annual increases of basic pay,and for that I am extremely grateful. As a Maui
County Fire Fighter, I hope that you echo the same support for us by approving BU-11. I wholeheartedly thank you for
your time, consideration, and service you provide to our community.
Mahalo,
Joe Landi

Fire Fighter 1
Maui County Fire Department, E6A

From:

afdmaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Andrew Dunne

Sent:

<afdmaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:22 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Andrew Dunne

23 Akea PI Kula, HI 96790-8501

afdmaui@gmail.com
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From:

lfeiteira@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Lori Feiteira

Sent:
To:

<lfeiteira@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16. 2019 11:15 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Lori Feiteira

281 Awapuhi PI Wailuku, HI 96793-2116

lfelteira@hnkop.org
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From:

stadsgaff@everyactioncustom,com on behalf of Robin Gaffney
<stadsgaff@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Thursday. May 16, 2019 11:25 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER AQ)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Since reiy,
Robin Gaffney
PO Box 522 Hana, HI 96713-0522

stadsgaff@gmail.com
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From:

love@evetyactioncustom.com on behalf of Patricia Gardner-Bougard

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<love@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:10 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Patricia Gardner-Bougard
PO Box 624 Haiku, HI 96708-0624

love@lightweavingJoy.com
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From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

margieheart@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Marguerite Heart
< margieheart@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:18 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should NOT be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Please kokua.

Sincerely,
Marguerite Heart

211 Apau PI Apt A Makawao, HI 96768-8129 margieheart@hotmail.com
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From:

pblindquist@evefyactioncustom.com on behalf of Pat Lindquist
<pblindquist@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:24 AM
County Clerk

Subject

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

11
n

r\

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Keeping the coastal waters around Maui clean, clear will help keep our reef life healthy, which In turn helps keep our
island coastlines healthy.
Sincerely,
Pat B. Lindquist

for Napili Bay and Beach Foundation, Inc.
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Sincerely,
Pat Lindquist

1038 B Calle Sastre Santa Barbara, CA 93105-5483 pblindquist@gmail.com
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From:

usana96763@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sherri Mora <usana96763

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:17 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahalna Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahalna Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Sherri Mora

1144 lllma Ave Lanai City, HI 96763
usana96763@gmall.com
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From:

kkoana@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Koana Smith

Sent

< kkoana@everyactioncustom,com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:22 AM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

To pursue perpetuating what has always been harmful to our oceans is a travesty. STOP
NOW with the frivolous and costly law suit.

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUl, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Koana Smith

120 Hui Rd F Apt F2 Lahaina, HI 96761-9102 kkoana@hawaii.rr.com
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Kennedy Jenks

Rt.CLJ /ED
im HAY 16 AH !1: 30

16May2019

Oi'TlCE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Subject:
To:

CC-19-224 AND CC-19-225 - Hawai'i Wildlife v. County of Maui
County.clerk@maulcounty.us

To Whom it May Concern:

The Clean Water Act (CWA) has guided the Country in protecting its precious water resources from
1972 through 2019. in addition to the CWA, the US Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) and
regulatory agencies across the country have implemented the Underground Injection Control (UlC)
program, which regulates the use of injection weils for the disposal of secondary treated wastewater

effluent and other industrial discharges. One of the key factors of this UlC program is the prohibition of
discharge into a potable water aquifer.

The County of Maui (COM) has not violated the CWA with the use of injection wells for disposal of
Lahaina WWRF effluent. The pending US Supreme Court hearing should not conclude in settlement.
Instead, the US Supreme Court hearing should proceed, so that its decision can protect the COM and
correct with precedence the incorrect claims by USEPA, that the COM has been in violation of the CWA

with use of the effluent injection wells. The confidence of the US Supreme Court ending with this
decision is based on the USEPA reversing its position, where it currently does not find that COM is
violating the CWA, Settlement of the lawsuit and perceived violation of the CWA will have a
catastrophic and negative impact not just for Lahaina WWRF, but across Hawai'i and across the
Country as all other facilities with injection wells will be exposed to the settlement precedence if the
COM hearing is withdrawn.

The COM has complied with all regulatory requirements through the UlC program. The COM has
renewed their UlC permits as required every five (5) years without concern from the State of Hawaii
Department of Health (DOH) or USEPA that the COM was violating the Clean Water Act. The USEPA

has been well informed of COM's use of injection wells from the 1970's . As a matter of fact, in the
1990's, the USEPA interceded in the process of reissuing UlC permits for the Lahaina WWRF by

issuing a Federal UlC permit as a way to better regulate the quality of effluent discharge through the
injection wells.

Public meetings were held by USEPA during this process, and the collaboration

resulted in Lahaina WWRF being the first WWRF to be issued a Federal UlC permit in addition to the
State DOH UlC permit. The USEPA Federal UiC permit inciuded Nitrogen iimits that the Lahaina
WWRF was required to meet. This USEPA Federal UIC permit was the first and only permit issued in
Hawaii. The regulatory mechanism to manage and permit injection welis instituted by the regulatory

agencies across the country is the US EPA UIC Permit program. Regulatory mechanisms to manage
and control the use of injection wells are already In place through the State and US EPA UIC program

Is not a CWA issue. The US EPA UIC program is the mechanism that regulatory agencies utiiize to
regulate effluent requirements for injection wells.

The use of injection wells for secondary effluent disposal throughout the State of Hawaii has been an
ongoing practice from the early 1970's. Coastal development condominium projects in unsewered
2145 Wells street. Suite 406 j WailuKu, HI 96793
808.218.6030
|
eassiemillerfStkennedvienks.com beniamlnrasa@kennedvi6nks.com

m KennedyJenks
County.clerk@nriauicounty.us
CC-19-224 AND CC-19-225 - HawaPi Wildlife v. County of Maui
16 May 2019
Page 2

areas (no municipal wastewater system) of Hawari use injection wells for the disposal of their
wastewater facility effluent. On Maui a good example of this ongoing practice is the Ma'alaea
community where each condominium and commercial development has at least two (2) injection wells
for disposal of its treated wastewater. These injection wells have been permitted and regulated by the
State DOH. On a grander scale, municipal wastewater treatment plants and resorts on Kaua'i, Maui,
Moioka'i, O'ahu, and Hawai'i island rely on injection wells for the disposal of secondary treated effluent
and the proposed settlement agreement will have potential major implications to these wastewater
facilities.

For Maui, the conscious decision was made when the COM wastewater facilities were

designed and constructed using Clean Water Act grant funding to utilize injection wells for treatment
plant effluent disposal, instead of deep ocean out falls.
The COM has led the State of Hawai'i in recognizing the value of its precious water resource and has
implemented a comprehensive recycle water program using the high quality recycle water for the
irrigation of open space, parks, commercial landscaping, and resort properties. The continued use of
injection wells for effluent disposal is integral to the system and required to provide an alternative
effluent disposal method during heavy rain events or malfunction of an operations process unit.

Other types of infrastructure such as cesspools, septic tanks, or reuse systems in coastal areas will be
impacted by the ruling with discharges that go to groundwater that make it to the ocean. The outcome
and resulting effects of this ruling will be far reaching.
Mahalo,

Kennedy/Jenks Consultants, Inc.

Benjamin Rasa
Operations Manager
VTn
Eassie Miller
Client Director
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Mr. Michael Molina, Chair, GET Committee

'jPFiCE OF THE

Members of GET Committee

COUNTY CLERK

County of Maui Council
Email:

Get.comiTiittee@mauicountv.us
Countv.clerk@mauicountv.us

Subject: GET-26 - Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui, U.S. Supreme Court Docket
No. 18-260,

CC-i9-224 and CC-19-225 - Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui

Dear Honorable Council Member Molina and Members of the GET Committee:

We are a science and engineering public interest group consisting of licensed engineers listed
below that would like to offer our opinions on the use of injection wells for wastewater effluent
disposal at the Lahaina Wastewater Reclamation Facility and on the permitting issue involving
the injection wells.

While we are not familiar with the complete details of the subject Supreme Court case, we feel
compelled to respond based on our experience and on our belief that the applicable scientific and
engineering principles are being ignored in the deliberations. In addition to our advanced
degrees in civil/sanitary/cnvironmental engineering, we have long experience in planning,
permitting and design of wastewater treatment and disposal systems. Our experience in
wastewater engineering includes extensive research and evaluation of wastewater effluent
disposal systems and their impacts to coastal water ecosystems. We collectively have over 120
years of experience in the water pollution control field. We currently are not involved in any
work or contracts with the County of Maui and have no conflicts of interest.
We would like to preface our comments with some introductory remarks. We feel that it is
helpful to look back and understand the underlying science and engineering that served as the
basis for the environmental legislation enacted in the 1960s and actions that followed in the
1970s and beyond. We recommend a holistic approach in addressing wastewater disposal issues
to identify and implement cost-effective actions that benefit all stakeholders and the
environment. A holistic viewpoint considers all sources of pollution, not only the point sources,
but the non-point source pollution (stormwater runoff), climate change impacts, and other
diffused sources, and then looks at overall land/watershed integrated management. There is a
clear need to "evaluate the entire forest rather than focusing on a single tree." We feel that all
stakeholders can benefit from avoiding unproductive permitting bureaucracy and "tunnel vision"
permit requirements that unnecessarily limit disposal and management options. We strongly
believe what Barry Commoner stated decades ago regarding ecology and the environment is still
relevant: "Everything is connected to everything else. Ever>1hing must go somewhere. Nature
knows best. There is no such thing as a free lunch."
Background on Water Pollution Control in Hawaii and Use of Injection Wells on Maui.
In the 1960s, Oahu had major water quality problems stemming from wastewater discharges
from the construction boom that occurred with statehood. There were more than 40 wastewater

Council Member Michael Molina and GET Committee
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treatment plants and disposal systems hurriedly constructed, many of which were discharging
directly to streams, harbors, bays and nearshore waters. After comprehensive data gathering and
analysis, the landmark "Water Quality Program for Oahu"(WQPO)study was completed in
1972. The identified solution evolved following Barry Commoner's "laws of ecology" by

directing all wastewaters discharges where they will do the least harm to the environment or
where they might do some good as in reclamation and reuse. Everything must go somewhere.
The resulting management plan was elimination of all wastewater, including treated wastewater,
that were being discharged to inland and nearshore waters and diverting them to the deep ocean
regime or to applicable reuse systems. New regional plants with deep ocean outfalls were
constructed. Adverse marine ecosystem impacts from the discharges were eliminated by
allowing natural biodegradation of organic material and recycling of nutrients to occur far
offshore away from the sensitive and ecosystems rather than relying on the application of
technology alone. Nature knows best. The result was deemed to be the most cost-effectiveness
for the major discharges recognizing that there is no such thing as a free lunch.
Maui took a different approach under Mayor Elmer Cravalho. Scale was a factor also. It was
determined that treated municipal wastewater was a valued commodity that could be used for
agricultural irrigation. The water was needed. In Lahaina, the Kaanapali Resort that was under
development and required irrigation water for the resort landscaping and golf courses.
Sugarcane bagasse was already being reclaimed for electric power generation and there was
already a strong impetus for reclamation of wastewater for irrigation. A backup effluent disposal
system was required, however,for periods when irrigation water was not required or when
operational problems resulted in inadequate recycled water quality. Injection wells were
identified as being cost-effective as the supplemental/backup effluent disposal system.
While irrigation is an ideal method for reusing treated wastewater, it is very challenging to reuse
all ofthe effluent,all the time. A treatment plant that is able to meet peak dry season irrigation
demands will have excess treated effluent during the wet season. Providing sufficient storage to

balance seasonal demands is very costly and land intensive, and can also be problematic due to
algal growth in reservoirs due to nutrients in the effluent. Treatment facilities employing costeffective water reclamation effluent disposal require an alternate back-up disposal method, such
as a deep ocean outfall or injection wells used intermittently, depending on the scale of
operation.

Concerns and Impacts Associated with the Use ofInjection Wells.
Unlike deep ocean outfalls that discharge far off shore and have turbulent mixing,the plume of
treated effluent discharged to inland injection wells typically moves toward the shoreline with
less mixing and dilution, but fundamentally undergoes further treatment through the porous
medium or substrata as a function of residence time. As in the case of Lahaina,the effluent is

expected to rise to the groundwater surface due to the lower density (salinity and temperature)
than the ambient groundwater. Seepage ofthe effluent into nearshore water is clearly not ideal
and is understandably a repugnant thought to the public. There are valid concerns and potential
impacts associated with survival and entry of wastewater pathogens, nutrients, and possible
"emerging contaminants" such as pharmaceuticals and endocrine disrupters leaking into the
shoreline waters.

Council Member Michael Molina and GET Committee
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It is unfortunate that injection wells have been extensively and sometimes indiscriminately used
for wastewater disposal in Hawaii. There are situations, such as in Lahaina,that definitely
deserve attention and scrutiny. While we agree that there is a need to take action to address the
issue of injection wells in Hawaii, we recommend avoiding a "one size fits all" approach. We
feel it would not be prudent to use a "gray area" permit interpretation to essentially ban the use of
injection wells statewide. There is a time and place for them to play essential roles in
environmental quality management systems.

We do not support "no action" for the Lahaina injection wells at this point and feel that studies to
identify the most cost-effective actions moving forward would be appropriate. Although we are
not totally familiar with the past litigation and research studies, we felt it would be helpful to
offer the following input from a scientific/engineering point of view for consideration:
■

The effluent discharged to the injection wells in Lahaina generally meets the stringent
R-1 quality recycled water quality. The effluent is subjected to advanced treatment
processes involving both filtration and UV disinfection. The effluent is ofa quality such
that ifthere were a spill, it would not be considered a "sewage" spill. The R-1 quality
recycled water is suitable for use for dust control on roads. On the north shore of Oahu
and in other areas, this type of high quality effluent is used for irrigation of vegetable
crops. The highly disinfected effluent would not be expected to pose a significant health
risk from seepage to nearshore waters.

■

The high quality effluent discharged into the injection wells is subject to still more
treatment as it migrates in the porous media towards the shoreline. It is our
understanding that the dye injected in the wells took approximately three months to
reach the shoreline. We feel there would be additional biological degradation, including

some nitrogen removal,occurring within the porous geology. Public health protection
would be further assured due to pathogen die-off resulting from the travel time and
exposure to saline groundwater.

We would expect microorganisms to reside on surfaces of porous coral or other geologic
formations due to the presence ofoxygen and organic matter(food for microorganisms).
Some reduction of nitrogen in areas of low oxygen would be expected due to the likely
presence of"denitrifying" bacteria that are able to convert nitrogen in the form of
nitrates to nitrogen gas. We understand that nitrogen gas bubbles have been observed
exiting from the seepage points. We also understand that when the County chlorinated
the effluent,the nitrogen levels at the seepage locations increased. Ifso,that can be
attributed to destruction ofthe beneficial denitrifying bacteria that promotes nitrogen
removal.

In the 1970s, EPA promoted the use ofthe soil mantle as a cost-effective treatment unit
to take advantage ofthe natural degradation processes that can provide effective
wastewater treatment. In the 1990s,the City and County of Honolulu built a trench
disposal system for the Honouliuli Wastewater Treatment Plant to investigate the level
oftreatment that could be achieved in the subsurface porous geological medium that
existed on site. The system unfortunately was not activated. More current subsurface
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treatment research has focused locally on seepage from cesspools and septic tanks
system, which have been shown to enter both nearshore waters and drinking water

supplies. It would be helpful to pursue research on degradation and transformation of
injection well effluent constituents in the various geologic formations encountered in
practice in the islands.

■

While increasing reuse ofthe effluent would be ideal, consideration should be given to
the ultimate fate of nitrogen, the primary nutrient ofconcern, under various reuse
scenarios. Increased irrigation ofcrops, groves of trees, or other vegetation would be a
means ofreducing reliance on injection wells. Some ofthe nitrogen, however, would

still potentially be returned to the groundwater or surface waters through the decay of
leaves, branches, fruits and roots as they normally do in nature. Both effluent and
organic matter from vegetation could be washed into streams and storm drainage
channels that discharge to nearshore waters. We would expect corals to be stressed
following storm events due to the increased sediment load and low salinity fresh water
from brown water conditions. It would be highly counterproductive to further increase
the stress on coral by allowing algal blooms from high nutrient loading spikes occurring
near stream and drainage outlets. In Waimanalo, noticeable algal blooms have occurred
sporadically near the mouth ofstreams following storm events due to increased nutrients
ftom stormwater runoff.

■

It should be verified whether nitrogen or other suspected constituents are indeed the
cause of problems with coral growth near the identified seepage points. It is our
understanding that the low salinity offresh groundwater seepage may impact coral
growth and that low levels of nutrients in groundwater seepage may be beneficial to
coral growth. In east Honolulu, more robust coral growth was found in the vicinity of
the Hawaii Kai wastewater ocean outfall contrary to expectations. It was concluded that
the higher nutrient levels encouraged the growth of benthic algae which in turn
maintained the population of sea urchins to keep the ecosystem in balance.
Hawaii's extremely stringent water quality standards(WQS)for nutrients and other
constituents has resulted in elimination of virtually all wastewater discharges to inland
water bodies. In Hawaii's WQS(Chapter 11-54), the nitrogen limits are well below that
ofthe drinking water standards. For example,the WQS specify a geometric mean limit
of5.0 micrograms/liter for nitrate+nitrite(two forms of nitrogen), whereas the drinking
water standards have a limit of 10,000 micrograms/liter for nitrate alone. In theory, it
would not be acceptable to discharge drinking water into the ocean. It should be noted
that Hawaii's deep ocean outfalls are able to meet the stringent WQS due to design
features that effectively disperses the effluent within the regulatory "zone of mixing."
Some injection wells in Hawaii could potentially operate similarly to outfalls if the
particular geology channels the effluent to discharge far offshore, for example,from
basal aquifers underlying caprock.
Hawaii's WQS are based on extensive research and analysis. James E. Maragos served

as the chair ofthe technical committee responsible for developing recommendations for
WQS revisions in the 1960s and 1970s. Mr. Maragos authored a paper titled,"Revision
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of Hawaii's Water Quality Standards: An Ecological Perspective." In the paper, he had
the following statements:

"The standards will need to be set at levels higher(less stringent) than
levels indicative of ambient or pristine conditions but lower(more
stringent) than levels indicative of ecological stress, health hazard, and
aesthetic problems. A maximum effort will be made to consult and
evaluate available water quality data in order to establish background
levels in healthy/pristine and unhealthy/polluted areas for each
category."

"One ofthe major objectives of water quality management is the
protection of natural, ecological systems. The standards(and violations
thereof) will serve as a "red flag" or warning that ecological, health, or
aesthetic water quality problems exist. It will then be the responsibility
ofthe enforcing agency to determine whether the violation is caused by
man and to decide whether the violations should be eliminated or

exempted. The decisions will be based upon various "public interest"
considerations, and decisions will probably be made on a case-by-case
basis. Obviously, not all violations will lead to remedies nor will all be
prohibited." It seems likely that some existing "violations" will be
"grandfathered" for lack of reasonable ecologic alternatives and
justification. A more realistic objective will be to use the revised
standards to correct and prevent future violations and then work
backwards towards rectifying significant existing water quality
problems."
The above statements indicate that the original intent ofthe WQS was that violations
would serve as a warning sign and that there would be some flexibility in addressing the
violations. The standards are intended to promote holistic environmental quality
management. An intent to eliminate all injection wells through restrictive permitting

requirements based on the stringent WQS would be inconsistent with a cost-effective
holistic approach to environmental management.
"Point" vs. "Non-point" Source Pollutant Emissions.
The issue regarding Maui's Supreme Court case centers around whether the detected nearshore
seepages from the Lahaina injection wells are considered a point or non-point discharge. At the
outset ofthe passage ofthe 1972 amendments to the Clean Water Act(CWA),the focus was
clearly on point sources and there was no question as to what point sources were. Everything
that was not a point source was classified as a non-point source.
The legislative history ofthe 1972 Amendments to the Water Pollution Control Act amply
emphasized the importance of including non-point sources of pollution for a complete and
integrated environmental management system. To serve that end, both DOH and EPA Region
IX collaborated in the 1970s to address this important issue through the Section 208 provisions
ofthe CWA. The Section 208 planning emphasized a holistic approach to waste management on
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an areawide basis from input and recommended solutions from all stakeholders at the federal,
state, and county levels of government and the private sector. However,the focus was on the
immediate issues, and the effort fell short of dealing with the longer term problems. It appears
that the time has come to revive this effort.

Ramifications of Requiring an NPDES Permit for Injection Wells.
We feel that NPDES permits that were originally intended for point discharges are not
appropriate for regulating injection well discharges associated with seepage into coastal waters.
Particularly due to Hawaii's extremely stringent WQS,point discharges are required to be
provided with the mechanics ofa "zone of mixing" within which the WQS can be exceeded. It
is a creation ofthe regulatory system which works for the current receiving water environment.
Monitoring to determine compliance is based on water quality samples taken at the boundaries of
the zone of mixing and not at the end of pipe.
In contrast, identification ofthe precise location ofinjection well seepage points would be
challenging, and the "zones of mixing" is simply not applicable. The science and engineering
are significantly different. The application ofend-of-pipe limits based on Hawaii's WQS will not
work as a regulatory artefact. Ultimately, the result will be the need to utilize an alternative
disposal method. The low limits that must be achieved would be virtually impossible and costprohibitive regardless ofthe treatment technology.

Reusing ail or nearly all ofthe effluent from a treatment facility to eliminate use ofinjection
wells would be very costly and difficult due to the need for an alternate wet weather backup
disposal system (such as an ocean outfall) or extensive storage capacity. Moreover, an expanded
reuse option would need to address the potentially adverse impacts associated with runofffrom
large irrigated sites during storm events. As a practical matter, reclamation and reuse will no
longer be a viable option in wastewater management.
Any requirement that completely eliminates injection wells would have significant financial
impacts, which in turn would have adverse environmental and social impacts. It is our
understanding that eliminating the use of injection wells at the County's treatment plants could
be well in excess of$100 million for the capital costs alone. This would likely result in funds
being diverted from much needed non-point source pollution control efforts, for example,for
reducing sediment loads in nearshore waters to benefit coral growth and coastal ecosystems.
Instead, watershed management and erosion control projects would be much less costly and may

offer substantially more benefits than projects aimed at eliminating injection wells. Upper
watershed management projects,such as fencing to reduce erosion from ungulates and restore
native vegetation, can have multiple wide-ranging benefits such as reduction oferosion and
sediments(cleaner water for tourists and ecosystem), improved groundwater recharge and stream
flow, less flooding, and improved habitats for endangered species.
Moreover, higher sewer fees resulting from costly reuse projects to eliminate injection well use
will have socio-economic impacts as financial stress on families. In turn, it can contribute to
homelessness, hunger issues, and various social problems. The effects can be far-reaching.

Council Member Michael Molina and GET Committee

May 16,2019
Page 7 of8

It is best to keep open the injection wells as options for achieving and maintaining net positive
gains in water quality management.
Recommendations Moving Forward.
We recommend that Maui not withdraw from the subject Supreme Court case. We understand
that various EPA regions have different interpretations regarding the requirement for NPDES
permit for injection wells and similar subsurface discharges. A ruling at the highest Judicial level
would eliminate confusion on this issue and avoid costly future litigation in Hawaii and
elsewhere in the country. The requirement for injection well NPDES permits may severely
restrict disposal and management options and may require significant expenditures for
alternative systems that may result in little or no additional public health and environmental
benefits, or at worst, cost more for less.

Regardless ofthe outcome ofthe Supreme Court case, we recommend that further investigations
be conducted for the Lahaina injection wells. Some actions that could be considered include the
following:

■

Use the injection wells that did not show seepage of dye into coastal waters. These
wells may be discharging effluent further offshore where impacts are minimal and
acceptable. Monitor the identified seepage locations to determine if there are noticeable
changes to the ecosystem over time. There is still more to learn from this experience.

■

Conduct studies to better define the factors impacting coral in the vicinity ofthe seepage
discharges. Investigate the impact of other coral health factors such as sediments from
stormwater runoff, low groundwater discharge salinity, and emerging contaminants
(pharmaceuticals and endocrine disrupters).

■

Alternate the use ofthe injection wells as there may be less impacts from intermittent,
rather than continuous seepage discharges to nearshore waters.

■

Increase the reuse of recycled water where feasible and reasonably cost-effective to
reduce the volume of injected effluent.

■

Perform a holistic water quality evaluation involving all stakeholders. Implement EPA's
new Integrated Planning Program fhttDs://www.eDa.gov/npdes/integrated-planningmunicipal-stormwater-and-wastewater). which was developed to improve allocation of
limited funds as EPA recognizes that municipalities are faced with multiple water
quality challenges and finite resources, and that the highest priority projects should be
implemented first. This program promotes cooperative prioritization offunds and
projects among agencies, regulators, lawmakers, environmental groups and the general
public. The program is designed to empower local community stakeholders in setting
priorities, evaluating affordability issues, and incorporating sustainable technology and
green solutions

We would be happy to provide further input and respond to any questions that you may have.
The primary contact for these comments is:

Council Member Michael Molina and GET Committee

May 16,2019

Page 8 of8

James S. Kumagai
Phone: 808-226-3779

Email: jkumagai@hawaii.rr.com
We appreciate the opportunity to provide input on this critical environmental issue.
Sincerely,

for:

,^ James S. Kumagai,PhD,PE
HansJ.Krock,PhD,PE
Victor D. Moreland,PhD,PE

c:

Michael.Victorinog)co.maui.hi.us. Mayor Michael Victorino
Countv.coundl(S)maulcountv.us
Keilv.King@mauicountv.U5. Council Chair

Keani.RawlinsOmauicountv.us. Council Vice-Chair

Tasha.Kam3@mauicountv.us. Presiding Officer Pro Tempore
Riki.Hokama@mauicountv.us. Councilmember
Alice.Lee@mauicountv.us. Councilmember

Mike.Molina@mauicountv.us. Councilmember
Tamara.Paltin@mauicountv.us. Councilmember
Shane.Slnenci@mauicountv.us. Councilmember
Yukilei.Sugimura@mauicountv.us. Councilmember

From:

h2ocolorbarbara@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of barbara Steinberg

Sent:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:07 AM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Please settle the Lahalna Injections Wells case

<h2ocolorbarbara@everyactioncustom.com>

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
a

Sincerely,

barbara Steinberg

PO Box 1764 Kihei, HI 96753-1764
h2ocolorbarbara@gmail.com
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From:

belangerblue@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Bette Belanger

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<belangerblue@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:32 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Please stop fighting the court decision and wasting taxpayers money. Do the right thing!
Sincerely,
Bette Belanger
2495SKiheiRd Kihei, HI 96753-8625
belangerblue@gmail.com
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From:

jgelert@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of John Geiert

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<jgelert@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:41 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
Please overhaul the wastewater treatment facilities to disinfect the water further so there are no dangerous bacteria or viruses

in it posing any harm to swimmers. Filter the water better in a drain field before it reaches the ocean! Clean it even further and
use it to irrigate parks, etc.

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
John Geiert

140 Uwapo Rd Apt 39-202 Kihei, HI 95753-7442 jgelert@yahoo.com
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From:

laurag@everyactioncustonn.com on behalf of Laura Gray

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<laurag@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:33 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities. Please protect our soil, ground water and ocean. We
know that everything that goes into the ground also goes into the water. If the council can not ensure pollution from over
development or over population can not be controlled, then maybe it is time for a moratorium on building and also on
encouraging people to come here. After ail, no one wants to swim in poop!I
Sincerely,
Laura Gray
PO Box 536 Hauula, HI 96717-0536
laurag@divefish.com
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From:

su2anne@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Suzanne Lahl

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<suzanne@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:07 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Suzanne Lahl

155 Keonekal Rd Kihei, HI 96753-8542
suzanne(S)lahlandegan.com
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County Clerk

From:

lucia@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Lucia Maya

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<lucia@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:07 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

i support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Lucia Maya
36 Miner PI Makawao, HI 96768-9340
lucia@luminousadventures.com
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FUKUNAGA & ASSOCIATES,INC.

Mayl6,2019

co.s™™s

Office of the County Clerk
CountyofMaul

RECEIVED

?0i5 HAYi 6 PH 1=00
OFFICE OF TH-

COUNTY CLEPsK
Submitted via email: Countv.clerk@mauicountv.us

Subject:

CC-19-224 AND CC-19-225 - Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui

Fukunaga & Associates, inc. is a Hawaii based Civil Engineering firm that has been heavily
involved in water and wastewater engineering projects throughout the State of Hawaii. One of
our primary goals that we apply to our projects is to develop engineering solutions that will
protect the public health and environment. Most of our projects are performed for
Government agencies (Federal, State and County) and we are involved in several of the County
of Maul's Wastewater Reuse Projects. All of the government agencies we work with and
especially Maui County's Wastewater Reclamation Division (WWRD)are fully committed to
protect our State's environment -specifically its receiving waters.
Regarding Maui's wastewater collection, treatment and reuse systems, please understand that
these facilities are there to serve the public by managing, processing and disposing (or reusing)
the public's wastewater. The County often has very little control on the when, how much or
where the wastewater is generated, and so is somewhat at the mercy of the public actions, as
well as weather conditions, (i.e., Wet weather increases that amount of flow that comes into
the system and also Impairs the amount of reuse water that can be used, typically for
irrigation.) As design engineers, we can generally establish design flows based on historic
records, with the goal of reusing as much of the treated effluent as possible. We are most
familiar with the Lahaina and Kihei systems and know that the treatment plants are capable of
processing wastewater to the highest effluent quality classification established by the State
Department of Health (DOH)-"R-1 Water"(wastewater that is biologically treated, filtered and
disinfected.) The County is aggressively trying to expand its reuse water transmission and
distribution system with the goal of safely utilizing 100% of its high-quality effluent. However,
there are situations where not all of the water can be reused even when the system is

expanded. For example,the amount of wastewater generated by the public may exceed the
customers' reuse capability. This can be further exacerbated during wet weather conditions
when incoming flows increase and the reuse customers cannot take the effluent. In those
cases, the County really has very little control to use alternative disposal or flow management
options. Currently, the most viable option is to discharge the high-quality effluent into the
County's permitted Injection wells.

Kapiolani Blvd., Ste. 1530

Monoiulu, Hawaii 96814

j

Ph: 808.9^4.1821

I

fukunagaengineefs.com

I

Pa*: 808.946.9339

I

off)ce@fukunagaengif5eers.com

Office of the County Clerk

REC

May 16, 2019
Page 2

As design engineers, whenever we develop systems, we must always try to provide backup
options, in case of unanticipated conditions- power outages, mechanical breakdowns, wet
weather conditions, etc. If there are situations where the effluent cannot be reused through

normal design treatment process, there must be an alternative to relieve the wastewater flows.
Not accepting any wastewater flows into the treatment plant is not an option -this alternative

would be to have sewage overflowing in the streets, or backup into homes and businesses. A
rigid ban to not use the injection wells, or other subsurface disposal facility would probably
cause more harm to public health. A reasonable compromise is to utilize a monitoring and
reporting process that discloses the amount of effluent that is discharged into the injection well
and provide backup Information as to why the injection wells had to be used. I believe there is
a similar system already being applied -including regular reporting to the State DOH.
The County's wastewater reclamation facilities and others in the state are already highly
regulated. The Lahaina facility is further regulated under the Underground Injection Control
Program, which is under Hawaii Revised Statutes {HRS)340E. Other Hawaii state laws that
regulate uses and programs such as cesspools, septic systems, advanced treatment units,
recycled water use on land can be found in HRS 340E, 342D, and 342E, and the related
administrative rules.

The Federal Clean Water Act's NPDES permitting program would be difficult if not impossible to
apply to these uses and programs. Personally, I believe the U.S. Supreme Court's clarity on this
matter is necessary in order that our engineering firm, as well as the regulated entities, have a
clear understanding of the legal requirements.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. Thank you for this opportunity to
submit this testimony.
Very truly yours,

FUKUNAGA §jASSOCIATES, INC.

Jon K. Nishimura, P.E.
President
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

kachina@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kachina Palencia
<kachina@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:37 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahalna Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahalna Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Kachina Palencia

3318 Keha Dr Kihel, HI 96753-9323

kachina@maulgateway.com
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

mlspadaro@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Mary Spadaro
<mlspadaro@everyactioncustom,com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:13 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

Please THIS IS HAWAII NOT WAHSINGTON DC. I cannot imagine anyone who lives in and loves Hawaii tolerating these injection

wells and the threats they pose to our seawater and reefs. Stop this insanity and settle!
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as perCC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Sincerely,
Mary Spadaro

980 Prospect St # 2 Honolulu, HI 96822-3418 mlspadaro@yahoo.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

perhansahi@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Pete Wilson
<perhansahi@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:23 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER AQ)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Stop using public fund to kill our planet. Stop polluting our environment.
Sincerely,

Pete Wilson

13-927 Kahukai St Pahoa, HI 96778-8327 perhansahi@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

shay.chanhodges@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Shay Chan Hodges
<shay.chanhodges@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:04 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as perCC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Our objective should be to protect the environment for island families and future generations ~ including their ability to fish,
dive, and enjoy clean waters.
However, even if our only concern is to maintain our status as a premier destination, it's obvious that a reputation as the island
of polluted waters is not a smart marketing move.
Sincerely,
Shay Chan Hodges
37 Puu Koa PI Haiku, Hi 96708-5117
shay.chanhodges@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

chriscruikshank@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Christine cruikshank
<chriscruikshank@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:30 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act, Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Christine cruikshank

2934 E Leiehuna PI Haiku, HI 96708-5137 chriscruikshank@yahoo.com
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From:

alexadeike808@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Alexa Deike <alexadeike808

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:31 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

@everyact(oncustom.com>

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as perCC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Alexa Deike

2563 Peter St Honolulu, HI 96816-2039
alexadeike808@gmail.com
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From:

guidrya@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Andrea Guidry

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<guidrya@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:30 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

As an island community, our life merely relies on clean ocean water to provide us food, and for recreational fun. Growing up on
the cheat of the gulf of Mexico, I was always scared of the water. Coming to Maui's sparkling clean blue ocean, I was no longer
afraid. Building a relationship with the ocean completely changed my life. I love to surf, sail, dive and eat food that the ocean
provides. It is vital that we set an example for the rest of the world to keep our oceans clean. No one wants to surf in dirty
waters, or eat from it. T

Thank you for your time.
Sincerely,
Cv f'■

Andrea Guidry
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Sincerely,
Andrea Guidry

58 -110 Wehiwa PI Haleiwa, HI 96712-9754 guidrya@hawaii.edu
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

anabnanahi@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Ana Kalina
<anabnanahi@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:41 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

1 support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Weil case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act, Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Ana Kalina

132 Papalaua St # 304 Lahaina, HI 96761-1616 anabnanahi@gmail.com
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

nwe-mgmt@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Noel Kennett <nwemgmt@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:51 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case.

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V.COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Noel Kennett

165 Pihaa St Lahaina, HI 96761-2208
nwe-mgmt@hawaii.rr.com
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From:

akoganslm@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Aaron Kogan

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<akoganslm@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:36 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V, COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Aaron Kogan

2690 Akalani Loop Makawao, HI 96768-8408 akoganslmiSgmail.com
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

788jma@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of James Marcus
<788jma@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:45 AM
County Clerk
Lahaina injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
James Marcus

177 Kalipo PI Haiku, HI 96708-5218
788jma@gmail.com
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From:

maryjo@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of MARY MASTERS

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<maryJo@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 12:58 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahalna Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahalna Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Sincerely,
MARY MASTERS

1265 Naalae Rd Kula, HI 96790-7744
maryjo@bestmedia.com
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County Clerk

From:

jesscott808@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jessica Scott <Jesscott808

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 11:48 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahalna injections Wells case

@everyactioncustom.com>

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahalna Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

As a professional environmental scientist with experience on NPDES permitting in the Lahaina community. I've personally
researched and requested the analytical numbers (via a formal FAOl) on the Lahaina Injection wells and the results are so
distasteful I've personally reduced my regular visits to the beach.

I find It absolutely appalling that the County Council has continued to put our environment and communities health at risk, If the
County of Maul continues with the use or expansion of third world sewage-treatment technologies, the health of the Lahaina

community will be more susceptible to life-threatening Infections (e.g. staph & flesh-eating bacteria). Environmental risk factors
include the decline of the coral reef ecosystems & marine life, that our eco-tourism economy relies so heavily upon. Algal
blooms will become more prevalent, hurting human and marine life alike.
If nothing Is done or if the County continues to deny Its position, in rightfully serving this community; the health and quality of
life for future generations will continue to decline and never be secured. And our children will never know what a fully functional
and thriving reef looks like in the wild.
I urge our Maui County Council to do right by Its people, voters, taxpayers & children. Implement sustainable sewage-wastetreatment plants that are beneficial for our environment, community, and economy.

Mahalo,
Jessica Scott
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Sincerely,

_

O

Jessica Scott

^

5^
134 Wahie Ln Lahaina, HI 96761-1620

Jesscott808@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:

joe_simmons@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Joe-Alison SIMMONS

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<Joe_simmons@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11;40 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
Aloha Maui county officials,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Remember the aina!

Sincerely,

Joe-Alison SIMMONS

^

711 Upper Ulumalu Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5210joe_simmons@yahoo.com
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County Clerk

From:

feelgoodmaui@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Angelika Hofmann

Sent:
To:

<feelgoodmaui@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 1:01 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Angelika Hofmann
386 Elilani St Makawao, HI 96768-8328

feelgoodmaui@gmail.com
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County Clerk

From:

walle@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Walle Landenberger

Sent:
To:

<walle@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16. 2019 1:04 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

It is time to finally settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I want the Council to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, RELATING TO
THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act.

Instead, the money should be spent WISELY, ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
I have lived on this island for 32 years. Throughout the years the constant denial by the County that there even is a problem and
the various legal battles between the County and the community have wasted time and money and damaged our ocean.
How much money would have been saved and how much damage to our reefs might have been prevented had the County
stepped up and done the right thing from the beginning.
Infrastructure would be in place, the water would be being used, we could be so much further along in making sure our oceans
and economic moneymaker was in good health.

It reminds me of Maui Electric fighting solar and wind energy. When they finally saw the light, that people want to do the right
thing, they realized just how much money they could save and earn by embracing the new energy plan.
By resolving the injection wells and building the new infrastructure instead of paying lavifyers, Maui will move into a new thing
process and open more doors to resolve important problems sitting on the side for lack of time and money and focus.
Sincerely,

Walle Landenberger
96 Makani Rd Apt A Makawao, HI 96768-8969 walle@maui.net
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County Clerk

Adam Link <alink@casaweb.org>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 1:04 PM
County Clerk
CC-19-224 AND CC-19-225 - Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui

From:
Sent:
To:

Subject:

Maul County Clerk,

My name is Adam Link and I am with the California Association of Sanitation Agencies (CASA). We are a nonprofit trade
association representing more than 120 local public wastewater agencies in the State of California.

We are also an amicus in the Hawaii Wildlife Fund, et al v. County of Maui litigation dealing with whether the Clean Water Act
requires a permit when pollutants originate from a point source but are conveyed to navigable waters by a nonpoint source,

such as groundwater. CASA has been supporting the County's case as amicus since it first went to the 9th Circuit. I understand
that the County is considering settiing and dismissing its case before it is heard by the U.S. Supreme Court. While I understand
the County must do what is in its best interests, I implore you to reconsider that course of action and think about the precedent
it will set for other public wastewater agencies across the country.

If allowed to stand, this case could have significant negative implications for public infrastructure including many of CASA's
member agencies. The current ruling could call into question existing law, standards and liabilities on issues such as exfiltration
and responsibilities related to groundwater, and would completely undermine permitting certainty in the NPDES program. This
is especially true for those agencies located in the 9th Circuit (like us), where the nebulous standard and questionable rationale
used by that court would now be the law of the land.
We work on behalf of public agencies like yours, whose focus and goal is to protect public health and the environment. Our

agencies are concerned that without a hearing at the U.S. Supreme Court, this case will result in the improper regulation of
discharges to groundwater that would be detrimental to their ability to provide services to the public. This is why the
continuation of the case and a chance for a full hearing at the Supreme Court is a high priority for us.

If you have any questions or want to discuss the potential implications of the case, I am happy to answer them or refer you to
our amicus counsel in the case. Thank you for your consideration.
- Adam Link

Adam D. Link

DirectorofOperations
^ - k...'

California Association of Sanitation Agencies

O Ti

916.446.0388, ext 102(office)

c Ti

916.947.2900(mobile)
Ensuring Clean Waterfor California

■<

www.casaweb.ore
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From:

ssipman@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of STEVE SIPMAN

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<ssipman@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 1:10 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

I personally saw the change in the reefs happen in just a couple years. I have surfed these waters since the sixties. Such a tragic
loss.

Sincerely,
STEVE SIPMAN

3216LuahinePI Haiku, HI 96708-5102

ssipman@gmall.com

8^ ^ Zl
O
o

_

-n

m

oO
,,

^

ni H
73 X
m

rn
••
—;

Q

^oun^ Clerk
From:

jjinparadise@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jacqui Skill

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<jjinparadise@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 1:04 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND,ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jacqui Skill

3875 Lower Honoapiilani Rd Lahaina, HI 96761-9300jjinparadise@gmail.com
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HUNTON ANDREWS KURTH LLP

HUNTON

550 SOUTH HOPE STREET, SUITE 2000

LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90071-2627

ANDREWS KURTH
TEL 213-532-2000
FAX 213-532-2020

COLLEEN DOYLE
DIRECT DIAL: 213 • 532 • 2102

EMAIL: cloylec@HiJntonAK.com

May 16, 2019
Via Electronic Mail

Countv.clcrk@,mauicounLv,us
Get.CQminiltec@mauicountv.us
Kelly.King@mauicountv.us. Council Chair
Keani.Rawlins@.mauicountv.us. Council Vice-Chair
Tasha.Kama@mauicountv.us. Presiding Officer Pro Tempore
Riki.Hokama@.mauicountv.us. Councilmember
Alice.Lee@,mauicountv,us. Councilmember
Mike,Mo]ina@mauicountv.us. Councilmember
Tamara.Paltin@,mauicountv.us. Councilmember
Shane.Sinenci@mauicountv.us. Councilmember
Yukilei.Sugimura@.mauicountv.us. Councilmember
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CC-19-224 and CC-19-225 --Hawai'i Wildlife v. County of Maui
GET-26 - Hawai'i Wildlife v. County of Maui

Dear County Council and GET Committee Members:
The Maui County Council approved a resolution appointing our fi rm as special counsel to
represent the County in the Hawai'i Wildlife Fund v. County of Maui matter in 2012. Since
then, we represented the County before the district court and the Ninth Circuit Court of
Appeals, and now before the United States Supreme Court. We write to explain the legal
basis for the County's appeal and to highlight the impacts of allowing the Ninth Circuit's
ruling to go unchallenged, which would occur if the County withdrew this case from the
United States Supreme Court.
The federal Clean Water Act (CWA) regulates pollutants that reach navigable water by two
primary means: (i) point source permitting (referred to as National Pollution Discharge
Elimination System (NPDES) permits); and (ii) nonpoint source management programs.
NPDES permits are required when there is a discharge of pollutantsfrom a point source to
navigable waters. "Point source" is a defined term under the CWA and means "any
discernible, confined and discrete conveyance." A pipe is a classic example of a point source.

Likewise, groundwater is specifically excluded from the definition of navigable waters.

ATLANTA AUSTIN

BANGKOK BEIJING BOSTON

BRUSSELS CHARLOTTE DALLAS DUBAI HOUSTON LONDON

LOSANGELES MIAMI NEWYORK NORFOLK RICHMOND SAN FRANCISCO THEWOOOLANDS TYSONS WASHINGTON, DC
viwiv.HuntonAK.com
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From the Lahaina facility, pollutants reach navigable waters through diffiisely flowing
groundwater (i.e., pollutants are released from underground injection control wells into
groundwater,and the groundwater ultimately carries the pollutants to navigable waters). As
there is no discharge ofpollutantsfrom a point source to navigable waters, NPDES permitting
is inapplicable to the Lahaina facility.

Under the CWA,all pollution that is not point source pollution (i.e., does not enter navigable
waters from a discernible, confined and discrete conveyance)is considered nonpoint source
pollution. The CWA regulates nonpoint source pollution through State-issued management
programs that must be approved by the United States Environmental Protection Agency
(EPA). Nonpoint source pollution is also regulated under other state and federal programs
including the Safe Drinking Water Act.

Hawai'i's EPA-approved Nonpoint Source Management Plan (2015-2020) implements
requirements under both the CWA and the Coastal Zone Act Reauthorization Amendments of
1990. West Maui is one ofthe three priority watersheds identified in the plan where the
Hawai'i Department of Health(HDOH)is "establishing partnerships to align goals and
leverage resources." As the plan explains, this involves coordination among federal, state and
local water quality management programs, with nonpoint source pollution controlled through
water quality monitoring and assessment, watershed prioritization, total maximum daily loads
and watershed-based plans.
Hawai'i's nonpoint source plan identifies an estimated 88,000 cesspools statewide(over
12,000 on Maui alone) and over 21,000 septic tanks as nonpoint sources of pollution. These
cesspools and septic tanks convey pollutants to navigable waters in a similar fashion to the
roughly 6,600 imderground injection control wells in use throughout Hawai'i. See EPA
National Undergroimd Injection Control Inventory-Fiscal Year 2016. At present, none of
these cesspools, septic tanks or underground injection control wells have NPDES permits. In
all three cases, pollutants move through groundwater before ultimately reaching navigable
waters. If the Ninth Circuit ruling is allowed to stand, these 115,600 cesspools, septic tanks
and underground injection control wells could require NPDES permits. This is a daunting
task. According to EPA records, only 137,885 individual NPDES permits have been issued
nationwide. See EPA NPDES Permit Status Reports (Fiscal Year 2017).
To be clear, the County is not disputing that the CWA applies to its Lahaina facility
operations. Rather, the County maintains that the CWA nonpoint source management
program provisions apply, not the NPDES permit provisions.
Consistent with nonpoint source management programs,the Lahaina facility underground

injection control wells are regulated under two different Safe Drinking Water Act permits-one

HUNTON
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issued by EPA and the other by HDOH. Both these permits contain requirements to protect
groundwater and ocean water quality, with the EPA permit imposing a nitrogen limit on the
treated wastewater. Prior to injection, the Lahaina facility wastewater is treated to meet R-1
standards, the highest quality reuse standards in Hawai'i. All treated wastewater meets R-1
standards regardless of whether it is reused or injected. As the work of the County's experts.
Dr. Dollar and Dr. Hochberger confirm, the combined treated wastewater/groundwater
mixture entering the nearshore ocean waters at Kahekili Beach is not adversely impacting the
coral reefnor causing algal blooms.
Ifthe Ninth Circuit ruling remains unchallenged by the County's withdrawal ofthe United
States Supreme Court review, it will likely impact the County's ability to sell and reuse the R1 treated wastewater. While the Lahaina facility treated wastewater meets the highest quality

reuse standards, for CWA purposes, the treated wastewater still contains "pollutants." When
this water is applied to land through golfcourse and resort irrigation, pollutants from the
wastewater migrate through soil to groundwater, and ultimately may reach navigable waters.
Under the Ninth Circuit ruling, NPDES permitting applies to pollutants that travel through
groimdwater and reach navigable waters. It is a simple step to extend this ruling to the reuse
of R-1 treated wastewater.

Following the filing of the lawsuit, in 2012,the County submitted an NPDES permit
application for the Lahaina facility to HDOH. The County's application has been pending
ever since. Likewise, the County's NPDES permit applications for its other wastewater

treatment plants have been pending since 2015. HDOH has historically not required NPDES
permits for injection wells because these wells inject treated wastewater into groundwater, not
navigable waters. Both the County and HDOH need the Supreme Court to provide clarity and
certainty as to when an NPDES permit is required. While EPA recently issued interpretative
guidance explaining that releases into groundwater are categorically exempt from NPDES
permitting, this guidance does not apply to facilities located in the Ninth Circuit. Absent a
Supreme Court decision,these facilities will be treated differently than those in the rest ofthe
United States.

The 18 amicus briefs filed with the United States Supreme Court in support ofthe Coimty's

position that NPDES permitting is not applicable to pollutants that reach navigable waters
through groundwater is evidence ofthe unprecedented impacts ofthe Ninth Circuit's ruling.
Over 75 parties ranging from municipalities (e.g.. City ofNew York and the San Francisco

Public Utilities Commission), municipal associations (e.g.. National Association of Clean
Water Act Agencies, National Association of Counties), 21 states, agricultural interests,
resorts, industry and other associations (e.g., US Chamber of Commerce and National
Association of Home Builders), United States Senators, and the Solicitor General ofthe
United Statesjoined these briefs. These parties are concerned about the adverse impacts on
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water reuse, green infrastructure, potable water delivery, groundwater recharge and reuse,
sewage collection, stormwater pollution control, underground storage tanks, surface
impoundments,septic tanks, cesspools, injection wells, and pesticide application. The
attached summary highlights some of these concems. Pollutants released from any ofthese
that make it through groundwater to navigable water could require NPDES permits ifthe
Ninth Circuit's ruling is allowed to stand.
After the district court ruled that the County needed an NPDES permit for its Lahaina facility
wells, rather than proceed to trial on the amount and types ofdamages it was entitled to,
Earthjustice approached the County about settlement. Fundamental to Earthjustice's
settlement proposal was the County's ability to challenge the district court's ruling all the way
to the Supreme Court before the County was required to implement projects or pay a fine.
Earthjustice made this offer because it recognized the unprecedented nature ofthe district
comt's ruling and the need for the County to have clarity about the scope ofthe CWA NPDES
permitting program before spending millions oftaxpayer dollars on an overhaul ofits
wastewater treatment operations. Now that the Supreme Court is poised to hear the case,
Earthjustice is attempting to re-write the deal.
As counsel for the County, we strongly recommend that the Council not prematurely settle
this case and withdraw its petition. The County, HDOH,and people across the Country need
clarity and certainty as to when an NPDES permit is required. Allowing the Supreme Court
to rule will provide that.

In addition to this letter and enclosed summary ofexcerpts from the amicus briefs fried today,
our submittal for inclusion in both the Council and GET committee record includes all ofthe

following:

Coimty Supreme Court Opening Brief fried May 9,2019;
18 amicus briefs in Support ofthe County filed on May 16,2019;
The expert reports(including exhibits) of Dr. List(2 reports). Dr. Dollar(2 reports)
and Dr. Hochberger(1 report) prepared on behalfofthe County as part ofthe district
court litigation. These reports provide detailed information on the quality ofthe
County's treated wastewater as well as the state ofthe coral reefoffKahekili Beach;
and

EPA's April 2019 Interpretative Guidance on the categorical exemption from NPDES
permitting for pollutants that reach navigable waters via groundwater. As the
guidance explains, in light of the Ninth Circuit ruling, the categorical exemption is
inapplicable in Hawai'i.

HUNTON
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Because ofthe size ofthis submittal, you are receiving the testimony and summary via a
direct email. You are also receiving two additional emails. One ofthe emails will provide
you with a link, where you will be able to download all of the documents listed above. The
other email will provide you with a passcode to access the link.
Thank you in advance for your time and consideration ofour testimony.
Sincerely,

Colleen P. Doyle

Enclosure (excerpt summary)

May 16,2019

received
Excerpts from Amid Briefs filed in Support of Petitioner in

County ofMaui V. Hawai'i Wildlife
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Regarding the Impacts of the Ninth Circuit's Ruling
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Amid Curiae Brief for National Association of Clean Water Agencies, City of New"York,

City and County of San Francisco, and Metro Wastewater Reclamation District (filed May
16,2019)r

• "Affirming the decision below risks foisting the regulatory burdens and uncertainty
outlined above on amid's innovative and beneficial infrastructure and practices. Utilities
across the country have deployed green infrastructure ("GI"), water reuse, and

groundwater recharge programs to address water pollution and resource scarcity. These
approaches have demonstrated benefits that have led to the creation of government

programs encouraging their use. Recognizing these benefits and consistent with these
mandates, amid have made substantial investments in 01, water reuse, and groundwater

recharge systems. These valuable practices have the potential to create ... releases that
would require NPDES permits under the Ninth Circuit's holding." NACWA et al. Amid
Br, at 20.

• "Sponsors of01, reuse, and recharge projects that require NPDES permits may then need
to develop and furnish additional data for use in modeling to establish water quality-

based permit conditions. ... These burdens and uncertainties could make 01,reuse, and
recharge projects more expensive and take longer to implement." NACWA et al. Amid
Br. at 28.

Amid Curiae Brief for Wychmere Shores Condominium Trust and Longwood Venues &
Destinations,Inc.(filed May 16,2019):
• Many, if not most, on-site wastewater systems [including millions of residential

septic-system owners] employ soil absorption methods in which treatment and disposal
relics on gradual seepage from leach fields or leach pits into surrounding soils. Even

under the best circumstances, such systems include a "plarmed release" of effluent from
the soil into the groundwater. As long as these systems are within shouting distance of an
ocean, a bay, a river, or even a wetland, they may have a hydrologic connection to waters
of the United States, and (if the theory holds sway)they may therefore require a federal
NPDES permit." Wychmere Shores et al. Amid Br. at 12-13 (footnotes omitted).

Amid Curiae Brief for Agricultural Business Organizations (Agricultural Retailers
Association, American Farm Bureau Federation, CropLife America, Family Farm
Alliance, The Fertilizer Institute, National Cattlemen's Beef Association, National Corn
Growers Association, National Pork Producers Council)(filed May 15, 2019):
• "Should the Court uphold the Ninth Circuit's erroneous expansion of the CWA,amici's
members(or their customers) would face a significantly increased risk of agency
1

May 16,2019

enforcement and citizen suits. Millions of agricultural enterprises could be newly subject
to the CWA's permitting requirements." Agricultural Business Organizations y4nj/ci Br.
at 4.

"The Ninth Circuit's ruling—or any similar approach—^thus has the potential to turn
normal agricultural activity without an NPDES permit into a crime. And it does not stop

with direct agricultural activities; the industries that support American agriculture (for
example,fertilizer production and local farm supply retailers) may also be impacted.
Nor is the problem just the sheer scope ofthe activities that would be covered. It would
also be very difficult to apply the NPDES permitting scheme to those activities in any
sensible way. NPDES effluent limits that are based on the technology available to treat
pollutants and meet water quality standards are designed to address highly engineered
and discrete systems with direct, end-of-pipe discharges to surface waters. Those
conditions do not exist in agricultural production systems, where stormwater drives the
movement ofnonpoint source pollutants. As a result, the NPDES scheme is ill-suited to
regulating many ofthe agricultural activities that can result in the addition of pollutants
into groundwater. Attempting to force NPDES permitting in those circumstances would

also undermine the specific agricultural exemptions expressly included in the CWA. And
the NPDES scheme could displace other regulatory schemes that better protect

groundwater. These risks confirm that Congress could not have intended Section 402's
permitting scheme to apply any time a pollutant is conveyed indirectly to navigable
waters through a point source discharge to groundwater." Agricultural Business
Organizations Amid Br. at 20-21.

"[Ujnder the Ninth Circuit's approach, nearly every application of fertilizer potentially
would require an NPDES permit." Agricultural Business Organizations Amid Br. at 22.
"In fact, it may not even be necessary to apply the pesticides to trigger the NPDES
scheme; simply handling pesticides is probably enough. A pesticide storage facility, for
example—^whether on a farm or at a retailer—could be considered a point source under
this scheme. If there are any leaks,the pesticide could seep through the soil to
groundwater. Similarly, loading and cleaning pesticide spray apparatus in the field could
be considered a discharge to groimdwater. So too could handling empty pesticide
containers as they are collected and recycled. Under the Ninth Circuit's approach,all of
these activities could be swept into the Section 402 permitting regime—in addition to the
myriad other federal and state regulations that already govern the safe handling, storage,
and disposal of pesticide products." Agricultural Business Organizations Amid Br. at 2425.

"Attempting to implement the Ninth Circuit's holding would also displace regulatory
schemes that can and do specifically protect groundwater. ... Few farmers and ranchers
can afford the tens ofthousands(or even hundreds ofthousands) of dollars and months or

years of waiting it may take to obtain an NPDES permit. ... The sheer number of
potential NPDES permits that would be required for agricultural activities under the
Ninth Circuit's approach would be administratively infeasible for federal and state
agencies." Agricultural Business Organizations Amid Br. at 29-30.

May 16,2019

Amicus Curiae Brieffor Chamber of Commerce of the United States of America (filed May
15,2019):

• "The Ninth Circuit's breathtaking expansion ofthe CWA's National Pollutant Discharge
Elimination System(NPDES)permitting program to cover groundwater threatens
interests of great importance to the Chamber's members. ... Indeed,applying the CWA

to point sources that convey pollutants to groundwater—^an area already extensively
regulated by other state and federal programs—^will create a morass of duplicative and
potentially conflicting regulation." Chamber Amicus Br. at 2.
• "Under the court of appeals' decision, regulated individuals and entities will be forced to
navigate a labyrinth ofrules with pitfalls at every turn." Chamber Amicus Br. at 8.
• "Septic systems—^both large commercial ones and the ubiquitous personal ones that dot
rural America—could qualify, requiring a federal permit and federal oversight at
countless private properties." Chamber
Br. at 9."
• "Determining whether a particular release into groundwater meets the latter two ofthose
elements will require hiring experts to conduct a complicated analysis to assess the level
of hydrological connectivity between the particular body of groundwater and a specific
body ofsurface water. Both sophisticated commercial enterprises and rural residents
alike will have to bear the steep financial cost ofsuch an analysis because it is the only
way to determine whether activity that afiects groundwater comes within the CWA point
source program's expanded scope." ChaxcAier Amicus Br. at 9-10.
Amici Curiae Brieffor the National Conference of State Legislatures, National Association
of Counties, National League of Cities,International City/County Management
Association,International Municipal Lawyers Association, Association of California Water
Agencies, California Association of Sanitation Agencies,Idaho Water Users Association,
Idaho Water Resources Board,League of California Cities, National Water Resources
Association, WateReusc Association, Western Coalition of Arid States (filed May 16,2019):
• "[T]he Ninth circuit's decision could impede reuse projects by requiring NPDES permits
in cases where the recycled water may end up in surface waters after being released to
groundwater. This could occur in the case of groundwater recharge or injection (like in
Maui), seepage from recycled water storage ponds and even in cases where the water is
used for irrigation and it seeps through groundwater to surface waters. Recycled water is
the future of water supply planning all over the United States-from small scale

irrigation projects, to large scale programs designed to strengthen regional water
security." NCSL et al. Amici Br. at 13-14.

May 16,2019

"Implementing the Ninth Circuit's decision would mean thousands ofindividually owned

LID [low impact development]' facilities would need NPDES permits." NCSL et al.
Amid Br. at 21.

"The Ninth Circuit's decision would put... projects at risk because it would impose
surface water oriented requirements on releases to groundwater, adding a significant layer
ofexpense and liability to private property owners who are required to install LID
infrastructure in their development projects. Imposing NPDES requirements in this
setting will discourage new LID and green infrastructure." NCSL et al. Amid Br. at 22.
"The Ninth Circuit's decision will impose the Clean Water Act's NPDES program onto a
landscape that is already fully regulated, and erase the role ofthe Nonpoint Source
Management Program." NCSL et al. Amid Br. at 29-30.

'"The term low impact development(LID)refers to systems and practices that use or mimic natural
processes that result in the infiltration, evapotranspiration or use ofstormwater in order to protect water quality and
associated aquatic habitat." See httDs://www.eDa.gov/nDs/urban-runofF-low-impact-development

£oun^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

redahi@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of B.A.lVlcClintock
<redahi@everyactloncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 1:55 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
B.A. McClintock

1450 Ala Moana Blvd Honolulu, HI 96814-4604 redahi@hawaii.rr.com
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^ount^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

winricht@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Winslow Richter
<winricht@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 2:11 PM
County Clerk
Lahaina Injections Wells

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Winslow Richter

1135 Makawao Ave Makawao, HI 96768-7403 winricht@whythis.net
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WARREN S. UNEMORl ENGINEERING. INC.
Welis Sltetl Professional Cemer • 2145 Wells Slreel.Suiie 403 • Wailuku. Maul. HI 96793

Civil & Struciural
TEL; (808(242-4403

PAX: (808)244-4856

?0I9 HAY 16 PH 2: ^18
May 17,2019

OFFiCE OF THE

Maui County Council

COUNTY CLERK

Kelly King, Council Chair
Keani Rawlins-Femandez, Council Vice Chair

Tasha Kama,Presiding Officer Pro Tempore
Riki Hokama, Councilmember
Alice L. Lee, Councilmember
Mike Molina, Councilmember
Tamara Paltin, Councilmember
Shane Sinenci, Councilmember

Yuki Lei Sugimura, Councilmember

200 South High Street, 8'^ Floor
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Dear Chair King and members of the Maui County Council;
SUBJECT: Maui County Council Meeting of May 17, 2019
Testimony OPPOSED to Items CC 19-224 and CC 19-225
(re: Settlement ofHawaii Wildlife Fund, et al v. County ofMaui)

I am vice president of Warren S. Unemori Engineering, Inc., which is an engineering firm
located in Wailuku, Maui, that has provided professional engineering design and
construction services to both private landowners and public agencies for the last 50 years,

since our founding in 1969. We are actively involved in a number of public and privatesector projects that are essential to our Community, including the expansion of public
infrastructure and delivery of affordable housing.

I strongly urge the Council to heed the advice of its Department of Environmental
Management and Department of the Corporation Counsel in pursuing a resolution to
Hawaii Wildlife Fund, et al. v. County ofMaui for the following reasons.
1.

It is vital to those who plan, fund and improve our nation's infrastructure to clearly
understand what the law requires. Without such clarity, planning may be flawed
and funds misdirected as vital, well-intentioned infrastructure projects requiring

years to plan and deploy at the cost of vast amounts of public and private capital

Maui County Council Meeting of May 17,2019
Testimony OPPOSED to Items CC 19-224 and CC 19-225
(re: Settlement ofHawaii Wildlife Fund, et al v. County ofMaui)
May 17,2019
Page 2

can suddenly be deemed irrelevant or invalid. Regardless of whether the ultimate
decision ofthe U.S. Supreme Court favors plaintiff or defendant; liberal, moderate
or conservative; a final, adjudicated resolution to Hawaii Wildlife Fund, et al v.
County ofMaui will, at long last, provide clarity to an area ofenvironmental law
that sorely needs it.
2.

Should the decision by the U.S. Supreme Court reveal the existence ofa defect or

deficiency in existing environmental law,the same clarity provided by Court's
decision will unambiguously define the scope of new legislation that must be
enacted to remedy the deficiency.
3.

A decision by the U.S. Supreme Court favoring defendant County of Maui will in
no way bar or hamper the County from pursuing wastewater reuse. Rather, it will
offer Maui County the greatest flexibility to set and achieve its reuse goals on its
own terms ~ and create an opportunity to lead the nation by its example.

Thank you very much for the opportunity to share these thoughts.
Warmest regards,

Darren Unemori,P.E., P.L.S.

Vice President and Senior Civil Engineer

DTlt Temp 20t9 oytJ hjectkm WeflSettkment dtu Tesiiatony rexHSMpJ

^oun^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

afex.beers@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Alex Beers
<alex.beers@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 1:55 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Alex Beers

20 Kaikai St Wailuku, HI 96793-8322
alex.beers@)gmail.com
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From:

hydemOOl @everyactioncustom,com on behalf of Mark Hyde <hydem001
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 2:27 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Don't Undermine the Clean Water Act

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUI, RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Mark Hyde

4320 E Waiola Loop Kihei, HI 96753-8452 hydem001(S)hawaii.rr.com
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Like Water <chase72bronco@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 1:59 PM
County Clerk
Testimony BU-11

Meeting Date: May 17,2019

Councii/PH Committee: County of Maul Council
Agenda Item: CC No. 19-189 and Committee Report No. 19-49,Item No.09
Position on the Matter: SUPPORT

Representing: Self

Thank you for your support of our BU-11 award during the May 3, 2019 Council Meeting and I ask for your continued
support during this First Reading of the Maul County Budget. I am a Maul county fire fighter and I support this award.
Fire fighters are ready to put their life on the line every day they go to work. A good example of this was the Hurricane

Lane fire in Lahaina. Fire fighters were willing to put themselves in extremely dangerous situations to fight that fire and
save Lahaina town. I know this because I saw it with my own eyes I was there. For reasons like these I know this is a

fair award. My wife and three boys also make sacrifices every time I am gone for a 24hr+ work shift. They thank you
for including our BU-11 appropriations into the county budget. This is a legal and binding arbitrated award and I am

asking as a fire fighter for your support.
Mahalo for your time and consideration
Chase Johnson

Fire Fighter I
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:

xenokane@everyactioncustom,com on behalf of Francis Kane
<xenokane@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 2:19 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case in favor of full protection for ground
water and environmental integrity.

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V, COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Francis Kane

81482 PO Haiku, HI 96708

xenokane@gmail.com
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From:

ss@evefyactioncustom.com on behalf of Steve Slater <ss@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 2:35 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I find it absolutely apauling that Maul County will not settle the injection well lawsuit. I'm paying 14.42% taxes on our
small vacation rental, my property tax has been increased over $6000 a year because I was honest enough to obtain a
vacation rental permit for a business that only grosses $45,000 a year. It was recently called to my attention that the
resorts on Maul pay less than 1/3 the amount of property tax revenues that small vacation rental private citizens do.
Last month, I spent the day with family that had rented a room at The Grand Wailea, they absolutely hog the entire

sandy area of the beach, placing their lounge chairs and umbrellas in far access to what they actually can rent,to reserve
the entire sand. This happens to a slightlysmaller extent onKaanapali beach. Ridiculous, corrupt. These resorts should
be paying their fair share. It's nonsense to claim that they provide jobs and therefore don't have to pay anywhere near
as much property tax as they rightfully should. These resorts should be immediately contacted to voluntarily donate

towards the fund of solving our injection well prices immediately. This combined with the monies that the county is
wasting fighting this protective legislation could solve this problem immediately Stop using so much money for
advertising and address the real needs of our island guests, the preservation of our reefs and marine life.

Sincerely,
Steve Slater

55 E Waipio Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5725
ss(S)vcasa.net
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^oun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

bertzz@everyactioncustom.conn on behalf of Robert Wilcox
<bertzz@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 1:51 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Robert Wilcox

45 Pualu Loop Lahaina, HI 96761-9187
bertzz@me.com
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County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

huffcz@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Chaz Huffman
<huffcz@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 2:43 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act, Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

Sincerely,

g

Chaz Huffman

0^

S ^

124 lliwai Loop Kihei, HI 96753-7104
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County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

huffcz@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of George Huffman
<huffcz@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 2:44 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahalna Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastev\rater facilities.
Sincerely,
George Huffman

124 lliwai Loop Kihei, HI 96753-7104
huffcz@hotmail.com
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Coun^ Clerk

From:

mrgach@evetyactioncustom.com on behalf of Michael GacSR E C b; IV E D
<mrgach@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 3:23 PM

To:

County Clerk

Subject:

Settle Lahaina Injections Wells Case

2819 HAY 16 PH 3= 3^
OFFICE OF THE
COUNTY CLERK

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
I urge the Maui Council to settle
the Lahaina Injection Well case

(HI Wildlife Fund vs County of Maui
RE: TH=he Clean Water Act) as per CC19-225.
The County of Maui should NOT be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act.
Instead, money should be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Michael Gach

2198AuinaPI Kihei, HI 96753-8566
mrgach@att.net

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

valerieweiss31 @everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Valerie Weiss <valerieweiss31
@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 3:34 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Valerie Weiss

6616AlaheleSt Kapaa, HI 96746-9426
valerieweiss31@gmail.com
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CountyClerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

elisa8094@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Elisa Plauche <elisa8094
@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 4:52 PM
County Clerk
Save our coral reefs. Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Please save what is left of our coral reefs. Our coral reefs have been destroyed by these injection wells and this not only
eliminates snorkeling opportunities for tourists and residents but also leads to shoreline erosion.
Sincerely,
Elisa Plauche

85 Kilikina PI Haiku, HI 96708
elisa8094@aol.com

County Clerk

From:

khigbee1037@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kanani Higbee <khigbee1037

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16,2019 4:54 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case {HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
I worked at Weston Kaanapali Ocean Resort Villas and noticed the Kahekili Beach had dozens of puffer fish dead along the shore.
The fish were the size of deflated soccer balls. Normally they swim right along the shorebreak zone. I believe pollutants caused
them to die. University of Hawaii Maui College students conducted tests on the ocean water there and the water had high
bacteria levels, unsafe for humans and fish. Also, dye in the wastewater showed up in the ocean.So basically the filthy water
was human waste. That's disgusting. It's unsafe for humans,the marine life that depends on that area. Native Hawaiians who
gather and fish from that area, children and families who swim and enjoy the waters there. The future looks dim unless the
county tries harder to resolve this situation immediately.
Thank you,
Kanani Higbee
Sincerely,
Kanani Higbee
1037 Wainee St Apt D17 Lahaina, HI 96761-1604 khigbeel037@gmail.com

County Clerk

From:

mxlongria@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Maria Longoria

Sent:
To:
Subject:

< mxlongria@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 4:57 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC19-225,
The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Maria Longoria
4505 Lucksinger Ln Austin,TX 78745
mxlongria@htu.edu

County Clerk

From:

Houghton, Tim <thoughton@honolulu.gov>

Sent:
To:
Cc:

Thursday, May 16,2019 5:07 PM
County Clerk; Get.committee@mauicounty.gov
Michael.Victorinio@co.maui.hi.us; Alice L Lee; Maui_County Council.mailbox; Keani

N. Rawlins; Kelly King; Mike J. Molina; Riki Hokama;Shane M.Sinenci; Tamara A.
Subject:
Attachments:

Paltin; Tasha A. Kama; Yukilei Sugimura
Subject CC 19-254 and 19-255
DIR 19-25 Hawaii Wildlife Fund, et al. v County of Maui.pdf; 2019-04-25 Maui NACWA Support Letter.pdf

Please find attached testimony on the subject items from the Department of Environmental Services, City and County of
Honolulu.

Timothy A. Houghton
Deputy Director
Department of Environmental Services
City and County of Honolulu
Kapolei Hale
1000 Uluohia Street, Suite 308

Kapolei, Hawaii 96707
Office: 808-768-3485
Mobile: 808-349-3166

Email:

thoughton@honolulu.gov

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

CITY AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU
tooo ULUOHIA STREET.SUfTE 308. KAPOLEI. HAWAII 96707
TELEPHONE: (608)768-3486•FAX: (808)768-3487•WEBSITE: htIp7/envhonohiIu.otg

KIRKCALDWELL
MAYOR

LORI M.IC KAHIKINA. P.E.
DIRECTOR
TIMOTHY A. HOUGHTON
DEPUTY DIRECTOR

ROSS S. TANIMOTO. P.E.
DEPUTY DIRECTOR

IN REPLY REFER TO:

May 16,2016

OIR 19-25

The Honorable Michael J. Molina

Chair, Governance, Ethics, and Transparency Committee
Council of the County of Maul
Kalana O Maul Building,
Floor
200 South High Street
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Email: Mike.Molina@mauicounty.us

SUBJECT: Hawaii Wildlife Fund, et al. v County of Maui
Civil 12-00198 SOM BMK

U.S. Supreme Court Docket 18-260(GET-26)
Dear Chair Molina, Vice Chair Rawlins-Femandez, and Committee Members:

The following testimony is provided in relation to the subject item scheduled for a
hearing at a meeting of the Govemance, Ethics, and Transparency Committee, Council
of the County of Maul, at 9:00 AM, Monday, May 20,2019.
The Department of Environmental Services, City and County of Honolulu, the
largest wastewater utility in the State of Hawaii, supports continuation of the litigation
pending in the U.S. Supreme Court and allowing the Supreme Court to definitely resolve
the issue of appropriate application of the Clean Water Act to discharges to
groundwater.

As a longtime member of the National Association of Clean Water Agencies
(NACWA)we support the NACWA position contained in the attached April 25, 2019,
letter to Kelly King, Council Chair, County of Maul,from Amanda Waters, General
Counsel, NACWA. NACWA,in representing more than 320 publicly-owned wastewater
and stormwater utilities in the United States, along with wastewater utilities from New
York, San Francisco and Denver, recently filed an Amicus Brief with the U. S. Supreme
Court recommending the Ninth Circuit Court ruling be reversed.

The Honorable Michael J. Molina

May 16, 2019
Page 2

This case desen/es to be adjudicated by the highest court and we support
continuation of that action.

Sincerely,

.K. KaWKina, P.E

Attachment

cc: Keani Rawlins-Femandez, Vice Chair, Keani.Rawlins® mauicountv.us
Riki Hokama, Councilmember, Riki.Hokama® mauicountv.us
Tasha Kama, Councilmember, Tasha.Kama@ mauicountv.us

Kelly King, Council Chair, Kellv.Kino@ mauicountv.us
Alice Lee, Councilmember, Alice.Lee@mauicountv.us
Tamara Paltin, Councilmember, Tamara.Paltin® mauicountv.us
Shane Sinenci, Councilmember, Shane.Sinenci ® mauicountv.us

Yuki Lei Sugimura, Councilmember, Yukilei.Suaimura@mauicountv.us

NACWA

1130ConnecticutAveNW
Suite 1050

T (202) 833-2672
F (888) 267-9505

Washington DC 20036

www.nacwa.org

A CLEAR C8MMn>«NT TO AMERICA'S WATEns

"

April 25,20ig
Via Email

Kelly King, Council Chair
County of Maui
Kalana0 Maui Building, 8th floor
200 S. High St.
Wailuku, Hawai'i 96793
kellv.king@mauicountv.us

Dear Chair King,Vice Chair Rawlins-Fernandez, and County Councilmembers,
I am writing on behalf ofthe National Association of Clean Water Agencies(NACWA)to
express support for the County of Maui("County")in the case Hawaii Wildlife et al. v.
County ofMaui currently before the U.S. Supreme Court.
NACWA is a nonprofit association representing the interests of more than 320 publiclyowned wastewater and stormwater utilities across the United States. The Maui County

Department of Environmental Management is a NACWA member. NACWA's members
provide services that are essential to protecting public health and the environment and
require regulatory certainty in order to make and plan prudently for investments of public
funds. NACWA supports a strong regulatory framework to protect water resources, Ae
environment,and public health.
This case is not about leaving groundwater pollution unregulated, nor is it about rolling
back environmental protections. Discharges to groundwater are already regulated under
other federal and state environmental statutes better suited to address such releases. The

federal Clean Water Act(CWA)was never intended to regulate discharges to groundwater
and using the CWA permit program is like trying to fit a square peg in a round hole; doing
so will have unintended and harmful consequences. This case is about ensuring that
discharges to groundwater are regulated properly in the manner Congress intended,and
that public clean water utilities like the Maui County Department of Environmental
Management-that are on the front lines ofenvironmental and public health protection
every day- have consistency and predictability in how they are regulated.
By settling this case, Maui would leave in place a decision that exposes the County and
other clean water utilities in the Ninth Circuit to regulatory uncertainty and an increased
risk ofenforcement and citizen suits. If the decision stands,it could result in an

extraordinary expansion of discharges subject to the requirements ofthe CWA permit
program. NACWA is concerned that beneficial public and private infrastructure like green
infrastructure, vrastewater tystems, recycled water systems,groundwater recharge basins,
and other sources will become sources oflegal liability under the CWA even though they
are already regulated in other ways. Thus,the decision threatens the ability of NACWA
members to protect their communities from new liability and costs for activities believed
to be lawfully done in the best interests of its residents.

April 25,2019
Page 2 of 2

I hope you will take these legitimate concerns into consideration when deciding whether to proceed
with the litigation. If Maui moves forward with the litigation, NACWA intends to continue to stand by
the County to allow the Supreme Court to definitively resolve this issue. NACWA and its members
greatly appreciate the Maui County Department of Environmental Service's strong history of
environmental and public health protection around wastewater treatment and stand with the County as
it continues to serve its residents with the highest level ofservice.
We respectfully request that this communication be entered as testimony in the Council's consideration
of matters related to Hawaii Wildlife et al. v. County ofMaui, U.S.Supreme Court Docket No.18-260.
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Regards,

Amanda Waters
General Counsel

Cc:

Keani Rawlins,Vice Chair, Keani.Rawlins@mauicountv.us

Tasha Kama,Presiding Officer Pro Tempore,Tasha.Kama@mauicountv.us
Riki Hokama,Councilmember, Riki.Hokama@mauicountv.us
Alice Lee, Councilmember,Alice.Lee@mauicountv.us
Mike Molina, Councilmember, Mike.Molina@mauicountv.us
Tamara Paltin, Councilmember,Tamara.Paltin@mauicountv.us
Shane Sinenci, Councilmember, Shane.Sinenci@mauicountv.us

Yukilei Sugimura,Councilmember,Yukilei.Sugimura@mauicountv.us
Countv.council@mauicountv.us

County Clerk

From:

jameson221 @everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jamie Kranberg <jameson221

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 7:09 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jamie Kranberg
251 Puapihi St Lahaina, HI 96761-1146
Jameson221@gmail.com

Coun^ Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

chris covert-bowlds <c.covertbowlds@gmail.com>
Thursday, May 16,2019 7:29 PM
County Clerk
Please fund bike/walking trail extension to Hookipah Beach

Dear Maul County Clerk,

As a family doctor, daily bicycle commuter,and repeat visitor to your beautiful island from Seattle, I strongly urge you to fund
the Greenway bike/walking trail extension to Hookipah Beach. Last time we visited Maui,the Greenway was just being planned.
I biked every day on the highway north of Lahaina, between our lodging and our medical education conference hotel. It felt very
hazardous and stressful, and I wished there were a safer alternative, since most visitors would not feel safe biking on the
highway shoulder. I was very happy to join the Greenway Earth Day event raising awareness and support for fixing up the old
sugar cane road, as a separate safe path for walking and bicycling your area. I look forward to biking and walking your Greenway
on our next visit there, and strongly urge you to extend the Greenway to Hookipah Beach, and as far as possible. I think this
could be a great boost to your economy. Thank you for your attention.
Chris Covert-Bowids, MD
523 North 83th St, Seattle, WA 98103
c.covertbowldsOemail.com. 206-883-8988

Member,Washington Physicians for Social Responsibility Climate and Health Task Force, Washington Academy of Family
Physicians, American Academy of Family Physicians

Coun^Clerk

To:

mike mullalley <mikemullall0y@yahoo.com>
Thursday, May 16,2019 8:30 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

CC No 19-189

From:
Sent:

Aloha,

Please support your Maul Fire Fighters. Cost of living is very high on Maui. Fire fighters make a lot of sacrifices to protect life and
property of the community. Some of the risks: cancer, ptsd, high divorce rate, and suicide. Most find intangible rewards from
the job to continue the fight. Thank you for any consideration.
Respectfully,
Mike Mullalley
30 Hoowehi Place

Kahului, HI 96732
808-344-6367

County Clerk
From:

bestb002@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Bobbie Best <bestb002

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 8:34 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

Kelly King has so much integrity to suggest settling instead of appealing this case. Kudos to the rest of officials who agree.
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Mahalo!

Sincerely,
Bobbie Best

280 Hauoli St Wailuku, HI 96793-9SS3
bestb002@ ha waii.rr.com

^ount^Clerk
From:

sperleyl 111 @everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sue Perley <sperley1111

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactloncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 8:48 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Please keep our oceans clean and healthy,for humans,fish, coral and all marine life. Thank you.
Sincerely,
Sue Perley
PO Box 791676 Paia, HI 96779-1676

sperleyllll(S>mac.com

County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

christine@everyactioncustom.conn on behalf of Christine Waara
<christine@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 8:48 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Christine Waara

560 W Kuiaha Rd Haiku, HI 96708-5623
christine@christinewaara.com

County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

splashvideo@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Ananda Stone
<splashvideo@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 9:11 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincereiy,
Ananda Stone

1595 Kuuipo St Lahaina, HI 96761-1813
splashvideo@>yahoo.com

County Clerk
From:
Sent:

lee moyers <leemoyers@hotmail.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 9:12 PM

To:
Subject:

County Clerk
Regarding CC No. 19-189

Aloha,

I am a Maui County Firefighter and I support!

Please support Maui Firefighters! With cost of living so high, it makes it very tough to provide for my family. I love my job and I
love that I am able to give back to the community that raised me. But its a struggle. Its hard to believe that my wife and I can't
even afford a supposedly affordable home on the island we were born and raised on.
We sacrifice a lot in this line of work. We spend days away from our families. Expose ourselves to cancer causing hazards, and
bio hazards. Risk permanent injury or death. And the emotional stress of responding to your own friends and family, and having
to see things that no one should see. We don't need the added financial stress.
Please continue to support Maui Firefighters

Mahalo,
Lee Moyers FFl

120 Kapela pi.
Kahului, HI 96732
808 276-4836

County Clerk

From:

kaleil908@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of KALYANI JOHNSON <kalei1908

Sent:
To:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16,2019 9:19 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Weil case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER Aa)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
KALYANI JOHNSON

10S7 Makawao Ave # A-206 Makawao, HI 96768-9431 kaleil908@gmail.com

Countj^ Cleric
From:

cindylouwho@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Cindy Lance

Sent:
To:

<cindyiouwho@everyactioncustom.com>
Thursday, May 16, 2019 9:39 PM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC19-225,
The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Cindy Lance
2711 Anuenue St Honolulu, HI 96822-1604 cindylouwho@hawaiianteLnet

Coun^ Clerk
From:

333cory@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Cory Harden

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<333cory@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 9:40 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

To protect the waters of Maul and to set a precedent for all Hawaii...
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Cory Harden
KULALOA Hilo, HI 96720
333cory@gmail.com

County Clerk
From:

keri zacher <zacherk@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 16, 2019 9:55 PM
County Clerk
Maui County Budget

To:

Subject:

Aloha Council Members,

We live on Moloka'i and support many of the budget items proposed this year. As Mana'e
residents we'd like to testify in support of option IB proposed by Council member RawlinsFernandez concerning the Puko'o Fire Station Relocation. We are also very concerned about
Climate Change and want to testify in support of a Moloka'i Master Plan for Climate Change
and an Assessment of County Coastal Roads for Effects of Climate Change, Sea Level Rise,
and Shoreline Erosion.

Mahalo nui for your hard work, Keri Zacher & Malcolm Mackey, Moloka'i Hawaii.

County Clerk

From:

blue2.indigo@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Robyn Blaisdell

Sent:
To:
Subject:

< blue2.indigo@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 10:59 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.

I totally agree with this statement. NO MORE POLLUTION TO BE DUMPED INTO THE OCEAN. This is extremely important for the
survival of marine life and coral. I don't know anyone who wants to go swimming in an ocean of wastewater. treated or not.

Sincerely,
Robyn Blaisdell
735 Kekona PI Makawao, HI 96768-9027
blue2.indigo@yahoo.com

County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

2rtorres@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Roger Torres
<2rtorres@everyactioncustom.com >
Thursday, May 16, 2019 11;30 PM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Roger Torres

4465 Honoapiilani Hwy Apt 211 Lahaina, HI 96761-9270 2rtorres@hawaii.rr.com

County Clerk

From:

aftonb83@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Afton Bennett oftonbSB

Sent:
To:

@everyactioncustom.com >
Friday, May 17, 2019 4:10 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case. Our tourism dollars depend on clean
water!

Dear Maui County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Afton Bennett

2545 S Kihei Rd Kihei, HI 96753-8626

aftonb83@yahoo.com

County Clerk

From:

rtjohnson530@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Robert Johnson <rtjohnson530

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com>
Friday, May 17, 2019 5:06 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Robert Johnson

990 Roddan Ct Placerville, CA 95667-4660 rtjohnson530@gmail.com

County Clerk

From:

jedianneOI ©everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Anne Massie <jedianne01

Sent:
To:
Subject:

@everyactioncustom.com >
Friday, May 17, 2019 5:19 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

Stop environmental damage! This Is abusive and contributes to plant, animal and coral reef harm. Please do not spend our
taxpayers money on violating and work arounds In regards to the Clean Water Act.
I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Anne Massie

92 -6055 Nemo St Kapolel, HI 96707-2817 jedlanne01@gmail.com

County Clerk
From:

sue@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sue Pollock

Sent:
To:

<sue@everyactioncustom.com>
Friday, May 17. 2019 5:49 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Sue Pollock

19S68 E Long Ln Centennial, CO 80016-1912 sue@pollockbrokers.com

Countjf Clerk
From:

solippa@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jodee Inouye-Agsalog

Sent:
To:
Subject:

<solippa@everyactioncustom.com>
Friday, May 17, 2019 6:12 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Jodee Inouye-Agsalog
PO Box 506 Puunene, HI 96784-0506

solippa@yahoo.com

County Clerk
From:

Sent:
To:

Subject:

Spike Shannon <kanoa17@gmail.com>
Friday, May 17, 2019 6:44 AM
County Clerk
FF written testimony

Kanoa Shannon
8083575420
Kanoal7(S)email.com

May 17, 2019

County of Maui Counsel
Agenda: CO No. 19-189 and Committee Report No. 19-49, item No.09
Position on the Matter: SUPPORT

Representing: Self
Aloha,

As Firefighters we are always asked to help solve many different types of issues and problems. It could be from something very
simple, by helping someone get back up from off the ground,to something very complex, by helping someone get out of their
house this is on fire. Firefighters get exposed to many different types of danger, while doings these different types ofjobs. We all
show up to the call of duty, willing to help and support the public in every way,everyday. Here we are today asking for your help
and support.
Ma halo,
Kanoa Shannon

County Clerk
From:

naneaclo@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Nanea Lo
< na neacio@everyactioncustom.co m >

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Friday, May 17, 2019 6:54 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Nanea Lo

101716th Ave Apt A Honolulu, HI 96816-4197 naneaclo@gmail.com

^oun^Clerk
From:

lgbounsall@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Laurie Gray
<lgbounsall@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent:
To:
Subject:

Friday, May 17,2019 6:56 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maul County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case(HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUl,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT) as per CC19-225,
The County of Maul should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act Instead,the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Laurie Gray
2531S Kihei Rd Apt DG13 Kihei, Hi 96753-6251 lgbounsall@gmail.com

County Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:

C N <cmnakoa@gmail.com>
Friday, May 17, 2019 7:09 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Meeting of 5-17-19 Agenda item CC No. 19-189

I would like to represent myself and express my support for agenda CC No. 19-189, and committee report No. 19-49 item No.
09

Please consider accepting the above action items as Hawaii firefighters do their best to live in Hawaii's high cost of living.
Firefighters in Hawaii serve our communities to the best of our abilities especially when it's time to answer the call to help

others. Yet there are times, although in different ways when we can use some help too, thank you for your consideration.
Respectfully,
Clifford Nakoa Fighter 3 MFD
808-357-6291

Clifford.Nakoa(S)co.maui.hi.us

County Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:

Personal Cameron Rogers <cameronllse@gmail.com>
Friday, May 17, 2019 7:15 AM
County Clerk

Subject:

Testimony in Support of North Shore Greenway & Vision Zero

Aloha-

As a Trauma Nurse and a member of the Paia community I am in HUGE support of the North Shore Greenway project. Car vs

Bicycle are some of the most tragic traumas we care for at the hospital. Horrible head wounds and multiple, large broken bones
leaving valuable members of the community permanently crippled and families in disarray. What is most tragic about these
horrific accidents is that many or them are so easily preventable. Safe biking routes would prevent these tragic outcomes.
Safe biking routes also do so much to promote community health. I love how many keiki ride their bikes in and around certain
neighborhoods in Paia. That is because these neighborhoods are safe to ride in. Let's expand our safe riding options so more
people can get out and exercise safely.
Mahalo Nui Loa,
Cameron Rogers RN

Coun^Clerk
From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

steve.carlson36@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Steven Carlson
<steve.carlson36@everyactioncustom.com >
Friday, May 17, 2019 7:38 AM
County Clerk
Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maul County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI,
RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC 19-225,
The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead, the money should be spent
ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Sincerely,
Steven Carlson

26304 N Middleton Pkwy Mundelein, IL 60060-9126 steve.carlson36@gmail.com

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

fleet.brooke@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Brooke Fleet
<fleet.brooke@everyactioncusto m.co m >
Friday, May 17,2019 7:47 AM
County Clerk

Please settle the Lahaina Injections Wells case

Dear Maui County Clerk Maui County Council,

I support the Council seeking to settle the Lahaina Injection Well case (HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF
MAUI,RELATING TO THE CLEAN WATER ACT)as per CC19-225,

The County of Maui should not be spending money attempting to gut the Clean Water Act. Instead,the money should
be spent ensuring no pollutants reach the ocean from our wastewater facilities.
Please do not continue with the Supreme Court case and use our tax dollars to bringing the water treatment facilities in
Lahaina and Ka'anapali up to date.
Sincerely,
Brooke Fleet

3500 L HONOAPIILANI Rd Lahaina, HI 96761 fleet.brooke@gmail.com

WRITTEN TESTIMONY TO THE COUNTY COUNCIL

Juan A. Rivera, P.E.
19 Luna Kia Place, Wailuku, HI

J rivera64@gmail.com
May 17. 2019
RE:

Injection Wells Settlement
CC-19-224
CC-19-225
GET-26

Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui
Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui
Hawaii Wildlife v. County of Maui

Aloha members of the council. I have been a resident of Maui since 2004. Full

disclosure: I am a county employee, working as a project manager for the Wastewater
Reclamation Division since 2005. However,today I give this testimony as a private citizen
in my capacity as a professional engineer with over 30 years of experience working on
industrial infrastructure design, both in the public and the private sector. I submit this
testimony, freely and of my own volition.

The County of Maui is facing pressure to eliminate the use of injection wells in
favor of alternatives that are perceived to have a lesser of an impact on the environment.
Examination of the public record reveals those perceptions: There exists a vision of a
"green" environment where all waste must be eliminated - at any cost. And why not? It is
a noble goal to have a healthy environment where all living things can thrive. There is
also a well-documented body of evidence of the environmental destruction caused by
unchecked pollution. However, this vision of a "green" Maui often lacks basic
understanding of what science and engineering can actually achieve. In the specific case
of the Lahaina injection wells, there are perceptions that are demonstrably erroneous.
The first one is that injection wells are used for "sewage" disposal. This is a gross
mischaracterization of their use, which completely ignores the purpose of the wastewater
reclamation facility which is there solely to turn the raw sewage into R-1 effluent that

meets department of health and EPA discharge requirements. No"sewage" goes into the
injection wells and to say it does is simply wrong.
Another perception is that there are readily available "green" solutions just waiting
for an opportunity to be used. The fact is that there is no simple - or even a "green" answer to eliminating the injection wells.
Water reuse is the current alternative. But while it is possible to treat 100% of the

effluent to reuse water quality, it is not always possible to reuse all the water as users do
not irrigate during rain events. This makes water disposal necessary, unless large storage
facilities are built.

Alternatives like Direct Potable Reuse (a.k.a. "Toilet to Tap") require massive

infrastructure investment with long term maintenance and operational cost, and still leave
behind a significant amount of excess water that needs to be disposed of when water
quality standards cannot be achieved due to equipment malfunction. Moreover, there is
not regulatory framework in the State of Hawaii for DPR and the public may not be
receptive to drink water that"came from the toilet".
Land treatment application, where treated water is applied on the ground surface,
has benefits in that it allows the soil to provide additional nutrient removal, however this
would require hundreds of acres of land, and the land can only provide treatmentfor about
30 years before new land must be acquired.
It is important to note that even if it were possible to treat all the water, even to
potable quality, nutrients and other dissolved and suspended solids must still be removed
and disposed of. This brine must either be dried at a high electricity cost, and hauled to
the landfill, or injected into a much deeper injection well. The sobering fact is that no
disposal or reuse system will produce clean water without solid byproducts that need to
be disposed of.

But perhaps the biggest misperception of all is that eliminating injection wells is the
silver bullet for the removal of nutrients (nitrogen and phosphorus) from the ocean
environment. However, scientific evidence suggests that eliminating the wells in favor of
a "green" disposal system might have negligible environmental benefits or even
detrimental effects over the status quo.
Alternatives to injection wells will require the construction of massive infrastructure
and large quantities of electricity to further treat the water, and pump it several hundred
feet uphill, around the clock, to reach those yet to be built storage basins, tanks,
distribution systems and disposal sites. These projects do come with a significant
environmental and economic costs of their that seem to be ignored in the public
perception.

The County would be wise to look into the true environmental impact of these
"green" solutions before committing to them. OthenA/ise getting rid of the wells would be
a profoundly misguided decision. The wells are effective, cheap and may not be as bad
for the environment as their alternatives.

Looking at the big picture, if the ultimate goal of this action is to remove nutrients
from the ocean, then there is a far easier and cost-effective alternative the County needs
to consider. For example, communities like Wahikuli in Lahaina are not on the County
sewer system, but on septic tanks and cesspools which provide far less treatment than
the treatment plants. They leach nutrients into the environment at much higher
concentrations than the plant effluent. If the goal is to reduce the amount of solid mass
going into the ocean, connecting Wahikuli to the sewer system and letting their treated
effluent into the injection wells would keep far more solids out of the ocean environment

than providing advanced treatment at the plant. It would also cost much less. The same
situation happens in communities like Maui Meadows in Kihei and Waiehu. Sewering
these communities might well result in a heaithier ocean environment than getting rid of
the wells.

The County's wastewater reclamation facilities and others in the state are highly
regulated. The Lahaina facility is regulated under the Underground Injection Control
Program, which is under Hawaii Revised Statutes(HRS)340E. Other Hawaii state iaws
that regulate uses and programs such as cesspools, septic systems, advanced treatment
units, recycled water use on land can be found in HRS 340E, 342D, and 342E, and the
related administrative rules.

The federal Clean Water Act's NPDES permitting program would be difficult if not

impossible to apply to these uses and programs. I believe the U.S. Supreme Court's
clarity on this matter is necessary in order to have a clear understanding of the legal
requirements for this and future disposal systems.

Replacing injection wells will be neither simple, nor cheap, nor free of
environmental impact. I would hope that as this information disseminates, the general
public will have a more informed view of the environmental, engineering and economic
challenges that must be overcome to achieve elimination of injection wells, and that the
public will use this information when making decisions about their environment and their
infrastructure.

I humbly submit this testimony for your consideration. Mahalo for your time.

Sincerely,

Juan A. Rivera, P.E., Lie. No. 11715
Wailuku, Hawaii

WATERKEEPER
From: Wendy Wiltse, Ph.D. (420keani@gmail.com]
Date: May 16,2019
To: Governance, Ethics and Transparency Committee
Chair Mike Molina
Vice Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez
And Committee members

RE: HAWAII WILDLIFE FUND,ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, CIVIL

1 2-00198 SOM (GET-26) BMK,U.S.SUPREME COURT DOCKET 18260 (GET-26]
I am writing in reference to recent discussions at Maui County regarding settlement
of Claims and Lawsuits in Hawaii Wildlife Fund, et al., vs. County of Maui. I worked
for the US Environmental Protection Agency(EPA)for 32 years; I was stationed in
Hawaii for 24 years until I retired two years ago. Now I serve as President of Oahu
Waterkeeper's Board of Directors, working for clean water in Hawaii.
1 worked in Lahaina from 1993-1997 on detail to Hawaii Department of Health(DOH).
My position was"West Maui Watershed Coordinator" similar to the position now held
by Tova Callender. At the time, nuisance macroalgal blooms along West Maui shores
caused noxious odors and hurt resort occupancy. Our watershed project worked to
reduce sediment and nutrient inputs to the coastal ocean. 1 coordinated with Maui
County Wastewater Department to start reclaimed water irrigation at Kaanapali Resort
and to successfully adjust the treatment process at Lahaina Wastewater Reclamation
Facility(LWRF)to reduce nitrogen loads in the treated wastewater.
During my years working at EPA's Honolulu Office after 1997,1 fi-equently participated
in discussions related to the Lahaina wastewater injection wells. I participated in
intemal EPA meetings and meetings with DOH,and reviewed correspondence to and
from Maui County and DOH regarding the Lahaina Wastewater Injection Wells and
EPA's UlC permits for Lahaina. I also helped design and provided review comments on
the Lahaina Tracer Study conducted by Dr. Craig Glenn of University of Hawaii.
1 support the very doable proposed settlement of this lawsuit 1 have followed this
issue with great interest for 26 years through many Maui County administrations.

It's time to stop fighting and using hyperbole to scare people about the projected
implications of NPDES. It's time to work on the solutions to managing Maui's
wastewater in ways that protect the reefs and coastal waters.

Speculations are being made about the ramifications of a NPDES permit for LWRF.
Below 1 address the speculations about(1]the feasibility of drafting a NPDES

permit,(2)the ability of UIC permits to protect marine life, and (3)the likelihood
that that an NPDES for Lahaina will lead to new cesspool regulation. My comments
are based on my historical first hand perspective and knowledge ofthe issues.

1. An appropriate NPDES permit can be developed for LWRF's injection wells
and EPA offered help.

An NPDES permit for a point source discharge to groundwater that
eventually flows into coastal surface waters would be an unusual NPDES
permit but not impossible to prepare. The notion that this permit is difficult
and not formulaic is not a reason to avoid NPDES. The NPDES program in
Hawaii is delegated to DOH but EPA retains oversight authority. One of
EPA's regular roles is providing DOH with training and technical assistance
on the application of NPDES for Hawaii. EPA has offered multiple times to
provide technical assistance to help DOH prepare a NPDES permit for LWRF.
There is much recent and relevant data available to inform calculations of

assimilative capacity and zones of mixing. EPA and DOH's UIC permits

require regular effluent monitoring; DOH collected several years of water
quality monitoring data from the wastewater seeps in the ocean,and for
nearby ambient waters near the seeps,and at control sites. All ofthese data
will be helpful in drafting an appropriate NPDES permit.

2. Underground Injection Program (UIC) permits cannot adequately address
concerns about coastal water quality.
The UIC program falls under the Safe Drinking Water Act (SDWA)and is

intended to protect underground sources of drinking water from
underground injection. It does not address protection ofsurface waters or
the aquatic life that lives in waters the injected chemicals may reach. The
LWRF has for decades been regulated by UIC permits for wastewater
discharge from both DOH and EPA. The poor water quality, algal blooms,
and degradation of corals reported by scientists at Kahekili have all occurred
under existing UIC permit regulations,so the UIC permits currently lack
adequate protection for Maui's coastal waters.
The NPDES program is a component of the Clean Water Act(CWA). The
objective of the CWA is to restore and maintain the chemical, physical and
biological integrity of the nations waters(Sec 101(a)). The CWA made it
unlawful to discharge any pollutant from a point source into navigable
surface waters without a Clean Water Act permit
The concentration limits used in permits for various pollutants are based on
standards promulgated by EPA. SDWA/UIC and NPDES/CWA permits use

different standards because these programs are designed to protect different
uses of water. UIC permit limits founded in the SDWA protect human health

from chemical exposure through drinking. NPDES permits under the CWA
use limits that are protective of the aquatic and marine life living in streams
and rivers, wetlands,and coastal and marine waters. In many cases the CWA
limits are far more stringent than the SDWA limits.

I provide two ecologically important examples ofthese differences to show
that the UIC permits are inadequate to protect marine life. Nitrate is a
nutrient that fuels plant growth and is also toxic to aquatic life at some
concentrations. The SDWA's MCL or maximum safe contaminant

concentration for nitrate in drinking water is lOmg/L. Marine and aquatic
life are far more sensitive than humans to nitrogen and nitrate

concentrations in water. Hawaii's water quality standard for nitrate that
cannot be exceeded in open coastal waters is 0.005 mg/L (5 ug/L). In
another example,the EPA action level for copper in tap water is 1.3 mg/L
whereas the maximum allowed concentration to protect marine life is 0.0029

mg/L. Copper is highly toxic to many marine organisms. Obviously the
drinking water MCLs used to set pollutant limits in UIC permits do not
protect sensitive marine organisms.
Public concern over former nuisance algal blooms in West Maui led EPA to
propose stricter nitrate limits in previous draft versions oftheir UIC permit
for Lahaina. Maui County successfully challenged EPA's authority to impose
stricter limits under the UIC program. These limits were removed from the
final permit. An NPDES permit can regulate discharges of chemicals to levels
that are safe for marine organisms.
3. An NPDES permit for LWRF will NOT lead to NPDES permits for cesspools.
The LWRF injection wells and the fate ofthe effluent are uniquely well
studied. Top scientists from UH and the US Geological Survey have used
indigenous wastewater chemicals and dye tracers to identify the travel path,
travel time, biological degradation,and exit points (seeps)in the ocean for
Lahaina's treated wastewater effluent Scientists have also documented

exceedances of Hawaii's water quality standards for marine life, and direct
harm to corals in the vicinity of the wastewater seeps. These studies were
highly technical,time consuming,and costly. Similar convincing bodies of
facts do not currently exist for other injection wells in Hawaii. Further
application of NPDES to injection wells in Hawaii would likely require a high
bar ofsite-specific information.

Onsite wastewater systems such as cesspools and septic systems are
regulated as Class V UIC wells and differ in significant ways from the Class
1 municipal waste disposal injection wells at LWRF. According to EPA's
NPDES website, NPDES permits are NOT required for individual homes
that use onsite wastewater systems or do not have a surface discharge.
EPA and DOH have limited resources and far higher priorities for the

NPDES program including major dischargers and municipal stormwater.
Speculation about NPDES regulation ofcesspools is unfounded.

Closing the 88,000 cesspools in Hawaii is a priority for EPA and DOH but
NPDES is not the right tool. The legislature already required replacement of
all cesspools by 2050 and the agencies are working to develop appropriate
affordable technologies and funding mechanisms to assist homeowners with
upgrades.

I appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony relative to the NPDES regulation of
the LWRF's injection wells. My long employment by EPA Region IX provides useful
perspective and history on the important decisions before Maui County. If you wish
to discuss my comments further, I can be reached at(808)358-6206 and email at
420keani@gmail.com.
With sincere aloha,

Wendy Wiltse, Ph.D,
Oahu Waterkeepers
President, Board of Directors
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Dear Chair King, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez and
Members of the Maui County Council,

We greatly appreciate you lowering the Real Property Tax (RPT)rates for the hotel/resort, timeshare
and short term rental categories and Increasing the rates slightly for the homeowner, residential,
conservation and commercialized residential categories in recognition that we all benefit from
needed improvements and county services and should pay a fair and equitable share of tax
increases. Many of these rates have not been raised In some time and we look forward to continuing
this move towards sustainable solutions. We are willing to join in paying a fair share to be part of an
equitable solution to keep Maui No Ka Oi and address needed Improvements, including generating

additional funds for affordable housing and rentals. Additionally, we commend you for committing to
review and restructure tax rates this year. This is a great solution to address some of the inequities
for those In broad RPT categories.
However, we still feel that the rates for hotel/resort, timeshare, and short-term rentals are very high.
We understand this is the first year for a new budget process and RPT rates weren't addressed until

later In the process, leaving very little time for adjustments after hearing testimony. We ask that the
Council please address RPT rates earlier in the process next year as It funds 43.5% of the overall

budget. Visitor Industry RPT categories are facing significant hardship at the proposed rates and the
Idea that everyone can live with the rates for only 1 year Is still a tough pill to swallow for those In the

visitor industry whose valuations and rates are increasing. Often those In the visitor industry budget
for the calendar year instead of the fiscal year and many will be hit with huge Increases from both
fronts in the middle of their budget. For example, many hotel properties will see a 50% increase in
their RPT cost for the year. There is a misconception that hotels can just pass this cost off to visitors

or the property owner will make less money (with the belief that this Impacts others, not local
residents), but In reality, these properties will have to find budget areas where cuts can be made.
Maybe they can get creative and shave some of their expenses without laying off employees and

maybe they budgeted for a slight increase, but they were not prepared for the larger expense they
now face and will have the figure out where the rest of the money comes from. Employee cuts are
the last option, however, sometimes fixed costs that can't be changed (like real property tax) require
them to consider that option.
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It is important for the public to consider what their household would have to do to shore up a fixed

household expense at this magnitude? Where would those affected get the money from? These
increases will create hardships to visitor industry accommodations, and we wanted to show the
correlation so all will better understand that it is not easy to address such an increase.

We understand the rules for the budget process and rate posting essentially prevented any changes
from being made to the RPT rates at the public hearing and today, given the time constraints to pass
the budget. However, with the many concerns voiced during the public hearing that could not be
addressed, we feel it is imperative that the Council release proposed rates and conduct public hear

ings earlier in the process moving forward so visitor industry concerns could be better heard and
Councilmembers who wanted to address these concerns would have more time to do so.

Thank you again for all of your efforts and hard work during this budget process. We look forward to
working with you to help address community issues including affordable housing and rentals.
We appreciate the opportunity to share our thoughts.
Sincerely,

Pamela Tumpap
President

To advance and promote a healthy economic environment

for business, advocating for a responsive government and
quality education, while preserving Maul's unique
community characteristics.
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